2022 CATALOG

MOUNTAIN PRESS 4503 Anderson Pike Signal Mountain, Tennessee 37377

423-886-6369 - office

www.mountainpress.com

GENEALOGY GAZETTE

In the fall of 2009, Mountain Press started the "Genealogy Gazette;" a free of charge monthly e-mail newsletter to help in your research. Our overall theme is "Brick Walls Are Only Curtains" meaning they are not solid so we can work around them, under them or even through them. This is a monthly newsletter with a different article each month pertaining to research and how we can overcome these "brick walls". To sign up to receive this free newsletter, simply go to our website at www.mountainpress.com and look in the upper right column. This is a two step process where you fill in your e-mail address and then you must confirm through an e-mail sent to you. These addresses are not shared with anyone else. When you sign up, click on the link to see the archives of all of the past articles.

ORDERING INFORMATION

Normally, Mountain Press tries to get all orders out in 24 to 48 hours after receiving and processing those orders. We receive orders in a variety of methods, i.e. e-mail, mail order, dealers. For all credit cards our line is a secure line that comes directly to the ordering department. You can feel safe in leaving your information on the answering machine. If you prefer, however, leave us a telephone number and a good time to return your call. We will make every effort to assist you in ordering.

We **<u>DO NOT</u>** share addresses, telephone numbers or any other information with anyone else in the business or in any other business for that matter.

RETURN POLICY

Mountain Press is in the business of selling information for historical and genealogical research. The nature of our business limits our return policy. We make every attempt to give as much information, especially via our website, on each of our 2200 pieces. However, we cannot guarantee that you will find the information you are seeking in a particular book.

Therefore, we accept a return of any of our materials for the following reasons **ONLY:**.

- 1] The wrong book sent from the one ordered.
- 2] Damaged in transit.
- 3] Books improperly assembled

Return postage will be refunded in each of these three categories only.

Thank you for your business

Management - Mountain Press

PRESENT CATALOG

The books in this catalog are presented in a brief form. Check the website for more complete details and surname index on many of our books.

TABLE OF CONTENTS:

ORDER OF ENTRY OF RECORDS

GENERAL RECORDS

MILITARY RECORDS

NATIVE AMERICAN RECORDS

ALABAMA RECORDS

ARKANSAS RECORDS

FLORIDA RECORDS

GEORGIA RECORDS

ILLINOIS RECORDS

INDIANA RECORDS

KENTUCKY RECORDS

LOUISIANA RECORDS

MARYLAND RECORDS

MISSISSIPPI RECORDS
MISSOURI RECORDS

NORTH CAROLINA RECORDS

OHIO RECORDS

PENNSYLVANIA RECORDS

SOUTH CAROLINA RECORDS

T. V. A. RECORDS

TENNESSEE RECORDS

TEXAS RECORDS

VIRGINIA RECORDS

WEST VIRGINIA RECORDS

FAMILY RECORDS

GENERAL RECORDS

DIRECTORY OF POINTS AND LANDINGS ON RIVERS AND BAYOUS IN MISSISSIPPI WATERSHED - Louis A. Adams - 258 pages - perfect bound - alphabetical listing - reprinted 2019

The various Points and Landings along the rivers and other waterways found in the middle of the United States including the following states: ALABAMA, ARKANSAS, FLORIDA, GEORGIA, INDIANA, ILLINOIS, KENTUCKY, IOWA, LOUISIANA, MINNESOTA, MISSISSIPPI, MISSOURI, NEBRASKA, OHIO, TENNESSEE, TEXAS AND WISCONSIN, are found in this book GN-0259 \$65.00

1850 CITIES, TOWNS, TOWNSHIPS, HUNDREDS FOR THE UNITED STATES - 64 pgs - soft cover - alphabetical - 8.5 x 11 inches. GN-0249 \$15.00

A HISTORY OF THE RISE OF METHODISM IN AMERICA 1736-1785 - John Lednum - 218 pages - perfect bound - full name index - reprinted 2008 from 1862 edition. GN-0248 \$45.00

HISTORYOFTHEORDINANCEOF1787ANDTHEOLDNORTHWESTTERRITORY - reprint of the lost of the eventGN-0244 \$20.00

HANDBOOK OF THE METHODIST
PROTESTANT CHURCH
Lewis - 111 pgs - perfect bound
GN-0241 \$10.00

INDEX TO 1890 CENSUS OF THE U.S.A. Helen Swenson FI-0380 \$15.00

NATIONAL ROAD - 1828 Document No. 209 filed with the 20th Congress of the U.S. from the Secretary of War as a report on the National Road from Zanesville, Ohio to Florence, Alabama. GN-0089 \$8.50

LIFE OF ROBERT CAVELIER De La SALLE Jared Sparks - 250 pgs - perfect bound GN-0164 \$20.00

MAPS

<u>WESTERN SETTLEMENTS</u> - showing the early settlements in Kentucky/ Tennessee/

Ohio/ North Carolina and Virginia in 1775-1785. MP-0083 \$2.50

<u>THE U. S. IN 1803-1810</u> MP-0084 \$2,50

COLONIAL ROADS

MP-0089 \$2.50

COLONIAL ROADS & TRAILS MP-0090 \$2,50

<u>U.S. SINCE 1855</u> 11 x 17 MP-0092 \$2.50

<u>U.S. IN 1783</u> MP-0093 \$2.50

<u>U.S. 1783-1802</u> MP-0094 \$2.50

THE AMERICAN SOUTHEAST IN 1606
Four Colors MP-0151 \$15.00

COLONIAL AMERICA 1718 Showing the eastern portion of the states in the year 1718. Four colors MP-0152 \$15,00

NORTH AMERICA IN 1650 - Four Colors MP-0156 \$15.00

THE U.S. IN 1820 - Four Colors map of the entire U. S. in 1820. MP-0157 \$15.00

NEW FRANCE IN 1719 - Four colors - Shows mainly the middle of the U. S. - the portion that became the Louisiana Purchase to the Great Lakes. MP-0158 \$15.00

THE SOUTHERN PROVINCES 1817 - Four colors - showing the Southern States in the year 1817. MP-0160 \$15.00

THE GREAT LAKES 1755 - Four Colors showing the region around the Great Lakes and Saint Lawrence Seaway in the year 1755. MP-0233 \$15.00

THE SOUTHEASTERN U. S. IN 1852 11 X 17 MP-0413 \$2.50

N.W. TERRITORY & STATES
CREATED FROM IT. MP-0435 \$1.00

TERRITORY NORTHWEST OF THE RIVER OHIO - 11 x 17 - development of the area from Virginia in 1769 to 1858 with the various States and other areas shown.

MP-0529 \$2.50

<u>1796 MAP OF NEW JERSEY</u> MP-0487 \$2.50 THE EXPEDITION OF GEORGE ROGERS CLARK MP-0438 \$1.00

THE REGION EXPLORED BY LEWIS
& CLARK MP-0441 \$1.00

THE OVERLAND TRAIL

MP-0442 \$1.00

THE OREGON COUNTRY & THE DISPUTED BOUNDARY
MP-0443 \$1.00

DI V SETTI EMENTS OF N V 2.

EARLY SETTLEMENTS OF N.Y & N.J. 8.5 x 11 MP-0446S \$1.00 11 X 17 MP-0446L \$2.50

FRENCH EXPLORATION AND TRADING POSTS MP-0452 \$2.50

<u>THE U.S. IN 1861</u> - 11 x 17 inches MP-0453 \$2.50

<u>THE U.S. IN 1870</u> - 11 X 17 inches MP-0455 \$2.50

A NEW MAP OF TEXAS, OREGON AND CALIFORNIA 1846 - 17.5 x 19

inches - four color

Includes the areas of the Iowa; Missouri Territory; Indian Territory; Texas; Upper or New California; and Oregon Tertritory which includes part of British Columbia. MP-0531 \$15.00

Map of British American Plantations - including all the back settlements in the respective provinces, as far as the Mississippi 16 x 20 MP-CR270 \$25.00

North America 1768 - Jefferys - showing the British Colonies for this time period -31 x 23 MP-CR195 \$45.00

North America - 1768 - Jefferys - 23 x 21 MP-CR194 \$35.00

Map of the Original Thirteen Colonies -John Mitchell in 1881 - 19 x 16 MP-CR268 \$25.00

Southern States - 1803 - J. B. Poirson - 20 x 16 MP-CR277 \$25.00

United State - 1834 - Norris - 23 x 36 MP-CR317 \$35.00

MILITARY

RECORDS

FRENCH-INDIAN WARS

SOLDIERS OF THE FRENCH-INDIANWAR ON WESTERN WATERS - 155 pages - soft cover - full name index - 8.2 x 11 inches VA-0712 \$25.00

COLONIAL WARS & REVOLUTIONARY WAR

VIRGINIA MILITARY BOUNTY LAND IN THE NORTHWEST TERRITORY - 28 pages - soft cover - 8.5 x 11 inches - full name index - reprint of Government documents VA-0717 \$7.50

VIRGINIA SOLDIERS IN NORTHWEST TERRITORY - 1777 - 28 pages - full name index. VA-0704 \$6.00

AUGUSTA COUNTY, VIRGINIA - Indian War 1754-1764 - 16 pages - full name index VA-0706 \$4.00

VIRGINIA - NAVY AND MARINES - 24 pages - full name index - 5.5 x 8.5 VA-702 \$5.00

NORTH CAROLINA MILITA RETURNS 1754-55, 1758 & 1765 - 120 pgs - soft coverfull name index NC-0203 \$25.00

ROSTER OF THE CONTINENTAL LINE FROM NORTH CAROLINA - 1783 - 220 pages - perfect bound - full name index - 2004 NC-0200 \$46.00

1760 BEAUFORT CO NC MILITIA RECORDS - 8 pgs. NC-0189 \$3.50

<u>1755 CHOWAN CO NC MILITIA</u> <u>RECORDS</u> - 12 pgs NC-0183 \$5.50

1755 GRANVILLE CO NC MILITIA RECORDS - 35 pgs NC-0186 \$9.50

1760 MECKLENBURG CO NC MILITIA RECORDS - 13 pgs NC-0190 \$6.50 1754-1755 NEW HANOVER CO NC MILITIA RECORDS - 18 pgs

NC-0187 \$5.50

1754-1755 ONSLOW CO NC MILITIA RECORDS - 19 pgs NC-0184 \$6.50

1778-1779 ROWAN CO NC GUARDS FOR SALISBURG GAOL - 34 pgs NC-0153 \$8.50

<u>1757-1758 TYRRELL CO NC MILITIA</u> <u>RECORDS</u> - 11 pgs NC-0188 \$3.50

NORTH CAROLINA OATH OF ALLEGIANCE - 1778 Granville District - 20 pages - full name index - 8.5 x 11 NC-0202 \$5.00

THE SOLDIERY OF WEST VIRGINIA -Virgil A. Lewis - 250 pages - perfect bound -8.5 x 11 inches - full name index WV-0061 \$35.00

MILITARY CLAIMS BARRED BY THE STATUTES OF LIMITATION - the report to the 11th Congress 3rd Session House of Representatives Document 216 - 32 pgs - soft cover - full name index.

GN-0237 \$8.00

REVOLUTIONARY WAR INVALID PENSION CLAIMS 1792 - 1794 - Taken from two House of Representatives Documents. One from the 2nd Congress - 2nd Session in 1792 numbered 32 and the other from the 3rd Congress and 1st Session for 1794 numbered 51 - 60 pgs - soft cover - full name index GN-0236 \$12,50

AMERICAN REVOLUTIONARY WAR PENSIONERS - 1828 report number 68 to the 20th Congress of the United States from the Secretary of the Treasury.

GN-0088 \$5.00

REVOLUTIONARY WAR PENSIONS - 1839 Report 22 to the 21st Congress regarding those receiving a pension for their service in the American Revolutionary War.

GN-0119 \$8.50

U. S. NAVAL PENSIONS - 1828 Document Numbered 197 to the 20th Congress giving a state by state listing of those men in the navy whose widows and orphans are receiving a pension for service. GN-0087 \$5.00

LIEUTENANTS IN THE NAVY - 1832

Report Numbered 307 to the 22nd Congress outlining the service records of all of the Lieutenants in the Navy for the year 1832.

GN-0141 \$5.00

 REVOLUTIONARY
 WAR
 PENSION

 APPLICATIONS
 FROM
 ROANE

 COUNTY, TN
 Marilee Douthat - 32 pgs - soft

 cover
 TN-0287 \$12.50

REVOLUTIONARY WAR PENSIONS -Bedford County, VA Ann Chilton - 60 pgs soft cover VA-0230 \$12.50

THE MILITIA OF WASHINGTON
COUNTY, VA 1777 - 1835
Gerald H. Clark - 170 pgs - perfect bound
VA-0410 \$30.00

MAPS

REVOLUTIONARY WAR IN THE SOUTH MP-0085 \$2.50

THE FRONTIER IN THE REVOLUTION 1780-1783

MP-0087 \$2.50

REVOLUTIONARY WAR IN THE WEST MP-0088 \$2.50

COLONIAL ROADS MP-0089 \$2.50

COLONIAL ROADS & TRAILS MP-0090 \$2.50

1781 PENINSULA BATTLE OF YOURKTOWN & WILLIAMSBURG MP-0522 \$2,50

WASHINGTON'S MARCH TO YORKTOWN MP-0523 \$2.50

WILDERNESS ROADS 1774-1785 MP-0091 \$2.50

<u>U. S. IN 1783</u> MP-0093 \$2.50

AMERICAN REVOLUTIONARY WAR IN THE SOUTH MP-0436 \$1.00

BURGOYNE'S EXPEDITION MP-0439 \$1.00

Boston 1775 - shows lines, encampments and batteries for Patriots and British troops from actual survey. 15 x 19

MP-CR191 \$25.00

Boston 1776 - shows lines, encampments,

and batteries of both troops - 18 x 25 MP-CR192 \$25.00

<u>United States - 1834</u> - Norris - 23 x 36 - shows railroads, canals and states

MP-CR317 \$35,00

WAR OF 1812

ROSTER OF WAR OF 1812 - SOUTHSIDE VIRGINIA - 304 pages - perfect bound - full name index - 8.5 x 11

The large portion of Virginia known as the south side is listed here from official records and pay rolls.

VA-0697 \$50.00

1812 MILITIA OF VIRGINIA FOR THE SHENANDOAH VALLEY - 104 pages - perfect bound - 8.5 x 11 inches - full name index. VA-0688 \$22.00

1814 COURT MARTIAL OF TENNESSEE

MILITIAMEN
20th Congress - 181 pages - perfect bound
TN-0877 \$28.50

MAPS

<u>WAR OF 1812 IN THE NORTH</u> Map 8.5 X 11 MP-0445 \$2.00

1818 MAP OF ALABAMA MP-0457 \$2.50

CHEROKEE WARS

VOLUNTEER SOLDIERS IN THE CHEROKEE WARS - 1836-1839 210 pgs - perfect bound GN-0146 \$35.00

The following books are alphabetical listing of soldier from the three states to serve as volunteers in the Cherokee War.

ALABAMA SOLDIERS IN THE CHEROKEE WAR - James L. Douthat - 24 pages - soft cover - 2015

AL-0032 \$8.50

GEORGIA SOLDIERS IN THE CHEROKEE WAR - James L. Douthat - 92 pages - soft cover - 2016

GA-0249 \$21.00

NORTH CAROLINA SOLDIERS IN THE CHEROKEE WAR - James L. Douthat - 40 pages - soft cover - 2015

NC-0208 \$10.00

<u>TENNESSEANS</u> IN THE CHEROKEE WARS - James L. Douthat - 154 pages - soft cover - alphabetical listing - 2017

This is listing of almost 6,000 of the men from Tennessee who answered the call to aid in the round up. TN-1428 \$37.50

SEMINOLE WAR

1837 TENNESSEE VOLUNTEERS Report Number 34 presented to the 25th Congress is a roster of nine county units in Tennessee called up for the Seminole Wars but were not pressed into service. TN-0857 \$8.50

FIRST SEMINOLE WAR - From Newspapers - Bettye Broyles and James L. Douthat - 48 pages - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2016

Accounting of the war from various newspapers across the south as found in the *KNOXVILLE REGISTER* in 1818.

TN-1414 \$11.00

BLACK HAWK WAR

INDIANA MILITIA IN THE BLACK
HAWK WAR Carrie Loftus - 17 pgs perfect bound

An alphabetical listing of the volunteers from Indiana who served with General Henry Atkinson. Shows the names, rank and regiment of each person given. FI-0129 \$6.50

MEXICAN WAR

JOHNSON CO., AR - Roster of Mexican War Veterans - Frances T. Ingmire - names, date of enlistment, where enlisted and some with date of death. FI-1224 \$5.00

CIVIL WAR

ORGANIZATION OF CAMPS IN THE UNITED CONFEDERATE VETERANS - William E. Mickle - 44 pages - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2019

Across the nation following the Civil War, the former Confederate Veterans organized into camps all across the country. This volume list the various camps in each of the states with the names of the Commanders and Adjutant. Given is also the location of the headquarters. Each of the camps is named for some leader during the war. Sometimes these

names are from famous persons and leaders of armies and others are named for local leaders.

GN-0260 \$12.50

THE CHATTANOOGA DAILY REBEL -

Volume 1 Number 279 - Sunday Morning 28 June 1863 - Bettye J. Broyles - 55 pages soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2001 TN-1214 \$6.00

DIARY OF REV. H. CLAVREUL - 22 pages - soft cover - 8.5 x 11 inches - full name index - reprinted 2005

GN-0245 \$7.50

CAMP CHASE - Federal Civil War Prison Camp, Columbus, Ohio - James L. Douthat -64 pages - soft cover - 2014 GN-0258 \$14.00

ANDERSONVILLE PRISON - Union Soldiers Buried Here - 142 pages - perfect bound - 8.5 x 11 inches - full name index - reprint 2005 GN-0246 \$25.00

A JOURNAL OF HOSPITAL LIFE IN
THE CONFEDERATE ARMY OF
TENNESSEE - Kate Cumming - 213 pages perfect bound - 8.5 x 11 inches - full name
index - reprint 2005 GN-0247 \$35.00

JOHNSON'S ISLAND PRISON - CIVIL WAR PRISON FOR CONFEDERATE OFFICERS - LAKE ERIE, OHIO - James L. Douthat - 121 pages - soft cover - indexed GN-0242 \$25.00

CONFEDERATE SOLDIERS OF HAMILTON CO TN - Nathaniel Cheairs Hughes, Jr. and John C. Wilson - 242 pgs - full name index - perfect bound.

TN-1160 \$40.00

1890 CONFEDERATE VETERANS
REUNION - 245 pgs - perfect bound - full
name index. TN-1246 \$40.00

TIDBITS OF CONFEDERATE HISTORY

No. 1 - 17 pgs - soft bound

A reprint of an article in <u>The Chattanooga Sunday Times</u> 1914 on where many Confederate soldiers are buried in northern cemeteries. Many names are given and the location of their graves.

TN-1199 \$4.00

TIDBITS OF CONFEDERATE HISTORY

- No. 2 - 17 pgs - soft bound

A reprint of an article in <u>The</u> Chattanooga Sunday Times Dec. 5, 1920

concerning the ordeal of Mrs. R. Matilda Shepard, a staunch Confederate sympathizer captured and sent north by the Union, only to return at the Union's unexpected expense to harass the Union more before the end of the war.

TN-1200 \$4.00

TIDBITS OF CONFEDERATE HISTORY

-No. 3 - 24 pgs - soft bound - full name index A reprint of an article by Col. G. N. Saussy to <u>The Chattanooga Sunday Times</u> 4 May 1913 concerning Chancellorsville -Fiftieth Anniversary. TN-1201 \$5.00

TIDBITS OF CONFEDERATE HISTORY

- No. 4 - 26 pgs - softbound

A reprint of an article in <u>The Southern Press</u> of 20 May 1871 on General Robert E. Lee, his military service, death and review of his life. TN-1202 \$5.00

<u>TIDBITS OF CONFEDERATE HISTORY</u> <u>No. 5</u> - 20 pgs - softbound

Several reprints concerning President Jefferson Davis from a speech in Chattanooga, TN in 1861 to his appearance in Macon, GA on 2 Nov. 1887.

TN-1203 \$4.00

CONFEDERATE SOLDIERS BURIED AT VICKSBURG 1862-JULY 4 1863 - Carolyn R. Ericson and Frances T. Ingmire - 68 pgs - soft cover - alphabetical

FI-0482 \$15.00

SPECIAL PRESIDENTIAL PARDONS FOR CONFEDERATE SOLDIERS 530 pgs - index

Following the War and the general amnesty there were fourteen exclusions for the soldiers. If one fell under one or more of these exclusions, there was no pardon and the individual had to apply for a special personal pardon from President Johnson. Over 15,000 men applied and this book is a compilation of the five documents from the House of Representatives giving their names, reason for exclusion and those who were Union citizens who vouched for them are given here - some 30,000 names in our index.

2 Vols GN-0229 \$60.00

CD-0028 - SPECIAL PRESIDENTIAL PARDONS - entire two volumes on the single

disc with over 15,000 men listed. CD-0028 \$25.00

McKENZIE'S FIGHTING FIFTH

The Fifth Regiment of the Confederate States of America.

Vol. 1 - First Order Book TN-1152 \$30.00

Vol. 2 - Reports and Rosters TN-1153 \$35.00

Vol. 3 - Questionnaires of Veterans TN-1154 \$30,00

Vol. 4 - Service Records of the Soldiers in 5th Tennessee - 640 pgs - 2 vols

TN-1155 \$75.00

Vol. 5 - Reminiscences of William G. Allen - 142 pgs - full name index

TN-1156 \$30.00

CD-0027 - McKenzie's Fighting Fifth

The above five volumes are found on this single disc. CD-0027 \$45.00

RHEA AND MEIGS COUNTIES [TN] IN THE CONFEDERATE WAR - V. C. Allen -

62 pgs - soft bound - full name index TN-0971 \$13.50

ARKANSAS CSA VETERANS & WIDOWS PENSION APPLICATIONS

Frances T. Ingmire - 442 pgs - hard or soft cover FI-0362-S \$35.00

CONFEDERATE OFFICERS OF TEXAS

Francis T. Ingmire - 122 pgs - perfect bound. FI-0088 \$33.00

<u>VIDETTE CAVALRY</u> Johnny L. T. N. Potter -42 pgs- soft bound - 3 maps

TN-0973 \$12.50

GEORGIA - FIRST BATTALION OF INFANTRY

Johnny Potter - 54 pgs - perfect bound GN-0221 \$12.50

THE CIVIL WAR AND NODAWAY CO. MO - Vol 1

Martha L. Cooper - 205 pgs - soft cover MO-0001 \$33.00

THE CIVIL WAR AND NODAWAY COUNTY, MO - Vol 2

Martha L. Cooper - 349 pgs - soft cover MO-0002 \$50.00

NODAWAY COUNTY PENSION RECORDS - Vol 1 Martha Cooper- 309 pgs with index to applicants.

MO-0003 \$30.00

THE STORY OF THE GENERAL A brief accounting of the locomotive the General and

accounting of the locomotive the General and the escape of Andrew's Raiders with their final capture and imprisonment.

TN-0142 \$3.50

ROSTER OF UPPER EAST TENNESSEE

CSA 42 pgs - soft cover

TN-0197 \$10.00

REMNANTS OF WAR - Civil War records of Bedford County, VA. A great deal of civilian and military records are given.

VA-0104 \$22.50

CONFEDERATE SOLDIERS OF PITTSYLVANIA CO & DANVILLE - The Civil War records of Pittsylvania Co. VA. VA-0223 \$12.50

ROANOKE ISLAND PRISONERS - Feb 1862 - a listing of the prisoners taken at the Battle of Roanoke Island from VA & NC.

VA-0330 \$11.50

CIVIL WAR RECORDS - Washington Co, VA - taken from Court Records. VA-0034 \$15.00

WYTHE CO VA - CIVIL WAR RECORDS
- Annotated listing of soldiers from the area.
VA-0062 \$15.00

RALEIGH CO WV - VETERAN'S
BURIAL RECORDS - the burial sites of all
veterans from the Revolution through WW I.
WV-0026 \$18.00

MAPS

BATTLE OF BIG BEAR RIVER - 1863 MP-0080 \$2.50

THE CIVIL WAR IN THE WEST MP-0434 \$1.00

THE CIVIL WAR IN VIRGINIA MP-0440 \$1.00

NAVAL BLOCKADE IN THE SOUTH IN THE CIVIL WAR MP-0451 \$2.50

THE U. S. IN 1861 MP-0453 \$2.50

TENNESSEE/ALABAMA/GEORGIA IN 1864 - Shows the area from Knoxville-

Nashville-Decatur, AL and northern Georgia - great detail. - 24 X 38 MP-0049 \$8.00

THE WAR IN THE MISSISSIPPI MP-0494 \$2.50

THE COAST OF NORTH CAROLINA 1862 MP-0493 \$2.50

W. R. Carter - travels during the Civil War - 1st TN Cav. - 17 x 22

x 25

\$35.00

38 x 28

MP-CR-027 \$25.00

Georgia - Sherman's Atlanta Campaign -

way, roads, streams, creeks, and much more. Six maps for the complete set from

MP-CR109a - overview map 22 x 35 \$35.00

\$35.00 MP-CR109c - Resaca to Ackworth - 28

\$35.00 MP-CR109d - Rome, Kingston and

\$35.00

\$35.00

MP-CR134 \$45.00

MP-CR212 \$45.00

MP-CR214 \$25.00

MP-CR251 \$25.00

MP-CR249 \$25.00

MP-CR314e \$35.00

MP-CR109b - Tennessee River to

Cassville to Dallas and Marietta 23 x 32

MP- CR109f Chattahoochee River to

Jonesboro and Lovejoy's Station - 26 x 26

Western Border States [MO & TN] with

portraits of leaders and uniforms - 1861

Battle of Chickamauga [Sept 19-20], 1863]

showing position of each unit. [Second

Map on same sheet | Battlefields of Chat-

tanooga in Nov. 1863. MP-CR147 \$25.00

The Army of the Cumberland - 1891-1895 from the O.R. - 17 x 22 MP-CR165 \$25.00

Military Map of Middle Tennessee - by C.

Chattanooga & Surrounding Battlefields -

Chattanooga - 1863 - G. H. Blakeslee -

picket lines, rifle pits, "Rebel Camps",

roads, railroads and streams. - 22 x 16

Battlefield of Stone River - Dec. 30, 1862 -

shows positions for Gen. Rosecrans - 13 x

Carolina - map of the theater of the Civil

East Tennessee and Western North

War - taken from O.R. - 19 x 30

shows fortifications, Union/Confederate

S. Mergell 1874 - 36 x 55

Reginald Purse - 1913 9 x 20

MP-CR109e - Pine, Lost and

Kennesaw Mtns to Atlanta - 25 x 26

gives great details about churches, schools, individuals who live along the

Chattanooga to Atlanta:

Oostanaula River - 35 X 22

MP-CR314m \$35.00

VOLUNTEER SOLDIERS IN THE CHEROKEE WARS - 1836-1839 210 pgs perfect bound. GN-0146 \$35.00

1760 - A NEW MAP OF THE CHEROKEE MP-0393 \$2.50

CHEROKEE COUNTRY

MP-0006 \$2.50

CHEROKEE COUNTRY [North & South MP-0310 \$2.50 **Carolina**]

THE INDIAN TREATIES

MP-0396 \$2.50

1873 CHEROKEE NATION MP-0430 \$1.00

EASTERN BAND OF CHEROKEE MP-0431 \$2.50

Cherokee Lands Included in the Sycamore Shoals Agreement - 1775 - 11 x 16 MP-CR290 \$20.00

Cherokee Lands of North Carolina under the Act of 1783 - 1846 - E. Weber - 11 x 17 MP-CR450 \$25.00

A Sketch of the Cherokee County - Bancroft - 1860 11 X 16 MP-CR227 \$20.00

Cherokee Nation - 1884 by Royce 34 x 36 MP-CR008 \$35.00

The Cherokee Country - compiled from various maps 17 x 22

MP-CR038 \$25.00

The Cherokee Country - report from the Bureau of American Ethnology in 1900 - 11 MP-CR160 \$16.50

Indian Cession Map - 1897 - Bureau of American Ethnology - 11 x 17 [details for Tennessee/north Georgia] - 11 x 17 MP-CR163 [#55] \$16.50

INDIAN LOCATIONS & LAND CESSION 1819-1836 For Alabama

MP-0460 \$2.50

CHEROKEE COUNTRY - 17 X 22 - four color - a copy of a map by Stuart, Hunter, and Royce in 1937. This was revised by J. P. Brown. Color is by W. F. Martin in 1999. MP-CR38 \$30.00

NATIVE AMERICAN RECORDS

CHEROKEE

CHEROKEE VALUATION RECORDS -

James L. Douthat - 88 pgs - soft cover - full GN-0251 \$25.00 name index

CD-0022 CHEROKEE VALUATION RECORDS - a CD of the above record with the original copy of those records. CD-0022 \$14.50

GENERAL WOOL'S CHEROKEE

REMOVAL RECORDS - James L. Douthat - 86 pgs - soft cover - full name index - 2011 GN-0250 \$18.00

CHEROKEE RATION BOOKS - copy of the original records taken from a private source showing the rations given to various Cherokee families at New Echota in Georgia in 1838. There are four different records of this transaction over several months. The families are listed together with location of their residence and in some cases their ages. The side notes are worth the effort to search GN-0235 \$38.50 this volume.

MEMOIR OF CATHARINE BROWN -CHEROKEE - Rufus Anderson - perfect bound - indexed

A reprint of this rare book describing the diary of a young Cherokee maiden. GN-0153 \$18.50

ROBERT ARMSTRONG - Survey Book of Cherokee Lands James L. Douthat - Over 100 plats of the reservee's land in North Carolina, Tennessee and Alabama.

TN-0854 \$10.00

Southern Kentucky and Northern

Tennessee - theater in the Civil War taken from the O.R.-19 x 30 -

COLONEL RETURN JONATHAN MEIGS - Day Book #2 James L. Douthat -TN-0851 \$20.00

SEMINOLE WAR

FIRST SEMINOLE WAR - From Newspapers - Bettye Broyles and James L. Douthat - 48 pages - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2016

Accounting of the war from various newspapers across the south as found in the *KNOXVILLE REGISTER* in 1818.

TN-1414 \$11.00

CHICKASAW

INDIAN LAND CESSIONS MAP - Chickasaw Lands in Western Tennessee - from the Bureau of American Ethnology - 8 x 11 inches - color - showing the boundaries of the Chickasaw lands prior to the removal.

MP-CR163 \$16.00

CREEK

CREEK RECORDS - 56 pgs - soft cover
Documents No. 200 and 210 to the
20th Congress of actions taken to deal with
settlement of claims by the various Creek
Indians. GN-0090 \$12.00

CREEK RATION BOOK - June 1838

These records are recorded from their original version and reflect the rations given to the various members of the Creek Nation at Camp Clanewaugh near Ross' Landing [now Chattanooga, TN]

GN-0233 \$10.00

1832 CREEK CENSUS James L. Douthat - 98 pgs - perfect bound - indexed

A transcription of the Parson-Abbott Roll of the Creek Nation in 1832 gives names of the heads of households with numbers of males, females and slaves per household in the various Towns.

GN-0108 \$22.50

MELUNGEONS

MELUNGEONS - YESTERDAY AND TODAY Jean Patterson Bible - 140 pgs - photographs - soft cover - reprinted 2012

TN-0205 \$12,00

ALABAMA RECORDS

REVOLUTIONARY WAR SOLDIERS BURIED IN ALABAMA

- Mrs. Patrick Hues Mell and others - 67 pages - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2021.

AL-0034 \$20.00 <P>

The title started as an article in the Alabama Historical Society Journal in 1899 and was later reprinted as a book by Mrs. Mell in 1904. Mountain Press has reprinted this little volume and with the interest in Revolutionary War Soldiers today, we added a listing by counties of others that have been found across the state of Alabama who moved into the area after the war and lived and died in that state.

AL-0034 \$20.00

EARLY MOBILE, AL RECORDS - including MARRIAGES 1813-1821

AL-0035

HISTORY OF THE FOURTEENTH REGIMENT ALABAMA VOLS - M. B.

Hurst -59 page - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2019

This is a reprint of the story of the 14th Regiment of Alabama Volunteers as told by one of the members of the Regiment. The various rosters of each of the companies is given and the story of their action during the Civil War is told in terms of one who was there for the duration. The companies are as follow:

Co. A - Cusseta Greys from

Chambers County

Co. B - Moore Guards from

Lowndes County

Co. C - Tom Watt's Greys from

Chambers County

Co. D - Yancey Greys from

Chambers County

Co. E - Gilmore Greys from

Chambers County

Co. F - Billy Gilmore Greys from

Chambers County

Co. G - Hillbilly Blues from

Talapoosa County

Co. H - Jackson Avengers from

Talapoosa County

Co. I - Hillbilly Rifles from

Taladega County

Co. K - Louina Guards from

Randolph County

AL-0033 \$12.00

ALABAMA SOLDIERS IN THE CHEROKEE WAR - James L. Douthat - 24 pages - soft cover - alphabetical listing

AL-0032 \$8.50

SPECIAL PRESIDENTIAL PARDONS OF CONFEDERATE SOLDIERS - 530 pgs - index

Over 30,000 men named in this set of materials.

Two Volumes GN-0229 \$60.00

<u>VIDETTE CAVALRY</u> Johnny L. T. N. Potter -42 pgs -soft bound - 3 maps

The Roster of the First Tennessee & Alabama Independent Vidette Cavalry is given in alphabetical style with the addition of the Official Records entries for the unit.

TN-0973 \$12.50

<u>YAZOO LAND CLAIMS OF GEORGIA</u> <u>1795-1805</u> - GN-0245 \$15.00

<u>LAND GRANTS TO FRENCH</u> <u>EMIGRANTS IN ALABAMA -1827</u> -

AL-0027 \$10.00

<u>LAND CLAIMS IN ALABAMA - 1828</u> - . AL-0026 \$8.50

1905 ALABAMA COMMUNITY AND BUSINESS DIRECTORY - an alphabetical listing of the communities in each county with names of merchants in each area.

RD-AL \$22.50

VOLUNTEER SOLDIERS IN THE CHEROKEE WARS - 1836 - 1839

210 pgs - perfect bound

GN-0146 \$35.00

AL-0002 \$7.50

GUNTERSVILLE RESERVOIR
CEMETERIES James L. Douthat - a
transcription of the TVA records of each of the
cemeteries found in the watershed of
Guntersyille Lake. AL-0001 \$15,00

WHEELER RESERVOIR CEMETERIES
James L. Douthat - the records found in the files of the TVA removal of graves showing names, dates and plats of the cemeteries

BLOUNT CO AL MARRIAGES 1821-1844 Albert Brown AL-0019 \$10.00

BUTLER CO AL BIOGRAPHIES
32 pgs AL-0028 \$12.00

<u>CRENSHAW CO AL BIOGRAPHIES</u> 37 pgs. AL-0029 \$12.00

1880 DEKALB CO AL CENSUS INDEX

Clifford D. Black - an alphabetical listing of the residents AL-0020 \$15.00

1880 JACKSON CO AL CENSUS INDEX

Clifford D. Black - an alphabetical listing of the residents. AL-0023 \$30.00

PIKE CO AL BIOGRAPHIES

55 pgs

AL-0031 \$18.00

WILCOX CO AL BIOGRAPHIES

37 pgs

AL-0030 \$12.00

MAPS

1748 GEORGIA, GULF COAST &

<u>LOWER MS</u> 18 X 23 - Four Colors MP-0154 \$15.00

THE SOUTHERN PROVINCES - 1817 Four Colors MP-0160 \$15.00

1818 ALABAMA MP-0457 \$2.50

ALABAMA - Melish - 1819

18 X 24 MP-0307 \$8.00

ALABAMA-GEORGIA - Tanner

19 X 25

MP-0314 \$8.00

ALABAMA COUNTIES MP-0411 \$2.50

1853 ALABAMA - GEORGIA -

FLORIDA

MP-0412 \$2.50

GEORGIA AND ALABAMA - 1860

S. A. Mitchell - 17 x 22 inches - four color Taken from the Atlas by Mitchell showing the counties, towns, rivers and major roads of the day.

MP-CR228 \$30.00

1861-1865 ALABAMA

MP-0492 \$2,50

TENNESSEE-ALABAMA-GEORGIA - 1864

A very detailed map of the northern portion of Alabama 24 X 38 MP-0049 \$8.00

1882 ALABAMA - GEORGIA MP-0417 \$2.50

FLORIDA WITH MOBILE INSERT

MP-0421 \$2.50

THE INDIAN TRAILS OF THE SOUTH

EAST

MP-0484 \$2.50

BOUNDARY CHANGES 1763-1821 MP-0458 \$1,00 INDIAN LOCATIONS & LAND
CESSIONS MP-0460 \$2.50

EARLY ROADS & TRAILS OF ALABAMA MP-0459 \$2.50

ARKANSAS

RECORDS

ARKANSAS SERIES ON HISTORY AND BIOGRAPHIES

The following listing of Arkansas titles are reprints of the Goodspeed history and biographical sketches of the various Arkansas Counties. Each of these titles contains the records as he published them in the mid-1880s. This is a full collection of the sixty-seven different counties. All are soft bound with full name index in each volume.

ARKANSAS CO., ARKANSAS - 51 pgs AR-0001 \$13.00

ASHLEY COUNTY, ARKANSAS - 71 pgs AR-0002 \$17.50

BENTON COUNTY, ARKANSAS - 261 pgs AR-0004 \$45.00

BRADLEY COUNTY, ARKANSAS - 49 pgs AR-0006 \$11.50

CALHOUN COUNTY, ARKANSAS - 48 pgs AR-0007 \$10.00

CARROLL COUNTY, ARKANSAS - 135 pgs AR-0008 \$29.50

CHICOT COUNTY, ARKANSAS - 36 pgs AR-0009 \$10.00

CLARK COUNTY, ARKANSAS - 76pgs AR-0010 \$17.50

CLAY COUNTY, ARKANSAS - 79 pgs AR-0011 - \$18.00

CLEVELAND CO., ARKANSAS - 55 pgs AR-0013 \$13.50

COLUMBIA CO, ARKANSAS - 80 pgs AR-0014 \$17.50

CONWAY COUNTY, ARKANSAS - 138 pgs AR-0015 \$29.50

CRAIGHEAD COUNTY, AR - 64 pgs AR-0016 \$14.00

CRAWFORD COUNTY, AR - 250 pgs AR-0017 \$51.00

CRITTENDEN CO, ARKANSAS - 66 pgs AR-0018 \$15.00

CROSS COUNTY, ARKANSAS - 78 pgs AR-0019 \$17.50

DALLAS COUNTY, ARKANSAS - 49 pages AR-0020 \$14.00

DESHA COUNTY, ARKANSAS - 64 pgs AR-0021 \$15.00

DREW COUNTY, ARKANSAS - 68 pgs

AR-0022 \$13.50

FAULKNER CO, ARKANSAS - 52 pgs AR-0023 \$12.50

FRANKLIN CO, ARKANSAS - 158 pgs AR-0024 \$35.00

FULTON COUNTY, ARKANSAS - 60 pgs AR-0025 \$14.00

GARLAND COUNTY, ARKANSAS - 57 pgs AR-0027 \$13.50

GRANT COUNTY, ARKANSAS - 60 pgs AR-0027 \$14.50

GREENE COUNTY, ARKANSAS - 86 pgs AR-0028 \$18.00

HEMPSTEAD CO, ARKANSAS - 91 pgs AR-0029 \$25.00

HOT SPRING CO, ARKANSAS - 51 pgs AR-0030 \$12.50

HOWARD COUNTY, ARKANSAS - 77 pgs AR-0031 \$20.00

INDEPENDENCE CO, AR - 120 pgs AR-0032 \$26.50

IZARD COUNTY, ARKANSAS - 76 pgs AR-0033 \$16.00

JACKSON COUNTY, ARKANSAS - 94 pgs AR-0034 \$20.00

JEFFERSON CO, ARKANSAS - 110 pgs AR-0035 \$25.00

JOHNSON COUNTY, AR - 60 pgs AR-0036 \$14.00

LAFAYETTE CO, ARKANSAS - 40 pgs AR-0037 \$10.00

LAWRENCE COUNTY, AR - 79 pgs

AR-0038 \$18.00 LEE COUNTY, ARKANSAS - 81 pgs

AR-0039 \$18.00 LINCOLN COUNTY, ARKANSAS - 30 pgs AR-0040 \$9.00

LITTLE RIVER CO, ARKANSAS - 38 pgs AR-0041 \$10.00

LOGAN COUNTY, ARKANSAS - 73 pgs AR-0042 \$16.00

LONOKE COUNTY, ARKANSAS - 96 pgs AR-0043 \$20.00

MADISON COUNTY, ARKANSAS - 128 pgs AR-0045 \$27.00

MILLER COUNTY, ARKANSAS - 39 pgs AR-0047 \$10.00

MISSISSIPPI CO., AR - 137 pgs AR-0048 \$29.50

MONROE COUNTY, ARKANSAS - 72 pgs

AR-0049 \$15.50 MONTGOMERY CO, ARKANSAS - 39 pgs AR-0050 \$11.00

NEVADA COUNTY, ARKANSAS - 53 pgs AR-0051 \$13.00

OUCHITA COUNTY, ARKANSAS - 71 pgs

AR-0053 \$15.50 PERRY COUNTY, ARKANSAS - 54 pgs

AR-0054 \$13.50 PHILLIPS COUNTY, ARKANSAS - 81 pgs AR-0055 \$18.00

PIKE COUNTY, ARKANSAS - 54 pgs

AR-0056 \$13.50

POINSETT COUNTY, AR - 59 pgs AR-0057 \$13.50

POLK COUNTY, ARKANSAS - 38 pgs AR-0058 \$8.50 POPE COUNTY, ARKANSAS - 92 pgs

AR-0059 \$19.00

PRAIRIE COUNTY, ARKANSAS - 81 pgs AR-0060 \$18.00

PULASKI COUNTY, ARKANSAS - 172 pgs AR-0061 \$36.00

RANDOLPH COUNTY, AR - 99 pgs AR-0075 \$20.00

ST. FRANCIS CO, ARKANSAS - 60 pgs AR-0062 \$13.00

SALINE COUNTY, ARKANSAS - 95 pgs AR-0063 \$26.50

SCOTT COUNTY, ARKANSAS - 60 pgs AR-0064 \$13.00

SEBASTIAN CO, ARKANSAS - 246 pgs AR-0066 \$50.00 SEVIER COUNTY, ARKANSAS - 38 pgs

AR-0067 \$10.00 SHARP COUNTY, ARKANSAS - 39 pgs

AR-0068 \$10.00 UNION COUNTY, ARKANSAS - 69 pgs

AR-0070 \$16.00 WASHINGTON CO., ARKANSAS - 361 pgs AR-0071 \$65.00

WHITE COUNTY, ARKANSAS - 180 pgs AR-0072 \$35.00 WOODRUFF COUNTY, AR - 55 pgs

AR-0073 \$13.50 YELL COUNTY, ARKANSAS - 94 pgs AR-0074 \$20.00

1905 ARKANSAS COMMUNITY AND BUSINESS DIRECTORY - soft cover - Indexed by counties

RD-AR \$18.50

SHELBY CO., TN NEWSPAPER
ABSTRACTS THROUGH 1859 - Helen
Rowland - 395 pgs - perfect bound - full name
index. TN-1250 \$55.00

<u>LAND CLAIMS IN MISSOURI AND</u> ARKANSAS - 1826 MO-0508 \$16.00

CITIZENS OF MISSOURI TERRITORY

Frances T. Ingmire - land grants in present day Missouri, Arkansas and Oklahoma beginning 1787 to 1835. Information includes names, claims, time in Territory, children, marital status, etc.

Volume 1 - 214 pgs FI-0070 \$30.00 Volume 2 - 246 pgs FI-0071 \$32.50 Volume 3 - 264 pgs FI-0072 \$35.00

SPECIAL PRESIDENTIAL PARDONS FOR CONFEDERATE SOLDIERS - 530 pgs - index

Over 30,000 names in this set of materials..

2 Volumes GN-0229 \$60.00

 ARKANSAS
 CONFEDERATE

 VETERANS
 & WIDOW
 HOME

 RECORDS - Frances
 Ingmire - 30 pgs - soft

 cover
 FI-0011 \$8.50

ARKANSAS CONFEDERATE
VETERANS AND WIDOWS PENSION
APPLICATIONS Frances Ingmire - 442 pgssoft back. FI-0362 \$35.00

 BAXTER
 CO
 AR
 MARRIAGE

 RECORDS
 1887 March
 1893
 Frances

 Ingmire
 FI-0109
 \$6.00

<u>CALHOUN</u> <u>CO</u> <u>AR</u> <u>- MARRIAGE</u> <u>RECORDS 1851-1879</u> Frances Ingmire FI-1141 \$12.00

JOHNSON CO AR - ROSTER OF MEXICAN WAR VETERANS - Frances T. Ingmire - names, date of enlistment, where enlisted and some with date of death.

FI-0505 \$5.00

 JOHNSON
 CO
 AR
 MARRIAGES

 RECORDS 1853 - 1880
 Frances Ingmire - 86

 pgs
 FI-1072
 \$12.00

JOHNSON CO AR - EX-CONFEDERATE PENSION APPLICATIONS 1902-1928 -Frances Ingmire - some death dates.

FI-0383 \$6.00

NEWTON CO AR - MARRIAGE RECORDS 1867-1875 Frances Ingmire FI-0453 \$6.00

NEWTON CO AR - UNION SOLDIERS
Frances Ingmire - includes name, rank, company, date of enlistment, date of discharge and some remarks. FI-1067 \$6.00

MAPS

LOUISIANA - ARKANSAS -MISSISSIPPI RAILROAD MAP MP-0079 \$2.50

THE SOUTHERN PROVINCES - 1817

Four Colors MP-0160 \$15.00

1852 LOUISIANA-ARKANSAS-MISSISSIPPI 18 X 24 MP-0419 \$8.00

....

<u>CENTRAL STATES RAILROAD MAP</u> <u>1915-1931</u> MP-0473 \$2.50

FLORIDA RECORDS

SPANISH CLAIMS TO LAND IN FLORIDA - 1835 - Taken from the House of Representatives document 1348 from the 24th Congress - 1st Session - 6 pgs - soft cover FL-0006 \$16.00

EAST FLORIDA LAND TITLES Records of the 18th Congress Document No. 413 - 1824. FL-0002 \$12.50

<u>LAND CLAIMS IN EAST FLORIDA - 1826 - 1826 FL-0004 \$38.50</u>

<u>LAND CLAIMS IN FLORIDA - 1824</u> . FL-0003 \$25.00

PRIVATE LAND CLAIMS IN EAST FLORIDA - 1830 - 178 pgs - perfect bound - indexed - one map. FL-0001 \$30.00

MAPS

1853 MAP OF ALABAMA, GEORGIA AND FLORIDA 11 X 17 MP-0412 \$2,50

1882 MAP OF FLORIDA AND GEORGIA 18 X 24 MP-0417 \$7,50

1882 MAP OF FLORIDA WITH MOBILE INSERT 11 X 17 MP-0421 \$2.50

GEORGIA RECORDS

GEORGIA'S ROSTER OF THE
REVOLUTION - Lucian Lamar Knight 664 pages - soft cover - full name index reprinted 2019.

This is as complete a listing of all of the soldiers from Georgia who participated in the American Revolutionary War as you will find..

It is a list of the State's defenders, Officers and Men; soldiers and sailors; partisans and regulars' whether enlisted from Georgia or settled in Georgia after the close of hostilities. This vast listing was the product of Lucian L. Knight, State Historian and Director of the Department of Archives and History for the State of Georgia. There are a number of lists from individual leaders who compiled those in the ranks of his units. The complete listing of those who received pensions is given, as well as a cemetery listing of others.

GA-0250 \$90.0.00.

HISTORY OF GEORGIA MILI-

<u>TARY</u> - From Early Times to the Civil War - 76 pages - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2020.

GA-0255 \$25.00

EVIDENCES OF TITLE DERIVED FROM THE STATE OF GEORGIA -

1795 - 1804 - House of Representatives
Document Number 110 - 34 pages - soft
cover - full name index - 8.5 x 11 inches.
GA-0248 \$10.00

GEORGIA SOLDIERS IN THE
CHEROKEE WAR - James L. Douthat - 96
pgs - soft cover - alphabetical listing - 2016

GA-0249 \$21.00

SPECIAL PRESIDENTIAL PARDONS FOR CONFEDERATE SOLDIERS

530 pgs - soft cover - full name index.

Over 30,000 names in this set Two volume set:

GN-0229 \$60.00

<u>YAZOO LAND COMPANY OF GEORGIA</u> 1795-1805 GA-0245 \$15.00

GRAND LODGE OF GEORGIA - 1854

This volume is a record of the Masonic Lodges of Georgia with their membership list showing the officers and members of each of the various lodges. There are nearly 200 lodges listed at this time. GA-0246 \$25.00

GEORGIA SCENES

220 pgs - perfect bound - author unknown GN-0163 \$18.50

1840 GEORGIA CENSUS INDEX - Frances T. Ingmire - 668 pages, alphabetical FI-0442 \$75.00

<u>-EARLY GEORGIA RECORDS</u> - Both the 1840 Index and the Early Colonial Georgia Marriages are found on this single disc.

CD-0029 \$30.00

COLONIAL GEORGIA MARRIAGE RECORDS FROM 1760-1810 - Frances T. Ingmire - 300 pgs FI-0185 \$25.00

1905 GEORGIA COMMUNITY AND BUSINESS DIRECTORY - an alphabetical listing of the communities in each county with the names of merchants in each community.

RD-GA \$25.00

1850 GEORGIA MORTALITY
SCHEDULES Frances Ingmire - a listing of those who died in the year 1850 in Georgia.
FI-0450 \$16.50

VOLUNTEER SOLDIERS IN THE CHEROKEE WAR - 1836-1839

210 pgs - perfect bound

GN-0146 \$35.00

<u>VIDETTE CAVALRY</u> Johnny L. T. N. Potter - 42 pgs - softt bound - 3 maps

The First Tennessee & Alabama Independent Vidette Cavalry shown with an alphabetical listing of the roster of each of the companies. In these companies there are many from the northwestern part of Georgia listed in this Union unit.

TN-0973 \$12.50

GEORGIA FIRST BATTALION OF INFANTRY - Roster: Companies A & B - Johnny L.T.N. Potter - The military records for each of the men in these two Companies is given here.

GN-0221 \$12.50

4th Regiment Georgia Volunteers - CSA - 142 pages - soft cover - full name index

The 4th Regiment of Georgia volunteers are taken from the middle and southwestern portion of the state. This volume gives a brief service sketch of each of the soldier in the entire unit. Also included is a brief history of the activities of this unit during the entire Civil War. If you have ancestors from Talbot, Troup, Twiggs, Dougherty, Gordon, Jasper, Baldwin, Macon or Sumter Counties, Georgia, you need to look into this volume.

GA-0260 \$38.50

MAPS

GEORGIA MAP OF 1833 - Baldwin and

Cradock - 13.2 X 16.2 inches - color - Georgia west into Alabama to just beyond Montgomery showing developments, roads, watershed and the Cherokee/Creek nations.

MP-CR140 \$30.00

GEORGIA MAP OF 1855 - John H. Colton - 17 X 22 - color - showing the counties, roads, watersheds, towns and other points of interest.

MP-CR151 \$30.00

NORTHWEST GEORGIA - 1864 - Denis Callahan - 38.2 X 33.9 inches - drawn as part of the Dept. of the Cumberland Engineer Bureau of the War DeptMP-CR218 \$48.00

GEORGIA AND ALABAMA - 1860 - S. A. Mitchell - 17 X 22 inches - four colors - shows the counties, cities, towns, railroads, roads, rivers and other features.

MP-CR228 \$30.00

GEORGIA - 1872 - Rand, McNally & Co. - 16 x 24 inches - color - from their Business Atlas: includes a complete index showing railroads, counties, creeks, islands, lakes, rivers and towns. MP-CR230 \$32.00

GEORGIA COUNTY HISTORY AND BIOGRAPHIES

Various counties in Georgia have been completed with their history and a selection of biographical records added. These are taken from two different sources: <u>Memoirs of Georgia</u> & <u>Historical Collection of Georgia</u> by George White. Each of these are soft bound, full name indexed and represent a good source of information on each county. See under each county for code and price.

GEORGIA COUNTY RECORDS

There are two series of census in our catalog. The first is the 1840 Georgia County Census Index. This set of records gives only the names of those living in the county at the time. The 1860 Georgia County Census Index is an alphabetical listing of the heads of households with house numbers and some limited information on each. The original must be consulted in either series. A few of the 1860s do contain all the information and these are not listed as "Index". Both series were done by Frances T. Ingmire.

APPLING CO., GA

APPLING CO GA - 1820 - a map of the original survey of Appling Co. in 1820 - 11 X 17 inches MP-0513 \$2.50

1840 APPLING CO GA CENSUS INDEX

FI-0265 \$2.50 1860 APPLING CO GA CENSUS FI-0865 \$18.50

BAKER CO., GA

1830 BAKER CO GA CENSUS FI-0953 \$3.50

1840 BAKER CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0266 \$2.50

1860 BAKER CO GA CENSUS FI-1054 \$15.00 BAKER CO GA COMPANY H 6TE

BAKER CO GA COMPANY H 6TH REG. CSA FI-0781 \$5.50

BAKER CO GA HISTORY AND BIOGRAPHY - 19 pgs GA-0100 \$7.50

BALDWIN CO., GA

BALDWIN CO GA - 1805 - a map of the original survey created in 1805 - 11 X 17 inches MP-0510 \$2.50

1810 BALDWIN CO GA TAX LIST FI-0400 \$2.00

1813 BALDWIN CO GA TAX LIST FI-0143 \$7.50

1840 BALDWIN CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0267 \$3.50

1860 BALDWIN CO GA CENSUS

<u>BALDWIN CO GA MARRIAGES 1808-</u> 1851 FI-0489 \$21.00

BALDWIN CO GA WILL BOOK A - 1807-1832 - abstracted FI-1069 \$9.50

BALDWIN CO GA HISTORY AND BIOGRAPHY - 34 pgs

GA-0101 \$12.50

FI-0261 \$25.00

BANKS CO., GA

1860 BANKS CO GA CENSUS FI-0448 \$16.50 BANKS CO GA MARRIAGES 1859-1872

FI-1228 \$13.00

BARTOW CO., GA

BARTOW CO GA MARRIAGES 1838-1861 FI-0366 \$15.00

See Cass County, Georgia also

BARTOW CO GA BIOGRAPHY - 38 pgs GA-0102 \$8.50

BERRIEN CO., GA

1860 BERRIEN CO GA CENSUS FI-0401 \$15.00 BERRIEN CO GA BIOGRAPHY - 14 pgs

GA-0103 \$4.50

BIBB CO., GA

1840 BIBB CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0268 \$4.50

1860 BIBB CO GA CENSUS FI-0203 \$26.50

BIBB CO GA MARRIAGES 1825-1857 FI-1088 \$18.00

BIBB CO GA HISTORY AND BIO-GRAPHY - 77 pgs GA-0104 \$22.50

BROOKS CO., GA

1860 BROOKS CO GA CENSUS FI-0402 \$15.00

BROOKS CO GA MARRIAGES 1859-1875 FI-0801 \$21.00

BROOKS CO GA BIOGRAPHY -15 pgs

GA-0105 \$4.50

BRYAN CO., GA

1830 BRYAN CO GA CENSUS FI-0787 \$3.00

1840 BRYAN CO GA CENSUS INDEX

FI-0269 \$2.50 1860 BRYAN CO GA CENSUS

FI-0262 \$15.00

BRYAN CO GA MARRIAGES 1865-1886 FI-0802 \$13.00

BRYAN CO GA DEED BOOKS A-D 1796-1828 FI-0491 \$7.50

BRYAN CO GA HISTORY AND BIOGRAPHY - 20 pgs GA-0106 \$3.50

BULLOCH CO., GA

1840 BULLOCH CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0270 \$2.50

1860 BULLOCH CO GA CENSUS FI-0403 \$17.50

BULLOCH CO GA MARRIAGES 1796-1886 FI-0803 \$18.00

BULLOCH CO GA HISTORY AND BIOGRAPHY - 28 pgs GA-0107 \$7.50

BURKE CO., GA

1840 BURKE CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0271 \$4.50

1860 BURKE CO GA CENSUS

FI-0204 \$25.00

BURKE CO GA MARRIAGES 1855-1869 FI-0804 \$12.00

BURKE CO GA HISTORY AND BIO-GRAPHY - 19 pgs GA-0108 \$4.50

BURKE COUNTY, GEORGIA - RECORDS 1758-1869 - James L. Douthat - 73 pages - soft cover - full

name index - 2020

Burke County, one of the original eight counties in Georgia along the Savannah River, was created in 1777 out of Saint George Parish of the Colonial era. Included in this volume are the Crown Grants 1732 - 1777. Revolutionary War veterans listed by the counties, an index to the 1840 census; legislatures 1777 - 1908; marriages 1855 - 1869. GA-0251 \$22.50

BUTTS CO., GA

1840 BUTTS CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0272 \$3.50

1860 BUTTS CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0263 \$6.00

BUTTS CO GA MARRIAGES 1826-1870 FI-0805 \$18.00

BUTTS CO GA HISTORY AND BIOGRAPHY - 9 pgs GA-0109 \$5.00

CALHOUN CO., GA

1860 CALHOUN CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-1074 \$5.00

CAMDEN CO., GA

1840 CAMDEN CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0273 \$2.50

1860 CAMDEN CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0404 \$4.00

<u>CAMDEN CO GA MARRIAGES 1787-</u> <u>1865</u> FI-1122 \$12.00

<u>CAMDEN CO GA HISTORY AND</u> <u>BIOGRAPHY</u> - 15 pgs GA-0111 \$7.50

CAMDEN COUNTY, GEORGIA - RECORDS - James L. Douthat - 55 pages - soft cover - full name index - 2020.

GA-0253 \$15.00 <P>

One of the first eight county created in 1777, out of the Saint Mary and Saint Thomas Parishes. In this collection you will find the Crown Grants of St. Thomas and St. Mary Parish 1755-1777, marriages of the county 1774-1808 and 1787-1865, a listing of some of the veterans of the American Revolutionary War, an index to the 1840 Federal Census, and an abstract of the names found in the 1860 Federal Census.

GA-0253 \$15.00

CAMPBELL CO., GA

1840 CAMPBELL CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0274 \$2.50

1860 CAMPBELL CO GA CENSUS INDEX

FI-0405 \$10.00

<u>CAMPBELL CO GA</u> <u>MARRIAGES 1829-1842</u> FI-0807 \$12.00

<u>CAMPBELL CO GA HISTORY</u> <u>AND BIOGRAPHY</u> - 23 pgs GA-0112 \$10.00

CARROLL CO., GA

CARROLL, COWETA AND TROUP COS., GA - 1826 - created from Indian lands, this original map in 1826 - 11 X 17 inches

MP-0509

\$2.50

1840 CARROLL CO GA CENSUS INDEX

FI-0275 \$3.50

1860 CARROLL CO GA CENSUS FI-0877 \$22.00

<u>CARROLL CO GA MARRIAGES</u> <u>1831-1861</u> FI-0367 \$18.00 <u>CARROLL CO GA HISTORY</u> <u>AND BIOGRAPHY</u> - 54 pgs GA-0113 \$17.50

CASS CO., GA

1840 CASS CO GA CENSUS INDEX

FI-0276 \$5.50

1860 CASS CO GA CENSUS FI-0205 \$15.00

<u>CASS CO</u> - 1837 - appears on the map of Western & Atlantic RR of

GA. Shows towns, roads, RR, waterways, etc. in the time between 1837-1850 when the RR opened.

MP-CR133

\$20.00

[SEE BARTOW CO., GA]

CATOOSA CO., GA

<u>CATOOSA CO GA MARRIAGE</u> <u>BOOK A 1858-1887</u> GA-0034 \$16.00

<u>CATOOSA CO GA MARRIAGE</u> <u>BOOK B 1887-1910</u> GA-0032 \$16.00

CHARLTON CO., GA

1860 CHARLTON CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0879 \$4.00

<u>CHARLTON CO GA</u> <u>MARRIAGES 1855-1869</u> FI-0809 \$5.00

CHATHAM CO., GA

1840 CHATHAM CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0277 \$3.50 1860 CHATHAM CO GA CENSUS

FI-0880 \$25.00

<u>CHATHAM CO GA</u> <u>MARRIAGES 1806-1850</u> FI-1229 \$15.00

<u>CHATHAM CO HISTORY AND</u> <u>BIOGRAPHY.</u> - 148 pgs

GA-0116 \$30.00

CHATTAHOOCHEE CO., GA

1860 CHATTAHOOCHEE CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0374 \$6.50

CHATTAHOOCHEE CO GA MARRIAGES 1854-1888

FI-0811 \$15.00

CHATTOOGA CO., GA

1840 CHATTOOGA CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0279 \$2.50

1860 CHATTAOOGA CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0206 \$10.00

CHATTOOGA CO GA
HISTORY AND BIOGRAPHY 18 pgs GA-0118 \$3,50

CHEROKEE CO., GA

CHEROKEE CO GA - 1832 - a map reproduction of the original survey created in 1832 - 11 X 17 in.

MP-0512 \$2.50

1840 CHEROKEE CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0280 \$3.50

1860 CHEROKEE CO GA CENSUS INDEX

FI-0207 \$12.00

CHEROKEE CO GA MARRIAGES 1841-1855	CLAYTON CO., GA
FI-0186 \$15.00	1860 CLAYTON CO GA
CHEROKEE CO GA - appears on	CENSUS INDEX FI-0884 \$6.50
the map of the Western & Atlantic	
RR when it opened in 1850 drawn on an 1837 map showing towns, roads,	CLAYTON CO GA MARRIAGES 1860-1894
RR, waterways, etc.	FI-0816 \$21.00
MP-CR133 \$20.00	
CHEROKEE CO GA	CLINCH CO., GA
BIOGRAPHY - 17 pgs GA-0119 \$5.00	1860 CLINCH CO GA CENSUS
GA-0119 \$5.00	FI-0408 \$14.50
CITY OF SAVANNAH	
1840 CITY OF SAVANNAH	COBB CO., GA
CENSUS INDEX FI-0278 \$7.50	1840 COBB CO GA CENSUS
11 02/0 4/.50	INDEX
CLARKE CO., GA	FI-0282 \$4.50
1830 CLARKE CO GA CENSUS	1860 COBB CO GA CENSUS
FI-0786 \$5.00	<u>INDEX</u> FI-0376
1840 CLARKE CO GA CENSUS	\$12.50
INDEX FI-0281 \$5.50	COBB CO GA MARRIAGES
1860 CLARKE CO GA CENSUS	<u>1865-1867</u> FI-0812 \$12.00
TAIDEN EVALUATION	

COLUMBIA CO., GA
1840 COLUMBIA CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0283 \$3.50
1860 COLUMBIA CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0410 \$10.00
<u>COLUMBIA CO GA</u> <u>MARRIAGES 1791-1859</u> FI-0371 \$18.00
COLUMBIA CO GA HISTORY AND BIOGRAPHY - 12 pgs GA-0126 \$7.50
COWETA CO., GA
CARROLL, COWETA AND TROUP COS., GA - 1826 - created from Indian lands, this reproduction map of the original survey in 1826 - 11 X 17 inches MP-0509 \$2.50
1840 COWETA CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0284 \$5.50
1860 COWETA CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0209 \$10.00
COWETA CO GA MARRIAGES 1829-1849 FI-1107 \$15.00

1860 COLQUITT CO GA

CENSUS INDEX FI-0208 \$5.00

CLARKE CO GA HISTORY AND BIOGRAPHY - 36 pgs GA-0120 \$12.50

CLARKE CO GA MARRIAGES

FI-0406 \$10.00

FI-0180

INDEX

1798-1820

\$12.00

COBB CO GA - appears on the map of the Western & Atlantic RR of GA in 1850 on a map drawn in 1837 showing the towns, roads, RR, waterways, etc. MP-CR133 \$20.00

COBB CO GA HISTORY AND

BIO-GRAPHY - 17 pgs

0123 \$7.50

COWETA CO GA HISTORY AND BIO-GRAPHY - 60 pgs

GA-0127 \$17.50

1860 CLAY CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0407 \$6.00

CLAY CO., GA

1860 COFFEE CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0409 \$5.00

COFFEE CO., GA

CRAWFORD CO., GA

CLAY CO GA BIOGRAPHY - 16 GA-0121 pgs \$4.50

COLQUITT CO., GA

1840 CRAWFORD CO GA **CENSUS INDEX** FI-0285 \$3.50

1860 CRAWFORD CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0210 \$10.00

<u>CRAWFORD CO GA</u> <u>MARRIAGES 1823-1853</u> FI-0815 \$15.00

<u>CRAWFORD CO GA HISTORY</u> <u>AND BIOGRAPHY</u> - 15 pgs GA-0128 \$7.50

DADE CO., GA

1840 DADE CO GA CENSUS INDEX

FI-0286 \$2.50

1860 DADE CO GA CENSUS INDEX

FI-0411 \$7.00

<u>VIDETTE CAVALRY</u> - Johnny Potter - the roster of a Union Troop mostly from Dade, Walker, Jackson and southeastern Tennessee.

TN-0973 \$12.50

DADE CO GA HISTORY AND BIO-GRAPHY - 22 pgs GA-0129 \$3.50

ORIGINALLY CHEROKEE
COUNTY, NOW DADE - Johnny
Potter - 45 pgs - maps - full name
index GA-0247 \$12.50

DAWSON CO., GA

1860 DAWSON CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0211 \$7.00

DAWSON CO GA MARRIAGES 1858-1883 FI-1223
\$12.00

INDEX

DECATUR CO., GA

1840 DECATUR CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI -0287 \$3.50

1860 DECATUR CO GA CENSUS INDEX

FI-0412 \$9.00

DECATUR CO GA MARRIAGES 1824-1899 FI-1106 \$18.00

<u>DECATUR CO GA HISTORY</u> <u>AND BIOGRAPHY</u> - 21 pgs GA-0131 \$10.00

DeKALB CO., GA

1840 DeKALB CO GA CENSUS INDEX

FI-0288 \$5.50

1860 DeKALB CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0212

\$10.00

DeKALB CO GA MARRIAGES

1842-1856 FI-

1100 \$18.00

<u>DeKALB CO GA HISTORY</u> <u>AND BIOGRAPHY</u> - 14 pgs GA-0132 \$7.50

DOOLY CO., GA

Reprint of the original survey of 1821 showing the original counties and the ones that came from them, rivers and some towns. 11 X 17 inches

MP-0505 \$2.50

1840 DOOLY CO GA CENSUS INDEX

FI-0289 \$3.50

1860 DOOLY CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0413 \$9.00

DOOLY CO GA MARRIAGES 1839-1884 FI-1089

\$18.00

DOOLY CO GA HISTORY AND BIOGRAPHY - 15 pgs GA-0134
\$7.50

DOUGLAS CO., GA

DOUGLAS CO GA BIOGRAPHIES -

15 pgs

GA-0136 \$4.50

DOUGHERTY CO., GA

1860 DOUGHERTY CO GA

CENSUS INDEX FI-0414 \$5.00

EARLY CO., GA

1840 EARLY CO GA CENSUS INDEX

FI-0290 \$3.50 1860 EARLY CO GA CENSUS

INDEX

FI-0213 \$7.00

EARLY CO GA MARRIAGES 1820-1850 FI-0486 \$12.00

EARLY CO GA HISTORY AND BIO-GRAPHY - 12 pgs GA-0137 \$7.50

ECHOLS CO., GA

1860 ECHOLS CO GA CENSUS INDEX

FI-0893 \$5.00

EFFINGHAM CO., GA	EMANUEL CO. CA	1860 FLOYD CO GA CENSUS
1840 EFFINGHAM CO GA	EMANUEL CO., GA	<u>INDEX</u> FI-0443 \$10.00
<u>CENSUS INDEX</u> FI-0291 \$1.50	1840 EMANUEL CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0293 \$2.50	FLOYD CO GA MARRIAGES 1837-1870
1860 EFFINGHAM CO GA CENSUS INDEX	1860 EMANUEL CO GA	FI-0417 \$18.00
FI-0415 \$7.00	<u>CENSUS INDEX</u> FI-0895 \$7.00	FLOYD CO GA HISTORY AND BIO-GRAPHY - 39 pgs GA-0143
EFFINGHAM CO GA HISTORY AND BIOGRAPHY - 18 pgs	EMANUEL CO GA	\$6.00
GA-0139 \$4.00	MARRIAGES 1840-1879 FI-1226 \$12.00	FORSYTH CO., GA
ELBERT CO., GA	EMANUEL CO CA INCEONA	1040 FORCYMY GO G
1840 ELBERT CO GA CENSUS INDEX	EMANUEL CO GA HISTORY AND BIOGRAPHY - 14 pgs GA-0141 \$7.50	1840 FORSYTH CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0296 \$3.50
FI-0292 \$4.50	G/1 01 11 ψ/.50	11 02/0 45.50
1860 ELBERT CO GA CENSUS INDEX	FANNIN CO., GA	1860 FORSYTH CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0216 \$10.00
FI-0214 \$10.00	1860 FANNIN CO GA CENSUS INDEX	ΤΙ 0210 Φ10.00
ELBERT CO GA MARRIAGES 1804-1859 FI-0187	FI-0215 \$10.00	FORSYTH CO GA MARRIAGES 1833-1867
\$18.00	FANNIN CO GA MARRIAGES 1864-1870 FI-1227	FI-1075 \$18.00
ELBERT CO GA HISTORY AND BIO-GRAPHY - 36 pgs	\$9.00	FRANKLIN CO., GA
GA-0140 \$10.00	PANETTER CO. CA	1840 FRANKLIN CO GA
EFFINGHAM COUNTY, GEORGIA - RECORDS - 1755 -	FAYETTE CO., GA	<u>CENSUS INDEX</u> FI-0297 \$5.50
1860 - James L. Douthat - 65 pages - soft cover - full name index - 2020	1840 FAYETTE CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0294 \$3.50	1860 FRANKLIN CO GA CENSUS INDEX
This is one of the original	1000 EAVERME CO. C.A. CENICUS	FI-0217 \$10.00
eight counties. It originated in 1733 as St. Matthew and St. Phillip Parish and during the American Revol-	1860 FAYETTE CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0416 \$10.00	FRANKLIN CO GA MARRIAGES 1808-1864
ution. In this collection of records are the following: St. Matthew	FAYETTE CO GA MARRIAGES 1823-1850 FI-1109	FI-0188 \$21.00
Parish Crown Grants of land, Marriages 1755-1810, some	\$18.00	FRANKLIN CO GA HISTORY AND BIO-GRAPHY - 21 pgs
Revolutionary War veterans, a listing of State Legislators, an index to the 1840 Federal Census and an	FLOYD CO., GA	GA-0144 \$7.50 FULTON CO., GA
index of the 1860 Federal Census	1840 FLOYD CO GA CENSUS	·
and a number of early biographies of citizens in the late 1880s.	<u>INDEX</u> FI-0295 \$2.50	1854 FULTON CO GA MARRIAGES
GA-0252 \$20.00		FI-0827 \$4.00

1860 FULTON CO GA CENSUS INDEX	1860 GORDON CO GA CENSUS	FI-1119 \$7.50
FI-0898 \$18.00	INDEX FI-0219 \$12.50	GWINNETT CO GA MARRIAGES 1837-1838 FI-1091 \$5.00
GILMER CO., GA	GORDON CO GA MARRIAGES	·
1840 GILMER CO GA CENSUS INDEX	1864-1884 \$12.00	GWINNETT CO GA HISTORY AND BIOGRAPHY - 26 pgs GA-0151 \$10.00
FI-0298 \$3.00	CREENE CO. CA	
1860 GILMER CO GA CENSUS	GREENE CO., GA	HABERSHAM CO., GA
INDEX FI-0218 \$9.00	1840 GREENE CO GA CENSUS	,
	<u>INDEX</u> FI-0300 \$4.50	HABERSHAM, HALL AND RABUN COS., GA - 1820 - a reprint
GILMER CO GA - PAY ROLL OF PRICE'S MILITIA 1838 FI-1130 \$2.00	1860 GREENE CO GA CENSUS INDEX	map of the original survey of these counties showing the major land districts, and waterways. 11 X 17
GILMER CO GA MARRIAGE	FI-0220 \$5.00	inches MP-0517 \$2.50
1836-1852 FI-0184 \$12.00	GREENE CO GA MARRIAGES 1788-1875 FI-0190 \$21.00	1840 HABERSHAM CO GA
GILMER CO GA HISTORY	\$21.00	CENSUS INDEX FI-0302 \$5.50
AND BIO-GRAPHY - 24 pgs GA-0146 \$10.00	GREENE CO GA HISTORY AND BIO-GRAPHY - 15 pgs GA-0150 \$7.50	1860 HABERSHAM CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0222 \$10.00
GLASCOCK CO., GA	OVW. D. VETTE GO. G. L	HABERSHAM CO GA HISTORY
1860 GLASCOCK CO GA	GWINNETT CO., GA	AND BIOGRAPHY - 19 pgs GA-0152 \$7.50
CENSUS INDEX FI-0899 \$7.00	GWINNETT, WALTON,	
GLYNN CO., GA	NEWTON AND MONROE COS., GA - 1818 - a reprint map of the original survey - 11 X 17 inches	HALL CO., GA
·	MP-0508 \$2.50	HALL, RABUN, HABERSHAM
1840 GLYNN CO GA CENSUS INDEX	1840 GWINNETT CO GA	COS., GA - 1820 - a reprint map of the original survey of these counties
FI-0299 \$2.50	<u>CENSUS INDEX</u> FI-0301 \$5.50	showing the major land districts, and waterways. 11 X 17 inches
1860 GLYNN CO GA CENSUS INDEX	1970 CAMINATETE CO. CA	MP-0517 \$2.50
FI-0418 \$5.00	1860 GWINNETT CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0221 \$12.00	1840 HALL CO GA CENSUS INDEX
GLYNN CO GA HISTORY AND		FI-0303 \$5.50
BIO-GRAPHY - 49 pgs GA-0148 \$15.00	FIRST SETTLERS OF GWINNETT CO GA FI-0177 \$7.50	1860 HALL CO GA CENSUS INDEX
GORDON CO., GA	GWINNETT CO GA MILITIA	FI-0223 \$12.00

HALL CO GA MARRIAGES 1819-1832 FI-0181 \$12.00	HARRIS CO GA MARRIAGES 1827-1860 FI-0831 \$18.00	1840 HOUSTON CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0308 \$4.50
HALL CO GA HISTORY AND BIOGRAPHY - 19 pgs GA-0153 \$7.50	HARRIS CO GA HISTORY AND BIO-GRAPHY - 28 pgs GA-0156 \$10.00	1860 HOUSTON CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0422 \$7.00
HANCOCK CO., GA	HART CO., GA	HOUSTON CO GA MARRIAGES 1822-1852 FI-1097 \$12.00
1840 HANCOCK CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0304 \$4.50 1860 HANCOCK CO GA	1860 HART CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0420 \$9.00 HEARD CO., GA	HOUSTON CO GA HISTORY AND BIO-GRAPHY - 19 pgs GA-0159 \$7.50
CENSUS INDEX FI-0224 \$9.00	1840 HEARD CO GA CENSUS INDEX	IRWIN CO., GA
HANCOCK CO GA MARRIAGES 1805-1850 FI-0485 \$21.00 HANCOCK CO GA HISTORY	FI-0306 \$3.50 1860 HEARD CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0421 \$7.00	IRWIN CO., GA - 1820 - a reprint map of the original survey in 1820 - 11 X 17 inches MP-0507 \$2.50
AND BIOGRAPHY - 33 pgs GA-0154 \$10.00	HEARD CO GA HISTORY AND BIO-GRAPHY - 18 pgs GA-0158 \$7.50	1840 IRWIN CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0309 \$2.50
HARALSON CO., GA 1860 HARALSON CO GA	HENRY CO., GA	1860 IRWIN CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0905 \$5.00
CENSUS INDEX FI-0225 \$7.00 HARALSON CO GA	1840 HENRY CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0307 \$5.50	IRWIN CO GA MARRIAGES 1838-1874 FI-1140 \$12.00
BIOGRAPHY - 20 pgs GA-0155 \$5.00	1860 HENRY CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0226 \$9.00	IRWIN CO GA HISTORY AND BIOGRAPHY - 7 pgs GA-0160 \$5.00
HARRIS CO., GA	HENRY CO GA MARRIAGES	
1840 HARRIS CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0305 \$5.50	1822-1850 FI-0191 \$18.00	JACKSON CO., GA 1840 JACKSON CO GA CENSUS INDEX
1860 HARRIS CO GA CENSUS	HOUSTON CO., GA	CENSUS INDEX FI-0310 \$4.50
<u>INDEX</u> FI-0419 \$9.00	HOUSTON & DOOLY COS, GA - Original survey map of 1821 - 11 x 17 inches	1860 JACKSON CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0227 \$7.50

MP-0505 \$2.50

JACKSON CO GA MARRIAGES 1806-1850 FI-0192 \$18.00	JOHNSON CO GA MARRIAGES 1860-1879 FI-0835 \$12.00	FI-0424 \$7.00 LEE CO GA HISTORY AND BIO- GRAPHY - 12 pgs GA-0167 \$7.50
JACKSON CO GA HISTORY AND BIO-GRAPHY - 26 pgs GA-0161 \$10.00	JONES CO., GA 1840 JONES CO GA CENSUS	LIBERTY CO., GA 1840 LIBERTY CO GA CENSUS
	INDEX FI-0313 \$4.50	INDEX FI-0316 \$2.50
JASPER CO., GA	1860 JONES CO GA CENSUS INDEX	1860 LIBERTY CO GA CENSUS INDEX
1840 JASPER CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0311 \$4.50	FI-0229 \$7.00 <u>JONES CO GA MARRIAGES</u> <u>1812-1870</u>	FI-0425 \$5.00 <u>LIBERTY CO GA MARRIAGES</u> <u>1780-1860</u> FI-1098
1860 JASPER CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0228 \$7.00	FI-0194 \$18.00 JONES CO GA HISTORY AND BIO-GRAPHY - 18 pgs GA-0165	\$18.00 LIBERTY CO GA HISTORY
JASPER CO GA MARRIAGES 1806-1850	\$7.50	AND BIO-GRAPHY - 20 pgs GA-0168 \$10.00
FI-0178 \$18.00 JASPER CO GA HISTORY AND BIO-GRAPHY - 15 pgs GA-0162 \$7.50	LAURENS CO., GA	LINCOLN CO., GA
\$7.50	CENSUS INDEX FI-0314 \$3.50	1840 LINCOLN CO GA CENSUS INDEX
JEFFERSON CO., GA	1860 LAURENS CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0230 \$7.00	FI-0317 \$3.50 1860 LINCOLN CO GA CENSUS INDEX
1840 JEFFERSON CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0312 \$4.50	<u>LAURENS CO GA</u> <u>MARRIAGES 1810-1860</u> FI-1047 \$18.00	FI-0426 \$5.00 <u>LINCOLN CO GA MARRIAGES</u> <u>1806-1850</u> FI-0498
1860 JEFFERSON CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0423 \$9.00	LAURENS CO GA HISTORY AND BIO-GRAPHY - 11 pgs GA-0166 \$7.50	\$12.00 LINCOLN CO GA HISTORY AND BIO-GRAPHY - 12 pgs GA-0169 \$7.50
<u>JEFFERSON CO GA</u> <u>MARRIAGES 1806-1857</u> FI-1128 \$18.00	LEE CO., GA	LOWNDES CO., GA
JEFFERSON CO GA HISTORY AND BIOGRAPHY - 17 pgs GA-0163 \$7.50	LEE AND MUSCOGEE COS. GA - 1826-1827 - a reprint map of the original survey - 11 X 17 inches MP-0515 \$2.50	1840 LOWNDES CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0318 \$3.50
JOHNSON CO., GA	1840 LEE CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0315 \$3.50	1860 LOWNDES CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0427 \$7.00
1860 JOHNSON CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0909 \$9.00	1860 LEE CO GA CENSUS INDEX	LOWNDES CO GA HISTORY AND BIO-GRAPHY - 17 pgs

		21
GA-0170 \$7.50	AND BIOGRAPHY - 19 pgs GA-0172 \$7.50	MERIWETHER CO GA HISTORY AND BIOGRAPHY 46 pgs GA-0176 \$15.00
LUMPKIN CO., GA		
,	MARION CO., GA	
1834 LUMPKIN CO GA	,	MILLER CO., GA
CENSUS	1840 MARION CO GA CENSUS	•
FI-1103 \$4.00	INDEX	1860 MILLER CO GA CENSUS
	FI-0322 \$3.50	INDEX
1840 LUMPKIN CO GA		FI-1111 \$5.00
CENSUS INDEX	1860 MARION CO GA CENSUS	
FI-0319 \$4.50	INDEX	
	FI-0233 \$9.00	MILTON CO., GA
1860 LUMPKIN CO GA		
CENSUS INDEX	MARION CO GA MARRIAGES	1860 MILTON CO GA CENSUS
FI-0231 \$7.00	<u>1844-1866</u> FI-0841	INDEX
	\$12.00	FI-0236 \$7.00
LUMPKIN CO GA		
MARRIAGES 1833-1860	MARION CO GA HISTORY	
FI-1057 \$18.00	AND BIO-GRAPHY - 19 pgs	MITCHELL CO., GA
	GA-0173 \$7.50	
LUMPKIN CO GA HISTORY		1860 MITCHELL CO GA
AND BIO-GRAPHY - 23 pgs		CENSUS INDEX
GA-0171 \$10.00	McINTOSH CO., GA	FI-0914 \$7.00
	1840 McINTOSH CO GA	MITCHELL CO GA
MACON CO., GA	CENSUS INDEX	BIOGRAPHY -
	FI-0323 \$2.50	25 pgs GA-0179 \$7.00
1840 MACON CO GA CENSUS		
INDEX	1860 McINTOSH CO GA	
FI-0320 \$3.50	CENSUS INDEX	MONROE CO., GA
1860 MACON CO GA CENSUS	FI-0234 \$5.00	
INDEX		MONROE, GWINNETT,
FI-1058 \$9.00	McINTOSH CO GA HISTORY	WALTON, AND NEWTON COS.,
	AND BIOGRAPHY - 15 pgs	GA - 1818 - a reprint map of the
	GA-0175 \$7.50	original survey - 11 X 17
MADISON CO., GA		MP-0508 \$2.50
	MERIWETHER CO., GA	
1840 MADISON CO GA		1840 MONROE CO GA CENSUS
CENSUS INDEX	1840 MERIWETHER CO GA	INDEX
FI-0321 \$3.50	CENSUS INDEX	FI-0325 \$5.50
1000 751 770071 770 771	FI-0324 \$5.50	1860 MONROE CO GA CENSUS
1860 MADISON CO GA		INDEX
CENSUS INDEX	1860 MERIWETHER CO GA	FI-0237 \$12.50
FI-1058 \$9.00	CENSUS INDEX	MONROE CO GA MARRIAGES
	•	1001100
Management of the second	FI-0235 \$12.50	1824-1850 FI-0843
MADISON CO GA	FI-0235 \$12.50	1824-1850 \$18.00
MARRIAGES 1812-1843	FI-0235 \$12.50 MERIWETHER CO GA	\$18.00
	FI-0235 \$12.50	

CHECK website for details and surname index of many of these books -www. mountainpress.com

AND BIO-GRAPHY - 36 pgs

GA-0180 \$12.50

FI-1108 \$9.00

MADISON CO GA HISTORY

MONTGOMERY CO., GA	MURRAY CO GA HISTORY AND BIO-GRAPHY - 21 pgs GA-0183 \$7.50	NEWTON CO GA MARRIAGES 1822-1870 \$18.00
1840 MONTGOMERY CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0326 \$2.50	MURRAY CO GA - appears on the map of the Western & Atlantic RR in 1850 drawn on an 1837 map of the area showing the towns, roads, RR	NEWTON CO GA HISTORY AND BIO-GRAPHY - 27 pgs GA-0185 \$10.00
1860 MONTGOMERY CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0238 \$5.00	and waterways. MP-CR133 \$20.00	
MONTGOMERY CO GA	MUSCOGEE CO., GA	OGLETHORPE CO., GA
MARRIAGES 1808-1850 FI-1086 \$12.00	MUSCOGEE AND LEE COS., GA - 1826-1827 - a reprint map of the	1840 OGLETHORPE CO GA CENSUS INDEXFI-0331 \$4.50
MONTGOMERY CO GA HISTORY AND BIOGRAPHY - 21 pgs GA-0181 \$7.50	original survey - 11 X 17 inches MP-0515 \$2.50	1860 OGLETHORPE CO GA CENSUS INDEXFI-0242 \$9.00
MORGAN CO., GA	1840 MUSCOGEE CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0329 \$5.50	OGLETHORPE CO GA MARRIAGES 1795-1852FI-0195 \$21.00
1840 MORGAN CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0327 \$3.50 1860 MORGAN CO GA CENSUS	1860 MUSCOGEE CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0240 \$15.00	OGLETHORPE CO GA HISTORY AND BIOGRAPHY - 19 pgs GA-0187 \$5.00
INDEX FI-0428 \$7,00 MORGAN CO GA MARRIAGES	MUSCOGEE CO GA MARRIAGES 1835-1850 FI-1148 \$12.00	PAULDING CO., GA
1808-1865 \$21.00	MUSCOGEE CO GA HISTORY AND BIOGRAPHY - 54 pgs	1840 PAULDING CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0332 \$2.50
MORGAN CO GA HISTORY AND BIO-GRAPHY - 29 pgs GA-0182 \$10.00	GA-0184 \$17.50 NEWTON CO., GA	1860 PAULDING CO GA CENSUS INDEX
MURRAY CO., GA	NEWTON, GWINNETTE, WALTON AND MONROE COS., GA - 1818 - a reprint map of the	FI-0243 \$9.00 PAULDING CO GA HISTORY AND BIOGRAPHY - 30 pgs
1840 MURRAY CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0328 \$3.50	original survey - 11 X 17 inches MP-0508 \$2.50	GA-0188 \$8.50
1860 MURRAY CO GA CENSUS INDEX	1840 NEWTON CO GA CENSUS INDEX	PICKENS CO., GA
FI-0239 \$9.00 MURRAY CO GA MARRIAGES 1831-1862 FI-0475	FI-0330 \$4.50	1860 PICKENS CO GA CENSUS
1831-1862 FI-0475 \$15.00	1860 NEWTON CO GA CENSUS INDEX	<u>INDEX</u> FI-0429 \$9.00

FI-0241 \$12.50

PICKENS CO GA BIOGRAPHY - 14 pgs GA-0189 \$4.50	1840 PUTNAM CO GA CENSUS INDEX	FI-0248 \$12.50
PIERCE CO., GA	FI-0335 \$3.50 1860 PUTNAM CO GA CENSUS	RANDOLPH CO GA MARRIAGES 1810-1857 FI-1087 \$21.00
1860 PIERCE CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-1085 \$5.00	INDEX FI-0431 \$7.00	RANDOLPH CO GA HISTORY AND BIOGRAPHY - 39 pgs
PIKE CO., GA	PUTNAM CO GA MARRIAGES 1808-1850 FI-1059 \$18.00	GA-0197 \$10.00
1840 PIKE CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0333 \$5.50	PUTNAM CO GA HISTORY AND BIO-GRAPHY - 33 pgs	RICHMOND CO., GA 1840 RICHMOND CO GA
1860 PIKE CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0244 \$9.00	GA-0194 \$7.00	CENSUS INDEX F1-0338 \$5.50
PIKE CO GA MARRIAGES 1823-1840 FI-0849 \$12.00	QUITMAN CO., GA	1860 RICHMOND CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0249 \$18.00
PIKE CO GA HISTORY AND BIO-GRAPHY - 17 pgs GA-0191 \$5.00	<u>CENSUS INDEX</u> FI-1066 \$7.00	RICHMOND CO GA MARIAGES 1785-1849 FI-0196 \$21.00
POLK CO., GA	RABUN CO., GA	RICHMOND CO GA
1860 POLK CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0245 \$7.00	RABUN, HABERSHAM AND HALL COS., GA - 1820 - a reprint map of the original survey - 11 X 17 inches	HISTORYAND BIOGRAPHY - 78 pgs GA-0198 \$15.00
11-0243 \$7.00	MP-0517 \$2.50	SCHLEY CO., GA
PULASKI CO., GA 1840 PULASKI CO GA CENSUS	1840 RABUN CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0336 \$2.50	1860 SCHLEY CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0920 \$7.00
<u>INDEX</u> FI-0334 \$3.50	1860 RABUN CO GA CENSUS INDEX	
1860 PULASKI CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0246 \$9.00	FI-0247 \$7.00 RABUN CO GA HISTORY AND BIO-GRAPHY - 16 pgs GA-0196	SCREVEN CO., GA 1840 SCREVEN CO GA
PULASKI CO GA MARRIAGES 1819-1848 FI-1113 \$12.00	\$5.00	<u>CENSUS INDEX</u> FI-0339 \$3.50
PULASKI CO GA HISTORY AND BIO-GRAPHY - 32 pgs	RANDOLPH CO., GA 1840 RANDOLPH CO GA	1860 SCREVEN CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0432 \$7.00
GA-0193 \$7.00	<u>CENSUS INDEX</u> FI-0337 \$4.50	SCREVEN CO GA MARRIAGES 1820-1850
PUTNAM CO., GA	1860 RANDOLPH CO GA CENSUS INDEX	FI-1117 \$12.00

SCREVEN CO GA HISTORY 1860 TALBOT CO GA CENSUS TELFAIR CO., GA AND BIO-GRAPHY - 14 pgs INDEX GA-0201 \$5.00 FI-0251 \$9.00 1840 TELFAIR CO GA CENSUS **INDEX TALBOT CO GA MARRIAGES** 1828-1844 FI-0347 \$3.50 FI-1076 SPALDING CO., GA \$12.00 1860 TELFAIR CO GA CENSUS 1860 SPALDING CO GA TALIAFERRO CO., GA **INDEX CENSUS INDEX** FI-0436 \$5.00 FI-0433 \$7.00 1840 TALIAFERRO CO GA **CENSUS INDEX TELFAIR CO GA MARRIAGES** FI-0345 \$4.50 STEWART CO., GA 1810-1859 FI-0857 \$12.00 1840 STEWART CO GA 1860 TALIAFERRO CO GA **CENSUS INDEX CENSUS INDEX TELFAIR CO GA HISTORY** FI-0341 \$5.50 FI-0924 \$5.00 AND BIO-GRAPHY - 16 pgs GA-0208 \$5.00 1860 STEWART CO GA TALIAFERRO CO GA **CENSUS INDEX MARRIAGES 1826-1864** FI-0434 \$9.00 FI-0179 \$12.00 TERRELL CO., GA TALIAFERRO CO GA STEWART CO GA 1860 TERRELL CO GA **HISTORY AND BIOGRAPHY -MARRIAGES 1831-1860 CENSUS INDEX** FI-0182 \$18.00 7 pgs GA-0205 \$4.50 FI-0928 \$9.00 TERRELL CO., GA STEWART CO GA HISTORY TATTNALL CO., GA **BIOGRAPHIES** -AND BIOGRAPHY - 26 pgs GA-0209 \$7.50 27 pgs GA-0203 \$6.50 1840 TATTNALL CO GA **CENSUS INDEX** THOMAS CO., GA FI-0346 \$3.50 SUMTER CO., GA 1840 THOMAS CO GA CENSUS 1840 SUMTER CO GA CENSUS 1860 TATTNALL CO GA **INDEX INDEX CENSUS INDEX** FI-0348 \$4.50 FI-0342 \$4.50 FI-0435 \$7.00 1860 SUMTER CO GA CENSUS 1860 THOMAS CO GA CENSUS **TATTNALL CO GA INDEX INDEX** FI-0250 \$9.00 **MARRIAGES 1805-1845** FI-0252 \$9.00 **SUMTER CO GA MARRIAGES** FI-1131 \$12.00 FI-0197 1830-1850 THOMAS CO GA MARRIAGES \$12.00 TATTNALL CO GA HISTORY 1826-1850 FI-0858 AND BIOGRAPHY - 23 pgs \$12.00 **SUMTER CO GA HISTORY** GA-0206 \$6.00 AND BIO-GRAPHY - 14 pgs **THOMAS CO GA HISTORY** GA-0204 \$5.00 AND BIO-GRAPHY - 18 pgs GA-0210 \$5.00 TAYLOR CO., GA TALBOT CO., GA 1860 TAYLOR CO GA CENSUS INDEX 1840 TALBOT CO GA CENSUS FI-1120 \$7.00 TOWNS CO., GA INDEX

CHECK website for details and surname index of many of these books -www, mountainpress.com

1860 TOWNS CO GA CENSUS

FI-0344 \$5.50

					25
INEX	FI-0253 \$5.00		FI-0255 \$7.00	\$20.00	MP-CR133
	11 0233 ψ3.00	UNION CO GA	MARRIAGES	Ψ20,00	
		<u>1834-1862</u>	FI-0199 \$12.00	WALT	TON CO., GA
TROU	P CO., GA				
	ARROLL AND	UPSO	N CO., GA	1840 WALTO INDEX	ON CO GA CENSUS
	OS., GA - 1826 - Indian lands, this	1940 LIDSON C	CA CENCUC	1960 33/41 70	FI-0354 \$5.50 ON CO GA CENSUS
	ap of the original	INDEX	CO GA CENSUS	INDEX	ON CO GA CENSUS
	1826 - 11 X 17	HIDER	FI-0352 \$4.50	HVDEA	FI-0257 \$9.00
inches		1860 UPSON C	CO GA CENSUS	WALTON CO	O GA MARRIAGES
	MP-0509 \$2.50	INDEX	FI-0930 \$9.00	1825-1870 \$21.00	FI-0183
	CO GA CENSUS				
<u>INDEX</u>			A WILL BOOK		O GA HISTORY
1040 MD OXID	FI-0349 \$5.50	ABST 1821-185	<u>50</u> Minutes of the		RAPHY - 24 pgs
INDEX	CO GA CENSUS		825-1830 and the	GA-0216 \$7.0	0
HDEX	FI-0254 \$9.00	Homestead exer		WALTON.	GWINNETT,
TROUP CO	GA MARRIAGES	FI-048	•		ND MONROE COS.,
<u>1830-1850</u>					a reprint map of the
mpour co c	FI-1127 \$18.00		SA MARRIAGES	original survey	/ - 11 X 17 inches
	- 50 pgs GA-0212	1825-1859 \$15.00	FI-0860		MP-0508 \$2.50
\$5.00	- 30 pgs GA-0212	\$15,00		WAI	RE CO., GA
ψ3.00		UPSON CO GA	A HISTORY AND	***	.a. 00., 0/1
		BIO-GRAPHY	- 21 pgs GA-0214	1840 WARE	CO GA CENSUS
TWIGO	GS CO., GA	\$6.00		<u>INDEX</u>	
				10.00 ****	FI-0355 \$3.50
	CO GA CENSUS				CO GA CENSUS
INDEX	FI-0350 \$3.50	WALK	ER CO., GA	INDEX	FI-1095 \$5,00
1860 TWIGGS	CO GA CENSUS	W I ILIK	Sit 55., 611	WARE CO G	A HISTORY AND
INDEX		1840 WALKEI	R CO GA CENSUS		<u>Y</u> - 41 pgs GA-0217
	FI-1056 \$7.00	<u>INDEX</u>	WY 0.2 M. C :	\$12.50	
TWICCECO			FI-0353 \$4.50		
TWIGGS CO C		1860 WALKE	R CO GA CENSUS	WADI	REN CO., GA
GA-0213 \$8.00	1111 - 20 pgs	INDEX	LOUGA CENSUS	WAKI	ALIN CO., UA
311 0215 40.00		<u> </u>	FI-0256 \$9.00	1840 WARRE	EN CO GA CENSUS
			GA HISTORY	INDEX	
LIMIO	VI CO C A	AND DIO CD	DIIV 16 mag		TEX 0257 04 50

UNION CO., GA

1840 UNION CO GA CENSUS **INDEX**

FI-0351 \$3.50

1860 UNION CO GA CENSUS **INDEX**

map of the Western & Atlantic RR in 1850 as drawn on a map of 1837 showing the roads, towns, RR and

AND BIO-GRAPHY - 16 pgs

GA-0215 \$3.50

WALKER CO GA - appears on the waterways, etc.

<u>US</u> <u>INDEX</u> FI-0356 \$4.50 1860 WARREN CO GA CENSUS **INDEX** FI-0258 \$9.00

WARREN CO GA MARRIAGES 1784-1849 FI-0200 \$18.00

WARREN CO GA HISTORY	WEBSTER CO., GA	reprint map of the original survey -
AND BIO-GRAPHY - 13 pgs	WEDSTER CO., GA	11 X 17 inches
GA-0218 \$5.00	1860 WEBSTER CO GA CENSUS	MP-0506 \$2.50
G/1-0210 \$5.00	INDEX	νη -0300 φ2.30
	FI-0933 \$7.00	1840 WILKINSON CO GA
WASHINGTON CO., GA	1.1-0933 \$1.00	1840 WILKINSON CO GA CENSUS INDEX
WASHINGTON CO., GA		FI-0360 \$4.50
1940 WASHINGTON CO.CA	WHITE CO., GA	r1-0300 \$4.30
1840 WASHINGTON CO GA	WHITE CO., GA	10/0 WILLYINGON CO CA
CENSUS INDEX FI-0357 \$4.50	10/0 WHITE CO CA CENCUC	1860 WILKINSON CO GA
r1-033/ \$4.30	1860 WHITE CO GA CENSUS	CENSUS INDEX
1000 YWA CHUTNICTONI CO CA	INDEX	FI-0439 \$9.00
1860 WASHINGTON CO GA	FI-0437 \$7.00	WILL WANGON GO G
CENSUS INDEX		WILKINSON CO GA
FI-0259 \$12.50		MARRIAGES 1820-1862
	WHITFIELD CO., GA	FI-1080 \$21.00
WASHINGTON CO GA		
<u>MARRIAGES 1828-1852</u>	1860 WHITFIELD CO GA	WILKINSON CO GA HISTORY
FI-0201 \$12.00	CENSUS INDEX	AND BIOGRAPHY - 12 pgs
	FI-0438 \$12.50	GA-0226 \$5.00
WASHINGTON CO GA		
HISTORY AND BIOGRAPHY -	WHITFIELD CO GA	
12 pgs GA-0219 \$5.00	MARRIAGES 1852-1868	WORTH CO., GA
. 0	FI-0863 \$18.00	,
		1860 WORTH CO GA CENSUS
WAYNE CO., GA	WILCOX CO., GA	INDEX
,	,	
		F1-1105 \$5.00
WAYNE CO., GA - 1802 - 1970 - a	1860 WILCOX CO GA CENSUS	FI-1105 \$5.00
WAYNE CO., GA - 1802 - 1970 - a reprint map showing the development	1860 WILCOX CO GA CENSUS INDEX	F1-1105 \$5.00
reprint map showing the development	INDEX	
reprint map showing the development of Wayne Co. from 1802, 1895 and		F1-1105 \$5.00 MAPS
reprint map showing the development of Wayne Co. from 1802, 1895 and 1970 showing the counties that are	INDEX FI-0936 \$5.00	
reprint map showing the development of Wayne Co. from 1802, 1895 and 1970 showing the counties that are now within their original boundaries,	INDEX	MAPS
reprint map showing the development of Wayne Co. from 1802, 1895 and 1970 showing the counties that are now within their original boundaries, i.e. Brantley and Charlton. 11 X 17	FI-0936 \$5.00 WILKES CO., GA	MAPS SOUTHWEST GEORGIA 1819-1820 - a
reprint map showing the development of Wayne Co. from 1802, 1895 and 1970 showing the counties that are now within their original boundaries,	FI-0936 \$5.00 WILKES CO., GA 1840 WILKES CO GA CENSUS	MAPS
reprint map showing the development of Wayne Co. from 1802, 1895 and 1970 showing the counties that are now within their original boundaries, i.e. Brantley and Charlton. 11 X 17 inches MP-0516 \$2.50	FI-0936 \$5.00 WILKES CO., GA 1840 WILKES CO GA CENSUS INDEX	MAPS SOUTHWEST GEORGIA 1819-1820 - a reprint map of the original survey - 11 X 17 inches MP-0514 \$2.50
reprint map showing the development of Wayne Co. from 1802, 1895 and 1970 showing the counties that are now within their original boundaries, i.e. Brantley and Charlton. 11 X 17 inches MP-0516 \$2.50 1840 WAYNE CO GA CENSUS	FI-0936 \$5.00 WILKES CO., GA 1840 WILKES CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0359 \$3.50	MAPS SOUTHWEST GEORGIA 1819-1820 - a reprint map of the original survey - 11 X 17 inches MP-0514 \$2.50 THE GEORGIA FRONTIER - 1827 - a
reprint map showing the development of Wayne Co. from 1802, 1895 and 1970 showing the counties that are now within their original boundaries, i.e. Brantley and Charlton. 11 X 17 inches MP-0516 \$2.50 1840 WAYNE CO GA CENSUS INDEX	FI-0936 \$5.00 WILKES CO., GA 1840 WILKES CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0359 \$3.50 1860 WILKES CO GA CENSUS	MAPS SOUTHWEST GEORGIA 1819-1820 - a reprint map of the original survey - 11 X 17 inches MP-0514 \$2.50 THE GEORGIA FRONTIER - 1827 - a reprint map showing the area in present
reprint map showing the development of Wayne Co. from 1802, 1895 and 1970 showing the counties that are now within their original boundaries, i.e. Brantley and Charlton. 11 X 17 inches MP-0516 \$2.50 1840 WAYNE CO GA CENSUS	FI-0936 \$5.00 WILKES CO., GA 1840 WILKES CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0359 \$3.50 1860 WILKES CO GA CENSUS INDEX	MAPS SOUTHWEST GEORGIA 1819-1820 - a reprint map of the original survey - 11 X 17 inches MP-0514 \$2.50 THE GEORGIA FRONTIER - 1827 - a reprint map showing the area in present western Georgia and eastern Alabama - 11 X
reprint map showing the development of Wayne Co. from 1802, 1895 and 1970 showing the counties that are now within their original boundaries, i.e. Brantley and Charlton. 11 X 17 inches MP-0516 \$2.50 1840 WAYNE CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0358 \$2.50	FI-0936 \$5.00 WILKES CO., GA 1840 WILKES CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0359 \$3.50 1860 WILKES CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0260 \$7.00	MAPS SOUTHWEST GEORGIA 1819-1820 - a reprint map of the original survey - 11 X 17 inches MP-0514 \$2.50 THE GEORGIA FRONTIER - 1827 - a reprint map showing the area in present
reprint map showing the development of Wayne Co. from 1802, 1895 and 1970 showing the counties that are now within their original boundaries, i.e. Brantley and Charlton. 11 X 17 inches MP-0516 \$2.50 1840 WAYNE CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0358 \$2.50 1860 WAYNE CO GA CENSUS	FI-0936 \$5.00 WILKES CO., GA 1840 WILKES CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0359 \$3.50 1860 WILKES CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0260 \$7.00 WILKES CO GA MARRIAGES	MAPS SOUTHWEST GEORGIA 1819-1820 - a reprint map of the original survey - 11 X 17 inches MP-0514 \$2.50 THE GEORGIA FRONTIER - 1827 - a reprint map showing the area in present western Georgia and eastern Alabama - 11 X
reprint map showing the development of Wayne Co. from 1802, 1895 and 1970 showing the counties that are now within their original boundaries, i.e. Brantley and Charlton. 11 X 17 inches MP-0516 \$2.50 1840 WAYNE CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0358 \$2.50 1860 WAYNE CO GA CENSUS INDEX	FI-0936 \$5.00 WILKES CO., GA 1840 WILKES CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0359 \$3.50 1860 WILKES CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0260 \$7.00 WILKES CO GA MARRIAGES 1792-1832 FI-0202	MAPS SOUTHWEST GEORGIA 1819-1820 - a reprint map of the original survey - 11 X 17 inches MP-0514 \$2.50 THE GEORGIA FRONTIER - 1827 - a reprint map showing the area in present western Georgia and eastern Alabama - 11 X 17 inches. MP-0518 \$2.50
reprint map showing the development of Wayne Co. from 1802, 1895 and 1970 showing the counties that are now within their original boundaries, i.e. Brantley and Charlton. 11 X 17 inches MP-0516 \$2.50 1840 WAYNE CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0358 \$2.50 1860 WAYNE CO GA CENSUS	FI-0936 \$5.00 WILKES CO., GA 1840 WILKES CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0359 \$3.50 1860 WILKES CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0260 \$7.00 WILKES CO GA MARRIAGES	MAPS SOUTHWEST GEORGIA 1819-1820 - a reprint map of the original survey - 11 X 17 inches MP-0514 \$2.50 THE GEORGIA FRONTIER - 1827 - a reprint map showing the area in present western Georgia and eastern Alabama - 11 X 17 inches. MP-0518 \$2.50 1833 GEORGIA MP-0007 \$2.50
reprint map showing the development of Wayne Co. from 1802, 1895 and 1970 showing the counties that are now within their original boundaries, i.e. Brantley and Charlton. 11 X 17 inches MP-0516 \$2.50 1840 WAYNE CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0358 \$2.50 1860 WAYNE CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0932 \$5.00	FI-0936 \$5.00 WILKES CO., GA 1840 WILKES CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0359 \$3.50 1860 WILKES CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0260 \$7.00 WILKES CO GA MARRIAGES 1792-1832 \$18.00	MAPS SOUTHWEST GEORGIA 1819-1820 - a reprint map of the original survey - 11 X 17 inches MP-0514 \$2.50 THE GEORGIA FRONTIER - 1827 - a reprint map showing the area in present western Georgia and eastern Alabama - 11 X 17 inches. MP-0518 \$2.50 1833 GEORGIA MP-0007 \$2.50 WESTERN SETTLEMENT MAP 1775-
reprint map showing the development of Wayne Co. from 1802, 1895 and 1970 showing the counties that are now within their original boundaries, i.e. Brantley and Charlton. 11 X 17 inches MP-0516 \$2.50 1840 WAYNE CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0358 \$2.50 1860 WAYNE CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0932 \$5.00 WAYNE CO GA MARRIAGES	FI-0936 \$5.00 WILKES CO., GA 1840 WILKES CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0359 \$3.50 1860 WILKES CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0260 \$7.00 WILKES CO GA MARRIAGES 1792-1832 \$18.00 WILKES CO GA HISTORY	MAPS SOUTHWEST GEORGIA 1819-1820 - a reprint map of the original survey - 11 X 17 inches MP-0514 \$2.50 THE GEORGIA FRONTIER - 1827 - a reprint map showing the area in present western Georgia and eastern Alabama - 11 X 17 inches. MP-0518 \$2.50 1833 GEORGIA MP-0007 \$2.50
reprint map showing the development of Wayne Co. from 1802, 1895 and 1970 showing the counties that are now within their original boundaries, i.e. Brantley and Charlton. 11 X 17 inches MP-0516 \$2.50 1840 WAYNE CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0358 \$2.50 1860 WAYNE CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0932 \$5.00 WAYNE CO GA MARRIAGES 1809-1880	FI-0936 \$5.00 WILKES CO., GA 1840 WILKES CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0359 \$3.50 1860 WILKES CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0260 \$7.00 WILKES CO GA MARRIAGES 1792-1832 \$18.00 WILKES CO GA HISTORY AND BIO-GRAPHY - 20 pgs	MAPS SOUTHWEST GEORGIA 1819-1820 - a reprint map of the original survey - 11 X 17 inches MP-0514 \$2.50 THE GEORGIA FRONTIER - 1827 - a reprint map showing the area in present western Georgia and eastern Alabama - 11 X 17 inches. MP-0518 \$2.50 1833 GEORGIA MP-0007 \$2.50 WESTERN SETTLEMENT MAP 1775-
reprint map showing the development of Wayne Co. from 1802, 1895 and 1970 showing the counties that are now within their original boundaries, i.e. Brantley and Charlton. 11 X 17 inches MP-0516 \$2.50 1840 WAYNE CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0358 \$2.50 1860 WAYNE CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0932 \$5.00 WAYNE CO GA MARRIAGES	FI-0936 \$5.00 WILKES CO., GA 1840 WILKES CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0359 \$3.50 1860 WILKES CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0260 \$7.00 WILKES CO GA MARRIAGES 1792-1832 \$18.00 WILKES CO GA HISTORY	MAPS SOUTHWEST GEORGIA 1819-1820 - a reprint map of the original survey - 11 X 17 inches MP-0514 \$2.50 THE GEORGIA FRONTIER - 1827 - a reprint map showing the area in present western Georgia and eastern Alabama - 11 X 17 inches. MP-0518 \$2.50 1833 GEORGIA MP-0007 \$2.50 WESTERN SETTLEMENT MAP 1775-1785 MP-0083 \$2.50
reprint map showing the development of Wayne Co. from 1802, 1895 and 1970 showing the counties that are now within their original boundaries, i.e. Brantley and Charlton. 11 X 17 inches MP-0516 \$2.50 1840 WAYNE CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0358 \$2.50 1860 WAYNE CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0932 \$5.00 WAYNE CO GA MARRIAGES 1809-1880 FI-0862 \$13.00	FI-0936 \$5.00 WILKES CO., GA 1840 WILKES CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0359 \$3.50 1860 WILKES CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0260 \$7.00 WILKES CO GA MARRIAGES 1792-1832 \$18.00 WILKES CO GA HISTORY AND BIO-GRAPHY - 20 pgs	MAPS SOUTHWEST GEORGIA 1819-1820 - a reprint map of the original survey - 11 X 17 inches MP-0514 \$2.50 THE GEORGIA FRONTIER - 1827 - a reprint map showing the area in present western Georgia and eastern Alabama - 11 X 17 inches. MP-0518 \$2.50 1833 GEORGIA MP-0007 \$2.50 WESTERN SETTLEMENT MAP 1775-1785 MP-0083 \$2.50 REVOLUTIONARY WAR IN THE SOUTH MP-0085 \$2.50
reprint map showing the development of Wayne Co. from 1802, 1895 and 1970 showing the counties that are now within their original boundaries, i.e. Brantley and Charlton. 11 X 17 inches MP-0516 \$2.50 1840 WAYNE CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0358 \$2.50 1860 WAYNE CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0932 \$5.00 WAYNE CO GA MARRIAGES 1809-1880 FI-0862 \$13.00	FI-0936 \$5.00 WILKES CO., GA 1840 WILKES CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0359 \$3.50 1860 WILKES CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0260 \$7.00 WILKES CO GA MARRIAGES 1792-1832 \$18.00 WILKES CO GA HISTORY AND BIO-GRAPHY - 20 pgs	MAPS SOUTHWEST GEORGIA 1819-1820 - a reprint map of the original survey - 11 X 17 inches MP-0514 \$2.50 THE GEORGIA FRONTIER - 1827 - a reprint map showing the area in present western Georgia and eastern Alabama - 11 X 17 inches. MP-0518 \$2.50 1833 GEORGIA MP-0007 \$2.50 WESTERN SETTLEMENT MAP 1775-1785 MP-0083 \$2.50 REVOLUTIONARY WAR IN THE SOUTH MP-0085 \$2.50 COLONIAL AMERICA - 1718
reprint map showing the development of Wayne Co. from 1802, 1895 and 1970 showing the counties that are now within their original boundaries, i.e. Brantley and Charlton. 11 X 17 inches MP-0516 \$2.50 1840 WAYNE CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0358 \$2.50 1860 WAYNE CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0932 \$5.00 WAYNE CO GA MARRIAGES 1809-1880 FI-0862 \$13.00 WAYNE CO GA HISTORY AND BIO-GRAPHY - 14 pgs GA-0220	FI-0936 \$5.00 WILKES CO., GA 1840 WILKES CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0359 \$3.50 1860 WILKES CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0260 \$7.00 WILKES CO GA MARRIAGES 1792-1832 \$18.00 WILKES CO GA HISTORY AND BIO-GRAPHY - 20 pgs GA-0225 \$3.50	MAPS SOUTHWEST GEORGIA 1819-1820 - a reprint map of the original survey - 11 X 17 inches MP-0514 \$2.50 THE GEORGIA FRONTIER - 1827 - a reprint map showing the area in present western Georgia and eastern Alabama - 11 X 17 inches. MP-0518 \$2.50 1833 GEORGIA MP-0007 \$2.50 WESTERN SETTLEMENT MAP 1775-1785 MP-0083 \$2.50 REVOLUTIONARY WAR IN THE SOUTH MP-0085 \$2.50
reprint map showing the development of Wayne Co. from 1802, 1895 and 1970 showing the counties that are now within their original boundaries, i.e. Brantley and Charlton. 11 X 17 inches MP-0516 \$2.50 1840 WAYNE CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0358 \$2.50 1860 WAYNE CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0932 \$5.00 WAYNE CO GA MARRIAGES 1809-1880 FI-0862 \$13.00	FI-0936 \$5.00 WILKES CO., GA 1840 WILKES CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0359 \$3.50 1860 WILKES CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0260 \$7.00 WILKES CO GA MARRIAGES 1792-1832 \$18.00 WILKES CO GA HISTORY AND BIO-GRAPHY - 20 pgs	MAPS SOUTHWEST GEORGIA 1819-1820 - a reprint map of the original survey - 11 X 17 inches MP-0514 \$2.50 THE GEORGIA FRONTIER - 1827 - a reprint map showing the area in present western Georgia and eastern Alabama - 11 X 17 inches. MP-0518 \$2.50 1833 GEORGIA MP-0007 \$2.50 WESTERN SETTLEMENT MAP 1775-1785 MP-0083 \$2.50 REVOLUTIONARY WAR IN THE SOUTH MP-0085 \$2.50 COLONIAL AMERICA - 1718 Four Colors MP-0152 \$15.00 1748 GEORGIA - GULF COAST AND
reprint map showing the development of Wayne Co. from 1802, 1895 and 1970 showing the counties that are now within their original boundaries, i.e. Brantley and Charlton. 11 X 17 inches MP-0516 \$2.50 1840 WAYNE CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0358 \$2.50 1860 WAYNE CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0932 \$5.00 WAYNE CO GA MARRIAGES 1809-1880 FI-0862 \$13.00 WAYNE CO GA HISTORY AND BIO-GRAPHY - 14 pgs GA-0220	FI-0936 \$5.00 WILKES CO., GA 1840 WILKES CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0359 \$3.50 1860 WILKES CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0260 \$7.00 WILKES CO GA MARRIAGES 1792-1832 \$18.00 WILKES CO GA HISTORY AND BIO-GRAPHY - 20 pgs GA-0225 \$3.50 WILKINSON CO., GA	MAPS SOUTHWEST GEORGIA 1819-1820 - a reprint map of the original survey - 11 X 17 inches MP-0514 \$2.50 THE GEORGIA FRONTIER - 1827 - a reprint map showing the area in present western Georgia and eastern Alabama - 11 X 17 inches. MP-0518 \$2.50 1833 GEORGIA MP-0007 \$2.50 WESTERN SETTLEMENT MAP 1775-1785 MP-0083 \$2.50 REVOLUTIONARY WAR IN THE SOUTH MP-0085 \$2.50 COLONIAL AMERICA - 1718 Four Colors MP-0152 \$15.00 1748 GEORGIA - GULF COAST AND MISSISSIPPI - Four Colors
reprint map showing the development of Wayne Co. from 1802, 1895 and 1970 showing the counties that are now within their original boundaries, i.e. Brantley and Charlton. 11 X 17 inches MP-0516 \$2.50 1840 WAYNE CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0358 \$2.50 1860 WAYNE CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0932 \$5.00 WAYNE CO GA MARRIAGES 1809-1880 FI-0862 \$13.00 WAYNE CO GA HISTORY AND BIO-GRAPHY - 14 pgs GA-0220	FI-0936 \$5.00 WILKES CO., GA 1840 WILKES CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0359 \$3.50 1860 WILKES CO GA CENSUS INDEX FI-0260 \$7.00 WILKES CO GA MARRIAGES 1792-1832 \$18.00 WILKES CO GA HISTORY AND BIO-GRAPHY - 20 pgs GA-0225 \$3.50	MAPS SOUTHWEST GEORGIA 1819-1820 - a reprint map of the original survey - 11 X 17 inches MP-0514 \$2.50 THE GEORGIA FRONTIER - 1827 - a reprint map showing the area in present western Georgia and eastern Alabama - 11 X 17 inches. MP-0518 \$2.50 1833 GEORGIA MP-0007 \$2.50 WESTERN SETTLEMENT MAP 1775-1785 MP-0083 \$2.50 REVOLUTIONARY WAR IN THE SOUTH MP-0085 \$2.50 COLONIAL AMERICA - 1718 Four Colors MP-0152 \$15.00 1748 GEORGIA - GULF COAST AND

THE SOUTHERN PROVINCES 1817

Four colors

MP-0160 \$15.00

GEORGIA IN 1799 MP-0313 \$2,50

GEORGIA - ALABAMA - Tanner

19 X 24

MP-0314 \$8.00

A NEW MAP OF THE CHEROKEE MP-0393 \$2.50 **NATION - 1760**

THE INDIAN TREATIES MP-0396 \$2.50

GEORGIA IN 1777 AND 1ST EIGHT

COUNTIES

relief by hachures.

MP-0403 \$2.50

ORIGINAL GEORGIA GRANTS 1732 MP-0404 \$2.50

1797 WESTERN GRANTS OF GEORGIA MP-0405 \$2.50

MAP OF THE COUNTRY EMBRACING THE VARIOUS ROUTES SURVEYED FOR THE WESTERN & ATLANTIC RR OF GA. - The RR opened in 1850, but the map is drawn on a map by Lieut. Col. S. H. Long in 1837 and shows the area from the Chattahoochee River between Warsaw and Cambelltown west to the Tennessee boundary.

1853 ALABAMA, GEORGIA AND **FLORIDA** MP-0412 \$2.50

Shows cities, townships, roads, drainage, and

MP-CR133 \$20.00

LOCATION OF INDIAN TRIBES IN SOUTH EAST MP-0414 \$2.50

ROUTE OF DeSOTO AND MOSCOCO MP-0415 \$2.50

1882 GEORGIA - ALABAMA 18 X 24 MP-0417 \$8.00

ILLINOIS RECORDS

VIRGINIA MILITARY BOUNTY LAND **IN THE NORTHWEST TERRITORY - 20**

pages - soft cover - full name index. VA-0717 \$5.00

VIRGINIA SOLDIERS IN NORTHWEST **TERRITORY - 1777 - 28 pgs**

VA-0704 \$6.00

GREENE CO IL MARRIAGES 1823 - 1858

Frances T. Ingmire - perfect bound FI-0128 \$8.50 1850 MONTGOMERY CO IL CENSUS

Frances T. Ingmire FI-0127 \$20.00

HISTORY OF THE ORDINANCE OF 1787 AND THE OLD NORTHWEST TERRITORY -reprint of the 1937 celebration of the event

GN-0244 \$20.00

MAPS

TERRITORY NORTHWEST OF THE RIVER OHIO - 11 x 17 inches - showing the development of the area from Virginia in 1769 to 1858 with the final

creation of various states in the area.

etc at that time.

MP-0529 \$2.50

MP-0152 \$15.00

NORTHWEST TERRITORY AND THE STATES CREATED FROM IT - 8.5 X 11 inches MP-0435 \$1.00

COLONIAL AMERICA - 1718 - 15.5 X 20.5 inches - four color - shows the whole of the United States in 1718 with the various towns/communities,

NEW FRANCE - 1719 - 15.25 x 18.25 inches - four color - showing the Canadian and upper portion of the United States developed by the French. Covers from especially the upper Mississippi area with Indian MP-0158 \$15.00 villages, etc.

UNITED STATES - 1820 - 14 x 21.25 inches - four color - shown as the John Melish's maps with the territories noted in the NW Territory and lower Canada. MP-0157 \$15.00

THE GREAT LAKES - 1755 - 15 x 19 inches - four colors - mapped by the French explorers from the earliest times, the area shows astonishing detail with substantial accuracy. From a copy published in Berlin in Nuremberg. MP-0233 \$15.00

INDIANA RECORDS

VIRGINIA SOLDIERS IN NORTH-WEST TERRITORY - 1777 - 28 pgs VA-0704 \$6.00

FAYETTE CO IN PLAT BOOK 1925 - 28 DG-0010 \$9.00 pages

INDIANA MILITIA IN THE BLACK HAWK WARS Carrie Loftus - perfect bound FI-0129 \$6.50

HAMILTON CO IN MARRIAGE BOOK A 1833-1843 Frances T. Ingmire - perfect bound FI-0130 \$30.00

HAMILTON CO IN NATURALIZATIONS **1855-1905** Frances T. Ingmire

FI-0131 \$30.00

HAMILTON CO IN WILL BOOK B 1835-FI-0132 \$25.00

- see the Maps of Illinois -

KENTUCKY RECORDS

KENTUCKIANS IN THE WAR OF 1812 - 97 pages - soft cover full name index.

This volume has three different diaries of those who survived the Battle of River Raisin in 1813. There were about 547 men captured and later the Native American massacred almost 100 of the prisoners. This is the story as told by three survivors.

KY-0281 \$25.00

IRISH PIONEERS IN KENTUCKY -Michael J. O'Brien - 72 pages - perfect bound

- 5.5 x 8.5 inches - indexed

"It was not Daniel Boone who discovered Kentucky and settled it first, but an Irish man by the name of James McBride." Thus begins an interesting little book on the State of Kentucky. DG-0023 \$10.00

NAMES OF TAXPAYERS IN KENTUCKY 1790 - 120 pages - soft cover -8.5 x 11 inches - reprinted 2006

An alphabetical listing of the 73,677 individual taxpayers shown by counties and the date of the tax paid.

FI-1082 \$25.00

1905 KENTUCKY BUSINESS AND **COMMUNITY DIRECTORY** - 101 pages large maps of state showing communities soft cover - index to towns within a county. RD-KY \$22.50

FOR CONFEDERATE SOLDIERS 530 pgs

SPECIAL PRESIDENTIAL PARDONS

- index

There are some 30,000 names in

our index.

2 Vols GN-0229 \$60.00

CD-0028 - Special Presidential Pardons - this single disc contains the above two volumes. CD-0028 \$25.00

KENTUCKY MEMORIES OF UNCLE SAM WILLIAMS Buckner L. and Nathaniel C. Hughes - 112 pgs - perfect bound - index GN-0155 \$15.50

KENTUCKY LAKE RESERVOIR
CEMETERIES James L. Douthat - Volume
1 covers the Kentucky portion of the lake and
includes the counties of Calloway, Lyon,
Livingston, Marshall and Trigg Cos., giving
data on graves removed or left when TVA
flooded the area. TN-0202 \$35.00

KENTUCKY MIGRATES TO MISSOURI BEFORE 1900 - James L. Douthat - 100 pages - soft cover - 2017.

This listing of the persons from Kentucky that went to Missouri before 1900 is derived from a number of sources, especially the Patrons of the Atlas which is a township by township listing of all of the residents in that area at the time of the enumeration, usually 1875-1878. This gives the birth place of the individual, the date they came to Missouri, current address and occupation. Other listings are taken from death registers of various counties.

KY-0267 \$27.50

PIONEER KENTUCKIANS WITH MISSOURI COUSINS Frances T. Ingmire two volumes of Missouri records showing over 65,000 persons born in Kentucky, but who by 1850 are living in Missouri.

Volume 1 - listed for the following Missouri Counties: Atchison, Andrew, Bary, Bates, Benton, Boone, Buchanan, Butler, Caldwell, Cape Girardeau, Cedar, Chariton, Clark, Clay, Clinton, Cole, Cooper, Crawford, Dade, Dallas, Daviess, DeKalb, Dodge, Dunklin, Franklin, Gentry, Greene, Grundy, Harrison, Henry, Hickory, Holt, Howard, Jasper, Jefferson, Johnson, Knox, Laclede, LaFayette, Lawrence and Lewis. FI-0062 \$40.00

Volume 2 - for the following Missouri Counties: Adair, Lincoln, Linn, Livingston, McDonald, Macon, Madison, Marion, Mercer, Miller, Pike, Platte, Polk, Gasconade, Pulaski, Putnam, Ralls, Randolph, St. Charles, Ray, Reynolds, Ripley, Schuyler, Saline, Scott, Scotland, Shannon, Shelby, Stoddard and Sullivan. FI-0063 \$40.00

CD-0030 - Pioneer Kentuckians with Missouri Cousin - both of the above volumes are found on this one disc.

CD-0030 \$25.00

MAPS

1784 KENTUCKY MP-0009 \$2.50

TENNESSEE - KENTUCKY
MP-0011 \$2.50

1839 KENTUCKY - Tanner MP-0074 \$2.50

CUMBERLAND & FRANKLIN
SETTLEMENTS MP-0071 \$2.50

<u>KENTUCKY - Melish</u> MP-0072 \$2.50

<u>KENTUCKY - Elihu Baker</u> MP-0073 \$2.50

THE FRONTIER IN THE
REVOLUTIONARY WAR - 1780-1783
MP-0087 \$2.50

REVOLUTIONARY WAR IN THE WEST MP-0088 \$2.50

WILDERNESS ROAD - 1774-1785 MP-0091 \$2.50

COLONIAL AMERICA - 1718 Four Colors MP-0152 \$15.00

SOUTHWEST TERRITORY MP-0390 \$2.50

1882 TENNESSEE - KENTUCKY 18 X 24 MP-0418 \$8.00

<u>WESTERN SETTLEMENTS 1775-1785</u> MP-0083 \$2.50

KENTUCKY COUNTY RECORDS

KENTUCKY COUNTY HISTORY AND BIOGRAPHIES

Various counties are presented in a fashion as to include the materials from two different sources into one volume. These sources are: *History of Kentucky* by Lewis Collins, 1882c and *Kentucky: A History of the State* by W. H. Perrin, J. H. Battle and G. C. Kniffin, 1885. See the different counties for

the code and price of each volume.

ADAIR CO KY MARRIAGES 1852-1859, 1861, 1893-1894, 1903-1904, 1906-1907 Frances T. Ingmire FI-0116 \$18.50

ADAIR CO KY BIRTHS 1852-1859, 1861, 1893-1894, 1903-1904,1906-1907 Frances T. Ingmire FI-0117 \$18.50

ADAIR CO KY DEATHS 1852-1878
Frances T. Ingmire FI-0118 \$12.50

ADAIR CO KY HISTORY AND BIO-GRAPHY - 45 pgs KY-0199 \$12.50

ALLEN CO KY HISTORY AND BIOGRAPHY - 58 pgs KY-0200 \$9.50

ANDERSON CO KY HISTORY AND BIOGRAPHY - 18 pgs KY-0201 \$5.00

BALLARD CO KY HISTORY AND BIOGRAPHY - 65 pgs - KY-0202 \$10.00

BARREN CO KY HISTORY AND BIOGRAPHY - 46 pgs - soft cover - indexed KY-0203 \$8.50

BOONE CO KY HISTORY AND BIOGRAPHY - 46 pgs KY-0204 \$12.00

BOYLE CO KY HISTORY AND BIO-GRAPHY - 72 pgs KY-0205 \$15.00

BRACKEN CO KY BIRTHS 1852-1855, 1857-1894 [incomplete years given] FI-0384 \$15.00

BRACKEN CO KY MARRIAGE RECORDS 1853-1859, 1861, 1876-1878 & 1904 FI-0457 \$15.00

BRACKEN CO KY DEATH RECORDS 1852-1858, 1861, 1875-1878 & 1904 FI-0369 \$15.00

BREATHITT CO KY BIRTH RECORDS 1852-1859, 1874-1878

FI-0079 \$20.00

BREATHITT CO KY MARRIAGE RECORDS 1852-1855, 1857-1859, 1875-1878 FI-0068 \$15.00

BREATHITT CO KY DEATH RECORDS 1852-1858, 1874-1878

FI-0069 \$15.00

BRECKINRIDGE CO KY HISTORY AND BIOGRAPHY - 73 pgs KY-0207 \$18.50

BRECKINRIDGE CO KY - BIRTHS 1852-1853D, 1855, 1859, 1861, 1874-1876, 1878, 1893-1894 AND 1903-1904

FI-0064 \$30.00

BRECKINRIDGE CO KY - MARRIAGES 1853-1859, **1861**, **1875-1878**, **1893-1894**, **AND 1904** FI-0065 \$25.00

 BRECKINRIDGE
 CO
 KY
 DEATHS

 1852-1859, 1861, 1874-1878, 1894, 1903-1904
 FI-0066 \$16.50

BUTLER CO KY HISTORY AND BIOGRAPHY - 72 pgs - soft cover - indexed KY-0209 \$15.00

CALDWELL CO KY HISTORY AND BIOGRAPHY - 40 pgs - soft cover - indexed KY-0210 \$11.00

CALLOWAY CO KY HISTORY AND BIOGRAPHY - 20 pgs - soft cover - indexed KY-0211 \$6.00

CAMPBELL CO KY HISTORY AND BIO-GRAPHY - 31 pgs KY-0212 \$8.50

CARROLL CO KY HISTORY AND BIO-GRAPHY - 27 pgs KY-0213 \$8.00

CASEY CO KY BIRTH RECORDS 1852-1859, 1861, 1874-1876, 1903, 1904, 1906 & 1907 FI-0492 \$15.00

CASEY CO KY MARRIAGE RECORDS 1852-1859, 1875-1878, 1904, 1906-1907 FI-0456 \$15.00

CASEY CO KY DEATH RECORDS 1852-1860, 174-1878, 1904 & 1907 FI-0379 \$15,00

<u>CRITTENDEN CO KY HISTORY AND</u> <u>BIOGRAPHY</u> - 42 pgs

KY-0214 \$12.50

CUMBERLAND CO KY HISTORY & BIOGRAPHY - 16 pgs
KY-0215 \$5.00

KY-0215 \$5.0

EDMONSON CO KY HISTORY AND BIOGRAPHY - 20 pgs - soft cover and indexed. KY-0216 \$5,00

<u>FLEMING CO KY BIRTH RECORDS</u> 1852-1859, 1874-1878

FI-0108 \$25.00

FLEMING CO KY MARRIAGE RECORDS 1852-1859, 1874-1878 FI-0454 \$15.00 FLEMING CO KY DEATH RECORDS 1852, 1853, 1855-1857, 1874-1876, 1878 FI-0107 \$20.00

FRANKLIN CO KY MARRIAGE RECORDS 1852-1860, 1862, 1875-1878 FI-1073 \$12.50

FRANKLIN CO KY BIRTH RECORDS VOLUMES 1 - 1852-1857, 1859 FI-1090 \$12.50

FRANKLIN CO KY BIRTH RECORDS VOLUME 2 - 1860-1861, 1874-1876, 1878 FI-1070 \$12.50

<u>FRANKLIN CO KY DEATH RECORDS</u> <u>1852-1861, 1874-1877</u>

FI-1134 \$12.50

FULTON CO KY HISTORY AND BIO-GRAPHY -54 pgs KY-0218 \$15.00

<u>GALLATIN CO KY BIOGRAPHY</u> - 27 pgs KY-0219 \$8.50

GARRARD CO KY BIOGRAPHY - 33 pgs KY-0266 \$10.00

GRANT CO KY BIOGRAPHY - 33 pgs KY-0220 \$10.00

GRAVES CO KY HISTORY AND BIOGRAPHY - 33 pgs - soft cover indexed KY-0221 \$8.50

GRAYSON CO KY HISTORY AND BIOGRAPHY - 40 pgs KY-0222 \$11.00

GRAYSON CO KY BIRTHS VOL. 1 -1852-59,1861,1901-1904, 1907

FI-0112 \$15.00

GRAYSON CO KY BIRTHS VOL 2 1874-1878 FI-0113 \$15.00

GRAYSON CO KY DEATHS 1852-1859, 1861, 1874-1878, 1902-1907 FI-0115 \$15.00

GRAYSON CO KY MARRIAGES 1852-1859, 1861, 1875-1878, 1903-1904, 1906-1907 FI-0114 \$20.00

GRAYSON CO KY MISCELLANEOUS
RECORDS Frances T. Ingmire - census,
death records, cemetery records
FI-0135 \$10.00

GREEN CO KY MARRIAGES 1852-1903 110 pgs FI-0008 \$18.50

GREEN CO KY BIRTHS 1852-1879 & 1904 -142 pgs FI-0010 \$22.50 GREEN CO KY DEATHS 1852-1879 & 1904 - 84 pgs FI-0009 \$16.00

GREEN CO KENTUCKY BIOGRAPHY
- 37 pgs KY-0225 \$8.50

GREENUP CO KY BIRTHS 1852-1859, 1875-1878 FI-0494 \$11.50

<u>GREENUP CO KY MARRIAGES 1852-</u> <u>1858, 1875-1878</u> FI-1068 \$12.00

GREENUP CO KY DEATH RECORDS 1852-1859, 1874-1878 & 1904 FI-0478 \$11.50

HANCOCK CO KY HISTORY AND BIOGRAPHY - 24 pgs - soft cover - indexed KY-0223 \$7.50

HARDIN CO KY HISTORY AND BIOGRAPHY - 35 pgs - soft cover indexed KY-0224 \$10.00

HARDIN CO KY WILL BOOK A 1793-1809 FI-0137 \$30.00

HARDIN CO KY WILL BOOK B 1810-1816 FI-0133 \$35.00

HARDIN CO KY WILL BOOK C 1816-1821 FI-0134 \$35.00

<u>HARDIN CO KY WILL BOOK E - Part</u> <u>1 - 1837-1866</u> FI-0447 \$18.50

<u>HARDIN CO KY WILL BOOK E - Part 2</u> <u>- 1837-1866</u> FI-0449 \$18.50

<u>HARDIN CO KY MARRIAGE RE-</u> <u>CORDS 1813-1850</u> FI-0136 \$25.00

HARDIN CO KY MARRIAGES 1825-1835 - DEATHS 1852-1860 - Frances T. Ingmire FI-0081 \$15.00

HARDIN CO KY MARRIAGES 1840-1851 & SOME CEMETERIES - Frances T. Ingmire FI-0082 \$12.50

HART CO KY HISTORY AND BIO-GRAPHY - 63 pgs KY-0226 \$14.00

HENRY COUNTY, KENTUCKY
- BIRTHS 1852-1853 - James L.

Douthat - 43 pages - soft cover - full name index and alphabetical by children's name - 2020.

KY-0274 \$15.00 <P>

A system of recording birth records in the 1852 and 1853 era. This was done primarily to establish ownership of slaves. In these records, you will find the maiden name of the mother.

KY-0274 \$15.00

HENRY COUNTY, KENTUCKY - HISTORY AND

BIOGRAPHIES - By Collins, Perin and Battle - 47 pages - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2020.

KY-0276 \$15.00 <P>

In this volume is a brief history of the county and a collection of short biographical sketches of various families at the time of the original publication of these records about the late 1880s.

KY-0276 \$15.00

HICKMAN CO KY HISTORY AND BIOGRAPHY - 48 pgs - soft cover -

indexed KY-0228 \$10.00

HOPKINS CO KY HISTORY AND

BIOGRAPHY - 68 pgs - soft cover - indexed KY-0229 \$14.00

1860 JACKSON CO KY CENSUS KY-0091 \$12.50

JESSAMINE CO KY- Revolutionary Soldiers Biographies - James L. Douthat -54 pages - soft cover - full name index -2018.

With each biographical sketch, you will find what is given in official records as their service records, family records and some person records of each of the 140 men listed from five different listing of Revolutionary War Veterans in the County.

KY-0270\$17.50

JESSAMINE COUNTY, KENTUCKY HISTORY AND BIOGRAPHIES -

information taken from two sources, i.e. - *Kentucky: A History of the State* by W. H. Perin, J. H. Battle and G. C. Kniffin as well as *History of Kentucky* by Lewis Collins - 74 pages - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2020.

This volume is a collection of a short history of the area and a number of biographical sketches of some of the early settlers and their families. KY-0277 \$22.50

KENTON CO KY BIOGRAPHY - 72 pgs KY-0232 \$20.00

1900 KNOTT CO KY CENSUS KY-0093 \$45.00

1910 KNOTT CO KY CENSUS KY-0094 \$35.00

LaRUE CO KY HISTORY AND

BIOGRAPHY -27 pgs - soft cover - indexed KY-0233 \$7.50

1860 LETCHER CO KY CENSUS KY-0002 \$12.00

1850 & 1880 LETCHER CO KY CENSUS KY-0173 \$18.50

1900 LETCHER CO KY CENSUS KY-0001 \$25.00

LINCOLN CO KY BIOGRAPHY - 13 pgs KY-0234 \$5.00

<u>LIVINGSTON CO., KY HISTORY AND</u> <u>BIOGRAPHY</u> - 43 pgs - soft cover –

indexed - 43 pgs - soft cover – KY-0235 \$10.00

LOGAN CO KY HISTORY AND BIOGRAPHY - 23 pgs - soft cover indexed KY-0236 \$7.50

LYON CO KY HISTORY AND

BIOGRAPHY - 36 pgs - soft cover - indexed KY-0237 \$10.00

McCRACKEN CO KY HISTORY AND RIOGRAPHY - 68 pgs - soft cover -

BIOGRAPHY - 68 pgs - soft cover - indexed KY-0241 \$15.00

McLEAN CO KY HISTORY AND BIOGRAPHY - 37 pgs - soft coverindexed KY-0242 \$8.00

MADISON CO KY BIRTH RECORDS 1852-1859 Vol 1 FI-0365 \$15.00

MADISON CO KY BIRTH RECORDS Vol 2 - 1874-1878, 1894, 1903-1904 FI-0373 \$12.50

MADISON CO KY HISTORY AND BIO-GRAPHY - 53 pgs KY-0238 \$12.00

MARION CO KY HISTORY AND BIO-GRAPHY - 44 pgs KY-0239 \$10.00

MARSHALL CO KY HISTORY AND BIOGRAPHY - 18 pgs - soft cover -

indexed KY-0240 \$6.00

MASON CO KY BIRTH RECORDS 1852-1853, 1855-1859, 1904 & 1907 FI-0378 \$18.50

MASON CO KY MARRIAGE RECORDS 1852-1853, 1855-1859, 1904 & 1907 FI-1048 \$15.00

MASON CO KY DEATH RECORDS 1852-1859, 1874 & 1904 FI-0382 \$15.00

MEADE CO KY HISTORY AND

BIOGRAPHY - 31 pgs - soft cover - indexed KY-0243 \$8.50

MENIFEE CO KY BIRTHS - DEATHS - MARRIAGES 1874-1878 - 42 pgs - soft cover - full name index - 2011

KY-0268 \$10.00

<u>MERCER CO KY BIOGRAPHY</u> - 78 pgs KY-0244 \$17.50

METCALFE CO KY HISTORY AND

BIOGRAPHY - 43 pgs - soft cover indexed KY-0245 \$10.00

1900 MONROE CO KY CENSUS

Marcella Headrick and Pansy Allison - a listing of the entire census with all of the columns given. KY-0185 \$70.00

1910 MONROE CO KY CENSUS Pansy Allison - a large listing of the full census in very readable form that makes research easy.

KY-0198 \$90.00

1920 MONROE CO KY CENSUS - Pansy Allison - 625 pgs - index - A complete listing of all the information on the census for each person. KY-0186 \$75.00

MONROE CO KY EARLY MAR-

RIAGES - Pansy Allison - indexed/alphabetical listing

KY-0187 \$10.00

MONROE CO KY BIRTH RECORDS 1852-1860, 1874 - 1875, 1894 & 1907 FI-1078 \$20.00

MONROE CO KY MARRIAGE RECORDS 1852-1859, 1875-1878, 1894 -1906 FI-0372 \$15.00

MONROE CO KY DEATH RECORDS 1852-1859, 1874-1878, 1894 & 1905 FI-0368 \$15.00

MONROE CO KY HISTORY AND BIO-GRAPHY -42 pgs KY-0246 \$11.50

MUHLENBERG CO KY HISTORY AND BIOGRAPHY - 49 pgs - indexed KY-0247 \$11.50

NELSON CO KY BIRTH RECORDS 1852 -1859, 1861, 1874-1878, 1903-1904, 1906-1907 FI-1083 \$22.50

NELSON CO KY DEATH RECORDS 1852-1859, 1861, 1874-1878, 1904 & 1907 FI-1110 \$20.00

NELSON CO KY MARRIAGES 1852-1859, 1868, 1875-1878, 1903-1904 FI-0385 \$18.50

NELSON CO KY HISTORY AND BIO-GRAPHY - 55 pgs KY-0248 \$17.50

NICHOLAS CO KY MARRIAGE RECORDS 1852-1859, 1875-1878 FI-1145 \$16.00

NICHOLAS CO KY DEATH RECORDS 1852-1858, 1876-1878 FI-1146 \$7.50

<u>NICHOLAS CO KY BIRTH RECORDS</u> <u>1852-1859, 1876 & 1878</u> FI-1147 \$18.00

<u>OHIO CO KY HISTORY AND BIO-</u> <u>GRAPHY</u> -107 pgs KY-0249 \$23.00

OLDHAM CO KY HISTORY & BIO-GRAPHY - 35 pgs KY-0250 \$10.00

OWEN CO KY HISTORY AND BIOGRAPHY - 32 pgs KY-0251 \$10.00

PENDLETON CO KY BIOGRAPHY - 16 pgs KY-0252 \$5.00

SHELBY COUNTY, KENTUCKY - HISTORY AND BIOGRAPHIES

- Goodspeed - 85 pages - soft cover - reprinted 2020.

In this volume there is a brief history of the county followed by a listing of persons well known in the area in the mid 1880s.

KY-0278 \$25.00

<u>SIMPSON CO KY BIOGRAPHY</u> - 105 pgs KY-0254 \$27.50

TAYLOR CO KY BIOGRAPHY - 11 pgs KY-0256 \$5.00

TRIMBLE COUNTY, KENTUCKY - HISTORY AND BIOGRAPHIES - Perin, Battle, Kniffin and Collins - 20 pages - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2020. In the volume there is a short history of the county followed by a number of brief sketches of some of the families living in the county in the late 1880s.

KY-0280 \$10.00

WARREN CO KY HISTORY AND BIO-GRAPHY - 103 pgs KY-0259 \$22.00

WASHINGTON CO KY BIOGRAPHY - 25 pgs KY-0260 \$8.00

WEBSTER CO KY BIOGRAPHY - 43 pgs KY-0261 \$10.00

WOODFORD CO KY BIOGRAPHY - 43 pgs KY-0262 \$12.50

LOUISIANA RECORDS

CLAIMS TO LAND BETWEEN THE RIO
HONDO AND SABINE RIVERS IN
LOUISIANA - 1824 - House of
Representatives Report Number 445 for the
18th Congress - 2nd Session. - 64 pgs - soft
cover - indexed LA-0006 \$13.00

SPECIAL PRESIDENTIAL PARDONS FOR CONFEDERATE SOLDIERS - 530 pgs - index

Our index lists over 30,000 names. Two Volumes GN-0229 \$60.00

<u>LAND CLAIMS OF MISSOURI</u> 1812 MO-0507 \$55.00

<u>LAND CLAIMS IN LOUISIANA AND</u> <u>MISSOURI 1795-1806</u> -

GN-0234 \$18.00

CLAIMS TO LAND IN THE ST. HELENA DISTRICT - 1825 - LA-0005 \$6.00

1840 LOUISIANA STATE WIDE INDEX
TO THE CENSUS Frances Ingmire - 270 pgs
-index to names FI-0006 - \$35.00

AVOYELLES PARISH, LA HISTORY
AND BIOGRAPHIES - 59 pgs - soft cover 8.5 x 11 inches - full name index - reprinted
2009. LA-0010 \$12.50

BIENVILLE PARISH LA HISTORY AND BIOGRAPHY - 73 pages - soft cover - full name index

LA-0011 \$20.00

BOSSIER PARISH LA HISTORY AND BIOGRAPHY - 52 pages - soft cover - full name index LA-0023 \$15,00

<u>CADDO PARISH LA HISTORY AND</u> <u>BIOGRAPHY -</u> 118 pgs - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2001

LA-0013 \$25.00

DeSOTO PARISH, LA - History and Biography - Southern Publishing Company - 71 pages - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2016.

Since most of the persons mentioned gave the data to the writer of the material originally, we can assume they knew their family and background.

LA-0026 \$16.50

 DeSOTO
 PARISH
 LA
 LOOSE

 MARRIAGES
 1837-1860
 & MARRIAGE

 BOOK A 1843-1860
 - 29 pgs

 FI-0040
 \$6,00

NATCHITOCHES PARISH LA -HISTORY AND BIOGRAPHY - 103 pgs soft cover - full name index - 2016 LA-0017 \$23,00

RED RIVER PARISH - History and Biography - Southern Publisher - 32 pages - soft cover - full name index - 2016

LA-0025 \$7.50

SABINE PARISH, LA HISTORY AND BIOGRAPHICAL MEMOIRS - 32 pgs - soft cover - 8.5 x 11 inches - full name index - reprinted 2009. LA-0020 \$7.50

WEBSTER PARISH, LA HISTORY AND BIOGRAPHY - 56 pgs - soft cover - 8.5 x 11 inches - full name index - reprinted 2009.

LA-0021 \$12.50

WINN PARISH, LA - History and Biography - Southern Publishing - 16 pages - soft cover - full name index.

LA-0029 \$6.50

MAPS

FRENCH LOUISIANA AND THE MOUTH OF THE MISSISSIPPI RIVER -

1705 - 12 x 18 - four color - developed by M'r de la Salle in 1683 - the titles are all in French - shows as much detail as was known at the time.

MP-0503 \$15.00

LOUISIANA, ARKANSAS, MISSISSIPI RAILROAD MAP MP-0079 \$2.50

COLONIAL AMERICA - 1718 Four

MP-0152 \$15.00

1748 GEORGIA, GULF COAST & **LOWER MISSISSIPPI** -Four Colors MP-0154 \$15.00

THE U.S. IN 1820 Four Colors MP-0157 \$15.00

NEW FRANCE - 1719 - Four Colors MP-0158 \$15.00

THE SOUTHERN PROVINCES - 1819-Four Colors MP-0160 \$15.00

1852 SOUTHEASTERN U. S. 18 X 24 MP-0416 \$8.00

1882 LOUISIANA, ARKANSAS AND MISSISSIPPI 18 X 24 MP-0419 \$8.00

CENTRAL STATES RAILROAD MAP MP-0473 \$2.50

BOUNDARY CHANGES 1763-1821 MP-0458 \$1.00

MARYLAND RECORDS

PRINCE GEORGE COUNTY, MARYLAND - 1776 CENSUS - 106 pages - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2019

At the time of it's creation the county was divided into six districts also known as "Hundreds" and these were: Mattapany, Petuxant, Collington, Mount Calvert, Piscattoway and New Scotland.

In this collection of the census is shown in a facsimile of original census taker's hand written forms. Since there was no standardized form, is accounting is done in several different ways in this collection. In some cases, the head of the household is given with the names and ages of each of those living in that household, including the names and ages of the slaves. In other cases, the names and age of the head of the household and spouse are given with the children listed by age and sex only. The same with slaves in these cases.

MD-0006 \$28.00

SPECIAL PRESIDENTIAL PARDONS FOR CONFEDERATE SOLDIERS - 530 pgs - index

There are over 30,000 names in our index. Two Volumes: GN-0229 \$60.00

COLONIAL BOUNDARIES OF VIRGINIA AND MARYLAND -

VA-0638 \$8.50

MAPS

VIRGINIA AND MARYLAND - 1676 A four color map of the area of Virginia and Maryland in this year. MP-0155 \$15.00

VIRGINIA, DELAWARE, MARYLAND - 1755 a four color map of this country during 1755 - showing towns, rivers, etc.

MP-0159 \$15 00

VIRGINIA & MARYLAND - 1799 a small black & white - 11 X 17 map of these two states during 1799. MP-0402 \$2.50

1882 MARYLAND, DELAWARE AND WASHINGTON D.C. - A good map to show the contemporary features in 1882. 18 X 24 MP-0424 \$8.00

EARLY SETTLEMENTS OF PA, MD & DE MP-0449 \$2.00 ppd

CUMBERLAND ROAD - Cumberland, MD to Vandalia, IL 8.5 X 11 MP-0444 \$2.00 ppd

MISSISSIPPI RECORDS

ROSTER and SKETCHES OF THE SEVERAL MILITARY COMPANIES -YAZOO CITY, MISSISSIPPI - Yazoo Camp 176 CSA Veterans - 30 pages - soft cover - full name index -2021

Mississippi Territory encompassed the boundaries of today's states of Alabama and Mississippi. In this set of records, there are a number of different grants and not all tell the whole story but most of them give the present owner, the former owner, size of the land holding and where it is located. MS-0003 \$17.50

LAND GRANTS - MISSISSIPPI TERRITORY - April 1805 -December 1806 - 62 pages - soft

binding - full name index - 2021. The eastern border of this Territory was the border of present day Georgia. Many of these land claim were derived from Spanish and English prior claims, especially along the Mississippi River.

MS-0004 \$18.00

LAND GRANTS - MISSISSIPPI TERRITORY - 1808-1809 - 58 pages - soft cover - full name index.

The beginning of the Mississippi Territory was in 1798 and it existed until 1819. In this set of records, there are a number of different grants and not all tell the whole story but most of them give the present owner, the former owner, size of the land holding and where it is located.

MS-0003 \$17.50

SHELBY CO., TN NEWSPAPER ABSTRACTS THROUGH 1859 - Helen Rowland - 395 pgs - perfect bound - full name TN-1250 \$55.00 index.

CONFEDERATE SOLDIERS BURIED AT VICKSBURG 1862 - JULY 4, 1863 -Carolyn R. Ericson and Frances T. Ingmire -68 pgs - soft cover - alphabetical

FI-0482 \$15.00

SPECIAL PRESIDENTIAL PARDONS FOR CONFEDERATE SOLDIERS - 530

pgs - index 2 volume set

GN-0229 \$60.00

YAZOO LAND CLAIMS - 1795-1805 - 37 pgs - soft cover - full name index - reprint of GA-0245 \$15.00

MAPS

1819 MISSISSIPPI - Melish MP-0077 \$2.50

LOUISIANA, ARKANSAS, & MISSISSIPPI RAIL ROAD MAP MP-0079 \$2.50

CENTRAL STATES RAILROAD MAP MP-0473 \$2.50

BOUNDARY CHANGES 1763-1821 MP-0458 \$1.00

MISSISSIPPI - 1864

MP-0495 \$2.50

MISSOURI

RECORDS

LAND GRANTS IN MISSOURI TERRITORY - 1805 -1812 - 291

pages - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2021.

In this set of records are American, Spanish and French settlers prior to the Louisiana Purchase, who laid their claims before the Commis-sioners to have them verified. Almost all of these claimant stated where the claim is located, but the best information comes from the "witness". If a claimant files on more than one piece of land there might be multiwitnesses.

MO-0654 \$75.00

TENNESSEANS TO MISSOURI 1810-

<u>1875</u> - 55 pgs - soft cover - alphabetical listing - 2011 TN-1305 \$12.50

MISSOURI MARRIAGES

Linda Barbara Brooks

There are three books in this set of marriage books that cover about 70% of the State of Missouri. The first volume is in two books. One is the Brides and the other is the Grooms. Volume 2 is in one book and has both Brides and Grooms included. Since many of the counties are contained in both volumes, but different records, we are selling these as a set at discounted price. See following description for counties included in each volume.

Volume 1 & 2 as a set. MO-0516 \$150.00

MISSOURI MARRIAGES SINGLE VOLUMES

This Volume 1 contains the following counties: Adair, Boone, Callaway, Cedar, Clark, Daviess, DeKalb, Franklin, Gasconade, Grundy, Holt, Howard, Jefferson, Knox, LaFayette, Lawrence, Lewis, Lincoln, Madison, Marion, Miller, Monroe, Oregon, Osage, Perry, Pike, Platte, Polk, Randolph, Ripley, Schuyler, Scotland, Scott, St. Charles, Sullivan and Washington. Over 900 pages in all in two books - one for brides and another for grooms.

Volume 1 only:

MO-0512 \$95.00

Volume 2 contains the counties of: Andrew, Audrain, Barry, Buchanan, Caldwell, Cape Girardeau, Carroll, Cass/Van Buren, Chariton, Cole, Harrison, Jackson, Jasper, Jefferson, Johnson, Linn, Moniteau, Nodaway, Perry, Pike, Putnam, Ralls, Saint Francois, Saint Genevieve, Saline, Shelby, Texas and Warren. This volume contains about 450 pgs.

Volume 2 only: MO-0514 \$75.00

CD-0031 - MISSOURI MARRIAGES -

the above two volumes covering 70% of the state are found on this single disc.

CD-0031 \$45.00

1905 MISSOURI BUSINESS AND COMMUNITY DIRECTORY - 186 Pgs - two large maps - alphabetical

RD-MO \$45.00

PRIVATE LAND CLAIMS OF MISSOURI

- <u>1832</u> - 256 pgs - soft cover - indexed MO-0510 \$37.50

PRIVATE LAND CLAIMS IN MISSOURI

<u>- 1834</u> - 211 pgs - soft cover - indexed

The report to the House of Representatives Document 1178 to the 23rd Congress 1st Session. A collection of those private lands claimed by individuals prior to Statehood for Missouri.

MO-0509 \$35.00

LAND CLAIMS IN MISSOURI - 1836 -

House of Representatives Document 1538 - 24th Congress - 89 pages - soft cover - full name index

These records give the evidence of some settlers as early as 1700 in the area of present Missouri. These are the depositions taken on the ownership.

MO-0511 \$15.00

SPECIAL PRESIDENTIAL PARDONS FOR CONFEDERATE SOLDIERS

530 pgs - index - 30,000 name index 2 Vols GN - 0229 \$60.00

<u>LAND CLAIMS OF MISSOURI - 1812</u> - MO-0507 \$55.00

LANDCLAIMSOFMISSOURIANDARKANSASFROMPATENTSWITHHELD - 1826- 64 Pgs- soft cover -

indexed - some maps

MO-0508 \$16.00

LAND CLAIMS OF LOUISIANA AND MISSOURI 1795-1806 - GN-0234 \$18.00

KENTUCKY MEMORIES OF UNCLE SAM WILLIAMS - Buckner L. and Nathaniel C. Hughes - 112 pgs - perfect bound

GN-0155 \$15.50

<u>LIFE OF ROBERT CAVELIER De La</u>
<u>SALLE</u> - Jared Sparks - 250 pgs - perfect
bound GN-0164 \$20.00

CITIZENS OF MISSOURI TERRITORY

Frances T. Ingmire - land grants in present day Missouri, Arkansas and Oklahoma beginning 1787 to 1835. Information includes names, claims, time in Territory, children, marital status, etc.

Volume 1 - 214 pgs FI-0070 \$30.00 Volume 2 - 246 pgs FI-0071 \$32.50 Volume 3 - 264 pgs FI-0072 \$35.00

PIONEER KENTUCKIANS WITH MISSOURI COUSINS Frances T. Ingmire two volumes of records of 65,000 Kentuckians

two volumes of records of 65,000 Kentuckian who had moved to Missouri by 1850.

Volume 1 - For the following Missouri Counties: Atchison, Andrew, Bary, Bates, Benton, Boone, Buchanan, Butler, Caldwell, Cape Girardeau, Cedar, Chariton, Clark, Clay, Clinton, Cole, Cooper, Crawford, Dade, Dallas, Davies, DeKalb, Dodge, Dunklin, Franklin, Gentry, Greene, Grundy, Harrison, Henry, Hickory, Holt, Howard, Jasper, Jefferson, Johnson, Knox, Laclede, LaFayette, Lawrence and Lewis.

FI-0062 \$40.00

Volume 2 - for the following Missouri Counties: Adair, Lincoln, Linn, Livingston, McDonald, Macon, Madison, Marion, Mercer, Miller, Pike, Platte, Polk, Gasconade, Pulaski, Putnam, Ralls, Randolph, St. Charles, Ray, Reynolds, Ripley, Schuyler, Saline, Scott, Scotland, Shannon, Shelby, Stoddard and Sullivan. FI-0063 \$40.00

MISSOURI OBITUARIES

The following volumes contain the obituaries found in the St. Louis Christian Advocate, the newspaper for the Missouri Methodist Church, South. In later years the area of coverage was enlarged. Over 6000 records given in the five volumes.

Vol 1 1870-1872 - MO-OB01 \$18.00 Vol 2 1872-1874 - MO-OB02 \$18.00 Vol 3 1875-1877 - MO-OB03 \$18.00 Vol 4 1878-1879 - MO-OB04 \$18.00 Vol 5 1880-1882 - MO-OB05 \$18.00

CD-0033 - MISSOURI OBITUARIES -

the above five volumes are found on this one disc. CD-0033 \$25.00

STATE-WIDE MISSOURI OBITUARY

INDEX contains over 6500 records of obituaries from various sources for the State of Missouri. MO-OB06 \$18.00

<u>GENEALOGICAL NOTES</u> taken from the "Liberty Tribune" of Liberty, MO is abstracted for a number of years. Many items of interest on the people and places of Liberty and surrounding Clay County are given.

Vol 1 1846-1858 - MO-GNŌ1 \$18.00 Vol 2 1858-1869 - MO-GNO2 \$18.00 Vol 3 1869-1874 - MO-GNO3 \$18.00 Vol 4 1874-1880 - MO-GNO4 \$18.00 Vol 5 1880-1886 - MO-GNO5 \$18.00 Vol 6 1886-1893 - MO-GNO6 \$18.00 Vol 7 1894-1900 - MO-GNO7 \$18.00

MISSOURI COUNTY RECORDS

ADAIR CO., MISSOURI - RECORDS -

30 pages - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2016

Contains a brief history of the county, Wills & Administration Book B 1857-1865, 1876 Patrons of the Atlas and Civil War Soldiers discharge papers.

MO-0587 \$10.00

ADAIR COUNTY, MO HISTORY AND BIOGRAPHIES - 338 pages - soft cover -

BIOGRAPHIES - 338 pages - soft cover full name index. MO-0540 \$60.00

1850 ANDREW CO. MO CENSUS MO-MZ89 \$12.50

ANDREW CO MO RECORDS - 97 pages - soft bound cover - full name index - 8.5 x 11 inches - 2005

Includes a brief history fo the county, Wills and Administrations Book A 1841-1856, Death Register 1883-1893, 1877 Patrons of the Atlas, 1860 Mortality schedule and Emigrants to Oregon who died in route 1852.

MO-0520 \$23.00

ATCHISON COUNTY, MISSOURI RECORDS - 54 pages - soft cover - full name index of 2371 names - reprinted 2011

Contains a brief history of the county, Marriage Book A 1845-1863, Will Book A 1845-1871 and Index to Administration and 1860 Mortality Schedule.

MO-0561 \$12.50

AUDRAIN CO., MO - Grainger Furniture and Undertaking Company - Doris G. Kistler - 99 pages - soft cover - full name index Records found in the Laddonia, Audrain Co. from the funeral establishment. FI-0009 \$25.00

BARRY COUNTY, MISSOURI RECORDS- 52 pgs - soft cover - full name index

Includes a brief history of the county, 1876 Atlas of Patrons, Marriages 1837-1854 and an Abstract of Wills, Bonds and Administration Book A 1835-1855.

MO-0560 \$11.00

BARTON COUNTY, MISSOURI - Records

- 76 pages - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2016

Contains a brief history of the county, Marriage Book A 1866-1880 and an Abstract of Wills Book A 1869-1888.

MO-0600 \$21.00

BATES COUNTY, MISSOURI RECORDS

- 74 pages - soft cover - full name index

Includes a brief history of the county, Abstract of Wills Book A 1843-1872, Marriage Book A 1860-1871, Death Register 1883-1887, and an abstract of Administrations and Bonds Book 1 1854-1866.

MO-0527 \$16.00

BENTON COUNTY, MISSOURI - Records

- 15 pages - full name index - soft cover - 2017

Contains a brief history of the county, Death Register 1883-1886 and the Registration of Marks and Brands 1839-1845.

MO-0640 \$6.50

BOLLINGER COUNTY, MISSOURI RECORDS - 45 pages - soft cover - full name index

Includes a brief history of the county, the Deth Register 1883-1892, and the Marriage Book A 1866-1872.

MO-0528 \$11.50

BOLLINGER CO MO HISTORY AND

BIOGRAPHIES - 54 pages - soft cover - full name index MO-0529 \$15.00

MISSOURI PIONEERS OF BOONE CO.

MO - 86 pgs - indexed - soft bound cover MO-MZ84 \$16.50

BUCHANAN CO., MISSOURI RECORDS

- 48 pages - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2016

Contains a brief history of the county, 1875 Atlas of the Patros and Death Register 1883-1893 MO-0588 \$13.00

BUCHANAN CO. MO - ABSTRACT OF WILLS AND ADMINISTRATIONS 1839-

1857 - 96 pages - indexed - soft cover MO-MZ86 \$16.50

BUTLER COUNTY, MISSOURI RECORDS - 59 pages - soft cover - full name index

Includes a brief history of county, Marriage Book A 1849-1865, 1850 Census Index and Marriage Book B 1866-1880. MO-0531 \$15.00

BUTLER CO MO HISTORY AND BIOGRAPHIES - 45 pages - soft cover - full name index MO-0530 \$11.50

CALDWELL COUNTY, MISSOURI - Records - 15 pages - soft cover - full name index - 2017

Contains a brief history of the county, and the 1876 Atlas of the Early Settlers of Caldwell County. MO-0635 \$6 50

CALLAWAY CO MO RECORDS 115 pages - soft bound cover - full name index -8.5 x 11 inches - 2005

Includes a brief history of the county, 1823 Tax Listing, an Abstract of Wills and Administration Book A 1821-1836, Marriages 1840-1850, Marriages 1851-1860 and the 1876 Atlas of Patrons.

MO-0519 \$24.50

<u>CAMDEN CO., MISSOURI</u> - <u>Records</u> - 35 pages - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2016

Contains a brief history of the county, 1850 Census Index, Early Pioneers, Obituaries of Pioneers and Random Notes from Linn Creek 1896-1954. MO-0589 \$10.00

<u>CAPE GIRARDEAU CO. MO HISTORY</u> <u>AND BIOGRAPHIES</u> - 167 pages - soft cover - full name index MO-0532 \$35.00

CAPE GIRARDEAU CO. MO RECORDS

- 95 pages - perfect bound - full name index Includes a brief history of the county, Marriage Book B 1839-1854, Original Marriage Book 1805-1826 and Book A 1826-

Marriage Book 1805-1826 and Book A 1826-1836, 1860 Mortality Schedule, an Abstract of Wills and Administration Registers A & B 1807-1836 and Guardian Bonds & Records of Apprentices 1821-1827

MO-0517 \$20.00

<u>CAPE GIRARDEAU CO. MO</u> <u>MARRIAGE BOOK B 1839-1854</u> - 1840 records MO-MZ53 \$17.50

CD-0008 - CAPE GIRARDEAU MO

RECORDS - on this disc are the Marriage Books A & B, Wills, Guardian Bonds, and Biographies CD-0008 \$25.00

CARROLL CO., MISSOURI - Records -39 pgs - soft cover - full name index reprinted 2016.

Includes a brief history of the county, 1876 Atlas of Early Settlers and the Death Register 1883-1890.

MO-0590 \$11.00

CARTER CO., MISSOURI RECORDS -36 pages - soft cover - full name index for 1384 names

Contains a brief history of county, Guardian & Curator Bonds 1861-1890, marriage Book A 1861-1881 and an Abstract of Will Book A 1872-1900.

MO-0563 \$10.00

CASS CO., MISSOURI - Records - 80 pgs soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2017

Includes a brief history of the county, and abstract of Wills and Administration Book A 1835-1845 and Index to Books B and C, 1848 Tax List showing first ownership of lands and Marriage Book C 1865-1870. MO-0591 \$22.00

CASS (Van BUREN) CO. MO MARRIAGE BOOKS A & B - 1836-1865 - 1400 records MO-MZ54 \$15.00

CEDAR CO., MISSOURI - Records - 54 pages - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2016. MO-0592 \$15.00

Contains a brief history of the county, Marriage Book A 1845-1865 and an Abstract of Will Book A 1845-1876.

CHARITON COUNTY, MISSOURI Records - 44 pages - soft cover - full name

index - reprinted 2016.

Included in this set of records will be found a brief history of the county, the tax list of 1821, the Patrons of Atlas of 1876 and the Death Register 1883-1887.

MO-0593 \$12.00

CHRISTIAN COUNTY, MISSOURI -RECORDS - 16 pages - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2017.

In this volume you will find a brief history of the county, the Death Register for 1883-1884, the Birth Register 1843 - 1871 and the list of Military Pensioners on Roll January 1883. MO-0633 \$6.50

CLARK CO., MO RECORDS - 105 pgs soft cover - 8.5 x 11 inches - full name index -2009. MO-0557 \$22.50

CLARK CO., MO - RECORDS - 105 pages, soft cover - full name index - reprinted by Mountain Press.

Includes a brief history of the county, Marriage Book A 1837-1854, an Abstract of Wills, Bonds and Administration Book A 1837-1854. Civil War Soldiers discharge papers and the Death Register 1883-MO-0557 \$22.50

1850 CLAY CO. MO CENSUS

MO-MZ90 \$12.50

CLAY CO., MO RECORDS - 86 pgs - soft cover - full name index

Contains a brief history of the county, 1822 Tax List, Death Register 1883-1884, The confederate Dead, 1895 Golden Ages of Mexican Veterans and an Abstract of Wills and Administration Book A,B,C 1825-1839 and 1848-1863, and the 1877 Patrons of the Atlas. MO-0574 \$20.00

CLINTON CO., MISSOURI - Records -62 pages - full name index - soft cover -

reprinted 2017 MO-0594 \$17.00

Includes a brief history of the county, Death Register 1883-1887, 1840 Census and an Abstract of Wills and Adminstration Book A and B 1833-1865.

1850 CLINTON CO. MO CENSUS MO-MZ91 \$10.00

COLE COUNTY, MISSOURI-RECORDS - 26 pages - soft cover - full name index -

In this volume of the records of the county, you will find a brief history of the county, clips from the Jeffersonian Republican 1843-1844, Index to Will Book "B" 1858-1880 and a list of Military Pensioners on Roll MO-0632 \$10.00 Jan. 1883.

COOPER CO., MO RECORDS - 136 pgs soft cover - full name index

Included in the volume is a brief history of the county, Deed Books A and B 1819-1827, an Abstract of Circuit Court Minutes Book A 1819-1820, 1876 Atlas of Early Settlers, Marriages 1850-1857 and Book C 1858-1865, Death Records 1883-1887, Boonville Pioneer Cemetery.

MO-0577 \$30.00

CRAWFORD CO., MO RECORDS - 91 pgs - soft cover - full name index

Included in the is a brief history of the county, Will Book A 1832-1868, Settlements 1829-1849 and early Land Patents.

MO-0579 \$20.00

CRAWFORD CO MO MARRIAGE BOOK

A 1829-1855 - 1050 records MO-MZ55 \$15.00

DADE CO., MO RECORDS - 99 pgs - soft cover - full name index

Contains a brief history of the county, Marriage Books A and B 1863-1872 and Will Book 1841-1867, Civil War Soldier's discharge papers, Wills and Administration 1868-1880, and Death Register 1883-1884. MO-0578 \$21.00

DADE CO. MO MARRIAGE BOOKS A & B 1863-1872 - 640 records

MO-MZ56 \$15.00

DALLAS CO., MISSOURI - Records - 82 pages - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2016

Included here is a brief history of the county, Marriage Books A and B 1867-1880, an Abstract of Wills, Bond and Administration Book B 1871-1883 and Marriage Books 3 and 4 1880-1886. MO-0595 \$22.00

DAVIESS CO., MISSOURI RECORDS -

64 pages - soft cover - full name index -MO-0598 reprinted 2016 \$17.50

Contains a brief history of the county, 1876 Early Settlers, 1838 buyers of Gallatin Town Lots, Death Register 1883-1893 and the Marriages Jan. 1855-Dec. 1865. MO-0598 \$17.50

1850 DAVIESS CO. MO CENSUS MO-MZ92 \$10,00

DeKALB CO., MISSOURI - Records - 77 pages - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2016

Includes a brief history of the county, Marriage Records A 1845-1867, B 1867-1870 and C 1871-1878, 1877 Atlas of MO-0596 \$21.00 Early Settlers

DENT CO. MO MARRIAGE BOOK A 1851-1870 - 725 records & WILL BOOK MO-MZ57 \$15.00 1866-1893

DENT COUNTY, MISSOURI-RECORDS - 66 pages - soft cover - full name index -

reprinted 2017.

In this volume you will find a brief history of the county, county death records 1883-1885, Marriage Book A 1851-1870, and Will Book A 1866-1893.

MO-0631 \$20.00

DOUGLAS COUNTY MISSOURI -

Records - 4 pages - soft cover - full name

index - 2017

In this volume you will find a brief history of the county and a listing of the Military Pensioners as of January 1883 who are living in the county. MO-0634 \$5.00

DUNKLINCO.,MOHISTORYANDBIOGRAPHIES
name index- 61 pages - soft cover - full
MO-0533 \$15.50

<u>DUNKIN COUNTY, MISSOURI - Records</u> - 23 pages - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2017

Contains a brief history of the county, Abstracts of Will Book A 1872-1883, Administration and Guardian Bonds A 1872-1883. MO-0617 \$7.50

<u>LAFAYETTE</u> <u>COUNTY</u>, <u>MISSOURI -</u> <u>RECORDS</u> - 15 pages - soft cover - full name index - 2017

In these pages you will find a brief history of the county, Deed Book "A" and "B" 1821-1825 which are actually labeled "Lillard" County which was formed in 1820 and broken up to form Lafayette, Jackson, Cass, Johnson, Henry, St. Clair and parts of Bates and Benton Counties. MO-0638 \$5.00

FRANKLIN CO., MISSOURI RECORDS - 98 pages - soft cover - full name index -

98 pages - soft cover - full name index reprinted 2016.

Contains a brief history of the county, 1819 Tax List, Wills and Admr 1819-1864, 1877 Patrons of Atlas, Homesteaders before 1831, Fackler Bros. General Stor 1843-1846 and Slave holders 1836.

MO-0597 \$25.00

FRANKLIIN CO. MO MARRIAGE BOOKS A & B 1819-1859 - 2600 records MO-MZ58 \$20.00

GASCONADE CO., MO-RECORDS - 104 pgs - soft cover - full name index - 8.5 x 11 inches - reprinted 2011

Contains a brief history of the county, Marriage Records 1822-1841 and 1828 Tax listing, an Abstract of Wills and Adm'r Bonds 1821-1860, Early Birth Register and Old Salem and Leach Cemeteries.

MO-0564 \$22.50

GENTRY COUNTY, MISSOURI - RECORDS - 17 pages - soft cover - full name index - 2017

In this volume, you will find a brief history of the county and the county death register for 1883-1893.

MO-0636 \$7.50

GREENE CO., MISSOURI RECORDS -

79 pages - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2016.

Includes a brief history of county, Early Pioneers 1876, Curator's Bonds 1834-1851, 1862-1864, Abstract of Wills and Adm'r Book A 1856-1862, Master and Apprentice Bonds 1833-1853, Death Register 1883-1890, Springfield and Pioneer Cemetery and slave holders 1842. MO-0599 \$22.00

GREENE CO. MO MARRIAGE BOOKS A & B 1833-1860 - 2380 records

MO-MZ59 \$15.00

GRUNDY CO., MISSOURI - Records - 79 pages - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2017

Includes a brief history of county, Birth Registration 1864-1870, Civil War Soldier's discharge papers, Death Register, and Marriage Book 1, 1864-1875.

MO-0604 \$22.00

HARRISON CO., MISSOURI - Records -

35 pages - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2017 MO-0601 \$\$10.00

Contains a brief history of county, 1876 Atlas of Early Settlers, Death Register 1883-1893 and the Civil War Discharge papers.

HENRY COUNTY, MISSOURI - Records -

19 pages - soft cover - full name index - 2017 MO-0637 \$6.50

Contains a brief history of county, and an Abstract of Deed Books 1-B 1835-1840.

HICKORY COUNTY, MISSOURI

RECORDS - 45 pages - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2019 by Mountain Press.

In this volume you will find a brief history of the county, Will Record Book A, an abstracts of Wills & Administrative and Guardian Bonds 1846-1866 and the County Death Register 1883-1886.

MO-0653 \$13.00

<u>HOLT CO., MO - RECORDS</u> - 77 pgs - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2015

In this volume you will find: a brief history of the county, abstracts of Wills & Administrations 1841-1860; marriage record book "A" 1841-1846 and marriages 1846-1852; marriages 1852-1860; Soldier's Discharge Papers and the Patrons of the Atlas of 1877. MO-0584 \$17.50

HOWARD COUNTY, MISSOURI -

Records - 144 pages - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2017.

This volume contains - a brief history of the county, Circuit Court records 1816-1818, Tax papers 1817 - Petition for 1819, County Court Book B 1822-1823, Marriages from 1850-1871 and a death register 1883 - 1887. Putting all of these records together will enable the researcher to have many facts at their finger tips.

MO-0602 \$40.00

HOWELL CO., MISSOURI - Records - 35 pages - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2017

The court house burned in the 1860s and so most of the very early records have been lost. This volume contains a brief history of the county, the Marriage Book A 1867-1871, Probate Records 1866-1882 and the enumeration of dogs in 1880.

MO-0603 \$10.00

<u>IRON CO., MO RECORDS</u> - 91 pages - soft cover - full name index

MO-0534 \$19.00

IRON CO., MO HISTORY AND BIOGRAPHIES - 41 pages - soft cover - full

CD-0032 CITIZENS OF THE MISSOURI TERRITORY -

covering the time period of 1787 to 1835, the land grants in present day Missouri, Arkansas and Oklahoma with information on the Territory, children, martial status, etc. for the many settlers in this area. CD-0032 \$45.00

CD-0034 MISSOURI

RECORDS - personal info taken from the "Liberty Tribune" of Liberty, Missouri from 1846-1900, abstracted.

CD-0034 \$35.00

name index

MO-0535 \$10.00

MISSOURI PIONEERS OF JACKSON

<u>CO. MO</u> - 114 pgs - indexed - soft cover . MO-MZ85 \$20.00

JASPER COUNTY, MISSOURI - Records -

41 pages - soft cover - full name index -

reprinted 2017

This volume contains a brief history of the county, Patrons of the Atlas of 1876, and the Death Register 1883-1892.

MO-0605 \$12.00

JEFFERSON COUNTY, MISSOURI - RECORDS - 23 pages - soft cover - full name index - 2017.

In this volume you will find a brief history of the county, the Patrons of the Atlas of 1876 and the 1830 Delinquent Tax List. This Patrons of the Atlas gives background on each head of the household living in the county at the time with information of where they were born, when they migrated to Missouri and their occupation and where they are living at the time. This is taken by Township/Range.

MO-0630 \$7.50

JOHNSON COUNTY, MISSOURI - Records - 25 pages - full name index - soft cover - 2017

In this volume you will find a brief history of the county, Deed Book B 1835-1837 abstracted and the 1877 Patrons of Atlas.

MO-0639 \$8.50

KNOX CO., MISSOURI - Records - 71 pages - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2017

In this volume you will find a brief history of the county, an index to the 1850 census of the county, marriages 1845-1867, and Civil War discharge papers.

MO-0606 \$20.00

<u>LACLEDE CO., MO RECORDS</u> - 97 pgs - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2015

In this volume is a brief history of the county, county wills and administrations 1849-1883, marriage record 1855-1870, marriage records 1870-1881 & 1849-1854 and the Centennial Address of 4 July 1876.

MO-0585 \$21.00

LAWRENCE CO., MISSOURI -

RECORDS - 87 pages - perfect bound - full name index - reprinted 2017.

Contains a brief history of the county, Abstracts of Will Book No. 1 1846 - 1884, and Marriages Book A 1845-1855 and Book B 1856 - 1860, with names of the officials.

MO-0607 \$24.00

<u>LEWIS CO., MISSOURI - Records</u> - 94 pages - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2017.

In this volume contains: brief history of the county, first elections 1833,

marriages 1833-1852, marriages 1853-1863, Atlas of Patrons 1878 and the death register 1883-1887. MO-0608 \$26,50

LINCOLN COUNTY, MISSOURI -

Records - 122 pages - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2017.

In this volume of their records you will find a brief history of the county, scraps of early history, assessment list of 1821, Will Book A & B 1825-1855, Marriage Book B 1842-1859, and the Patrons of the Atlas of 1878.

MO-0609 \$33.00

<u>LINN CO., MISSOURI - RECORDS - 50</u> pages - perfect bound - full name index -

pages - perfect bound - full name index - reprinted 2017

In this volume you will find a brief history of the county, abstracts of Wills and Administrative Bonds 1840-1860, early birth register, and Atlas of 1876.

MO-610 \$13.50

LIVINGSTON COUNTY, MISSOURI -

Records - 36 pages - soft cover - full name index - 2017

This set of records include a brief history of the county, the Abstracts of wills, Administrative Bonds & Guardianship Bonds Book B 1857-1862, the Civil War Soldiers discharge papers and the Patrons of Atlas of 1878.

MO-0611 \$11.00

McDONALD COUNTY, MISSOURI -

<u>Records</u> - 80 pages - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2018.

In this volume, you will find a brief history of the county, Will Book A 1860-1891, 1861 Tax List, Marriage Book A 1865-1878 and Petitions for Naturalization.

MO-0612 \$22.00

McDONALD CO. MO MARRIAGE BOOK A 1865-1878 960 records

MO-MZ60 \$15.00

MACON COUNTY, MISSOURI - Records -

63 pages - soft cover - full name index - 2017

Here you will find a brief history of the county, marks and brands 1837-1855, Marriage Books B and C 1854-1860, Patrons of the Atlas of 1875 and the Pioneer Settlers 1833-1844.

MO-0613 \$18.50

MADISON CO., MO HISTORY AND BIOGRAPHIES - 43 pages - soft cover - full name index MO-0536 \$10.00

<u>MADISON CO., MO RECORDS</u> - 59 pages - soft cover - full name index

Included is a brief history of the county, Abstract of Will Book A 1822-1825, Old St. Michael's Cemetery, Marriage Books A-C 1821-1850 and the Minutes of the Baptist Providence Church 1813-1833.

MO-0536 \$15.00

MARIES COUNTY, MISSOURI - Records

- 42 pages - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2017 MO-0614 \$12.00

Included in this work is a brief history of the county, the abstracts of Will Book A 1866-1888 and the Administration Bonds Book A 1869-1883, Applicants for Naturalization, marks and brands and the 1883 Death Register.

1850 MARION CO. MO CENSUS

MO-MZ93\$15.00

MARION COUNTY, MISSOURI - Records

- 136 pages - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2018

In the volume you will find the following items: A brief history of the area, 1827 Tax List, abstracts of Wills & Administrations Book A 1827-1837, Marriage Book A 1827-1847, Marriage Book B 1848-1856, Obituaries from the Palmyra "Whig" 1851-1853, Marion 1860 Mortality Schedule and a listing of Old Settlers from the Shelbina Democrat 1855 with ages and address.

MO-0615 \$35.00

MARION CO. MO MARRIAGE BOOKS A & B 1827-1856 1950 records

MO-MZ61 \$15.00

MERCER COUNTY, MISSOURI - Records

- 40 pages - soft cover - full name index - 2017
In this volume you will find a brief history of the county, the abstracts of bonds & administrations Book A 1847-1863 and Will Book B 1853-1863, the Atlas of 1877 of patrons of the county, Death Records 1883-1885 and the roll of physicians and surgeons.

MO-0616 \$11.50

MILLER CO., MO RECORDS - 59 pgs - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2015

In these records you will find a brief history of the county, Marriage Book A 1837-1857, records of the Gilgal Baptist Church 1835-1863, and Will Book A 1839-1880.

MO-0586 \$13.00

MISSISSIPPI CO MO HISTORY AND BIOGRAPHIES - 82 pages - soft cover - full

name index

MO-0538 \$17.50

MISSISSIPPI CO., MO RECORDS - 68 pages - soft cover - full name index

Found here is a brief history of the county, Marriage Book A 1845-1862, and an Index to Probate Records 1845-1870.

MO-0539 \$16.00

MONITEAU CO, MO - Records - 59 pages - soft cover - full name index - 2017

In this volume you will find a brief history of the county, an early birth register, an abstract of Wills & Administrative Bonds 1845-1863, and a list of Military Pensioners on Roll as of January 1883.

MO-0629 \$17.00

MONROE CO, MO - RECORDS - 117 pages - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2018

In this volume you will find a brief history of the county, guardianship bonds 1831-1842 and 1849-1854, Marriage Book B 1849-1858, Wills and Administration Book B 1850-1856, Marks and Brands, 1875 Atlas of the County, Pensioners on Roll 1883 and Old Settlers of Monroe 1889.

MO-0641 \$32.00

MONROE CO. MO MARRIAGE BOOK A 1831-1849 & DEATHS 1883-1885 - 910 records MO-MZ62 \$15.00

MONROE COUNTY, MISSOURI - RECORDS - 117 pages - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2018

In this volume you will find a brief history of the county, guardianship bonds 1831-1842 and 1849-1854, Marriage Book B 1849-1858, Wills and Administration Book B 1850-1856, Marks and Brands, 1875 Atlas of the County, Pensioners on Roll 1883 and Old Settlers of Monroe 1889. MO-0641 \$32.00

MONTGOMERY CO, MO - RECORDS - 28 pages - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2018

A brief history of the County, Tax list for 1819, 1840 Federal Census Index, Original Land Entries, Patrons of the Atlas 1878 and the Military Pensioners of 1883. MO-0642 \$10.00

MORGAN CO, MO - RECORDS - 36 pages - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2017

In this set of records you will find a brief history of the county, Morgan Will Book A 1833-1857, home guard enlisted at Versailles in 1861, roll book of Versailles Methodist Episcopal Church 1873 and other churches, Patrons of Atlas of 1878, four generations of the LAMM family and listing of those buried in the Young Cemetery.

MO-0628 \$11.50

NEW MADRID CO MO RECORDS -

Audrey L. Woodruff - 32 pgs - soft cover - full name index - 8.5 x 11 inches

MO-0500 \$10.00

NEW MADRID CO., MO HISTORY AND BIOGRAPHIES - 68 pages - soft cover - full name index

Included here is a brief history of the county, Missouri Pioneers of New Madrid and the 1860 Mortality Schedule.

MO-0541 \$15.00

<u>NEWTON</u> <u>COUNTY</u>, <u>MISSOURI</u> - <u>Records</u> - 115 pages - soft cover - full name

Records - 115 pages - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2018

Here you will find a brief history of the county, an abstract of Deed Book A 1839 - 1842, Newton County marriages 18700-1875, marriages Book B 1876-1870, Patrons of Atlas of 1882 and the Death Register 1883-1885.

MO-0648 \$31.00

1850 NODAWAY CO. MO CENSUS MO-MZ94 \$10.00

NODAWAY CO, MO - Records - 70 pages - soft cover - full name index - 2017

In this volume you will find a brief history of the county, early Settlers, the 1850 Census, the 1860 Mortality Schedule, the 1850 Slave Schedule, soldiers of the War of 1812, Military Pensions in 1883, and finally, "Men You Know - Where They Were Born and When."

MO-0623 \$20.00

THE CIVIL WAR AND NODAWAY CO, MO - Vol 1 - Martha L. Cooper - 205 pgs, indexed soft cover. MO-0001 \$33.00

THE CIVIL WAR AND NODAWAY CO, MO Vol 2 Martha L. Cooper - 349 pgs, indexed, soft cover. MO-0002 \$50.00

NODAWAY CO. PENSION RECORDS -

Vol 1 309 pgs with index to applicants. - Warren L. Johnson, attorney of Maryville, MO kept these records of pension applications.

These are still in the original handwritten form.

MO-0003 \$30.00

 $\underline{OREGON\,COUNTY, MISSOURI-Records}$

- 25 pages - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2017.

In this books of records for Oregon County, you will find a brief history of the county, marriages 1845-1859 and the abstracts of Administrations 1854-1861.

MO-0618 \$10.00

OSAGE CO. MO MARRIAGE BOOK A

1841-1861 - 1304 records

MO-MZ63 \$15.00

OSAGE CO, MO RECORDS 162 pgs - soft cover - full name index - 2010

This volume contains the following items: A Brief History fo the County - Marriage Book A 1841-1861 - Book A Officials - Marriage Book B 1862-1871 - Book B Officials - Will Book A 1841-1861 - Administration Book A 1841-1858 and the Pay Down Store 1844-1847.

MO-0566 \$34.50

OZARK CO., MO RECORDS - 53 pgs - soft cover - full name index

Contains Marriage Book A, and Will Book B

In this volume of records is a brief history of the county, Marriage Book A 1858-1878 and the Abstracts of Wills & Administration Book B 1865-1895.

MO-0576 \$12.50

PEMISCOT CO MO HISTORY AND BIOGRAPHIES - 49 pages - soft cover - full name index MO-0542 \$10.00

<u>PEMISCOT CO, MO - Records</u> - 4 pages - soft cover - full name index - 2017

In this volume you will find a brief history of the county and the 1860 mortality schedule for the county.

MO-0622 \$5.00

PERRY CO. MO MARRIAGE BOOK A 1825-1841 - 600 records

MO-MZ65 \$15.00

PERRY CO MO RECORDS - 122 pgs - perfect bound - full name index - 8.5 x 11 inches - 2005

Included here is a brief history of the county, Marriage Books A and B 1825-1853, Birth Registrations 1856 and an Abstract of Wills and Admr. Book A 1835-1845. MO-0518 \$25.00

PERRYCOMOHISTORYANDBIO-GRAPHIES
name index- 76pages - soft
MO-0543cover - full

<u>PETTIS CO, MO - RECORDS - 25 pages - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2017.</u>

In this volume you will find a brief history of the county, and the Will Book A - 1833-1855 and Administrations for the same years MO-0626 \$8.00

<u>PHELPS CO, MO RECORDS</u> - 90 pgs - soft cover - full name index - 2011

These records include the Marriage Book A - 1857-1865; Marriage Book B

1865-1875; and the Wills, Bonds & Administrations 1859-1863 and Book B 1863-1870. MO-0567 \$20.00

1830 PIKE CO. MO CENSUS - 24 pgs MO-MZ88 \$8.50

1850 PLATTE CO. MO CENSUS 2 Volumes MO-MZ96 \$22.50

<u>PIKE CO, MO - Records</u> - 90 pages - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2018

In this volume you will find a brief history of the county, county court records 1821-1825, Probate Records 2 - 1834-1840, Patrons of Atlas of 1875, listing of McDannold Cemetery, and Wills and Administration Bonds 1825-1834. MO-0643 \$25.00

PIKE COUNTY, MISSOURI - Marriages 1818 - 1861 - 82 pages - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2018.

These marriage records are part of the earliest for the county. In this volume you will find a listing as they occurred by date. It list the names of the groom/bride and the official with the date, MO-0644 \$23.00

PLATTE CO. MO MARRIAGE BOOK A 1839-1855 1700 records MO-MZ64 \$15.00

PLATTE CO. MO - ABSTRACTS OF WILLS AND ADMINISTRATIONS 1841-

<u>1861</u> - 69 pages - indexed - soft cover MO-MZ87 \$16.50

<u>PLATTE CO., MO RECORDS</u> - 121 pgs - soft cover - full name index - 2014

In this volume is a brief history of the county, marriages for 1839-1855, personal property tax for 1839, naturalization book 1847-1860 and the Patrons of Atlas of 1877. MO-0583 \$25.00

POLK CO. MO MARRIAGE BOOK A 1836-1859 1460 records MO-MZ66 \$15.00

<u>POLK CO, MO RECORDS</u> - 80 pgs - soft cover - full name index - 2011

In this volume, you will find a Brief History of the county; Will Book A 1839-1856 and Wills & Administration Book A 1837-1854; Marriage Book B 1859-1870; Officials at weddings; Civil War Discharge papers for Soldiers and the Richardson Family Cemetery.

MO-0568 \$18.50

<u>PULASKI CO, MO - RECORDS</u> - 41 pages - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2018

In the volume you will find a short history of the county, an abstract of Will Book A 1833 - 1875 and Administration Bonds A 1833 - 1848. MO-0647 \$15.00

<u>PUTNAM CO, MO - RECORDS</u> - 16 pages - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2017.

In this volume you will find a brief history of the county and Patrons of the Atlas of 1877. MO-0624 \$6.50

RALLS CO. MO MARRIAGE BOOKS A & B 1821-1866 - 1500 records

MO-MZ69 \$15.00

RANDOLPH CO, MO - RECORDS - 145 pages - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2018

In these pages you will find a brief history of the county, the 1850 Federal Census of this county, the patrons of the 1876 Atlas and the death records 1883 - 1889.

MO-0645 \$40.00

1850 RANDOLPH CO. MO CENSUS

MO-MZ97 \$12.50

1850 RAY CO MO CENSUS

MO-MZ98 \$15.00

RAY COUNTY, MISSOURI - Records - 60 pages - soft cover - full name index - 2017 reprinted

In this volume of records are included a brief history of the county, the assessor's list for 1821, an abstract of Wills, Administrations and Bonds 1821-1852, and Patrons of the Ray County Atlas of 1877. The Assessor's list will give a great listing of the first settlers in the county and the Patrons of the Atlas is a township by township assessment of those living in the county in 1877 with their origin and/or birth place, date of arrival in Missouri, their present address and occupation. MO-0625 \$17.50

REYNOLDS CO, MO - Records - 14 pages - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2017

This is a collection of the Death Register 1883-1886 and Delinquent Taxes for 1860. Included is a brief history of the county.

MO-619 \$5.00

RIPLEY CO, MO RECORDS - 88 pgs - soft cover - full name index - 2011

In this volume you will find a brief history of the county, Marriage Book 1833-1860 and a listing of the officials for each wedding, original land plat book 1832-1858 and the index to the 1840 Federal Census.

MO-0569 \$20.00

ST. CHARLES CO, MO - RECORDS - 88 pages - full name index - soft cover - reprinted

2018
Included in this collection of records is a brief history of the county, Marriage Records 1804-1817, newspaper

items of interest, 1836 land tax for the county, and the Atlas of 1875.

MO-0646 \$25.00

ST. CLAIR CO., MO RECORDS - 44 pgs - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2015

In this volume you will find a brief history of the county, Will Book A 1865-1875 and the Administrations A 1865-1870 with the bonds A 1868-1872, death Register 1883-1887 and a register of wolf scalps 1859-1891.

MO-0581 \$10.00

ST. FRANCOIS CO. MO MARRIAGE BOOKS A & B 1836-1866

1270 records MO-MZ68 \$15.00

ST. FRANCOIS CO MO HISTORY AND BIOGRAPHIES - 97 pages - soft cover - full name index MO-0545 \$15.00

ST. FRANCOIS CO MO RECORDS - 47

pgs - soft cover - full name index

Included here is a brief history of the County, Marriage records 1819-1836, Death records 1883-1893 and an abstract of Wills, Bonds and Admr. Book A 1822-1852. MO-0546 \$10.00

ST. GENEVIEVE CO. MO MARRIAGE BOOK A 1807-1827 & 1842-1866 - 1470 records MO-MZ67 \$15.00

ST. GENEVIEVE CO MO HISTORY AND BIOGRAPHIES - 67 pages - soft cover - full name index

MO-0547 \$15.00

ST. GENEVIEVE CO., MO RECORDS -

190 pgs - 9842 names - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2012.

This book of records includes the following:

- a brief history of the county
- Baptismal Records 1759-1811 giving the child's name and their parent.
- Marriage Book A 1807-1827 and 1842-1866
- Abstract of Wills and Administration 1807-1855
- Registry of Wolf Scalps 1847-1895
 - Death Registry 1883-1892 MO-0573 \$38.50

<u>SALINE CO, MO - Records</u> - 21 pages - full name index - soft cover - 2017

In this volume you will find a brief history of the county, an abstract of Deed Books "A" and "B" 1821-1828 and the early birth register for the county.

MO-0627 \$7.50

SCHUYLER CO MO RECORDS -46 pgs - soft cover - full name index - 2006

Included here is a brief history of the county, Marriage Book 1845-1869, an Abstract of Wills, Bonds and Adm'r Book A 1845-1860 and the 1878 Patrons of the Atlas. MO-0523 \$10.00

SCHUYLER CO MO HISTORY AND BIOGRAPHIES - Goodspeed -263 pgs - soft cover - full name index - 2006

MO-0524 \$50.00

SCOTT CO., MO HISTORY AND BIO-GRAPHIES - 66 pages - soft cover - full name index MO-0549 \$15.00

<u>SCOTT CO., MO RECORDS</u> - 52 pgs - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2015

In these records you will find a brief history of the county, the abstracts of wills & administrations book B 1832-1848, and the marriage records from Book I 1840-1855

MO-0580 \$12.00

<u>SCOTLAND CO, MO RECORDS</u> - 56 pages - soft cover - full name index - reprinted

Following these records there is the records of Marriage Book A 1841-1857, Abstracts of Wills, Book B 1846-1867, and Death Records 1883-1888.

MO-0565 \$13.50

SHANNON CO, MO - Records - 4 pages - soft cover - 2017

In this volume you will find a brief history of the county, and a short listing of the military pensioners in the county in 1878.

MO-0621 \$5.00

SHELBY CO., MO RECORDS - 73 pgs - full name index - soft cover - reprinted 2012.

Included in these records is a brief history of the county, Joseph L. Miller's Day Book 1830-1848, Marks & Brands 1835-1852, Looney Creek Baptist Church records 1836-1866, County Bond Book 1844-1853, Patrons of Atlas of 1878, and the Death Records 1883-1886. MO-0571 \$15.00

STODDAARD CO., MO RECORDS - 83 pgs - soft cover - full name index.

In these records you will find a brief history of the county, Abstracts from Will Book A 1835-1860 and Administrations B 1847-1860, and Marriage Book A 1865-1875.

MO-0575 \$18.50

STODDARD CO., MO HISTORY AND BIOGRAPHIES - 73 pages - soft cover - full name index. MO-0554 \$15.00

<u>SULLIVAN CO MO RECORDS</u> - 28 pages - full name index - soft cover.

Contains a brief history of the county, Birth Registrations 1867-1869, Death Register 1883-1887 and the 1877 Patrons of the Atlas.

MO-0525 \$7.00

<u>TANEY CO, MO - Records</u> - 30 pages - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2018

In this collection of the records of the county, you will find a brief history of the county, the 1840 Federal Census of the area and a listing of the Military Pensioners on Roll in January 1883. MO-0649 \$10.00

TEXAS CO MO RECORDS - 34 pages - soft cover - full name index - 8.5 x 11 inches - 2005.

Found here is a brief history of the county, the Death Register 1883-1890 and the Abstract of Wills and Admr. Bonds 1845-1862 and 1865-1866. MO-0521 \$10.00

TEXAS CO MO HISTORY AND BIO-GRACHIES - Goodspeed - 153 pages perfect bound - full name index

MO-0522 \$30.00

<u>VERNON CO., MO RECORDS</u> - 52 pgs - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2015.

In this collection of records for the county including a short history of the county, marriage Book A 1855-1869; index to the early wills and administrations; mortality schedule of 1860; Will Book A and Administration Book A 1855-1872; and Death Register 1883-1887.

MO-0582 \$16.00

<u>WARREN CO. MO MARRIAGE BOOKS</u> <u>A & B 1833-1860</u> - 1400 records

MO-MZ70 \$15.00

WARREN CO., MO HISTORY AND BIOGRAPHIES - 190 pages - soft cover - full name index MO-550 \$40.00

WARREN CO., MO RECORDS - 73 pages - soft cover - full name index.

Found here is a brief history of the county, Wills and Admr. Book A-C 1833-1863, and Abstract of Deed Book A 1833-1835. MO-0551 \$16.00

WASHINGTON COUNTY, MISSOURI HISTORY AND BIOGRAPHY - 146 pgs - soft cover - full name index.

MO-0558 \$30.00

WASHINGTON CO, MO RECORDS - 120 pgs - full name index

Included here is a brief history of the county, the 1850 Census index, list of Revolutionary Soldiers buried in the county, Marriages Books A and B 1815-1850, an Abstract of Wills, Admr Bonds 1816-1853 and Death Register 1883-1886.

MO-0559 \$24.00

WAYNE CO., MO HISTORY AND BIO-GRAPHIES - 55 pages - soft cover - full name index MO-0556 \$12.00

WAYNE COUNTY, MISSOURI - Records - 24 pages - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2017.

Found in the volume is a brief history of the county and the 1840 Census.

MO-0620 \$7.50

WEBSTER COUNTY, MISSOURI - RECORDS - 24 pages - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2018.

In this set of records you will find a brief history of the county, an abstract of Wills, Administrations and Bonds Book A 1856-1863 and an article from the "Liberty Tribune". MO-0650 \$10.00

WORTH CO., MO RECORDS - 42 pgs - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2012

Included here is a brief history of the county, 1878 Atlas of Early Settlers, Marriage Book A 1861-1873, an Abstract of Wills and Admr. Bonds Book A 1861-1875 and Membership of Oxford Christian Church 1889. MO-0572 \$10.00

WRIGHT CO, MO - RECORDS - 28 pages - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2018.

This set of records includes a brief history of the county, the 1860 Mortality Schedule, and abstracts of Wills, Bonds and Administration 1864 - 1874.

MO-0651 \$10.00

NORTH CAROLINA RECORDS

NORTH CAROLINA REGIMENTAL ROSTERS AND HISTORY SERIES:

This series of various Regimental Rosters and History features a listing of the various Regiment with each company's men being listed with information about their service during the CSA part of the Civil War. In addition we have added a history of that Regiment written by one who served in the unit from the beginning of the war. To better

view the Regiments' companies, etc check out our website for full detains:

www.mountainpress.com

 16th Regiment Infantry NC-0210 \$16.00

 17th Regiment Infantry NC-0211 \$20.00

 18th Regiment Infantry NC-0212 \$22.50

 19th Regiment Infantry NC-0213 \$22.50

 20th Regiment Infantry NC-0214 \$18.50

 21st Regiment Infantry NC-0216 \$24.00

 22nd Regiment Infantry NC-0216 \$25.00

 23rd Regiment Infantry NC-0217 \$38.00

 25th Regiment Infantry NC-0219 \$15.00

 26th Regiment Infantry NC-0220 \$50.00

NORTH CAROLINA SOLDIERS IN THE CHEROKEE WAR - James L. Douthat - 40 pgs - soft cover - alphabetical - 2015

NC-0208 \$10.00

NORTH CAROLINA OATH OF
ALLEGIANCE 1778 - Granville District 19 pages - soft cover - full name index
NC-0202 \$5.00

NORTH CAROLINA MILITIA RETURNS 1754-55; 58 & 1767 - 119 pgs - soft cover full name index

Listing of the rosters and some what of a location for the various units.

NC-0203 \$25,00

NORTH CAROLINA REVOLUTIONARY
PENSIONERS UNDER THE ACTS OF
1818 & 1832 - 123 pgs - soft cover - full
name index. NC-0206 \$25.00

ROSTER OF THE CONTINENTAL LINE FROM NORTH CAROLINA - 1783 - 220 pages - perfect bound - full name index. NC-0200 \$46.00

CD-0011 - NORTH CAROLINA MILITIA
RECORDS - REVOLUTIONARY WAR This disc contain four of the phone volumes

This disc contain four of the above volumes, Oath of Allegiance, Militia Returns, Pensioners and Roster. All four of these are on a single disc.

CD-0011
\$25.00

SPECIAL PRESIDENTIAL PARDONS FOR CONFEDERATE SOLDIERS

530 pgs - index

Over 30,000 names in this material. Two volume set: GN-0229 \$60.00

CD-0028 - Special Presidential Pardons - both of the above volume are found on this single disc. CD-0028 \$25.00

GRAND LODGE OF NORTH CAROLINA 1848 - 44 pgs - index In North Carolina at this time, there were about 115 local lodges of the Masonic Order. NC-0191 \$7.50

| 1905 NORTH CAROLINA COMMUNITY | AND | BUSINESS | DIRECTORY | - an alphabetical listing of all the small/large communities in the state with the merchants in each given | RD-NC \$23.50

VOLUNTEER SOLDIERS IN THE CHEROKEE WAR 1836 - 1839 210 pgs-perfect bound. GN-0146 \$35.00

NORTH CAROLINA NATURALIZATION
INDEX 1792-1862 Betty J. Camin - an index
of over 1200 naturalization papers collected by
the author from State Archives and gives
necessary information on each person.
NC-0039 \$15.00

ROANOKE ISLAND PRISONERS - Feb. 1862 - Louise Perkins - Roanoke Island was the key to the defense of NW North Carolina and eastern Virginia during the Civil War. Lists prisoners of various units.

VA-0330 \$11.50

HIWASSEE RESERVOIR CEMETERIES

James L. Douthat - a full detail of the grave removals by TVA in the process of flooding the section of Cherokee Co., NC and the surrounding area. NC-0001 \$20.00

NORTH CAROLINA BASTARDY BONDS
Betty J. and Edwin A. Camin - 258 pgs perfect bound - the records of over 30 counties
in NC as to their Bastard Bonds with full name
index. NC-0144 \$35.00

MAPS

MAP OF THE COAST OF NORTH CAROLINA 1862 MP-0493 \$2.50

MAP OF NORTH CAROLINA - 1872 - Rand, McNally & Co. - 16 x 24 inches - color - from their Business Atlas showing the railroads, counties, creeks, islands, lakes, rivers and towns.

MP-CR232 \$20.00

NORTH CAROLINA COUNTY RECORDS

ALAMANCE CO., NC

NC BASTARDY BONDS SEE PAGE 35

ALBEMARLE CO., NC"

ALBEMARLE CO NC QUIT RENTS IN
ARREARS 1729-1732 - 30 pages - soft
cover - full name index - map of county
NC-0201 \$7.50

ALEXANDER CO., NC NC BASTARDY BONDS SEE PAGE 35

ALLEGHANY CO., NC **NC BASTARDY BONDS** SEE PAGE 35

ANSON CO., NC

<u>1763 ANSON CO NC TAX LIST</u> - 15 pgs NC-0172 \$4.50

1790 ANSON CO NC CENSUS - 18 pgs NC-0090 \$3.00

NC BASTARDY BONDS SEE PAGE 35

ASHE CO., NC

N. C. BASTARDY BONDS SEE PAGE 35

ASHE CO NC MARRIAGES 1818-1871 - 70 pages - alphabetical FI-1000 \$15.00

BEAUFORT CO., NC

1755 BEAUFORT CO NC TAX LIST - 14 pgs NC-0174 \$4.50

1760 BEAUFORT CO NC MILITIA RECORDS - 8 pgs NC-0189 \$3.50

1790 BEAUFORT CO NC CENSUS - 17 pgs NC-0091 \$3.00

BERTIE CO., NC

<u>1757 BERTIE CO NC TAX LIST</u> - 36 pgs NC-0168 \$6.50

<u>1790 BERTIE CO NC CENSUS</u> - 29 pgs NC-0092 \$5.00

N. C. BASTARDY BONDS SEE PAGE 35

BERTIE CO., NC MARRIAGES 1759-1866 - 74 pages - alphabetical FI-1001 \$15.50

BLADEN CO., NC

1763 BLADEN CO NC TAX LIST - 10 pgs NC-0173 \$4.50

1790 BLADEN CO NC CENSUS - 17 pgs NC-0093 \$3.00

1754 CHOWAN CO NC MILITIA BRUNSWICK CO., NC NC-0096 \$3.50 RECORDS - 12 pgs NC-0183 \$5.50 N. C. BASTARDY BONDS SEE PAGE 35 1769 BRUNSWICK CO NC TAX LIST -1790 CHOWAN CO NC CENSUS -NC-0176 \$4.50 7 pgs CARTERET CO., NC NC-0099 \$3.50 16 pgs 1772 BRUNSWICK CO NC TAX LIST -1790 CARTERET CO NC CENSUS -NC BASTARDY BONDS SEE PAGE 35 NC-0177 \$4.50 16 pgs NC-0097 \$3.50 **CHOWAN CO NC MARRIAGES 1742-**1790 BRUNSWICK CO NC CENSUS -NC BASTARDY BONDS SEE PAGE 35 FI-1008 \$24.50 NC-0094 \$3.00 1868 - 114 pages 11 pgs N. C. BASTARDY BONDS SEE PAGE 35 **CARTERET CO NC MARRIAGES 1755** CLAY CO., NC - 1868 - 120 pages FI-1005 \$25.00 BRUNSWICK CO NC MARRIAGES NC BASTARDY BONDS SEE PAGE 35 1804-1867 - 36 pages FI-1002 \$9.50 CASWELL CO NC 1790 CASWELL CO NC TAX LIST -CLEVELAND CO., NC BUNCOMBE CO., NC NC-0137 \$4.50 18 pgs NC BASTARDY BONDS SEE PAGE 35 N. C. BASTARDY BONDS SEE PAGE 35 NC BASTARDY BONDS SEE PAGE35 **BUNCOMBE CO NC WILLS 1831-1872** CRAVEN CO., NC **CASWELL CO NC MARRIAGES 1778-**FI-0446 \$12.50 1876 - 220 pages FI-1006 \$40.00 1754-1755 CRAVEN CO NC MILITIA BURKE CO., NC **RECORDS** - 19 pgs NC-0181 \$6.50 CATAWBA CO., NC 1790 CRAVEN CO NC CENSUS - 27 pgs 1790 BURKE CO NC CENSUS - 30 pgs NC-0095 \$5.00 CATAWBA CO NC WILLS 1842-1870 NC-0100 \$6.00 FI-0772 \$12.50 N. C. BASTARDY BONDS SEE PAGE35 NC BASTARDY BONDS SEE PAGE 35 **NC BASTARDY BONDS** SEE PAGE 35 **BURKE CO NC MARRIAGES 1781-1868** CRAVEN CO NC MARRIAGES 1780-- 58 pages - alphabetical 1867 - 258 pages FI-1009 \$45.00 FI-1003 \$12.50 CHATHAM CO., NC 1790 CHATHAM CO NC CENSUS -CUMBERLAND CO., NC BUTE CO., NC NC-0098 \$5.50 24 pgs [Abolised in 1779] 1755 CUMBERLAND CO NC TAX LIST NC BASTARDY BONDS SEE PAGE 35 NC-0166 \$3.50 - 8 pgs 1771 BUTE CO NC TAX LIST - 19 pgs 1790 CUMBERLAND CO NC CENSUS -**CHATHAM CO NC MARRIAGES 1782-**NC-0163 \$4.50 NC-0101 \$5.00 1867 - 64 pages FI-1007 \$14.50 26 pgs N. C. BASTARDY BONDS SEE PAGE NC BASTARDY BONDS SEE PAGE 35 CHEROKEE CO., NC CUMBERLAND CO NC MARRIAGES CABARRUS CO., NC NC BASTARDY BONDS SEE PAGE 35 1803-1878 - 214 pages FI-1010 \$40.00 N. C. BASTARDY BONDS SEE PAGE 35 HIWASSEE RESERVOIR CEMETERIES **CABARRUS CO NC MARRIAGES 1793-**- James L. Douthat - 91 pages - soft cover -CURRITUCK CO., NC 1868 - 164 pages FI-1004 \$35.00 surname index. The graves removed by T.V.A. 1715 CURRITUCK CO NC TAX LIST -CALDWELL CO., NC from the area of the Hiwassee Reservoir. Shows the original cemeteries' plats and the NC-0158 \$4.50 18 pgs reinternment cemeteries for the western North N. C. BASTARDY BONDS SEE PAGE 35 NC-0001 \$20.00 1790 CURRITUCK CO NC CENSUS -Carolina area. NC-0102 \$5.00 CAMDEN CO., NC 19 pgs CHOWAN CO., NC 1782 CAMDEN CO NC TAX LIST -DAVIDSON CO., NC NC-0161 \$4.50 19 pgs

NC-0165 \$3.50

DAVIDSON CO NC MARRIAGES 1823-

1717 CHOWAN CO NC TAX LIST -

8 pgs

1790 CAMDEN CO NC CENSUS - 15 pgs

FI-1011 \$30.00 NC BASTARDY BONDS SEE PAGE 35 JOHNSTON CO NC MARRIAGES 1767-1868 - 136 pages 1867 - 154 pages FI-1019 \$33.50 DAVIE CO., NC GUILFORD CO., NC JONES CO., NC **DAVIE CO NC MARRIAGES 1837-1868** 1790 GUILFORD CONC CENSUS - 26 pgs 1790 JONES CO NC CENSUS - 16 pgs FI-1012 \$11.50 NC-0108 \$5.50 NC-0113 \$3.50 - 44 pages LINCOLN CO NC **GUILFORD CO NC MARRIAGES 1771-**DOBBS CO., NC 1868 - 336 pages FI-1017 \$60.00 1790 DOBBS CO NC CENSUS - 21 pgs GUILFORD COUNTY, NORTH 1790 LINCOLN CO NC CENSUS - 33 pgs NC-0114 \$6.00 NC-0103 \$5.00 CAROLINA RECORDS - 1763-1814 - James L. Douthat - 67 pages -LINCOLN CO NC WILLS - Vol 1 1824-DUPLIN CO., NC soft cover - full name index - 2020. FI-0399 \$15.00 1790 DUPLIN CO NC CENSUS - 18 pgs When the European settlers SOME SOUTHERN FAMILIES - Volume NC-0104 \$4.50 came into the area a group called 9 - A Settlement at King's Creek in Lincoln Cheraw [also spelled Saraw, Saura or **DUPLIN CO NC MARRIAGES 1755-**Co., NC - L. J. Morris - 233 pgs - soft cover -Xuala in Spanish records] Indians FM-0113 \$50.00 FI-1013 \$14.50 full name index. 1868 - 62 pages were already settled here. Included LINCOLN CO NC MARRIAGES 1783here are the primary parties in the EDGECOMBE CO NC FI-1020 \$50.00 1866 - 290 pages Deed Book One 1763-1779, a listing of some of the soldiers in the 1790 EDGECOMBE CO NC CENSUS -American Revolutionary War, MACON CO., NC 24 pgs NC-0105 \$6.00 the 1790 Federal Census, soldiers in EDGECOMBE CO NC MARRIAGES MACON CO NC MARRIAGES 1830the War of 1812, 1814 and the Minute FI-1021 \$12.50 1760-1868 - 146 pages FI-1014 \$31.00 1868 - 58 pages Packet of the Court of Pleas and Quarter Sessions 1782-1788. MADISON CO., NC FRANKLIN CO., NC NC-0226 \$20.00 MADISON CO NC MARRIAGES 1852-1790 FRANKLIN CO NC CENSUS -1868 - 36 pages FI-1022 \$9.50 HALIFAX CO., NC NC-0106 \$4.50 20 pgs McDOWELL CO., NC 1790 HALIFAX CO NC CENSUS - 28 pgs FRANKLIN CO NC MARRIAGES 1789-NC-0109 \$6.00 McDOWELL CO., NC MARRIAGES FI-1015 \$25.00 1868 - 122 pages 1797-1869 - 34 pages FI-1023 \$9.00 HALIFAX CO NC MARRIAGES 1818-FI-1018 \$30.00 1867 - 134 pages MARTIN CO., NC GATES CO., NC 1790 MARTIN CO NC CENSUS - 20 pgs 1790 GATES CO NC CENSUS - 16 pgs HERTFORD CO., NC NC-0115 \$4.50 NC-0107 \$4.50 1790 HERTFORD CO NC CENSUS -MECKLENBURG CO., NC **GATES CO NC MARRIAGES 1782-1868** 18 pgs NC-0110 \$4.50 - 136 pages FI-1016 \$30.00 1760 MECKLENBURG CO NC MILITIA HYDE CO., NC RECORDS -13 pgs NC-0190 \$6.50 GRANVILLE CO., NC 1790 HYDE CO NC CENSUS - 16 pgs 1790 MECKLENBURG CO NC CENSUS NC-0111 \$4.00 1755 GRANVILLE CO NC TAX LIST -- 33 pgs NC-0116 \$6.50 NC-0167 \$5.50 27 pgs IREDELL CO., NC MECKLENBURG CO NC MARRIAGES

1788-1866 - 180 pgs FI-1024 \$35.00 1790 IREDELL CO NC CENSUS - 15 pgs NC-0088 \$4.50

MONTGOMERY CO., NC

1790 MONTGOMERY CO NC CENSUS -19 pgs NC-0117 \$4.50

RECORDS - 20 pgs NC-0182 \$5.50 1790 GRANVILLE CO NC TAX LIST -NC-0138 \$4.50 26 pgs

1755 GRANVILLE CO NC MILITIA

1771 GRANVILLE CO NC MILITIA

RECORDS - 35 pgs NC-0186 \$9.50

1790 JOHNSTON CO NC CENSUS -NC-0112 \$4.50 19 pgs

JOHNSTON CO., NC

7-7				
MONTGOMERY CO NC MARRIAGES 1844-1868 - 26 pgs FI-1025 \$7.50	ONSLOW CO NC MARRIAGE 1764- 1867 - 66 page FI-1030 \$14.00	25 pgs NC-0126 \$5.50		
20 pgs 11 102t 4//ct	10	RANDOLPH CO NC MARRIAGES 1785-		
MOORE CO., NC	ORANGE CO., NC	<u>1868</u> - 200 pgs FI-1034 \$42.00		
1790 MOORE CO NC CENSUS - 19 pgs	1755 ORANGE CO NC TAX LIST - 31pgs	RICHMOND CO., NC 1790 RICHMOND CO NC CENSUS - 20 pgs NC-0127 \$4.50		
NC-0118 \$4.50	NC-0156 \$5.50			
NC BASTARDY BONDS SEE PAGE 35	1790 ORANGE CO NC CENSUS - 27 pgs NC-0139 \$5.00	RICHMOND CO NC MARRIAGE 1783- 1868 - 26 pgs FI-1035 \$7.50		
NASH CO NC	ORANGE CO NC MARRIAGES 1782- 1868 - 350 pgs FI-1029 \$65.00	CONC MARRIAGES 1782-		
<u>1782 NASH CO NC TAX LIST</u> - 24 pgs NC-0159 \$5.50	1000 550 pgs 11 1025 \$60.00	ROBESON CO., NC		
1790 NASH CO NC CENSUS - 21 pgs NC-0119 \$5.00	PASQUOTANK CO., NC	1790 ROBESON CO NC CENSUS - 21 pgs NC-0128 \$4.50		
NASH CO NC MARRIAGES 1783-1868 - 86 pages FI-1026 \$18.00	1754-1755 PASQUOTANK CO NC MILITIA RECORDS - 25 pgs NC-0185 \$6.50	ROBESON CO NC MARRIAGES 1799- 1868 - 98 pgs FI-1037 \$21.00		
80 pages 11-1020 \$18.00		ROCKINGHAM CO., NC		
NEW HANOVER CO., NC	1769 PASQUOTANK CO NC TAX LIST - 30 pgs NC-0160 \$6.50	1790 ROCKINGHAM CO NC CENSUS - 22 pgs NC-0129 \$4.50		
1754-1755 NEW HANOVER CO NC MILITIA RECORDS - 18 pgs NC-0187 \$5,50	1790 PASQUOTANK CO NC CENSUS - 20 pgs NC-0123 \$4.50	ROCKINGHAM CO NC MARRIAGES 1785-1868 - 160 pgs FI-1036 \$33.50		
1755 NEW HANOVER CO NC TAX LIST - 8 pgs NC-0171 \$3.50	<u>PASQUOTANK CO NC MARRIAGES</u> <u>1767-1868</u> - 50 pgs FI-1032 \$11.50	ROWAN CO., NC		
1790 NEW HANOVER CO NC CENSUS - 19 pgs NC-0120 \$3.50	PERQUIMAN CO., NC	1790 ROWAN CO NC CENSUS- 45 pgs NC-0089 \$5.50		
NC BASTARDY BONDS SEE PAGE 35	1740 PERQUIMAN CO NC TAX LIST - 15 pgs NC-0155 \$3.50	ROWAN CO NC GUARDS FOR SALISBURG GAOL 1778-1779		
NEW HANOVER CO NC MARRIAGES 1779-1868 - 72 pgs FI-1027 \$16.00	1790 PERQUIMAN CO NC CENSUS - 17 pgs NC-0124 \$4.00	34 pgs NC-0153 \$8.50		
	PERQUIMAN CO NC MARRIAGES	NC BASTARDY BONDS SEE PAGE 35		
NORTHAMPTON CO., NC	1758-1865 - 86 pgs FI-1033 \$18.00	ROWAN CO NC MARRIAGES 1754- 1866 - 348 pgs FI-1038 \$65.00		
1790 NORTHAMPTON CO NC CENSUS - 26 pgs NC-0121 \$5.50	DED CONIC CO NO	RUTHERFORD CO., NC		
NORTHAMPTON CO NC MARRIAGES	PERSONS CO., NC	•		
<u>1812-1867</u> - 136 pgs FI-1028 \$31.00	PERSONS CO NC MARRIAGES 1792- 1869 - 136 pgs FI-1031 \$31.00	1790 RUTHERFORD CO NC CENSUS - 28 pgs NC-0130 \$3.50		
ONSLOW CO., NC	PITT CO., NC	NC BASTARDY BONDS SEE PAGE 29		
1754-1755 ONSLOW CO NC MILITIA RECORDS - 19 pgs NC-0184 \$6.50	1790 PITT CO NC CENSUS - 26 pgs NC-0125 \$5.50	RUTHERFORD CO NC MARRIAGES 1779-1867 - 190 pgs FI-1039 \$41.00		
1769 ONSLOW CO NC TAX LIST - 14 pgs NC-0175 \$4.50	RANDOLPH CO., NC	SAMPSON CO., NC		
<u>1790 ONSLOW CO NC CENSUS</u> - 19 pgs NC-0122 \$4.00	1779 RANDOLPH CO NC TAX LIST - 34 1790 SAMPSON CO NC CENSUS - 22 pgs NC-0157 \$5.50 pgs NC-0131 \$4.50			
	1790 RANDOLPH CO NC CENSUS -	STOKES CO., NC		

1790 STOKES CO NC CENSUS - 29 pgs NC-0085 \$3.50 STOKES CO NC MARRIAGES 1783-1868 - 232 pgs FI-1040 \$45.00 SURRY CO., NC 1771 SURRY CO TAX LISTS - 13 pgs NC-0169 \$4.50 1772 SURRY CO NC TAX LISTS - 14 pgs NC-0170 \$4.50 1790 SURRY CO NC CENSUS - 24 pgs NC-0086 \$3.50 NC BASTARDY BONDS SEE PAGE 35 **SURRY CO NC MARRIAGES 1783-1868** FI-1041 \$43.00 - 220 pgs TYRRELL CO., NC 1755 TYRRELL CO NC TAX LIST - 9 NC-0164 \$3.50 1757-1758 TYRRELL CO NC MILITIA RECORDS - 11 pgs NC-0188 \$3.50 1790 TYRRELL CO NC CENSUS - 18 NC-0132 \$4.00

TYRELL COUNTY, NORTH **CAROLINA RECORDS - 1729 -**1862 - James L. Douthat - 94 pages - perfect bound - full name index. \$26.00. <P> NC-0227 In this volume the various records are as follow: Patent Book 1663-1729 Wills and Probate Records early eighteen century

TYRRELL CO NC MARRIAGES 1761-

FI-1042 \$28.50

1862 - 96 pgs

1755 Tax List - white and black polls/tithables 1757-1758 Militia Records 1754-1755, 1758, 1767

Militia Returns 1812-1814 Soldiers in the

War of 1812 1761-1862 Marriages showing brides and grooms NC-0227 \$26.00. WAKE CO., NC

1790 WAKE CO NC CENSUS - 30 pgs NC-0133 \$6.00

NC BASTARDY BONDS SEE PAGE 35

WAKE CO NC MARRIAGES 1781-1867 FI-1043 \$65.00 - 343 pgs

WARREN CO., NC

1790 WARREN CO NC CENSUS - 20 pgs NC-0134 \$4.50

WARREN CO NC MARRIAGES 1780-1867 - 162 pgs FI-1044 \$34.00

WAYNE CO., NC

1786 WAYNE CO NC TAX LIST - 22 pgs NC-0162 \$5.50

1790 WAYNE CO NC CENSUS - 21 pgs NC-0135 \$4.50

WILKES CO., NC

1790 WILKES CO NC CENSUS - 31 pgs NC-0136 \$6.00

WILKES CO NC MARRIAGES 1779-FI-1045 \$45.00 1868 - 202 pgs

YADKIN CO., NC

YADKIN CO NC MARRIAGES 1851-1868 - 52 pgs FI-1046 \$11.00

OHIO RECORDS

HISTORY OF THE ORDINANCE OF 1787 AND THE OLD NORTHWEST TERRITORY -reprint of the 1937 celebration of the event GN-0244 \$20.00

WARREN COUNTY OHIO MARRIAGES 1803 -1834 - Willard Heiss - 165 pgs - perfect bound - 8.5 x OH-0186 \$35.00 11 inches - 1977.

1833 CITIZENS RECORDS

The following books are taken from official government documents detailing the petitions sent to Congress in 1833 from the citizens of each county requesting that the government keep their federal banks within the boundaries of the county. In cross checking the census of 1830-1840 of these areas, a large percent of the citizens signed the

ATHENS CO OH OH-0001 \$4.00 BELMONT CO OH OH-0002 \$4.00 OH-0003 \$4.00 CLARKE CO OH OH-0004 \$4.00 CUYAHOGA CO OH OH-0005 \$4.00 GEAUGA CO OH WASHINGTON CO OH OH-0006 \$4.00

********** OH-0100 History of Adams Co. OH - 26 pgs 7.50 OH-0101 History of Allen Co. OH - 19 pgs 5.50 OH-0102 History of Ashland Co. OH - 18 pgs 4.00 OH-0103 History of Ashtabula Co. OH - 31 pgs 7.50 OH-0104 History of Athens Co. OH - 19 pgs 5.50 OH-0105 History of Auglaize Co. OH - 22 pgs 5.50 History of OH-0106 Belmont Co. OH - 30 pgs 7.00 History of Brown OH-0107

Co. OH - 22 pgs 4.50 OH-0108 History of Butler

6.50 Co. OH - 26 pgs OH-0109 History of Carrol

Co. OH - 21 pgs 5.50 OH-0110 History of Champaign Co. OH - 23 pgs

6.00 History of Clark OH-0111

Co. OH - 29 pgs 7.50 OH-0112 History of

Clermont Co. OH - 23 pgs 6.00 OH-0113 History of Clinton

Co. OH - 21 pgs 5.50 OH-0114 History of Columbiana Co. OH - 40 pgs 10.00

History of OH-0115 Coshocton Co. OH - 25 pgs 6.50

History of OH-0116 Cuyahoga Co. OH - 45 pgs 11.50 History of OH-0117 Crawford Co. OH - 21 pgs 5.50 History of Darke OH-0118

Co. OH - 19 pgs		OH-0146	History of Lorain	OH-0171	History of Scioto
	History of	Co. OH - 27 pgs	7.00	Co. OH - 23 pgs	6.00
Defiance Co. OH		OH-0147	History of Lucas	OH-0172	History of Seneca
	History of	Co. OH - 36 pgs		Co. OH - 29 pgs	7.50
Delaware Co. OH			History of	OH-0173	History of Shelby
	History of Erie	Madison Co. OH		Co. OH - 22 pgs	5.50
Co. OH - 33 pgs			History of	OH-0174	History of Stark
	History of	Mahoning Co. OF	1 - 22 pgs	Co. OH - 27 pgs	7.00
Fairfield Co. OH		5.00	TTi CAAi	OH-0175	History of Summit
OH-0123	History of Fayette		History of Marion	Co. OH - 40 pgs	
Co. OH - 15 pgs		Co. OH - 18 pgs	4.50	OH-0176	History of
	History of	OH-0151	History of Medina 5.50	Trumbull Co. OH - 30 pgs-	
Franklin Co. OH OH-0125 - OH-0		10		7.50 OH-0177	Listom of
	•	OH-0152	History of Meigs 4.50		•
of Fulton Co. OH OH-0126	History of Gallia	Co. OH - 17 pgs OH-0153	History of Mercer	Tuscarawas Co. OH - 33 pgs 8.50	
Co. OH - 22 pgs		Co. OH - 30 pgs	7.50	OH-0178	History of Union
OH-0127	History of Geauga	OH-0154	History of Miami	Co. OH - 23 pgs	6.00
Co. OH - 17 pgs	,	Co. OH - 25 pgs	6.50	OH-0179	History of Van
	History of Greene	OH-0155	History of Monroe	Wert Co. OH - 20	
Co. OH - 42 pgs		Co. OH - 18 pgs	4.50	OH-0180	History of Vinton
	History of	OH-0156	History of	Co. OH - 17 pgs	
Guernsey Co. OF		Montgomery Co.		OH-0181	History of
OH-0131	History of	10.50	18	Washington Co. C	
Hancock Co. OH	•		History of Morgan	15.50	10
OH-0132	History of Hardin		5.00	OH-0182	History of Wayne
Co. OH - 20 pgs		OH-0158	History of Morrow	Co. OH - 23 pgs	6.00
	History of	Co. OH - 17 pgs	-	OH-0183	History of
Harrison Co. OH	*		History of	Williams Co. OH	- 21 pgs 5.50
OH-0134 - OH-0		Muskingum Co. C		OH-0184	History of Wood
of Henry Co. OH	- 17 pgs 4.50	9.00		Co. OH - 35 pgs	9.00
OH-0135	History of	OH-0160	History of Noble	OH-0185	History of
Highland Co. OH	- 22 pgs 5.50	Co. OH - 18 pgs	4.50	Wyandot Co. OH	- 35 pgs 9.00
OH-0136	History of	OH-0161	History of Ottawa	OH-0186	Warren Co. OH
Hocking Co. OH	- 18 pgs 4.50	Co. OH - 22 pgs	5.50	Marriages - 165 p	
OH-0137	History of Holmes	OH-0162	History of	OH-0187	History of Warren
Co. OH - 16 pgs		Paulding Co. OH		Co. OH - 45 pgs	11.50
OH-0138	History of Huron		History of Perry	OH-0188	History of
Co. OH - 18 pgs		Co. OH - 27 pgs		Hamilton Co. OF	I - 139 pgs
OH-0139	History of Jackson	OH-0164	History of	25.00	
Co. OH - 18 pgs	4.50	Pickaway Co. OH		OH-0189	History of
OH-0140	History of	OH-0165	History of Pike	Richland Co. OH	
Jefferson Co. OH		Co. OH - 22 pgs	5.50	OH-0190	Fulton Co., OH
OH-0141	History of Knox	OH-0166	History of Portage	Hist. & Bio	10.00
Co. OH - 20 pgs	5.00	Co. OH - 23 pgs	6.00	N	A DC
OH-0142	History of Lake	OH-0167	History of Preble	IVI.	APS
Co. OH - 31 pgs	8.00	Co. OH - 26 pgs	6.50		
OH-0143	History of	OH-0168	History of Putnam	MIGRATION ROUTE	ES TO OHIO COUNTRY
Lawrence Co. OF OH-0144	History of Licking	Co. OH - 19 pgs OH-0169	5.00 History of Ross		MP-0086 \$2.50
Co. OH - 41 pgs	5.50		9.50	REVOLUTIONARY V	VAR IN WEST
OH-0145	History of Logan	Co. OH - 38 pgs OH-0170	History of		MP-0088 \$2.50
Co. OH - 29 pgs	7.50	Sandusky Co. OF	•	THE UNITED STATE	S IN 1820 - Four Colors
Co. O11 - 27 pgs	1.50	Candidaky Co. Or.	12 Pgo 11.00		MP-0157 \$15.00

THE CUMBERLAND ROAD - MARYLAND TO ILLINOIS MP-0444 \$1.00

THE U.S. IN 1861

MP-0453 \$2.50

THE U. S. IN 1870

MP-0455 \$2.50

MP-0087 \$2.50

THE FRONTIER WAR

THE FRONTIER IN THE REVOLUTIONARY

CINCINNATI, OH 1855

MP-0464 \$2.50

LAND CLAIMS OF THE COLONIES - showing the lands in the western territories claimed by the eastern states. 8.5 x 11 MP-0465 \$1.00

HUTCHINS MAP OF WESTERN PENNSYLVANIA & OHIO - "A Map of the Country on the Ohio & Muskingum Rivers shewing the situation of the Indian Towns with respect to the Army under the Command of Colonel Bouiquet by Thos. Hutchins." 11 x 17 inches

MP-0472 \$2.50

1840 NATIONAL ROAD & ZANE TRACE - OHIO - The National Road and Zane's Trace is showing across the various counties through which they crossed. 11 X 17 MP-0471 \$2.50

TERRITORY NORTHWEST OF THE RIVER OHIO - 11 x 17 inches - showing the development of the area from Virginia in 1769 to 1858 with the final creation of various states in the area. MP-0529 \$2.50

NORTHWEST TERRITORY AND THE STATES CREATED FROM IT - 8.5 X 11 inches MP-0435 \$1.00

COLONIAL AMERICA - 1718 - 15.5 X 20.5 inches - four color - shows the whole of the United States in 1718 with the various towns/communities, etc at that time.

MP-0152 \$15.00

NEW FRANCE - 1719 - 15.25 x 18.25 inches - four color - showing the Canadian and upper portion of the United States developed by the French. Covers from especially the upper Mississippi area with Indian villages, etc.

MP-0158 \$15.00

UNITED STATES - 1820 - 14 x 21.25 inches - four color - shown as the John Melish's maps with the territories noted in the NW Territory and lower Canada.

MP-0157 \$15.00

THE GREAT LAKES - 1755 - 15 x 19 inches - four colors - mapped by the French explorers from the earliest times, the area shows astonishing detail with substantial accuracy. From a copy published by Bellin in Nuremberg.

MP-0233 \$15.00

PENN-SYLVANIA RECORDS

STATE BOOK OF PENNSYLVANIA -

Thomas H. Burrowes - 314 pgs - perfect bound A reprint of this 1846 edition of book on the counties of Pennsylvania PA-0121 \$25.00

A MAPP OF IMPROVED PART OF PENNSILVANIA IN AMERICA, Divided into Countyes, Townships and Lotts - 1687-shows settlements and land owners in and around Bucks and Philadelphia Cos. 18 x 24 inches B & W MP-0521 \$15.00

EARLY SETTLEMENTS OF PA, MD, and DE - 11 X 17 MP-0449 \$2.50

1800 PENNSYLVANIA STATE MAP 11 X 17 inches MP-0456 \$2.50

MAP OF PENNSYLVANIA - early 1800s showing some of the early counties labeled as per S. Eastern Counties, Valley Counties, etc. 11 x 24 MP-0475 \$2.50

HUTCHINS MAP OF WESTERN
PENNSYLVANIA & OHIO - "a Map of the
Country on the Ohio & Muskingum Rivers
shewing the situation of the Indian Towns with
respect to the Army under the Command of
Colonel Bouiquet by Thos. Hutchins Ass.
Engineer." 11 x 24 MP-0472 \$2.50

1855 THE CITIES OF PITTSBURGH AND ALLEGHENY - by Colton 11 x 17 MP-0489 \$2.50

DISTRICT OF WEST AUGUSTA 1776 - showing the counties in West Virginia and Pennsylvania that came from the area. 11 x 17 MP-0476 \$2.50

LAND CLAIMS OF THE COLONIES - Showing the western lands claimed by the various eastern states up to 1802. 8.5 x 11 MP-0465 \$1.00

1790 PENNSYLVANIA CENSUS

Each volume contains the records of the 1790 Census listing the names of the head of the household and information about the age groups in that household.

Allegheny Co. PA - 46 pgs
Bedford Co. PA - 43 pgs
Berks Co. PA - 57 pgs
Bucks Co. PA - 67 pgs
PA-0102 \$8.00
PA-0103 \$9.00

Chester Co. PA - 124 pgs PA-0104 \$17.00 PA-0105 \$10.00 Cumberland Co. PA - 72 pgs PA-0106 \$10.00 Dauphin Co. PA - 71 pgs Delaware Co. PA - 53 pgs PA-0107 \$8.00 Fayette Co. PA - 59 pgs PA-0108 \$8.50 Franklin Co. PA - 52 pgs PA-0109 \$8.00 Huntingdon Co. PA - 34 pgs PA-0110 \$4.50 Lancaster Co. PA - 124 pgs PA-0111 \$17.00 Luzeme Co. PA - 24 pgs PA-0112 \$4.00 PA-0113 \$4.50 Mifflin Co. PA - 34 pgs Montgomery Co. PA - 74 pgs PA-0114 \$10.00 Northampton Co. PA - 91 pgs PA-0115 \$12.00 Northumberland Co., PA - 61 pgs PA-0116 \$9.00 Washington Co., PA - 76 pgs PA-0118 \$10.00 Westmoreland Co., PA - 80 pgs PA-0119 \$11.00 York Co., PA - 99 pgs PA-0120 \$14.00

SOUTH CAROLINA RECORDS

HISTORY OF THE SOUTH CAROLINA CESSION AND THE NORTHERN BOUNDARY OF TENNESSEE W. R. Garrett -

TN-0277 \$5.00

SPECIAL PRESIDENTIAL PARDONS FOR CONFEDERATE SOLDIERS

530 pgs - index

There are 30,000 names in this index. Two volume set: GN-0229 \$60.00

1905 SOUTH CAROLINA COM-MUNITIES AND BUSINESS DIRECTORY an alphabetical listing of the communities in South Carolina showing the businesses in each. RD-SC \$18.50

MAP OF SOUTH CAROLINA & GEORGIA - 1768 - Thomas Jefferys - 22.7 x 22.7 inches - showing the developments, rivers, towns, etc. MP-CR189 \$25.00

MAP OF SOUTH CAROLINA - 1855

John H. Colton - 17 x 22 inches - four colors - from his atlas showing the watersheds, roads, towns, counties and other points of interest.

MP-CR172 \$16.00

MAP OF SOUTH CAROLINA - 1872 - Rand, McNally & Co. - 16 x 24 inches - color - from their Business Atlas; includes a partial

- from their Business Atlas; includes a partial index showing railroads, counties, creeks, islands, lakes, rivers and towns.

MP-CR231 \$18.00

1820 ABBEVILLE CENSUS AND 1825

MAP - 60 pgs - soft cover - full name index
The full text of the 1820 census
with the addition of the 1825 county map
showing all features. SC-0032 \$12.50

BARNWELL COUNTY, S.C. - 1820 CENSUS & 1825 COUNTY MAP - 44 pgs -

soft cover - full name index - 2011

The full census transcribed and additional map of the county in 1825 showing most of the features of the area.

SC-0033 \$10.00

EDGEFIELD CO SC WILL BOOKS A & B - 1787-1806 Vol 1 Frances Ingmire

FI-0444 \$22.50

EDGEFIELD CO SC WILL BOOKS A & B - 1806-1818 Vol 2 Frances Ingmire

FI-0455 \$22.50

1820 FAIRFIELD CO SC CENSUS AND MAP - 48 pages - soft cover - full name index

MAP - 48 pages - soft cover - full name inde SC-0031 \$10.00

LAURENS CO SC WILL BOOKS A & C

1777 - 1802 Frances Ingmire

FI-0451 \$20.00

LAURENS CO SC WILL BOOK D & E

1810 - 1818 Frances Ingmire

FI-0499 \$20.00

LAURENS CO SC WILL BOOK F - 1825 -

1834 Frances Ingmire

FI-1112 \$17.50

LAURENS CO SC - WILL BOOK A -

<u>Volume 2 - 1840-1853</u> Frances Ingmire - 184 pgs

FI-0012 \$40.00

MAPS

MAP OF SOUTH CAROLINA 1833 -

Drawn by H. S. Tanner for his A New Universal Atlas - showing the canals, roads & distances from place to place along the stage & steamboat routes. Shows the SC Canal and RR Company's line beginning at Charleston to Hamburg, finished in 1833. Its 136 miles of track were then the longest in the world. 11 X 13 inches.

MP-CR126 \$20.00

1790 SOUTH CAROLINA CENSUS SERIES

This Census is available for each of the following counties. Each volume is alphabetically arranged and includes each of the five questions asked in the census. Like all at this time, only the head of the household is given male or female.

ABBEVILLE CO SC - 40 pgs
BEAUFORT CO SC - 47 pgs
CHESTER CO SC - 22 pgs
SC-0014 \$3.50

CLAREMONT CO SC - 22 pgs CLARENDON CO SC - 23 pgs EDGEFIELD CO SC - 49 pgs FAIRFIELD CO SC - 22 pgs GREENVILLE CO SC - 29 pgs LANCASTER CO SC - 21 pgs LAURENS CO SC - 39 pgs NEWBERRY CO SC - 28 pgs ORANGEBURG CO SC - 46 pgs PENDLETON CO SC - 28 pgs RICHLANDS CO SC - 13 pgs SPARTANBURG CO SC - 31 pgs UNION CO SC - 23 pgs UNION CO SC - 23 pgs

SC-0015 \$3.50 SC-0016 \$3.50 SC-0012 \$6.50 SC-0017 \$3.50 SC-0003 \$4.00 SC-0026 \$5.00 SC-0021 \$4.00 SC-0022 \$3.50 SC-0022 \$3.50 SC-0019 \$3.00 SC-0023 \$4.50 SC-0024 \$3.50 SC-0024 \$3.50

T. V. A. RECORDS

TENNESSEE VALLEY AUTHORITY

CEMETERY RECORDS

The TVA records are presented here in two forms, 1st - a Complete list of names and 2nd - Individual Reservoir Records:

COMPLETE TVA BURIAL REMOVAL

RECORDS - An alphabetical compilation of the 30,360 graves involved in the 'removal' and/or 'leave' records of the Tennessee Valley Authority. This is a listing of each of the names, locations of original burial and if moved, the new locations as well as the cause of death.

This record is a good quick reference to all of the names involved in the removal system, but for more details, the individual reservoirs need to be consulted.

TN-0400 \$100.00

CD-0003 - Complete TVA Burial Removal -The entire 30,360 graves are given on this single disc. CD-0003 \$30,00

Reservoir Records

TIMS FORD RESERVOIR - T.V.A.

<u>Grave Removals</u> - James L. Douthat - 63 pages - perfect bound - full name index - individual cemetery plat maps.

TN-1302 \$14.50

KENTUCKY LAKE RESERVOIR

<u>CEMETERIES</u> - James L. Douthat. This is finished in three separate volumes.

Volume 1 - Covers the Kentucky portion of the lake and includes Calloway and Lyon, Livingston, Marshall and Trigg Counties in KY. TN-0202 \$35.00 **Volume 2** - Covers the upper west Tennessee areas of Benton, Henry, Houston, Humphreys and Stewart Counties. TN-0203 \$35.00

Volume 3 - Involves the southern part of west Tennessee with the areas of Decatur, Hardin, Henderson, McNairy, Perry and Wayne counties plus the reinterment sites for the entire Kentucky Lake Reservoir.

TN-0204 \$35.00

[SPECIAL OFFER - Order all three of the Kentucky Lake Volumes 1-3 at the same time and save \$15.00 for a total of \$90.00 per set.]

PICKWICK LANDING RESERVOIR CEMETERIES - James L. Douthat Cemeteries found in Hardin Co, TN,

Tishomingo Co, MS and Lauderdale and Colbert Cos. AL. TN-0140 \$12.00

WHEELER RESERVOIR CEMETERIES -

James L. Douthat - Counties involved in this Reservoir are Madison, Marshall, Limestone, Morgan, Lauderdale and Lawrence Cos., AL. AL-0002 \$7.50

GUNTERSVILLE RESERVOIR

CEMETERIES - James L. Douthat - These cemeteries are found in Marshall and Jackson Cos. AL-0001 \$15.00

CHICKAMAUGA RESERVOIR

CEMETERIES - James L. Douthat - The area of this reservoir is found in Hamilton, Rhea, Meigs and Monroe Cos., TN

TN-0131 \$20.00

WATTS BAR RESERVOIR

CEMETERIES - James L. Douthat - Watts Bar is found in Rhea/Meigs Cos. and the cemeteries are found there and also in Roane Co. TN. TN-0135 \$20.00

FORT LOUDOUN RESERVOIR

CEMETERIES - James L. Douthat - The northern most portion of the Tennessee River is backed up from Fort Loudoun and the graves are found in Loudoun, Blount, and Knox Cos. TN.

TN-0274 \$18.00

HIWASSEE RESERVOIR CEMETERIES

- James L. Douthat - The graves from this reservoir are found in western North Carolina and especially the Cherokee Co area.

NC-0001 \$20.00

CHECK THE WEBSITE FOR **FULL DETAILS** AND SURNAME INDEX OF MOST OF OUR **BOOKS** IN THIS **CATALOG**

WATAUGA RESERVOIR CEMETERIES

James L. Douthat - these graves and area covered by the reservoir are found in Carter and Johnson Counties, TN

TN-0575 \$28.50

CHEROKEE RESERVOIR GRAVE REMOVALS

James L. Douthat - 222 pages - soft cover maps - full name index

TN-1257 \$55.00

TENNESSEE RECORDS

W.P.A. RECORDS

When the term "WPA" is used in the description of a book, this means that this volume is a copy of one of the original books produced during the depression by the Works Projects Association workers. These persons went into each of the counties of Tennessee or were local persons given jobs to transcribe the early court records, family records, Bible records, cemetery records and other local records of interest to the supervisors. Many of these records were not returned to the State Archives. Mountain Press owns one of the largest private collections of the originals and in many cases, we have the original hand copied version. These are in the process of being typed to make the information available. The original versions were typed on onion skin paper with a number of carbon copies. The State Archives owns the vast majority of the 'first' or typed copy, but the carbons have

circulated for years. These are now very scattered. Sometimes the typing is not the best and they are hard to read, but they still constitute one of the best sources of records for a county. In many cases, these are all that remain of the original as many county records have been lost.

The WPA records are generally full text transcription and therefore, they are much larger in scope than an abstraction or summary. This is especially true for the county court minutes.

THE OVERMOUNTAIN MEN - Swan M. Burnett - 26 pages - soft cover - reprinted

The role the Overmountain men played in the history of Tennessee is well known, however, there is a story behind why these men walked over several mountains to pitch battle against their own relatives wearing red coats is still a mystery. Mr. Burnett goes into depth as to why these staunch pioneers who were willing to carve a new country from the unknown were willing to fight for their freedom and the ability to choose their own destiny. This spirit played out later during the Civil War as these same people came together to fight again. However, in this latter fight, many of the families were divided both North and South. This essay goes into the spirit behind the fighting men and their families.

TN-1440 \$10.00

TENNESSEANS IN THE CHEROKEE WARS - James L. Douthat - 154 pages - soft cover - alphabetical listing - 2017

In the late 1830s there was an outcry to move all Native Americans to the western lands. The Cherokee located in the western North Carolina, southeastern Tennessee and northwestern Georgia were to be moved to Oklahoma Territory. The U.S. Government called on each Governor of these states to form militia units to help with the rounding up of the Cherokee and then the Army would take them west. Tennessee's call went out and hundreds of volunteers came forth. This all sounds simple, but it was more complex than this. The National Archives lumps several different events into one listing, "Cherokee Wars". First it was not a war in the real sense and second some of the units called up did not help with the Cherokee, but instead were sent south to help with the Seminole in the Second Seminole War. This is listing of all of the men from Tennessee who answered the call to aid in the round up.

TN-1428 \$37.50

TENNESSEE MILITIAMEN - Territory South of the River Ohio 1790-1796 - James

L. Douthat - 90 pages - soft cover - full name index - 2016 TN-1413 \$20,00

FIRST SEMINOLE WAR - From Newspapers - Bettye Broyles and James L. Douthat - 48 pages - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2016

Accounting of the war from various newspapers across the south as found in the KNOXVILLE REGISTER in 1818.

TN-1414 \$11.00

TENNESSEANS TO MISSOURI 1810 -

1875 - 55 pgs - soft cover - alphabetical - 2011 During the nineteenth century, hundreds of Tennesseans migrated to Missouri. In this volume many are listed with the name of area from which they migrate and

where they came with occupations.

TN-1305 \$12.50

HISTORY OF METHODISM IN TENNESSEE - John B. M'Ferrin - 470 pages - perfect bound - full name index - reprinted

TN-1256S \$60.00 LIEUTENANT HENRY TIMBERLAKE'S

MEMOIRS - 1756-1765 Annotation by Samuel Cole Williams - 187

pgs - perfect bound - full name index. TN-1208 \$20.00

THE BACKWARD TRAIL - Stories of the Indians and Tennessee Pioneers - Will T. Hale - 196 pgs - perfect bound - full name TN-1209 \$20.00 indexed

CONSTITUTIONAL HISTORY OF TENNESSEE - Joshua W. Caldwell - 420 pgs - perfect bound - indexed.

TN-1210 \$35.00

EDWARD COX - Pioneer Methodist -Robert Hilten - 36 pgs - soft cover TN-1188 \$5.00

BISHOP ASBURY COMES TO HOLSTON 170 pgs - perfect bound TN-1189 \$9.00

SPECIAL PRESIDENTIAL PARDONS FOR CONFEDERATE SOLDIERS

530 pgs - index

There are over 30,000 names in the index 2 Vols GN-0229 \$60.00

STEAMBOATS ON THE UPPER TENNESSEE - Thomas J. Campbell - 162 pgs - indexed - perfect bound

TN-1134 \$30.00

<u>LIFE AND TIMES OF REV. SAMUEL PATTON</u> - D. R. M'Anally - 374 pgs - perfect bound - new index

This is not just a biography, but a history of Holston Conference of the Methodist Church up to 1853. Rev. Patton lived the times and knew these ministers listed for the period of 1824-1853. Hundreds of ministers and churches are listed in the appointments made each year.

GN-0154 \$28.50

TENNESSEE TODAY - 1796

James L. Douthat - 138 pgs - perfect bound TN-0976 \$24.00

VIDETTE CAVALRY

Johnny L. T. N. Potter - 40 pgs - maps - soft bound TN-0973 \$12.50

VOLUNTEER SOLDIERS IN THE CHEROKEE WAR 1836-1839

James L. Douthat - 210 pgs - perfect bound GN-0146 \$35.00

1814 COURT MARTIAL OF TENNESSEE MILITIA MEN A report from the War

Department to the House of Representatives in the 20th Congress Numbered 140. 181 pages - perfect bound

There are over 7000 entries in the index which is to full names and place names as well..

TN-0877 \$28.50

COLONEL RETURN JONATHAN MEIGS - DAY BOOK NUMBER 2 James L. Douthat - Col. Return Jonathan Meigs served as the

- Col. Return Jonathan Meigs served as the Indian Agent for the Cherokee from 1801 to 1823 when he died.. Full name index

TN-0851 \$20.00

ROBERT ARMSTRONG - Plat Book of those Indians given Reservations after the 1817 Treaty by James L. Douthat - Full name index. TN-0854 \$10.00

<u>SURVEY OF THE TENNESSEE RIVER -</u> 1826-1846 - TN-0858 \$20.00

THE CENTENNIAL OF THE ADMISSION
J. M. Dickinson - TN-0276 \$7.50

HISTORY OF THE SOUTH CAROLINA
CESSION AND THE NORTHERN
BOUNDARY OF TENNESSEE W. R.
Garrett - TN-0277 \$5.00

VIRGINIANS IN TENNESSEE 1850 Mike

K. Williams - an alphabetical listing of residents of Tennessee in the 1850 Census who came from Virginia. VA-0226 \$25.00

ROSTER OF UPPER EAST
TENNESSEE CONFEDERATE
VETERANS James L. Douthat -names,
units and personal data on each of the men
given in this list.

TN-0197 \$10.00

MAPS

MATTHEW RHEA'S MAP OF TENNESSEE -

1832 - 36 X 70 inches in full color. A scanned copy of the National Archives copy of this map. Great detail on communities, roads, counties, etc for the time period.

MP-CR487 \$75.00

MATTHEW RHEA'S ORIGINAL MAPS - 48 pages - soft cover. This is a collection of some of the original drawings of Matthew Rhea's survey drawings for northern Alabama and counties in east Tennessee.

MP-MR15 \$15.00

THE ROAD TO STATEHOOD - 1779-1796 - A poster created to show the original boundaries of the first seven counties of Tennessee overlaying on a contemporary map of the state. 17 X 22 inches full color MP-CR36 \$20.00

EARLY ROADS TO THE TENNESSEE COUNTRY - 17 x 22 inches - full color

A map created to show the various important roads into and through Tennessee prior to 1796. The roads from Virginia into Tennessee that went on to Kentucky and parts west. A must for the serious researcher. MP-CR28 \$20.00

THE COUNTIES OF THE STATE OF FRANKLIN - 1788 - A recreated map of the boundaries of the eight counties of the State of Franklin overlaying a contemporary map. 11 X 17 in full color MP-CR48 \$10.00

1795 TENNESSEE MP-0001 \$2.50

A MAP OF THE TENNESSEE
GOVERNMENT - 1795 - This is the map
surveyed by Gen. D. Smith & others when
Tennessee was part of North Carolina. 16 X 36
inches - full color MP-CR01 \$30.00

1821 TENNESSEE MP-0394 \$2.50

1824 TENNESSEE 18 X 24 MP-0002 \$8.00

1825 TENNESSEE & KENTUCKY MP-0395 \$2.50

CHEROKEE COUNTRY MP-0006 \$2.50

<u>TENNESSEE - 1837</u> - 17 X 22 - full color - this is the map originally created by Bradford. MP-CR02 \$20.00

TENNESSEE & KENTUCKY

MP-0011 \$2.50

1865 TENNESSEE & KENTUCKY 18 X 24 MP-0044 \$8,00

THE INDIAN TREATIES

MP-0396 \$2.50

1852 SOUTHEASTERN U. S. MP-0413 \$2.50

<u>1882 TENNESSEE & KENTUCKY</u> 18 X 24 MP-418 \$8.00

INDIAN LOCATIONS & LAND CESSION MP-0460 \$2,50

WESTERN SETTLEMENTS 1775-1783 MP-0083 \$2.50

The Counties of the State of Franklin - 1788 - 11 x 17 MP-CR048 \$15.00

<u>Cumberland & Franklin</u> from Ramsey [1780s] published 1853 by Walker and Jones - 21 x 10 MP-CR264 \$45.00

<u>Tennessee & Kentucky</u> - Jedidiah Morse -1796 - 14 x 21 MP-CR243 \$25.00

Early Tennessee Roads before 1796 - 17 x 22 MP-CR028 \$25.00

The Road to Statehood - formation of counties 1779 - 1796 MP-CR036 \$25.00

Tennessee Government - 1795 - Formerly part of North Carolina from Surveys by Gen. Daniel Smith - 16 x 36 -

MP-CR001 \$35.00 <u>Tennessee - 1795</u> - Matthew Carey - 17 x 22 printed in 1814 MP-CR159 \$25.00

Tennessee - 1837 - by Bradford 17 x 22

MP-CR002 \$25.00

Tennessee & Kentucky 1845 - S. E. Morse - 17 x 22 MP-CR224 \$25.00

Tennessee - 1850 by Thomas & Cowperthwait - 17 x 22

MP-CR069 \$25.00

<u>Tennessee and Kentucky - 1860</u> by Mitchell 17 x 22 MP-CR004 \$25.00

Tennessee and Tennessee 1865 by Johnson 17 x 22 MP-CR006 \$25.00

Tennessee Geological Map - 1866 by Nelson Saylor - 17 x 22 MP-CR131 \$25.00

Tennessee, showing the counties as they were in 1867 - 17 x 22 MP-CR005 \$25.00

<u>Chattanooga - Hamilton Co. - 1871</u> 24 x 33 MP-CR016 \$35.00

<u>Chattanooga - 1886</u> by Wellege - 24 x 34 MP-CR017 \$35.00

Tennessee Divided Loyalties - shows each county and how they voted for Secession - 17 x 22 MP-CR026 \$25.00

Tennessee Aboriginal Map - 1923 - Bureau of American Ethnology - shows Native American trails, cap sites, villages, rock shelters, towns, mounds, burial caves, cemeteries, cairns - 11 x 33

MP-CR177 \$25.00

MILITARY MAP OF MIDDLE TENNESSEE - 1874 - drawn under the directions of Col. Wm. E. Merrill and C. S. Mergell - 36.4 X 55 inches - shows the topography by hachures, drainage, roads, railroads, dwellings with names of inhabitants, and battlefields, giving dates of engagements and names of oppossing commanding officers. MP-CR212 \$25.00

MAP OF THE TENNESSEE RIVER - 1865 - FROM PADUCAH, KY TO FLORENCE, AL - 17 X 22 inches - a map prepared for Rear Admiral S. P. Lee, U.S.N. for reconnaissance by a part of the U.S. Coast Survey during the Civil War. The details of the map include soundings, distances from Paducah, fortifications, "Wilson's U.S. Cavalry Camp,", vegetation, cultivated fields, houses, names of residents and roads. MP-CR 128 \$30.00

AN OUTLINE GEOLOGICAL MAP OF TENNESSEE, INCLUDING PORTIONS OF MS, AL AND GA. -17 X 22 inches - full color - created in 1866, this map shows the various geological features of the state from the various strata of features. Beginning in the east with the Azoic region to the Alluvium along the Mississippi River. Great for geological study.

MP-CR131 \$20.00

LLOYD'S MAP OF TENNESSEE - 1863 - James T.
Lloyd - 30.7 X 47.2 inches - Official map of the State compiled from actual surveys and official documents, showing every railroad & railroad station with the distances between each station. Also the counties and county seats, cities, towns, villages, post offices, wagon roads, canals, forts, fortifications, etc.

MP-CR213 \$25.00

ANDERSON CO TN

1836 ANDERSON CO CIVIL DISTRICTS AND
TAX LISTS James L. Douthat - Full Name Index
TN-0766 \$8 00

1837 TENNESSEE VOLUNTEERS - Full name index - perfect bound - 54 pgs.

TN-0857 \$8.50

ANDERSON COUNTY, TENNESSEE - MARRIAGE BOOK 1 - 1838-1858 - W. P. A. Records - 104 pages - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2021.

Each of the marriages given in this volume give the names of the bride and groom,

the date they apply for a licenses and the official, either Justice of the Peace or minister of the gospel with the date they performed the marriage ceremony.

TN-1467 \$30.00

ANDERSON CO., TN - WILLS AND SETTLEMENTS 1830-1842 - WPA Records - 228 pgs - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2012

TN-1355 \$40.00

MAP OF ANDERSON CO., TN - 1830s - one of Matthew Rhea's original drawings of the counties of east Tennessee. 18 x 24 inches in size in full color as in original. MP-MR6 \$25.00

ANDERSON CO TN COURT MINUTES 1801-1809 & 1810-1814 - WPA Records - soft back TN-1123 \$35.00

ANDERSON COUNTY TN BIOGRAPHIES full name index - 23 pgs TN-0463 \$5.00

CD-0017 ANDERSON COUNTY TN RECORDS - On this disc will be found the 1836 Tax List and Civil District, Wills and Settlements 1830-1842 and the Court Minutes 1801-1809-1810-

CD-0017 \$12.50

JOHN McCLELLAN'S SURVEY BOOK L. Douthat - TN-0288 \$18.50

ENTRY BOOK - 5TH SURVEY DISTRICT BOOK A - GRANTS NUMBER 1-800 Diane E. Pedersen - TN-0452 \$25,00

ENTRY BOOK - 5TH SURVEY DISTRICT BOOK C 1816-1823 - GRANTS NUMBER 1601-2548 Diane E. Pedersen - TN-0397 \$29.50

BEDFORD CO TN

1837 TENNESSEE VOLUNTEERS - Full name index - perfect bound - 58 pgs. T N - 0 8 5 7 \$8.50

MAP OF BEDFORD CO TN - 1878 - 33 X 46 inches - compiled by D. G. Beers & Co. shows great detail as to the Civil Districts - towns - mills - communities - places where persons were living at the time. Insert maps of Shelbyville, Bellbuckle, Richmond, Unionville and Wartrace are shown also.

MP-CR111 \$35.00

<u>BEDFORD COUNTY, TENNESSEE</u> <u>- MARRIAGES 1861-1864</u> - W.P.A. -

39 pages - soft cover - full name index

This volume list the names of the bride and groom as well as the bondsman and clerk with the name of the official for the wedding. The two dates when the license was issued and when the wedding took place is also given. The title of the official is noted also.

TN-1465 \$12.50

BEDFORD COUNTY, TENNESSEE BIBLE - FAMILY - TOMBSTONE
RECORDS - W. P. A. Records - 147 pages soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2020.

In this volume, there is a collection of the various family Bibles, cemeteries and some family papers. The full name index is most helpful with these records.

TN-1462 \$40.00

ENVIRONS OF SHELBYVILLE, WARTRACE & NORMANDY - 1863 - drawn under the directions of Capt. N. Michler showing the area from just west of Shelbyville to Manchester with roads, churches, stores, and some homes with names. For those searching the area, this is a great map. 8.3 inches x 13 inches.

MP-CR211 \$16.00

BEDFORD COUNTY, TENNESSEE WILL BOOK 1 - 1858-1881 - WPA copy - full statement documents - every name index

TN-0863 \$15.00

BENTON CO TN

<u>BENTON COUNTY, TENNESSEE -</u> <u>SCHOLASTIC REPORTS 1843-1853</u> - W.

P. A. Records - 109 pages - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2021.

This is a portion of the county court minutes for the years contains information on the early households in the county. It gives the name of the father and the number of children in the family that are of school age which at that time was from six to twenty years of age. TN-1476 \$30.00

BENTON CO TN - Administration, Guardian, Clerks and Trustees Probate of Deeds and Records of Wills 1836-1855 WPA records - 200 pages, new index added TN-0571 \$35.00

BENTON CO TN MARRIAGES - BOOK 1 1846-1850 James L. Douthat

TN-0001 \$7.50

BENTON COUNTY TN BIOGRAPHIES - full name index - 42 pgs TN-0464 \$7.00

BLEDSOE CO TN

<u>CD-0023 - HISTORY OF BLEDSOE</u> - By Elizabeth Robinett - long out of print now available on this single disc.

CD-0023 \$20.00

1830 BLEDSOE CO TN CENSUS a portion of the 1830 Sequatchie Valley Census TN-0066 \$7.50

1840 BLEDSOE CO TN CENSUS a part of the 1840 Sequatchie Valley Census
TN-0014 \$7.50

1850 BLEDSOE CO TN CENSUS TN-0019 \$20.00

1836 BLEDSOE CO CIVIL DISTRICTS
AND TAX LIST James L. Douthat - the map
and descriptions of each of the 10 Civil
Districts TN-0767 \$8.00

SEQUATCHIE VALLEY LAND
GRANTS - Primarily in the Nineteenth
Century - James L. Douthat - 103 pages soft cover - alphabetical listing of names index to names not in the alphabetical
listing. Giving the acreage and location of
each grant. TN-1466 \$27.50

BLEDSOE COUNTY, TENNESSEE - Civil War Soldiers - 53 pages - soft cover - full name index - 2017

Bledsoe County, the oldest county in Sequatchie Valley that divides East Tennessee from Middle Tennessee. Sequatchie Valley from the Crossville, Tennessee area down into Alabama being the longest valley in the world. The Civil War records include the information and minutes of the Grand Army of the Republic Post 98 or the Lewis Collins Post for the Union soldiers. Their information was gleaned from various sources including the 1890 Federal Soldiers Census and G.A. R. Records. The Confederate soldiers were gleaned from many more sources as there was no real collection of them to be found in the county, except for the 1890 Federal Soldiers Census which did include a few of the Confederates. The final portion of the volume includes an alphabetical listing of both Union and Confederate soldiers. Some of these are marked with the army represented but someare not. The scant information we have on many of them is not enough to determine which army in which they belonged. Both sides had units of the same number so only if the captains and or commanding officer was given it was sometimes impossible to determine which army was involved.

TN-1439 \$16.50

BLEDSOE CO., TN - Survey Books A-B 1824-1834 - James L. Douthat - 89 pages - soft cover - maps - full name index - 2015

Taken both from the original surveyor's notes and the courthouse copy of these surveys.

TN-1405 \$20.00

COMPENDIUM OF BLEDSOE CO., TN

- James L. Douthat - 136 pages - alphabetical - over 1000 families mentioned.

A listing by family of events in the lives of those at the time from 1807-1850 in various records of the county.

TN-1412 \$27.00

FIRST FAMILIES OF BLEDSOE CO., TN - Elizabeth P. Robnett - 330 pgs - hard cover - full name index - 2008 publication TN-1304 \$28.50

REVOLUTIONARY WAR VETERANS
OF SEQUATCHIE VALLEY James L.
Douthat

The biographical sketches of those veterans of the Revolution that lived at least part of their lives in Sequatchie Valley.

TN-1112 \$20.00

BLEDSOECO.,TN-CircuitCourtExecutionDocket1810-1824--WPARecords - 132 pgs - soft cover - full nameindex - reprinted 2012.

These early dates give information on the early settlers of the county and their activities.

TN-1356 \$27.00

 BLEDSOE
 COUNTY,
 TENNESSEE

 DEED BOOK A 1807-1812
 - 146 pages

 soft cover - full name index.
 TN-1311

 \$30.00

BLEDSOE COUNTY, TENNESSEE

DEED BOOK B - 1812-1820 - 67 pages soft cover - full name index. TN-1312

\$15.00

BLEDSOE COUNTY, TENNESSEE

DEED BOOK C - 1817-1821 - 86 pgs - soft
cover - full name index TN-1313

\$20.00

CD-0018 - BLEDSOE CO., TN RECORDS - On this disc are the three deed books and the 1836 Civil District & Tax Listing.

CD-0018 \$12.50

SEQUATCHIE VALLEY RECORDS - Including three books - "Sequatchie Families" - "Sequatchie Bible Records" and "Revolutionary War Veterans".

CD-0009 \$15.00

BLEDSOE COUNTY, TENNESSEE
BIOGRAPHIES taken from the
Compendium of local biographies.
TN-0986 \$8.00

ABSTRACT OF BLEDSOE CO COURT MINUTES 1841-1846

_ TN-0841 \$18.50

BLEDSOE CO TN CHANCERY COURT MINUTES 1836-1847 WPA Records - 272 pgs - full name index - soft cover.

TN-0584 \$45.00

BLEDSOE COUNTY, TENNESSEE CIRCUIT COURT MINUTES 1834-1841 WPA Records - 398 pages - full name index, soft cover TN-0586 \$55.00

JOHN McCLELLAN'S SURVEY BOOK -THE FOURTH SURVEY DISTRICT OF TENNESSEE 1808-1810 James L. Douthat -Surname index TN-0288 \$18.50

METHODISM IN BLEDSOE COUNTY Miriam Rose Stephens - the story of all of the Methodist churches in the county including those that no longer exist.

TN-0048 \$6.00

SEQUATCHIE VALLEY BIBLE
RECORDS James L. Douthat TN-0055 \$10.00

SEQUATCHIE FAMILIES James L. Douthat - a collection of 81 biographical sketches of families who are found in Sequatchie Valley prior to 1850. The families included are:

TN-0024 \$15.00

BLOUNT CO TN

CD-0036 - BLOUNT CO., TN RECORDS Contains the Entry Taker's Book, Will Book 1
1799-1858, County Court Minutes 1795-1804
and Tombstones. CD-0036 \$45.00

1840 BLOUNT COUNTY, TN CENSUS 71 pgs TN-1265 \$18.00

1836 BLOUNT CO CIVIL DISTRICTS
AND TAX LISTS James L. Douthat - Full
name index. TN-0768 \$10.00

1860 BLOUNT COUNTY, TN CENSUS 282 pgs TN-1268 \$55.00

CD-0035 - BLOUNT CO., TN CENSUS -On one disc are the 1836 Tax Listing and the 1840 and 1860 Census CD-0035 \$25.00

MAP OF BLOUNT CO TN - 1795 - 11 x 17 - full color - a recreation of the original 1795 boundaries overlaying a contemporary map of the area showing Blount Co. as it was.

MP-CR34 \$10.00

MILLER'S COVE BAPTIST CHURCH MINUTES 1812-1824

Jan Baird Thomas - 286 pages - perfect bound - 8.5 x 11 inches - full name index.

TN-1261 \$55,00

HIWASSEE LAND DISTRICT - James L. Douthat - 60 pgs - soft cover - full name index. TN-1175 \$15.00

BLOUNT COUNTY, TENNESSEE RECORDS -

records included here are the Entry Taker's Book, Will Book 1 1799-1858, County Court Minutes 1795-1804, and Blount Co., Tombstone records.

CD-0036 \$45.00

FRIENDSVILLE ACADEMY

TN-0324 \$3.50

FORT LOUDON RESERVOIR
CEMETERIES James L. Douthat - Fort
Loudon, the northern most reservoir on the
Tennessee River for the TVA system, this
volume contains the plat maps and roster of the
various cemeteries involved either in removal
or relocation by TVA when the reservoir was
established and built.
TN-0274 \$18.50

BLOUNT COUNTY TN BIOGRAPHIES a reprint of the Goodspeed's history and biographical - full name index - 15 pages

TN-0465 \$4.00

BLOUNT COUNTY TN ENTRY TAKER'S
BOOK 1824-1826 - WPA Records - 110 pgs perfect bound TN-0897 \$23.50

BLOUNT COUNTY TN WILL BOOK 1 - 1799 - 1858 - WPA Records - 242 pgs - perfect bound TN-0903 \$35.00

BLOUNT CO TN - COUNTY COURT MINUTES 1795 - 1804 WPA Records - 242
pgs - perfect bound TN-0904 \$37.50

BLOUNT CO TN - COUNTY COURT RECORDS 1804-1807 WPA Records - 195 pgs - perfect bound TN-0906 \$30.00

 BLOUNT
 CO
 TN
 COUNTY
 COURT

 RECORDS
 1808-1811
 WPA Records - 192

 pgs - perfect bound
 TN-0907 \$30.00

BLOUNT CO TN - COUNTY COURT

MINUTES 1814 - 1817 WPA Records - 265 pgs - perfect bound TN-0905 \$40.00

BLOUNT CO TN - TOMBSTONE
INSCRIPTIONS WPA Records - 448 pgs perfect bound TN-0908 \$55.00

BRADLEY CO TN

BRADLEY CO TN MINUTES OF THE CIRCUIT COURT BOOK B - 1838-

1841 - 392 pgs - perfect bound - 8.5 x 11 inches - full name index TN-1283 \$75.00

OCOEE DISTRICT PLAT MAPS -James L. Douthat - 204 pgs - full name index - maps redrawn - 2013 - TN-1383 \$45,00

CD-0026 OCOEE LAND DISTRICT
MAPS - disc contains both the original maps and this transcription above, great for research.

CD-0026 \$30.00

1836 BRADLEY CO CIVIL DISTRICTS
AND TAX LISTS James L. Douthat - Full name index. TN-0769 \$12.50

<u>BRADLEY CO TN BIOGRAPHIES</u> - 38 pgs TN-0279 \$7.50

ABSTRACTS OF OCOEE DISTRICT
EARLY LAND RECORDS - Entries
Lucille McClure - 134 pgs - two maps.
TN-0458 \$25.00

CAMPBELL CO TN

1836 CAMPBELL CO TN CIVIL DISTRICTS AND TAX LISTS James L.

Douthat -the map of the county with description of those districts in 1836 when the State Legislature established them as well as the 1838 - 1839 tax list. Full name index

TN-0770 \$10.00

<u>CAMPBELL CO., TN - Deeds and Grants -</u> <u>1806-1810</u> - W.P.A. Records - 69 pgs - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2013

TN-1380 \$15.00

CAMPBELL CO., TN - Surveyors Records of Entries 1825-1833 - WPA Records - 146 pgs - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2012.

TN-1346 \$30,00

CAMPBELL COUNTY, TENNESSEE - Register's Book "C" 1817 - 1820 -

W.P.A. Records - 112 pages - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2016.

This volume contains the records of deeds for the years given. Deed Records are very important in research as

they give details about the people and lands that may not be found anywhere else.

TN-1393 \$30.00

<u>CAMPBELL CO TN MARRIAGE</u> <u>RECORDS - November 1898-March 1903</u>

- Misty Smith - 200 pgs - perfect bound - 8.5 x 11 inches - brides index - alphabetical by groom - 2005 TN-1296 \$35.00

<u>CAMPBELL CO., TN REGISTER'S BOOK " D"</u> - 1820-1826 WPA Records -

TN-0551 \$16.00

JOHN McCLELLAN'S SURVEY BOOK - 4TH
Survey District of TN 1808-1810 James L. Douthatthe plat survey book of the period for the counties of
Roane, Rhea, Overton, Campbell, Anderson and
Bledsoe Cos.
TN-0288 \$18.50

ENTRY BOOK - 5th Survey District Book C 1816-1823 - Grants Numbered 1601-2548 See notes in Anderson Co., TN TN-0397 \$29.50

CAMPBELL COUNTY TN BIOGRAPHIES - a reprint of the Goodspeed's history and biographical study of this county - 1887 originally - full name index - 14 pgs TN-0466 \$4.00

CANNON CO TN

CANNON COUNTY, TENNESSEE MARRIAGE RECORDS - Volume A

1850 - 1866 - W. P. A. Records - 125 pages - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2020.

In this collection, they are presented in the order they were entered into the County Court records.

TN-1461 \$34.50

CANNON CO TN MARRIAGE RECORDS 1838-

1899 Helen L, Rogers - 262 pgs - soft Cover - alphabetical TN-0585 \$35.00

CANNON CO TN MINUTE BOOK A - 1836-1841 WPA Records - 323 pages

TN-0636 \$40.00

CANNON COUNTY, TENNESSEE RECORDS -

disc contains the Marriages 1838-1899, Minute Book A 1836-1841, Will Book A 1836-1895 and the Goodspeed's Biographies.

CD-0037 \$30.00

ABSTRACT OF CANNON CO TN WILL BOOK Volume A 1836-1895 Gladys Carlson -

TN-0453 \$12.50

CANNON CO TN BIOGRAPHIES - a reprint of the Goodspeed's history and biographical study of this county - 1887 originally - full name index - 13 pgs.

TN-0467 \$3.50

CD-0037 - CANNON CO., TN RECORDS - On this single disc are the above four books.

CD-0037 \$30.00

CARROLL CO TN

CARROLL CO., TN - Guardian Account Records 1842-1845 - WPA Records - 144 pgs - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2012.

TN-1348 \$30.00

<u>CARROLL CO., TN COURT MINUTES 1843-</u> <u>1850</u> - WPA RECORDS - 500 pgs - perfect bound TN-1059 \$50.00

CARROLL CO TN BIOGRAPHIES - a reprint of the Goodspeed's history and biographical study of this county - 1887 originally - full name index - 58 pgs TN-0468 \$12.00

CARTER CO TN

CD-0038 - CARTER CO., TN RECORDS - Found on this single disc are the 1836 Tax List, Sinking Creek Baptist Church Minutes, Court of Pleas 1819-1820, County Minute Book 1826-1829, Tombstones and Wills 1794-1847.

CD-0038 \$45.00

1836 CARTER CO CIVIL DISTRICTS
AND TAX LISTS James L. Douthat - the
1836 map of the civil districts and descriptions
given the State Legislature for these civil
districts plus the 1796 - 1800 tax lists for
Carter Co. Full name index.

TN-0771 \$10.00

MAP OF CARTER CO TN - $1796 - 11 \times 17$ - full color - a reconstruction of the original boundaries of the county overlaying a contemporary map for research.

MP-CR35 \$10.00

CARTER CO., TN - Records of Six Baptist Associations 1832-1841 - W. P. A. Records -85 pages - perfect bound - full name index of each set of association minutes - reprinted 2017

These records a collection of information taken from the meetings and minutes of the six different associations of the Baptist Church at the time in the area. These six are: French Broad 1836 and 1839 - Holston 1834 - Mulberry Gap 1839 and 1841 - Tennessee 1832 and 1834 - Nolachucky 1832, 1833, and 1834 and Washington 1839. Each

set of records is index with full name of each person mentioned. TN-1431 \$24.00

SINKING CREEK BAPTIST CHURCH RECORDS 1783 - 1905 WPA Records TN-0902 \$35.00

CARTER CO., TN - Minutes of Court of Pleas & Quarter Sessions 1804-1805 - 168 pages - soft cover - full name index - 2014 TN-1394 \$35.00

<u>CARTER CO TN COURT OF PLEAS - Volume</u> <u>2 1819-1820</u> - WPA RECORDS - 126 pgs - perfect bound TN-1045 \$27.50

<u>CARTER CO TN MINUTES OF COUNTY</u> <u>COURT - Volume 4 1826 - 1829 WPA Records - soft cover - 235 pgs -indexed TN-0573 \$35.00</u>

CARTER COUNTY, TENNESSEE - TOMBSTONE INSCRIPTIONS - W. P. A. Records - 73 pages - full name index - soft cover - reprinted 2017

In the late 1930s when the W. P. A. group were working little vandalism had taken place, so these have become a very good source of burial places for many of the older citizens of the county

TN-1432 \$20.00

WATAUGA RESERVOIR CEMETERIES
James L. Douthat - 160 pgs - soft cover full name
index -maps/plats - The TVA records of cemeteries
involved in the Watauga Reservoir flooding. The
plat map of each of the cemeteries flooded as they
were showing graves and their relationship to each
other. Contains the names and dates of each grave
as found in the files of TVA.

TN-0575 \$28,50

CARTER CO TN BIOGRAPHIES - a reprint of the Goodspeed's history and biographical study of this county - 1887 originally - full name index - 18 pgs. TN-0469 \$5.00

 CARTER CO TENNESSEE WILLS AND IN

 VENTORIES
 1794-1847 abstract - 35 pgs - soft cover
 TN-0057 \$7.50

CHEATHAM CO TN

CHEATHAM CO TN - BIBLE AND TOMB-STONE RECORDS - WPA Records - 150 pgs soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2011 TN-1333 \$30,00

CHEATHAM CO TN WILLS AND INVENTORIES - Vol A 1856-1871 WPA Records - full text - added index. T N - 0 5 8 8 \$ 4 5 . 0 0

MARRIAGE RECORDS OF CHEATHAM CO.
TN - Volume A 1856-1897 WPA Records - Indexed
TN-0637 \$12.50

CHEATHAM CO TN BIOGRAPHIES - a reprint of the Goodspeed's history and biographical study of this county - 1887 originally - full name index - 58 pgs
TN-0470 \$12.00

CHESTER CO TN

<u>CHESTER CO TN TOMBSTONE</u> <u>RECORDS</u> - WPA - 40 pgs - soft cover full name index - 2011

TN-1332 \$10.00

A BRIEF HISTORY OF CHESTER CO., TN - Then and Now - S. E. Reid - 32 pgs soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2011 TN-1324 \$8.50

CHESTER CO TN BIOGRAPHIES -- full name index - 17 pgs TN-0471 \$5.00

CLAIBORNE CO TN

<u>CLAIBORNE CO., TN - Marriage</u> <u>Records No. 2 - 1838-1850</u> - WPS Records -106 pgs - soft cover - full name index - 2014 TN-1395 \$25.00

1836 CLAIBORNE CO TN CIVIL
DISTRICTS AND TAX LISTS James L.
Douthat - the 1836 map of the Civil Districts
Full name index TN-0772 \$10.00

<u>CLAIBORNE CO TN INDEX TO DEEDS</u> <u>- 1801-1865</u> - WPA RECORDS TN-1128 \$35.00

CLAIBORNE CO TN WILL BOOK A
1837 - 1846 WPA Records - 271 pgs perfect bound
TN-0901 \$35.00

CLAIBORNE CO TN COURT OF
PLEAS AND QUARTER SESSION
MINUTE BOOK 1819-1821 WPA Records
- full text - full name index.
TN-0548 \$35.00

ENTRY BOOK - 5TH Survey District Book A - Grants 1-800 See notes in Anderson Co., TN

TN-0452 \$25.00

ENTRY BOOK - 5th Survey District Book C 1816-1823 - Grants Numbered 1601-2548 See notes in Anderson Co., TN TN-0397 \$29.50

CLAIBORNE CO TN BIOGRAPHIES - a reprint of the Goodspeed's history and biographical study of this county - 1887 originally - full name index - 14 pages

TN-0472 \$4.00

CLAY CO TN

CLAY CO, TN - MARRIAGE BOOK A

1871-1873 - WPA - 44 pgs - soft cover - new full name index - reprinted 2011

TN-1323 \$10.00

CLAY CO TN - DEED RECORDS - WPA - 19 pgs - soft cover - full name index reprinted 2011 T N-1330 \$5.00

CLAY CO TN - BIBLE AND TOMB-STONE RECORDS - WPA - 60 pgs - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2011 TN-1331 \$13.00

CD-0039 CLAY CO., TN RECORDS - On this single disc are the Marriages 1871-1873, Deed, Bible Records and Tombstones.

CD-0039 \$10.00

CLAY COUNTY, TENNESSEE - SOME
CEMETERIES - W. P. A. Records - 23
pages - soft cover - full name index - 2021.
This collection of the W. P. A.
Records of Clay County were found in a
private collection of the original W. P. A.
Records. It contains just a few of the many
cemeteries in the county and are found
primarily around the count seat of Celina..

TN-1479 \$8.00

MAP OF CLAY CO TN CEMETERIES - 20 x 27 inches - full color - information taken from the USGS topo and Tennessee DOT maps. Shows the locations of cemeteries, churches, cities, towns, communities, roads, waterways, and other significant landmarks. Includes a listing of each cemetery.

MP-CR40 \$30.00

COCKE CO TN

1836 COCKE CO CIVIL DISTRICTS AND TAX LISTS James L. Douthat - the 1836 map of the Civil Districts and their description as returned to the State Legislature plus the 1839 tax list. Full name indexed. TN-0773 \$8.00

 1840 COCKE CO TN CENSUS

 TN-1264 \$12.50

 1850 COCKE CO TN CENSUS

 264 pgs
 TN-1269 \$50.00

1860 COCKE CO TN CENSUS 282 pgs TN-1267 \$40.00

COCKE COUNTY, TN BIOGRAPHIES - a reprint of the Goodspeed's history and biographical study of this county - 1887 originally-full name indexed TN-0473 \$4,00

COCKE COUNTY, TN - ENTRY BOOK - Volume "E" - 1853-1871 - W.P.A. Records -

36 pages - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2020.

The Entries in this volume describe the various surveys for land in the county.

TN-1464 \$11.50

COFFEE CO TN

TIMS FORD RESERVOIR - 63 pages soft cover - full name index - maps TN-1302 \$14.50

COFFEE CO., TN - Marriage Records Vol. 1 Book A 1853-1862 - James L. Douthat - 73 pgs soft cover - full name index - 2012 TN-1359 \$15.50

CD-0004 COFFEE CO., TN Marriage Records

Vol. 1 Book A 1853-1862 - Includes the original court book and the transcription of those records.

CD-0004 \$10.00

COFFEE CO., TN - Marriage Records Book 2 1863-1870 - 100 pgs - soft cover full name index - 2014

Names of the couple, dates of wedding and license and sometimes the official. TN-1401 \$22.50

COFFEE CO., TN - Bonds and Settlements 1858 - 1869 - W.P.A. Records - 42 pgs - soft cover - full name index TN-1351 \$9.50

COFFEE CO TN WILL BOOK 1 1833-1860 - WPA Records TN-1127 \$22.00

BEAN'S CREEK CHURCH RECORDS 1857-1917 - WPA RECORDS - including a listing and map of the cemetery. TN-1048 \$10.00

COFFEE CO TN BIOGRAPHIES - a reprint of the Goodspeed's history and biographical study of this county - 1887 originally - full name index - 50 pgs TN-0474

\$10.00

CROCKETT CO TN

CROCKETT, CO., TN - Marriages
Records 1872-1875 - WPA Records - 60 pgs
- full name index - 2014
TN-1396 \$15.00

CROCKETT CO., TN - Marriage Records 1875-1877 - WPA Records - 50 pgs - full name index - 2014

Includes the usual information for this time period. TN-1397 \$11.00

CROCKETT CO., TN - MARRIAGE
RECORDS 1884-1886 - WPA - 56 pgs - soft
cover - full name index - reprinted 2011
TN-1329 \$13.50

CROCKETT CO., TN - MARRIAGE
RECORDS 1886-1888 - WPA - 56 pgs - soft
cover - full name index - reprinted 2011
Same date as the above book.
TN-1328 \$13.50

CROCKETT CO TN BIOGRAPHIES - a reprint of the Goodspeed's history and biographical study of this county - 1887 originally - full name index - 37 pgs

TN-0475 \$9.50

CUMBERLAND CO TN

CUMBERLAND CO TENNESSEE
BIOGRAPHIES taken from the Compendium of
Biographies - indexed TN-0987 \$10.00

CUMBERLAND CO TN JOURNAL B - 1856-1860
WPA Records - The full text of this deed record for
Cumberland Co. TN-0549 \$8.50

CUMBERLAND CO TN ENTRY TAKERS
BOOK 2 1856-1891 WPA Records - A verbatim record
as transcribed by the WPA workers.
TN-0550 \$7.50

DAVIDSON CO TN

MAP OF DAVIDSON & GREENE COS TN - 1783 11 x 17 - full color - the boundaries of these two counties in the development of Tennessee in 1783 over-laying a contemporary map to give directions by today's standards.

MP-CR30 \$10.00

1812 DAVIDSON CO TN TAX LIST TN-1157 \$10.00

<u>DAVIDSON</u> <u>CO.,</u> <u>TN - Wills and Inventories - Vol. 3 - 1805-1811</u> - W.P.A. Records - 134 pgs - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2014.

TN-1386 \$30.00

DECATUR CO TN

DECATUR CO., TN - Marriage Book 1 - 1869-1874 - W.P.A. Records - 74 pages - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2016

Contains the full records as found in the courthouse. TN-1415 \$16.50

<u>#1 1846-1860</u> - WPA - 34 pgs - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2011

TN-1336 \$8.50

<u>DECATUR CO., TN RECORD BOOK 3</u> 1854-1857 - WPA - 64 pgs - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2011 TN-1327 \$15.00

DECATUR CO TN BIOGRAPHIES - a reprint of the Goodspeed's history and biographical study of this county - 1887 originally - full name index - 21 pgs

TN-0476 \$5.00

DEKALB CO TN

1839 DEKALB CO TN TAX LIST - James L. Douthat - 16 pgs - soft cover - 8.5 x 11 inches - full name index - 2005

TN-1280 \$8.50

 DEKALB
 CO
 TN
 GENEALOGY
 FROM

 ADMINISTRATOR'S
 SETTLEMENT
 BOOKS

 1846-1907
 Buttle Moore
 Majors - 86 pgs - full name

 Index
 TN-0577 \$13.50

DEKALB CO TN BIOGRAPHIES - a reprint of the Goodspeed's history and biographical study of this county - 1887 originally - full name index - 47 pgs TN-0477 \$10.00

DICKSON CO TN

1820 DICKSON CO TN CENSUS

TN-0090 \$5.00

DICKSON CO., TN - Marriage Records 1838-1848 - W.P.A. Records - 70 pgs - soft cover - full name index - 2016

TN-1422 \$15.00

<u>DICKSON CO., TN - Negro Marriages 1865</u>
<u>- 1881</u> - W.P.A. Records - 35 pgs - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2013

Contains the names of the couple, official and date. TN-1375 \$8.00

DICKSON CO., TN - 1836 Civil Distrist and 1839 Tax Listing - James L. Douthat - 33 pgs full name index - soft cover - 2012 TN1347 \$7.50

<u>DICKSON CO TN BIOGRAPHIES</u> -- full name index - 57 pages TN-0478 \$12.00

DYER CO TN

1836 DYER CO TN CIVIL DISTRICTS AND TAX LISTING - James L. Douthat - soft cover - full name index TN-1263 \$6.00

DYER CO TN WILLS - Volume A 1853-1893 - WPA Records - 346 pgs - perfect bound - 8.5 x 11 inches - full name index TN-1298 \$65,00

DYER CO TN BIOGRAPHIES a reprint of the Goodspeed's history and biographical study of this county - 1887 originally - full name index - 60 pgs.

TN-0479 \$12.00

FAYETTE CO TN

FAYETTE CO TN MARRIAGES 1838-1857 - W.P.A. Records - 134 pgs - soft cover full name index - reprinted 2013 TN-1382 \$28.50

FAYETTE CO TN BIOGRAPHIES - a reprint of the Goodspeed's history and biographical study of this county - 1887 originally - full name index - 67 pgs TN-0480

\$14.50

FENTRESS CO TN

EARLY SETTLERS OF FENTRESS CO TN Wanda S. Hatfield - contains the full census of the 1830, 1840 and 1850 years in addition there is an 1833 enumeration plus 1832 and 1986 maps. Indexed TN-0336 \$25,00

1860 FENTRESS CO TN CENSUS TN-0946 \$35.00

1870 FENTRESS CO TN CENSUS TN-0587 \$10.00

<u>1900 FENTRESS CO TN CENSUS</u> TN-0535 \$35.00

<u>1910 FENTRESS CO TN CENSUS</u> TN-0459 \$28.50

1920 FENTRESS CO TN CENSUS TN-0933 \$45.00

FENTRESS CO TN MINUTE BOOK 1 1842- 1844 WPA Records - 231 pgs perfect bound
TN-0909 \$35.00

FENTRESS COUNTYTN DEED BOOKS A & B 1824-1838 WPA Records - 106 pgs - perfect bound

\$16.50

1872 FENTRESS CO TN TAX LIST Wanda S. Hatfield - contains the District by District listing plus the Circuit Court Docket listing of information on the taxes. Indexed TN-0534 \$18.50

ENTRY BOOKS OF FENTRESS CO TN Volumes A, B, & C 1824-1901 Wanda S. Hatfield - 97 pgs full name index TN-0460 \$24.00

FRANKLIN CO TN

TIMS FORD RESERVOIR - 63 pages - soft cover - full name index - maps

Contains the maps of the cemeteries moved and the reinternment cemeteries.

TN-1302 \$14.50

1820 FRANKLIN CO TN CENSUS TN-0094 \$5.50

1860 FRANKLIN CO TN CENSUS - Annotated Frances Ingmire - 222 pgs FI-0031 \$50.00

1900 FRANKLIN CO TN CENSUS INDEX TN-0455 \$9.50

FRANKLIN CO TN ABSTRACT OF WILLS 1808-1875 Frances Ingmire - 116 pgs FI-0034 \$32.50

FRANKLIN CO TN WILLS 1876-1891 FI-0083 \$12.50

1837 TENNESSEE VOLUNTEERS the report to the 25th Congress of the U.S. on those called into military service against the Indian wars in Florida from Tennessee. Most of the men did not serve but this roster was drawn up from those who volunteered from Franklin County, TN. Full name index.

TN-0857 S8.50

FRANKLIN CO TN BIOGRAPHIES - a reprint of the Goodspeed's history and biographical study of this county - 1887 originally - full name index - 47 pgs TN-0481 \$10.00

FRANKLIN CO TN - COUNTY COURT MINUTES - Volume 2 - 1832-1837 WPA - 285 pgs - perfect bound - new index

TN-0999 \$45.00

GIBSON CO TN

GIBSON CO TN BIOGRAPHIES - a reprint of the Goodspeed's history and biographical study of this county - 1887 originally -full name index - 100 pgs TN-0482 \$20.00

GILES CO TN

1820 GILES CO TN CENSUS

TN-0097 \$5.00

1836 GILES CO., TN CIVIL DISTRICTS AND
TAX LIST - James L. Douthat - 41 pgs - soft
cover - full name index - 8.5 x 11 inches - 2004
TN-1276 \$10.00

** GILES CO TN - MINUTE BOOK -Vol C - 1816-1817 - WPA Records - 114 pgs soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2011 TN-1334 \$24.50

GILES CO TN HISTORY
McCallum - 140 pgs - perfect bound

FRANKLIN COUNTY, TENNES-SEE RECORDS - included on this disc are the records of the Tims Ford Reservoir, 1820, 1860, 1900 census, Wills 1808-1875, Wills 1876-1891, Goodspeed's biographies and the Court Minutes 1832-1837.

CD-0040 \$35.00

TN-0888 \$28.50

GILES CO'TN MISCELLANEOUS WILLS
1830-1857 WPA records - 134 pgs of alphabetical listings of the various wills - not necessarily complete TN-0589 \$20.00

GILES CO TN - COUNTY COURT MINUTES BOOK H 1823-1825 WPA Records 443 pgs - full name index

TN-0590 \$50.00

GILES CO TN BIOGRAPHIES - a reprint of the Goodspeed's history and biographical study of this county - 1887 originally - full name index - 49 pgs TN-0483 \$10.00

GRAINGER CO TN

CD-0044 - Grainger Co., TN Records contains 1836 Civil Districts, Various Record
as Guardian Bonds, Orphan Records,
Cherokee Reservoir Graves, 1815 Tax Lists,
Loose Will Book, Court of Pleas 1802-1812
and Biographies CD-0044 \$30.00

GRAINGER CO., TN - Marriage Records 1796-1837 - W.P.A. Records - 150 pages perfect bound - full name index - reprinted 2016

Contains the information as found in the courthouse records.

TN-1408 \$34.00

GRAINGER CO., TN - Loose Wills 1793-1834 - W.P. A. Records - 109 pgs - soft cover - full text - full name index

TN-1385 \$25.00

1836 GRAINGER CO CIVIL DISTRICTS AND TAX LISTS James L. Douthat - the 15 civil districts Full name index.

TN-0774 \$10.00

MAP OF GRAINGER CO TN CEMETERIES - 18 x 38 inches - full color-information taken from the USGS topo and Tennessee DOT maps showing the various towns, communities, waterways, cemeteries, churches, mills, etc. This is a great study guide for the area of Grainger Co.

MP-CR41 \$30.00

GRAINGER COUNTY, TENNESSEE - MARRIAGE RECORDS 1838 - 1857 - W.P.A. - 120 pages - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2018

These records were taken in 1939 from the Court House collection of marriages

for 1838 - 1857 and copied by hand by the W. P. A. workers at the end of the depression.

TN-1449 \$33.00

GRAINGER CO TN VARIOUS
RECORDS James L. Douthat - perfect
bound - indexed

TN-0967 \$15.00

CHEROKEERESERVOIRGRAVEREMOVALS- JamesL. Douthat - 222pages -s oft cover - maps - full name index.TN-1257 \$55.00

GRAINGER CO TN TAX LISTING 1814-1815 WPA Records - a listing as found in the original records with all information TN-0542 \$11.00

GRAINGER CO TN LOOSE WILL BOOK WPA Records - 106 pgs - perfect bound

TN-0879 \$18.50

GRAINGER CO TN MINUTES OF COURT OF PLEAS & QUARTER SESSIONS - Vol 2 1802-1812 WPA Records - 390 pgs full name index

TN-0572

\$55.00

<u>G R A I N G E R C O T N</u>

<u>APPRENTICESHIPS 1797-1875</u> Alan N.

Miller II - 32 pgs - perfect bound - indexed TN-1001 \$7.50

ENTRY BOOK - 5th Survey District Book
A - Grants 1-800 Diane E. Pedersen - see
notes in Anderson Co., TN TN-0452
\$25.00

ENTRY BOOK - 5th Survey District Book
C - 1816-1823 Grants 1601-2548 Diane E.

Pedersen - see notes in Anderson Co., TN
TN-0397 \$29.50

GRAINGER CO TN BIOGRAPHIES - a reprint of the Goodspeed's history and biographical study of this county - 1887 originally - full name index - 13 pgs TN-0484

\$3.50

GREENE CO TN

MAP OF GREENE & DAVIDSON COS TN - 1783 - 11 x 17 inches - full color - the original 1783 boundaries of these two counties are redrawn over a contemporary map to give directions and details of their

area of coverage. \$10.00

MP-CR30

GREENE COUNTY, TENNESSEE - COMPENDIUM - 1783 - 1799 - James L. Douthat - 106 pages - soft cover - alphabetical listing - 2018.

This collection of records for the time period help to establish the names of early settlers in the region. When created, Greene County went from Sullivan/Washington County south to the Georgia State Line on the north side of the Tennessee River. We know it extended that far south from a grant at the mouth of the Hiwassee River in present day Rhea County, Tennessee.

These records are taken from various sources such as grants, deeds, marriage records, church records, biographies, and general histories of the area. There are other records for this county but the dates do not match our parameters. Most of the records used were from our private collection of Tennessee material as well as from libraries and the State Archives. TN-1444 \$29.00

1805 GREENE CO., TN TAX LIST - 26 pgs - soft cover - alphabetical

TN-1374 \$7.50

CD-0021 - 1805 GREENE CO., TN TAX LIST - This disc contains the original pages of the list and the alphabetical listing of the names on it. CD-0021 \$8.50

CD-0045 - GREENE CO., TN RECORDS On this disc are the 1836 Civil District,
Court of Pleas 1810-1812, Court of Pleas
1826-1827, Tombstones, Marriage Licenses
and Biographies CD-0045 \$30.00

1836 GREENE CO TN CIVIL DISTRICTS
AND TAX LISTS James L. Douthat - the map
of the 1836 Civil Districts - Full name
indexed. TN-0775 \$10.00

GREENE CO., TN - County Court Records 1802 - 1804 - W.P.A. Records - 88 pgs - soft cover - full name index - 2016 TN-1421 \$18.50

MAP OF GREENE CO TN CEMETERIES
- 20 x 27 inches - full color - actually two
maps in one. One is of the county and one of
Greeneville itself. The information is taken
from the USGS topo and Tennessee DOT
maps. An index of the cemeteries is included.

MP-CR42 \$30.00

GREENE COUNTY, TENNESSEE - County Court Records 1802-1804 - W.P.A. Records - 88 pages - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2016.

These county court minutes reflect an important time in the history of the county as they give details of the every day running of the county. Here are many people coming to court for the usual activities within a county.

TN-1421 \$18.50

GREENE CO TN COURT OF PLEAS AND QUARTER SESSIONS 1810-1812 - W.P.A Record - 216 pgs - perfect bound - full name index - 8.5 x 11 inches - 2005 reprint TN-1284 \$40.00

GREENE CO TN - COURT OF PLEAS 1826-1827 WPA Records - 169 pgs - soft cover TN-1039 \$22.50

GREENE CO TN TOMBSTONE
RECORDS WPA Records - 458 pgs - perfect
bound TN-0911 \$55.00

GREENE CO TN MARRIAGES
LICENSES AND BONDS 1780-1837 WPA
Records - 440 pgs of information from the original records - full index

TN-0591 \$35.00

GREENE CO TN BIOGRAPHIES - full name index - 33 pgs. TN-0485 \$7.50

GRUNDY CO TN

GRUNDY CO TENNESSEE
BIOGRAPHIES taken from the Compendium
of Biographies TN-0988 \$10.00

GRUNDY CO TN MARRIAGES 1850-1874

James L. Douthat - taken from the original records prior to the courthouse fire.

TN-0015 \$10.00

GRUNDY CO TN WPA RECORDS Taken from the WPA records that were not completed in the early 1940's, contains Bible records, cemetery and some church records - full name index.

TN-0537 \$18.00

GRUNDY CO., TN - Estate Settlement Book 1852-1895 - WPA Records - 46 pgs - full name index - 2014

A transcription of the full record of the settlements found in the Court House.

TN-1398 \$11.00

GRUNDY CO COURT MINUTES 1844-1855 WPA Records - 171 pgs of the full text of information found in the original. TN-0683 \$25.00 GRUNDY COUNTY, TN WILL BOOK 1838-1874 WPA Records - 51 pgs of the full text of the original records.

TN-0684 \$15.00

CD-0046 - GRUNDY CO., TN RECORDS

- The above five books are found on this one disc.

CD-0046 \$20.00

HAMBLEN CO TN

BENT CREEK CHURCH MINUTES 1786-1844 - W.P.A Record - 87 pages - soft cover - full name index - 8.5 x 11 inches reprinted 2005 TN-1289 \$15.00

HAMBLEN CO., TN - Minutes of the Cincinnati, Cumberland Gap & Charleston RR 1854-1860 - WPA Records - 66 pgs - full name index - 2014 TN-1399 \$15.00

HAMBLEN CO TN TOMBSTONE RECORDS

WPA Records - 282 pgs - perfect bound TN-0912 \$37.50

 HAMBLEN
 CO
 TN
 MARRIAGE

 BOOKS 1-5
 1870-1888

 James L. Douthat
 TN-0026 \$10.00

HAMBLEN CO TN BIOGRAPHIES - a reprint of the Goodspeed's history and biographical study of this county - 1887 originally - full name index - 22 pgs

TN-0486

\$5.00

CHEROKEE RESERVOIR GRAVE
REMOVALS - James L. Douthat - 222
pages - soft cover - maps - full name index.
TN-1257 \$55.00

CD-0047 - HAMBLEN CO., TN RECORDS - The above five volumes are found on this one disc. CD-0047 \$25.00

HAMILTON CO TN

1904 BIOGRAPHY AND
ACHIEVEMENTS OF THE
COLORED CITIZENS OF
CHATTANOOGA - J. Bliss White - 102
pages - perfect bound - full name index.
TN-1277 \$33.00

1836 HAMILTON CIVIL DISTRICTS
AND TAX LISTS James L. Douthat - Full
name indexed. TN-0776 \$10.00

OCOEE LAND DISTRICT MAPS - James L. Douthat - 204 pgs - soft cover - full name index - 2013 TN-1383 \$45.00

CD-0026 OCOEE LAND DISTRICT MAPS

This disc contains both the original maps and the transcription of those tracts.

CD-0026 \$30.00

EARLY SETTLERS OF HAMILTON CO
TN James L. Douthat - the full text of the 1830, 1840 and 1850 census with notes of many of the persons in the 1850 census.
TN-0058 \$25.00

1860 HAMILTON CO TN CENSUS James L. Douthat - Indexed TN-0398 \$20.00

CONFEDERATE SOLDIERS OF HAMILTON CO TN - Nathaniel Cheairs Hughes, Jr and John C. Wilson - 242 pgs - full name index - perfect bound.

TN-1160 \$40.00

THE DAILY REBEL - Volume 1 #279 - transcribed by Bettye J. Broyles - 55 pgs - soft cover TN-1214 \$6.00

ROSTER OF CSA SOLDIERS BURIED IN CHATTANOOGA reprint of an 1894 listing of men from various states who are now buried in the area. TN-0054 \$3.50

1890CONFEDERATEVETERANSREUNION- 245 pgs - perfect bound - fullname index.A reprint of the July 1890 TheChattanoogaTimesandThe ChattanoogaDaily TimesTN-1246

BIRD'S EYE VIEW OF CHATTANOOGA

- 1871 - 22 X 30 inches - four colors - a
panoramic map view of the city of
Chattanooga in 1871 showing points of
interest and a directory of some of the
important locations. MP-CR16 \$30.00

STRAINS FROM A DULCIMORE - Emma Bell Miles - 123 pgs - perfect bound TN-1213 \$9.95

MOUNTAIN IMAGES - compiled by James L. Douthat - 100 years of photographs of the Signal Mountain/Walden's Ridge area of Hamilton, Sequatchie and Marion Counties.

TN-1118 \$11.50

MEMOIR OF CATHARINE BROWN - Cherokee Rufus Anderson - perfect bound - indexed GN-0153 \$18.50

CHATTANOOGA TRIVIA - John Shearer -140 pgs - four color soft cover - indexed TN-1174 \$9.95

HAMILTON CO TN MARRIAGE BOOK 1

1853-1870 James L. Douthat

TN-0069 \$20.00

HAMILTON COTN MARRIAGE BOOK 2

1864-1874 James L. Douthat

TN-0141 \$20.00

HAMILTON COTN MARRIAGE BOOK 3

1874-1880 James L. Douthat

TN-0959 \$20.00

HAMILTON CO TN - WILL BOOK 1

1862-1892 James L. Douthat - full text indexed - 228 pgs TN-0995 \$35.00

THE STORY OF THE GENERAL - a reprint of the story of the great locomotive chase and its participants, map, biographical sketches of those involved.

TN-0142 \$3.50

CHICKAMAUGA RESERVOIR CEMETERIES James L. Douthat - the TVA

records of grave and cemetery removals of the TN-0131 \$20.00

OF OCOEE ABSTRACTS DISTRICTEARLY LAND RECORDS -ENTRIES Lucille McClure - 134pages - two

TN-0458 \$25.00

HAMILTON CO TN ENTRY TAKERS BOOK 1824 - 1897 WPA Records - 257 pgs -

full text - full name index

TN-0638 \$35.00

CHATTANOOGA [TN] 1885 - An unusual promotional piece written at the time by various leaders of the community to express to outsiders the advantages of locating in the area of Chattanooga, Tennessee.

TN-0895 \$17.50

SANBORN MAP OF CHATTANOOGA -

1885 - 19 X 23 inches - color reproduction.

This map is a great compliment to the book "Chattanooga in 1885" TN-0895. MP-KG01 \$20.00

HANCOCK CO TN

HANCOCK CO TN BIOGRAPHIES - a

reprint of the Goodspeed's history and biographical study of this county - 1887 originally - full name index - 15 pgs TN-0487 \$3.50

HARDEMAN CO TN

HARDEMAN CO TN COUNTY COURT MINUTES- Vol 2 1827 - 1829 WPA Records - 235 pgs -full text - indexed

TN-0592 \$28.50

HARDEMAN CO TN CEMETERY CHECK LIST WPA Records - a listing of the cemeteries as they existed in the late 1930's - no records of individual graves TN-0593 \$5.00

HARDEMAN CO TN BIOGRAPHIES -TN-0488

full name index - 97 pages \$19.50

<u>CD-0050</u> - <u>HARDEMAN</u> <u>CO.,</u> <u>TN</u> <u>RECORDS</u> - The above three volumes are found on this single disc.

CD-0050 \$10.00

HARDEMAN COUNTY, TENNESSEE -LOOSE MARRIAGES 1823 - 1838 - W. P.

A. Records - 58 pages - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2018.

These "Loose Marriages" were gathered by the W. P. A. Workers in the late 1930's and early 1940's. Included with the bride and groom is the name of the official as well as the date the license was issued and the date of the marriage itself. TN-1450 \$16.50

HARDIN CO TN

THE HISTORY OF HARDIN CO TN

B. G. Brazelton - 117 pgs - perfect bound full name index - reprint TN-1207 \$6.50

PICKWICK LANDING RESERVOIR **CEMETERIES** James L. Douthat - TVA records of grave and cemetery removals plats

TN-0140 \$12.00

KENTUCKY LAKE RESERVOIR

CEMETERIES - Vol 3 James L. Douthat -TVA records of the grave and cemetery removals of the area with plats of original cemeteries - indexed.

TN-0204 \$35.00

HARDIN CO TN BIOGRAPHIES - a reprint of the Goodspeed's history and

biographical study of this county - 1887 originally - full name index -28 pgs TN-0489

\$6.50

HAWKINS CO TN

MAP OF HAWKINS AND SUMNER COS

TN - 1786 - 11 x 17 - full color - a redrawing of the original boundaries of these two counties as they were in 1786 overlaying a contemporary map to give directions and understanding. MP-CR31 \$10.00

MAP OF HAWKINS - 1790 - 11 x 17 inches - full color - there were boundary changes from 1786 to 1790 for Hawkins Co. These are reflected on this map from the one above. MP-CR37 \$10.00

HAWKINS CO., TN 1836 CIVIL DISTRICT MAP - 11 X 17 - full color - by MP-CR515a \$15.00 Jim Jackson

1836 HAWKINS CO TN CIVIL DISTRICTS AND TAX LISTS James L. Douthat - Full name indexed.

TN-0777 \$10.00

HAWKINS COUNTY, TENNESSEE -MARRIAGE RECORDS Volume 1 - 1820

-1846 - W. P. A. - 22 pages - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2018

The very early marriages of Hawkins are unbound and loose. There are some back into the 18th century but there are very few. We have presented these from TN-1445 \$10.00 Volume 1.

CHEROKEE RESERVOIR GRAVE

REMOVALS - James L. Douthat - 222 pages - soft cover - maps - full name index. TN-1257 \$55.00

HAWKINS, CO TN DEED BOOK 1 1788-

1800 WPA Records - full text - full name TN-0552 \$45.00 index.

HAWKINS CO TN GENERAL INDEX OF **DEEDS VOLUME 1 1788-1861** WPA Records - the grantee/grantor index of the deeds for this time period.

TN-0568 \$55.00

HAWKINS CO TENNESSEE WILL BOOK 1786-1864 Eugenia L. Messick, a full

transcription - full name index

TN-0594 \$30.00

HAWKINS CO TN MISCELLANEOUS

RECORDS WPA Records - 84 pgs - perfect TN-0913 \$15.00 bound

HAWKINS CO TN COURT MINUTES Nov 1827 - Aug 1828 WPA Records - 59 pgs

- perfect bound

TN-0914 \$12.50

<u>HAWKINS CO TN CIRCUIT COURT</u> <u>MINUTES 1817 - 1845 WPA Records - 106</u> pgs - perfect bound TN-0915 \$16.50

HAWKINS COUNTY TN CIRCUIT
COURT MINUTES 1810-1821 WPA Records
- 310 pgs - perfect bound

TN-0916 \$45.00

HAWKINS COUNTY TN CIRCUIT COURT MINUTES 1822-1825 WPA Records - 150 pgs - perfect bound

TN-0917 \$22.50

HAWKINS CO TN CHANCERY COURT
MINUTES 1825-1845 Zoie Lynne Bowen Full Text from WPA - index added - bound in
two volumes TN-1040 \$65.00

HAWKINS CO TN - COUNTY COURT MINUTES 1830-1837 - Sally Hayes - full text from WPA - index added

TN-1000 \$42.50

HAWKINS CO TN BIOGRAPHIES - a reprint of the Goodspeed's history -full name index - 23 pgs TN-0490 \$5.00

HAWKINS CO., TN RECORDS

Districts and Tax List

Located on this disc are the following records for Hawkins Co., TN: 1836 Hawkins Co., TN Civil

Hawkins Co., TN Miscellaneous Records

Hawkins Co., TN Court Minutes 1827-1828

Hawkins Co., TN County Court Minutes 1830-1837

CD-0019 \$12.50

HAWKINS COUNTY, TENNESSEE - COMPENDIUM - 1786 - 1900 - By James L. Douthat - 97 pages - soft cover - alphabetical - 2021.

In this volume are the names and date of the entry with a reference as to where this little tidbit was found in the vast store of date available. It is, primarily, information prior to 1800, but we did include children who were bound out and these extend into the twentieth century.

TN-1453 \$27.00

HAYWOOD CO TN

1836 HAYWOOD CO TN CIVIL DISTRICTS & TAX LISTING - James

L. Douthat - a new drawing of the county civil districts and a listing of the taxes within each district. TN-1260 \$10.00

HAYWOOD COUNTY, TENNESSEE - Marriage Records 1859 - 1866 - 80 pages - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2016

In these records, you will find usual records for Tennessee marriages, i.e. the names of the bride/groom with the name of those official and witness/ bondsmen. Two dates are usually given, that is the date the license is issued and the date of the wedding. This is all that any of the records for this time period will contain.

TN-1424 \$17.50

HAYWOOD CO., TN - Court Minutes 1826-1830 - WPA - 362 pgs - soft cover full name index. TN01402 \$60.00

HAYWOOD CO TN COUNTY COURT MINUTES 1834-1840 WPA Records -352 pgs full text - indexed TN-0595 \$40.00

HAYWOOD CO TN MISCELLANEOUS RECORDS - WPA Records - 72 pgs - perfect bound -

These records include cemetery and family records. Indexed.

TN-0954 \$18.00

HAYWOOD CO TN BIOGRAPHIES a

reprint of the Goodspeed's history and biographical study of this county - 1887 originally - full name index - 38 pgs TN-0491

\$8.00

HENDERSON CO TN

HENDERSON CO., TN - 1836 Civil Districts and Tax Listing - James L. Douthat - 28 pgs - soft cover - map - full name index - 2012. TN-1341 \$6.50

MADISON COUNTY, TENNESSEE - Guardian Renewal Bonds 1868-1879 - W.P.A. Records - 69 pgs - soft bound - full name index - reprinted 2015.

These records are official court records on the care and keeping of orphans. Each guardian was responsible for reporting to the courts the expenses and

other items needed for the upkeep and care of each child. In particular, these records give the age and parentage of each child.

TN-1406 \$15.00

KENTUCKY LAKE RESERVOIR

CEMETERIES - Vol 3 James L. Douthat the TVA removal records for graves and
cemeteries - contains plats of original
cemeteries and information on stones

TN-0204 \$35.00

<u>HENDERSON CO TN BIOGRAPHIES</u> - full name index - 32 pgs

TN-0492 \$7.50

HENRY CO TN

1836 HENRY CO TN TAX LISTING AND CIVIL DISTRICTS

TN-1044 \$10.00

HENRY CO., TENNESSEE - TAXES 1833-1836 - W. P. A. Records - 148 pages soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2021.

Showing for what tax is counted are the acreage of land, polls, town lots, stores, taverns, stud jacks, carriages and wheels. Included the applications for licenses for the various merchants and shop keepers business.

TN-1477 \$40.00

KENTUCKY LAKE RESERVOIR
CEMETERIES - Vol 2 James L. Douthat the TVA grave and cemetery removal records
and plats. TN-0203 \$35.00

<u>HENRY CO TN BIOGRAPHIES</u> -- full name index - 69 pgs TN-0493 \$14.50

HICKMAN CO TN

HICKMAN CO., TN - Guardian Records 1844-1846 - W.P.A. Records - 65 pgs - soft cover - full name index - 2016 TN-1416 \$15.00

HICKMAN CO., TN - Guardian & Administrative Settlements - Vol. D 18471852 - W.P.A. Records - 130 pgs - soft cover - full name index - 2016
TN-1417 \$30.00

HICKMAN CO., TN - Bible, Family and Tombstones - WPA - 97 pgs - soft cover - full name index TN-1407 \$21.00

HICKMAN CO., TN BIBLE AND Cemetery Records - Vol. 2 - James L. Douthat - 25 pgs - soft cover - index

TN-1411 \$10.00

HICKMAN CO TN BIOGRAPHIES - a reprint of the Goodspeed's history and biographical study of this county - 1887 originally - full name index - 27 pgs TN-0494 \$5.50

HOUSTON CO TN

KENTUCKY LAKE RESERVOIR CEMETERIES Vol 2 James L. Douthat -the TVA grave and cemetery removal records -TN-0203 \$35.00 plats, index

HOUSTON CO TN BIOGRAPHIES -Goodspeed's history and biography of the various counties of Tennessee give this one for Houston Co. TN-0495 \$10.00

HUMPHREYS CO TN

1820 HUMPHREYS CO TN CENSUS TN-0103 \$5.00

MAP OF HUMPHREYS CO TN CEMETERIES - 20 x 27 inches - full color -A map showing the location of each of the many cemeteries in Humphreys County. MP-CR43 \$30.00

HUMPHREYS CO., TN - Marriage Records Vol. A 1864-1868 - WPA Records -56 pages - soft cover - full name index -TN-1343 \$12.00 reprinted 2012.

KENTUCKY LAKE RESERVOIR CEMETERIES - Vol 2 James L. Douthat the TVA grave and cemetery removals from the official records - including plats - index TN-0203 \$35.00

HUMPHREYS CO TN BIOGRAPHIES a reprint of the Goodspeed's history and biographical study - full name index - 111 TN-0496 \$20.00

JACKSON CO TN

JACKSON CO., TN - Ranger Book 1817 -1860 - W.P.A. Records - 79 pgs - soft cover full name index - reprinted 2013 TN-1376 \$17.00

1820 JACKSON CO TN CENSUS TN-0760 \$3.50 1836 JACKSON CO., TN AND CIVIL DISTRICTS AND TAX LISTS - James L. Douthat - 52 pgs. - full name index - perfect TN-1249 \$15.00

JACKSON CO., TN **RECORDS** - includes the 1836 Tax and Civil Districts, WPA Records, TN Volunteers 1837, 1820 Jackson Census

CD-0042 \$18.50

MAP OF JACKSON CO TN CEMETERIES - 24 x 36 inches - full color - a map showing most all of the features of the county like roads, towns, communities, mills, waterways, churches as well as the cemeteries. MP-CR44 \$30.00

JACKSON CO TN WPA RECORDS WPA Records - Full name index

TN-0546 \$20.001837

TENNESSEE VOLUNTEERS - the report to the 25th Congress of the U. S. of the Tennessee Militia called into service against the Indians in Florida in 1837 from Jackson County and others, Full name index.

TN-0857 \$8.50

JAMES CO TN

James County ceased to exist in 1919

JAMES COTN MARRIAGES 1913-1919 James L. Douthat - transcribed from the original records and indexed. TN-0067 \$10.00

JAMES CO TN BIOGRAPHIES - a reprint of the Goodspeed's biographical. Index has been added TN-0278 \$4.50

<u>JEFFERSON CO TN</u>

MAP OF JEFFERSON AND KNOX CO TN - 1792 - 11 x 17 inches, full color - the original boundaries of these two counties are redrawn overlaying a contemporary map to give directions and insight into their coverage in the beginning. MP-CR32 \$10.00

JEFFERSON CO., TN - MAURY ACADEMY 1818-1860 BOARD MINUTES - WPA Records - 36 pages - soft cover - full TN-1306 \$8.00 name index

JEFFERSON CO., TN - Scholastic Population 1841 - 1861 - W.P.A. Records -108 pgs - soft cover - full name index reprinted 2013 TN-1379 \$24.50

CHEROKEE RESERVOIR GRAVE REMOVALS - James L. Douthat - 222 pages - soft cover - maps - full name index. TN-1257 \$55.00

DUMPLIN BAPTIST CHURCH MINUTES 1797-1860 - from the WPA edition - indexed

TN-1053 \$23.00

JEFFERSON CO TN MISCELLANEOUS **RECORDS** - from the WPA handwritten files of records - 63 pgs - indexed - perfect bound TN-1062 \$15.00

1836 JEFFERSON CO TN CIVIL DISTRICTS AND TAX LISTS James L. Douthat - the 1836 Civil Districts in map and descriptions given with the 1836 tax lists. Full name index. TN-0778 \$10.00

JEFFERSON CO., TN RECORDS

Found on this disc are the following records for Jefferson Co., TN:

Jefferson Co., TN Miscellaneous

Records

Jefferson Co., TN Grant Book 1 -

1792-94

Jefferson Co., TN Will Book 1 -1792-1810

Jefferson Co., TN Will Book 2 -

1811-1826 Jefferson Co., TN Will Book 3 -

1826-1833

Jefferson Co., TN Will Book 4 -1833-1840

CD-0020 \$14.00

JEFFERSON CO TN GRANT BOOK 1 1792-1794 James L. Douthat - land records found in North Carolina before the State of Tennessee existed. Indexed

TN-0002 \$7.50

JEFFERSON COTN WILL BOOK 1 1792-1810 James L. Douthat - Indexed. TN-0005 \$7.50

JEFFERSON COTN WILL BOOK 2 1811-1826 James L. Douthat - Indexed TN-0049 \$12.50

JEFFERSON CO TN WILL BOOK 3 1826-1833 Toni Jollay Prevost - Indexed TN-0433 \$15.00

JEFFERSON CO TN WILL BOOK 4 1833-1840 Toni Jollay Prevost - index. TN-0434 \$20.00

JEFFERSON CO TN COURT MINUTES 1792-1795 WPA - full text - Indexed TN-0053 \$17.50

ENTRY BOOK - 5TH SURVEY DISTRICT BOOK A Grants Numbered 1 - 800 Diane E. Pedersen - see Anderson Co TN listing.

ENTRY BOOK - 5TH SURVEY DISTRICT BOOK C 1816-1823 - Grants Number 1601 -2548 Diane E. Pedersen - see Anderson Co. TN listing.

<u>JEFFERSON CO TN BIOGRAPHIES</u> a reprint of the Goodspeed's history- full name index - 42 pgs. TN-0497 \$9.50

<u>JEFFERSON</u> <u>CO</u> <u>GUARDIAN</u> <u>BONDS</u> <u>1805-1832</u> 48 pgs - indexed - perfect bound TN-0962 \$10.00

JOHNSON CO TN

1836JOHNSONCOTNCIVILDISTRICTSANDTAXLISTSJamesL.Douthat - the 1836 Civil Districts in map and descriptions is given with the 1836 tax list.Full name index.TN-0779 \$10.00

JOHNSON CO TN TAX LISTS 1836-1839

James L. Douthat - a listing district by district

- Indexed TN-0201 \$15.00

WATAUGA RESERVOIR CEMETERIES
James L. Douthat - 160 pgs - soft cover - full
name index - the TVA grave removal records
for the Watauga Lake with plats.
TN-0575 \$28.50

<u>JOHNSON</u> <u>CO</u> <u>TN</u> <u>BIBLE</u> <u>&</u> <u>TOMBSTONE</u> <u>RECORDS</u> WPA Records - 45 pgs of mixed records.

TN-0639 \$8.00

JOHNSON CO TN BIOGRAPHIES - a reprint of the Goodspeed's history- full name index - 10 pgs. TN-0498 \$3.00

JOHNSON COUNTY, TENNESSEE - Wills and Letters of Administration - Volume 1
Book 1 1827 - 1867 - W. P. A. Records - 96

pages - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2017. TN-1433 \$25.00

JOHNSON CO TN MARRIAGE BOOK 1 1838-1858 James L. Douthat - Indexed. TN-0013 \$12.50

KNOX CO TN

KNOX COUNTY - PROPERTY
OWNERS 1895 - copies from the Library
of Congress - 44 X 56 inches - color MPCR171 \$60.00

MAP OF KNOX AND JEFFERSON COS

TN - 1792 - 11 x 17 inches - full color - a
recreation of the original boundaries of these
two counties from 1792 overlaying a
contemporary map of the area to give fuller
details of those counties. MP-CR32
\$10.00

1836 KNOX CO CIVIL DISTRICTS AND TAX LISTS James L. Douthat - the 1836 map and descriptions of the Civil Districts as presented to the State Legislature as shown with the 1836 tax list. Full name indexed.

TN-0780 \$10.00

<u>KNOX CO TN COURT MINUTES #10</u>

1819-1820 - WPA RECORDS - 233 pgs perfect bound TN-1057 \$50.00

KNOX CO TN COURT MINUTES #20 -1854 - 1857 - WPA RECORDS - 356 pgs perfect bound - indexed

TN-1061 \$65.00

KNOX COUNTY, TENNESSEE - COUNTY COURT MINUTES BOOK 25 1869 - W.P.A. - 55 pages - soft covers - full name index - reprinted 2018.

This court made arrangements to have roads built, and changed as needed. It also received the reports of guardians and settlements of estates. A lot of records are given here.

TN-1447 \$15.50

KNOX CO TN TOMBSTONES - WPA
RECORDS - 252 pgs - perfect bound
Includes the First Presbyterian
Church, Greenwood, Macedonia and
numerous smaller family and church
cemeteries. TN-1058 \$55.00

KNOX CO TN SUPERIOR COURT
BOOK B 1797-1804 - WPA RECORDS 506 pgs - perfect bound - indexed.

TN-1060 \$80.00

KNOX COUNTY, TENNESSEE - WILL BOOK 1792-1803 - Guardian Book - W. P. A. Records - 152 pages - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2018

In these records you will find wills and the administration of guardians who were to follow the directives of the wills of those who were responsible for the young children involved in the guardianships. This is a great source of information on many of the youth of the day as they were cared for by other adults.

TN-1452 \$42.00

KNOX CO TN ESTATE BOOK 1 1792 - 1811 WPA Records - 272 pgs - perfect bound TN-0898 \$28.50

KNOX CO TN ESTATE BOOK 3 1818 - 1824 WPA Records - 336 pgs - perfect bound TN-0918 \$45.00

KNOX CO TN MARRIAGES 1792 - 1837 - WPA Records - 235 pages - perfect bound TN-0919 \$35.00

FORT LOUDON RESERVOIR
CEMETERIES James L. Douthat - the TVA
records of grave and cemetery removals, plats,
index TN-0274 \$18.00

LAKE CO TN

LAKE CO TN BIOGRAPHIES - a reprint of the Goodspeed's history and biographical study of this county - 1887 originally - full name index - 20 pgs TN-0499 \$5.00

LAUDERDALE CO TN

LAUDERDALE CO TN CO COURT
MINUTES - Vol 1 1836-1844 WPA Records
- 212 pgs - indexed - full text
TN-0596 \$25.00

LAUDERDALE CO, TN MARRIAGES -Vol. B - 1857-1860 WPA Records - full text indexed TN-0597 \$5.00

LAUDERDALE CO, TN BIOGRAPHIES - reprint of Goodspeed's History and Biographical records from 1887

TN-0500 \$11.00

LAWRENCE CO TN

1820 LAWRENCE CO., TN CENSUS - 15 pgs TN-1272 \$6.50

<u>LAWRENCE COUNTY, TENNESSEE -</u> <u>Marriage Records 1861-1866 - W.P.A.</u> Records - 47 pages - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2016.

In these records of marriages, the names of the bride/groom, official and bondsman are given with the dates the license is issued and the date of the wedding. This is about all you will ever find in Tennessee marriage records. TN-1419 \$11.50

LAWRENCE CO TN BIOGRAPHIES - a reprint of Goodspeed's History and Biographies from 1887

TN-0501 \$12.00

LEWIS CO TN

<u>LEWIS CO TN WPA RECORDS</u> WPA Records - TN-0544 \$15.00

EARLY DAYS IN LEWIS COUNTY -Katie Cooper - 16 pages - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2021 from W. P. A. Records

This volume is a brief history of the early beginning of the county as written by Katie Cooper and collected by the W. P. A. workers in the 1930s.

TN-1481 \$10.00

LEWIS CO TN BIOGRAPHIES - a reprint of the Goodspeed's history and biographical study of this county from the 1887 records.

TN-0502 \$3.00

LINCOLN CO TN

1820 LINCOLN CO TN CENSUS TN-0761 \$12.50

LINCOLN CO., TN TOMBSTONE

RECORDS - WPA - 45 pgs - soft cover - full
name index - reprinted 2011

TN-1338 \$10.00

1836 LINCOLN CO TN CIVIL DISTRICTS AND TAX LIST TN-1109 \$12,50

LINCOLN CO TN MARRIAGES 1838-1860 WPA Records TN-0640 \$35.00

<u>LINCOLN CO TN WILLS &</u>

<u>INVENTORIES 1809-1824</u> Frances Ingmire
- 90 pgs FI-0033 \$25.00

LINCOLN CO TN WILL BOOK 1827-1850 WPA Records - 246 pgs - full text TN-1113 \$50.00 LINCOLN CO TN - 1810 COURT OF
PLEAS WPA Records TN-1114
\$10.00

<u>LINCOLN CO TN COURT OF PLEAS</u> <u>1814-1817</u> WPA Records - 304 pgs TN-1116 \$65.00

LINCOLN CO TN MINUTE DOCKET BOOK 1 1811-1812 WPA Record - 75 pgs.

TN-1115 \$16.00

LINCOLN CO TN BIOGRAPHIES - a reprint of the 1887 Goodspeed's History and Biographies. TN-0503 \$14.00

LOUDON CO TN

LOUDON CO., TN - TOMBSTONE RECORDS - WPA - 281 pgs - soft cover full name index - reprinted 2011 TN-1337 - \$50.00

HIWASSEE LAND DISTRICT - James L. Douthat - 60 pgs - soft cover.

TN-1175 \$15.00

<u>LOUDON CO TN BIOGRAPHIES</u> - a reprint of the 1887 Goodspeed's History and Biographies. TN-0504 \$3.50

McMINN CO TN

McMINN CO., TN LOOSE
MARRIAGES 1821-1839 - WPA - 26 pgs
- soft cover - full name index - reprinted
2011

TN-1316 \$6.50

McMINN CO., TN - Marriage Records 1838-1848 - WPA Records - 89 pgs - full name index - 2014

TN-1400 \$20.00

McMINN CO., TN - MARRIAGE
BOOK "D" 1848 - 1859 - WPA - 88 pgs soft cover - full name index - reprinted
2011

TN-1317 \$18.50

CD-0054 McMINN CO., TN RECORDS
- Includes the marriages 1821-1848, Bible
Records, Cemetery, Church Minutes and
the Biographies. CD-0054 \$35.00

<u>HIWASSEE LAND DISTRICT</u> James L. Douthat - 60 pgs - soft cover - full name index

TN-1175 \$15.00

McMINN CO, TN WPA RECORDS WPA Records taken from the original handwritten version, contains Bible records, cemetery and church minutes. TN-0543 \$10.00

McMINN CO TN BIOGRAPHIES
Goodspeed's history and biographies.
TN-0282 \$7.50

ABSTRACTS OF OCOEE DISTRICT
EARLY LAND RECORDS - ENTRIES
Lucille McClure - 134 pages - two maps.
TN-0458 \$25.00

McNAIRY CO TN

McNAIRY CO TN BIOGRAPHIES - a reprint of the Goodspeed's history- full name index - 21 pgs. TN-0509 \$5.00

MACON CO TN

MACON CO., TN - BIBLE AND TOMB-STONE RECORDS - WPA - 28 pgs - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2011 TN-1326 \$7.50

MACON CO., TN - TRIAL DOCKET

1854-1874 - WPA - 22 pgs - soft cover - full
name index - reprinted 2011

TN-1321 \$6.50

MACON CO TN BIOGRAPHIES - a reprint of the Goodspeed's history - full name index - 27 pgs. TN-0505 \$6.50

MADISON CO TN

BIRD'S EYE VIEW OF JACKSON - 1870 - 24 x 36 inches - full color - a map drawn by Ruger showing the city as it was from an aerial view point in 1870.

MP-CR20 \$30.00

MADISON CO TN LOOSE MARRIAGE BONDS 1823-1832 WPA Records - from the original records and indexed to brides. TN-0536 \$5.00

MADISON COUNTY, TENNESSEE - COLORED MARRIAGES 1868-1871 - W.P.A. Records - 112 pages - perfect bound - full name index - reprinted 2017.

The material of this volume come right after the Civil War when the blacks were freed and legally able to unite in marriage. It is important to note that many of the parties, brides, grooms, bondsmen and even ministers and Justice of the Peace could not read and write, but all made their marks to the marriage license and bonds. TN-1429 \$30.00

MADISON CO TN MARRIAGE BOOK 2 1838-1847 WPA - taken from the original marriage book and full name index.

TN-0553 \$10.00

MADISON CO TN CO COURT MINUTES
- Volume 1 1821-1825 WPA Records -320
pages - a full text transcription of the original
material - indexed. TN-0598 \$45.00

MADISON CO., TN - Guardian Renewal Bonds 1868-1879 - WPA - 67 pgs - soft cover-full name index TN-1406 \$15.00

MADISON CO TN BIOGRAPHIES - a reprint of the Goodspeed's history and biographical study of this county - 1887 originally - full name index - 120 pgs

TN-0506 \$24.00

MARION CO TN

1830 MARION CO TN CENSUS - a part of the 1830 Sequatchie Valley Census. TN-0066 \$7.50

1836 MARION CO TN CIVIL DISTRICTS
AND TAX LISTS James L. Douthat - the
1836 map and descriptions of the county as
broken into civil districts required by the State
Legislature are given and the 1836 tax list. Full
name index. TN-0781 \$10.00

SEQUATCHIE VALLEY LAND
GRANTS - Primarily in the Nineteenth
Century - James L. Douthat - 103 pages soft cover - alphabetical listing of names index to names not in the alphabetical
listing. Giving the acreage and location of
each grant. TN-1466 \$27.50

OCOEE LAND DISTRICT MAPS - James L. Douthat - 204 pgs - soft cover - full name index - maps all redrawn for clarity

TN-1383 \$45.00

CD-0026 - Ocoee Land District Maps - this disc contains the original maps in PDF format and the above book of transcription.
CD-0026 \$30.00

SEQUATCHIE VALLEY RECORDS - Including three books - "Sequatchie Families" - "Sequatchie Bible Records" and "Revolutionary War Veterans".

CD-0009 \$15.00

1840 MARION CO TN CENSUS - a part of the 1840 Sequatchie Valley Census.

TN-0014 \$7.50

1850 MARION CO TN CENSUS

TN-0016 \$12.50

MARION CO TN CO COURT MINUTES

1842-1847 WPA Records - 169 pgs of the full text of the original - index.

TN-0706 \$20.00

REVOLUTIONARY WAR VETERANS
OF SEQUATCHIE VALLEY James L.
Douthat TN-1112 \$20.00

MARION CO TN DEED BOOK A 1817-1826 WPA Records - 205 pgs of the full text of the material as presented - indexed. TN-0704 \$18.50

MARION CO TN DEED BOOK B 1827-1830 - WPA Records - 344 pgs - full text of the original records - full name index. TN-0705 \$28.50

SEQUATCHIE FAMILIES - James L. Douthat - a collection of 81 biographical sketches of families TN-0024 \$15.00

MARION CO TN BIOGRAPHIES taken from the Compendium of Biographies TN-0989 \$12.50

SEQUATCHIE VALLEY BIBLE
RECORDS James L. Douthat - various
family Bibles - Indexed. TN-0055
\$10.00

ABSTRACTS OF OCOEE DISTRICT
EARLY LAND RECORDS - ENTRIES
Lucille McClure - 134 pages - two maps.
TN-0458
\$25.00

MARSHALL CO TN

MARSHALL CO TN BIOGRAPHIES - a reprint of the Goodspeed's history and biographical study of this County - 1887 originally - full name index - 62 pgs

TN-0507

\$13.50

MARSHALL COUNTY, TENNESSEE - Will Book Volume A 1835-1855 - W. P.

A. Records - 156 pages - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2017. TN-1434 \$40.00

MARSHALL CO., TN - Marriage
Bonds - Vol. 2 1849 - 1864 - WPA - 109
pgs - soft cover - index TN-1409
\$23.50

MAURY COTN

MAURY CO TENNESSEE
BIOGRAPHIES a reprint of the Goodspeed's history and biographies of Maury Co.
TN-0508 \$20.00

MAURY CO, TN WILLS - Vol. 1 Book B
1810-1825 WPA Records - perfect bound 470 pages TN-0601 \$55.00

MAURY CO TN - COURT MINUTES
BOOK 1 - 1808-1809 WPA Records -112
pgs of full text of the original material - full
name index TN-0600 \$16.50

MAURY CO TN - CHANCERY COURT MINUTES #2 1829-1838 WPA - 474 pgs index TN-0599 \$55.00

MEIGS CO TN

1850 MEIGS CO TN CENSUS TN-0047 \$10.00

CD-0055 MEIGS CO., TN RECORDS - Includes marriages from 1838-1857, guardian records, Court Order Book and Biographies.

CD-0055 \$35.00

MEIGS CO., TN - Marriages Vol 1 - 1838-1846 - WPA Records - 46 pgs - full name index - 2014

Contains the names of the couple, dates of the license and wedding with official.

TN-1390 \$10.00

<u>MEIGS CO., TN - Marriages Records Vol.</u> <u>2 -1846-1857</u> - WPA Records - 56 pgs - full name index - 2014 TN-1391 \$12.00

MEIGS CO., TN GUARDIAN RECORDS -29 pages - soft cover - full name index TN-1303 \$6.50

HIWASSEE LAND DISTRICT - James L.
Douthat - 60 pgs - soft cover - full name index
TN-1175 \$15.00

MEIGS CO TN BIOGRAPHIES - a reprint of Goodspeed's History of the County - indexed. TN-0283 \$5.00

A PERSONAL LOOK AT THE CIVIL WAR -

In Rhea and Meigs Counties, Tennessee The letters and diaries of veterans and their families TN-1141 \$35.00

RHEA & MEIGS CO TN IN THE CIVIL WAR V. C. Allen - 56 pgs - indexed

Gives the rosters of various units and some of the information about the war and veterans.

TN-0971 \$13.50

CHICKAMAUGA RESERVOIR
CEMETERIES James L. Douthat - the TVA
records of cemeteries involved in the flooding
of the Tennessee River. Each cemetery given
has the plat of the original and a catalog of the
persons involved whether moved or not.

TN-0131 \$20.00

WATTS BAR RESERVOIR CEMETERIES

James L. Douthat - a collection of the cemetery records in the Watts Bar Reservoir featuring a plat of the original cemetery and listing of those buried there, whether they are moved or not. Many other features. Indexed TN-0135 \$20.00

MEIGS CO TN ORDER BOOK Bettye J. Broyles - Full name indexed.

TN-0844 \$16.00

A COMPENDIUM OF RHEA AND MEIGS
COS TN 1808-1850 Bettye J. Broyles - an alphabetical listing of tax lists, census, marriage, and other court records.

TN-0199 \$45.00

1850-1900 CENSUS/MARRIAGE
RECORDS OF MEIGS CO, TN Bettye J.
Broyles - see description of the above book.
TN-0050 \$45.00

MONROE CO TN

1836 MONROE CO TN CIVIL DISTRICT AND TAX LISTING TN-0784 \$8.50

CD-0056 MONROE CO., TN RECORDS - This CD contains the marriage records from 1838-1845, tombstones, Will Book A 1825-1860, Chancery Court 1832-1842 and church records. CD-0056 \$40.00

MONROE CO., TN - Marriage Book 1 1838-1843 - WPA Records - 72 pgs - full name index - 2014 TN-1389 \$15.00 MONROE CO., TN - Marriage Book 2 - 1843-1845 - W.P.A. Records - 31 pgs - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2013 TN-1377 \$7.50

HIWASSEE LAND DISTRICT - James L. Douthat - 60 pgs - soft cover - full name index

TN-1175 \$15.00

MONROE CO TN TOMBSTONES - the WPA collection of the many cemeteries and tombstone inscriptions in the county.

TN-0974 \$60.00

MONROE CO TN WILL BOOK A - 1825-1869 WPA Records - 152 pgs of full text information found in the original - indexed

TN-0641 \$24.50

MONROE CO TN DEED BOOKS A - D 1820 - 1834 Sallie Hayes - 106 pgs - perfect bound. TN-0944 \$20.00

MONROE CO TN DEED BOOKS E - H
1834 - 1836 Sally Hayes - 96 pgs - perfect
bound. - see description above.
TN-0945 \$20.00

MONROE CO TN CHANCERY COURT
MINUTE BOOK 1832-1842 WPA
Records- 235 pgs - perfect bound

TN-0921 \$37.00

CHRISTIANBURG CHURCH MINUTES
1822 - 1872 WPA Records - 225 pgs perfect bound - Full name index.
TN-0922 \$35.50

MONROE CO TN BIOGRAPHIES - a reprint of Goodspeed's history and biographies for Monroe Co., TN. Indexed.

TN-0281 \$5.00

CHICKAMAUGA RESERVOIR
CEMETERIES James L. Douthat - the
TVA records of grave and cemetery
removals for the county.
TN-0131 \$20.00

ABSTRACTS OF OCOEE DISTRICT EARLY LAND RECORDS - ENTRIES Lucille McClure - 134 pages - two maps. TN-0458 \$25.00

MONTGOMERY CO

1798 MONTGOMERY CO TN TAX LIST

TN-1093 \$8.00

BIRD'S EYE VIEW OF CLARKSVILLE, TN - 1870 - 24 x 36 inches- full color - a drawing by Ruger as he created a view of the

town of Clarksville in 1870 giving details of the town at that time in history. References included.

MP-CR18 \$30.00

MONTGOMERY CO TN COURT MINUTES - Vol 2 1808-1810 - WPA Records - 204 pages - perfect bound - full name index - 8.5 x 11 inches - reprinted 2005.

TN-1290 \$35.00

MONTGOMERY CO TN - COURT MINUTES - Vol 12 1823-1824 WPA Records - 253 pgs of full text information of the original material - indexed.

TN-0602 \$30.00

MONTGOMERY CO., TN HISTORY AND BIOGRAPHY - A Goodspeed reprint. - 228 pgs - full name index - perfect bound.

TN-0626 \$48.50

MOORE CO TN

<u>TIMS FORD RESERVOIR</u> - 63 pages - soft cover - full name index - maps

Contains the maps of the cemeteries moved and the re-internment cemeteries. TN-1302 \$14.50

MOORE COTN BIOGRAPHIES - a reprint of the Goodspeed's history - full name index - 23 pgs. TN-0511 \$5.00

MORGAN CO TN

MORGAN CO TN BIBLE AND CEMETERY RECORDS WPA - Taken from the handwritten copy. Contains forty-seven Bible records and seven cemeteries from this unfinished manuscript. Full name index.

TN-0942 \$10.00

MORGAN CO TN MARRIAGES 1865-1886 James L. Douthat - records taken from originals. TN-0065 \$15.00

MORGAN CO TN BIOGRAPHIES - a reprint of the Goodspeed's history - full name index - 6 pgs. TN-0512 \$3.00

OBION CO TN

<u>OBION COUNTY, TENNESSEE -</u> <u>WILL BOOK "A" - 1833 - 1861 -</u> W.

P. A. Records - 66 pages - soft cover - original index in Court Volume and new full name index - reprinted 2020.

In these will records for the area you will find that this is an exact and full transcription of each of the entries from the County Court Records.

TN-1457 \$18.50

1836 OBION CO., TN - Civil Districts and 1837 Tax Listing - James L. Douthat - 28 pgs - soft cover - full name index - map -2012. TN-1350 \$7.50

OBION CO TN MARRIAGES 1825-1860 WPA Records TN-0603 \$15.00

 OBION CO
 TN
 COURT
 OF PLEAS
 &

 QUARTER
 SESSION
 1834-1835
 WPA

 Records
 TN-0604 \$20.00

OBION CO TN BIOGRAPHIES - a reprint of the Goodspeed's history and biographical study of this county - 1887 originally - full name index - 70 pgs.

TN-0513 \$14.00

OVERTON CO TN

1820 OVERTON CO TN CENSUS TN-0376 \$8.00

1836 OVERTON CO TN CIVIL DISTRICTS & TAX LISTING - James L. Douthat - 32 pgs - soft cover - full name index TN-1190 \$10.00

1837 TENNESSEE VOLUNTEERS - Full name indexed. TN-0857 \$8.50

MAP OF OVERTON CO TN CEMETERIES - 20 x 27 inches, full color. MP-CR45 \$30.00

OVERTON CO TN DEED BOOK A 1792-1808 WPA Records TN-0605 \$8.00

JOHN McCLELLAN'S SURVEY BOOK - The 4th Survey District of TN 1808-10 James L. Douthat -survey records for Anderson, Rhea, Roane, Campbell, Overton and Bledsoe Cos. - plat maps of each survey given - indexed. TN-0288 \$18.50

PERRY CO TN

KENTUCKYLAKERESERVOIRCEMETERIESVol 3James L. Douthat -TVA records of grave and cemetery removalsTN-0204 \$35.00

PERRY CO TN - TOMBSTONES - TVA &

WPA RECORDS - 43pgs - soft cover - full name index.

Records are taken from the TVA listing of cemeteries as well as the WPA collection of cemeteries. TN-1339 \$10.00

PERRY CO TN BIOGRAPHIES - a reprint of the Goodspeed's history - full name index -31 pgs. TN-0514 \$7.50

POLK CO TN

POLK CO TN COURT MINUTES 1840-1843 WPA Records - indexed

TN-0570 \$18.50

OCOEE LAND DISTRICT MAPS - James L. Douthat - 204 pgs - soft cover - full name index - maps redrawn for clarity - 2013 TN-1383 \$45.00

CD-0026 - Ocoee Land District Maps - the disc contains both the original maps and the transcription above. CD-0026 \$30.00

ABSTRACTS OF OCOEE DISTRICT EARLY LAND RECORDS - ENTRIES Lucille McClure - 134 pages - two maps. TN-0458 \$25.00

CONFEDERATE HISTORY OF POLK
CO A. J. Williams - 26 pgs - indexed
TN-1036 \$6.50

POLK CO TN BIOGRAPHIES a reprint of Goodspeed's History and Biographical sketches. TN-0280 \$5.00

PUTNAM CO TN

MAP OF PUTNAM CO TN
CEMETERIES - 28 x 42 inches - full color
- This map is drawn from the records found
on the USGS topo and Tennessee DOT maps
MP-CR46 \$30.00

PUTNAM CO TN CIRCUIT COURT MINUTES 1842-1856 - WPA RECORDS -300 pgs - perfect bound - indexed. TN-1047 \$60.00

PUTNAM CO TN TAX LIST 1854-1855 - WPA Records - 40 pages - soft cover - full name index - 8.5 x 11 inches - reprinted 2005

TN-1299 \$10.00

PUTNAM CO TN MARRIAGES - 1878-1882 - Willie D. Smith - 40 pgs - perfect bound - indexed. TN-1051 \$10.00 PUTNAM CO TN BIBLE RECORDS WPA Records - 154 pgs - perfect bound TN-0899 \$18.00

PUTNAM CO TN DIARIES, LETTERS, WILLS AND OTHER RECORDS WPA

Records - 166 pgs - perfect bound TN-0900 \$20.00

RICHARD F. COOK'S SURVEY BOOK

1825 - 1839 WPA Records - 426 pgs -perfect
bound TN-0923 \$55.00

RHEA CO TN

RHEA COUNTY, TENNESSEE -Hiwassee District Lands South of

<u>Tennessee River</u> - Bettye J. Broyles and James L. Douthat - 32 pages - alphabetical listing - reprinted 2016. TN-1427 \$10.00

 1850, 1870
 and 1880
 AGRICULTURAL

 PRODUCTION
 CENSUS
 OF RHEA

 COUNTY - Bettye J. Broyles - 208 pgs
 TN-1139
 \$35.00

1890 RHEA COUNTY U.S. TROOPS Bettye J. Broyles - Records of the 1890 U.S.
A very unusual piece for information.
TN-1138 \$15,00

RHEA COUNTY, TENNESSEE - 1912 - J. T. Crawford - 32 pages - soft cover - reprinted 2017

In this little publication you will find a good overview of the county with the events, places, and status of the county in the year 1912. Many of the industries listed are now no longer in existence and many of the resorts no longer operate, but their memories are very much alive in the minds of the citizens of the county. The reader will find taken back to a much simpler time in history and a deeper understanding of life as it was in those days.

TN-1437 \$6.50

RHEA AND MEIGS TENNESSEE RECORDS

Three volumes included in this CD:

A Compendium of Rhea and Meigs Cos., TN 1808-1850 Rhea Co., TN Census, Marriage and Tax Records 1851-1900

1850-1900 Census, and Marriage records of Meigs Co., TN CD-0012 \$28.50

1920 RHEA CO., TN CENSUS - Seth & Henrietta Tallent - 339 pgs - spiral bound - surname index TN-1182 \$50.00

RHEA CO., TN IN OLD NEWSPAPERS

1809-1834 - Bettye J. Broyles abstractor - 190
pages - soft cover - full name index.

TN-1271 \$40.00

NEWSPAPERS OF RHEA COUNTY, TN

Volume 1 - 1880s - 68 pgs TN-1204 \$12.00 Volume 2 - 1890s - 238 pgs

TN-1205 \$35.00

Volume 3 - 1904-1907 - 136 pgs TN-1211 \$25.00

Volume 4 - 1911-1918 - 144 pgs TN-1212 \$25.50

Volume 5 - Rhea Springs 1878 - up - 54 pgs TN-1215 \$10.00

Volume 6 - Spring City 1905, 1908, 1910 - 86 pgs

TN-1227 \$20.00

Volume 7 - Spring City 1917 - 44 pgs TN-1244 \$10.00

Volume 8 - Dayton 1921 - 35 pgs TN-1245 \$9.00

Volume 9 - Dayton 1930 - 102 pgs TN-1259 \$22.50

RHEA CO TN BIRTHS 1908-1912 TN-1088 \$16.50

RHEA CO TN BIRTHS 1924-1939 TN-1090 \$22.50

RHEA CO TN DEATHS 1925-1939 TN-1089 \$15.00

RHEA CO TN CEMETERIES Vol 1
Rhea Co. Historical Society
TN-1104 \$45.00

RHEA CO TN CEMETERIES Vol 2 - Rhea Co Historical Society

TN-1105 \$50.00

RHEA CO., TN CEMETERY RECORDS

- Vol. 3 - 96 pgs - soft cover - full name

TN-1206 \$20.00

RHEA CO TN DEED BOOKS A,B,C,D, & E 1806-1831 David Gray & Bettye J. Broyles - 256 pgs. - full name index TN-0714 \$30.00

RHEA CO TN DEED BOOK F 1831-1838 Bettye J. Broyles - 70 pgs - spiral bound - indexed - abstracting of this Deed Book F

TN-0970 \$18.50

RHEA CO TN COLORED MARRIAGES

1866-1879 Bettye J. Broyles - 34 pgs - spiral bound

TN-0969 \$10.00

A PERSONAL LOOK AT THE CIVIL WAR - a collection of the various newspaper accounts, personal letters and diaries of people during the Civil War TN-1141 \$35.00

RHEA CO HISTORY AS RECORDED

BY WILLIAM G. ALLEN - Rhea Co.

Historical and Genealogical Society - 100

pages - full name index - perfect bound.

TN-1262 \$21.00

McKENZIE'S FIGHTING FIFTH

This is to be a five volume set..

Volume 1 - First Order Book TN-1152 \$30.00 Volume 2 - Reports and Rosters TN-1153 \$35.00

Volume 3 - Questionnaires TN-1154 \$30.00

Volume 4 - Service Records of each of the Soldiers involved - full information on each - 2 books - 636 pgs TN-1155 \$75.00

Volume 5 - Reminiscences of W. G. Allen - 142 pgs - soft cover - indexed -TN-1156 \$30.00

RHEA CO TAX LISTS 1819-1829 Bettye
J. Broyles - 181 pgs - indexed - The various
Districts in each year is given as written to
show approximate areas of residence.
TN-0716

\$25.00

RHEA CO TN CIRCUIT COURT JURORS 1815-1860 53 pgs indexed -lists those called up for jury duty and their years. TN-0719 \$10.00

RHEA CO TN TAXABLE PROPERTY
AND POLLS FOR 1837 15 pgs indexed.
TN-0720 \$5.00

 RHEA
 CO
 TN
 ELECTION
 RETURNS

 AND VOTERS
 LISTS
 1845-1860
 77 pgs

 indexed.
 TN-0721
 \$12.50

RHEA CO TN COURT OF PLEAS & QUARTER SESSION Minute Book B 1810-1813 Bettye J. Broyles

TN-0849 \$15.00

RHEA CO TN COURT MINUTES 1813 - 1815 Bettye J. Broyles

TN-0956 \$10.00

RHEA CO TN COURT MINUTES 1820 - 1821 Bettye J. Broyles

TN-0957 \$10.00

RHEA CO TN COURT MINUTES 1821 - 1823 Bettye J. Broyles

TN-0958 \$14.00

RHEA CO TN COURT OF PLEAS & QUARTER SESSIONS - 1823-1828 Bettye Broyles TN-0839 \$25.00

RHEA CO TN CO COURT MINUTES
FEB 1829-AUG 1834 151 pgs indexed abstracted from the original
TN-0723 \$22.50

RHEA CO COURT MINUTES - Aug. 1834-Jan. 1840 - Betty J. Broyles - 97 pgs - full name indexed - abstracted from the original TN-0763 \$16.50

RHEA CO TN CO COURT MINUTES

1840-1844 Bettye Broyles
TN-0850 \$12.50

RHEA CO TN CO COURT MINUTES

MAR 1844 - DEC 1852 119 pgs indexed - abstracted from the original.

TN-0724 \$18.50

RHEA CO TN CO COURT MINUTES 1853-1866 Bettye Broyles TN-0840 \$25.00

RHEA CO TN CO COURT MINUTES
OCT 1866 - DEC 1871 75 pgs indexed abstracted from the original

TN-0725 \$13.50

RHEA CO TN CO COURT MINUTES DEC 1871 - APR 1876 74 pgs indexed - an abstract of the original. TN-0726 \$12.50

RHEA CO TN CO COURT MINUTES 1876-1881 TN-1091 \$22.00

RHEA CO TN LAND ENTRY BOOK -Surveyors Book No. 1 - 1824-1889, 1902-1929 Bettye J. Broyles- 190 pgs indexed TN-0727 \$25.00

RHEA CO TN TAX LIST - 1866 TN-1041 \$10.00

RHEA SPRINGS, TN - Reminiscenses of Mrs. Amanda Neal Wheelock
TN-1042 \$10.00

RHEA & MEIGS CO TN IN THE CIVIL WAR V. C. Allen - 56 pgs - indexed TN-0971 \$13.50

RHEA CO TN SCHOLASTIC
POPULATION 1838-1851 Bettye J. Broyles 22 pgs - spiral bound - indexed
TN-0972 \$7.50

JOHN McCLELLAN'S SURVEY BOOK 1808-1810: The 4th Survey District of TN James L. Douthat - TN-0288 \$18.50

RHEA CO TN BIOGRAPHIES a reprint of Goodspeed's History and Biographical sketches
TN-0284 \$7.50

RHEA CO., TN - HIWASSEE DISTRICT - South of the River - Bettye J. Broyles and James L. Douthat - 32 pgs - soft cover - maps.

The lands south of the river were a part of Phos. County for a time and there

part of Rhea County for a time and these records show those lands with clerk errors in labeling the tracts. A listing of those who owned the tracts. TN-1427 \$10.00

A COMPENDIUM OF RHEA AND MEIGS
COUNTIES, TN 1808-1850 Bettye J. Broyles
- census, marriages, tax records and other information given per surname.
TN-0199 \$45.00

RHEA CO TN CENSUS, MARRIAGE AND TAX RECORDS 1851-1900 Bettye J. Broyles - surname gathering of above information TN-0200 \$45.00

CHICKAMAUGA RESERVOIR
CEMETERIES James L. Douthat - TVA
records of grave and cemetery removals for the
reservoir TN-0131 \$20.00

WATTS BAR RESERVOIR CEMETERIES

James L. Douthat - TVA records of grave

and cemetery removals for the reservoir. TN-0135 \$20.00

ROANE CO TN

1830 ROANE CO TN CENSUS TN-0137 \$7.50

ROANE CO., TN - MILITIA FINES RECORDS 1806-1839 - James L. Douthat -79 pgs - soft cover - full name index - 2011 TN-1314 \$17.00

<u>HIWASSEE LAND DISTRICT</u> - James L. Douthat - 60 pgs - soft cover - full name index

TN-1175 \$15.00

ROANE CO TN BIBLE RECORDS - W.P.A. Records - 135 pgs - 6443 names - 2012 TN-1342 \$30.00

ROANE COUNTY, TENNESSEE - COLORED BIBLE RECORDS - W.P.A. Records - 20 pages - full name index - soft cover - reprinted 2017

. The W. P. A. Workers went around the county gathering the Bible Records of the area from both black and whites. This is the material gathered from the black community in the late 1930s.

TN-1435 \$10.00

ROANE CO TN LAND ENTRY BOOK A 1807-1808 WPA Records - 104 pgs -indexed - full text information of materials.

TN-0642 \$12.50

ROANE CO TN MINUTE BOOK A

1801-1805 WPA Records - 202 pgs indexed
- full text information of original.

TN-0643 \$24.50

 ROANE
 CO
 TN
 COURT
 MINUTE

 BOOK 1807 - 1809
 WPA Records - 132 pgs

 - perfect bound
 TN-0924

 \$20.00
 TN-0924

 ROANE
 CO
 TN
 COURT
 MINUTE

 BOOK 1816 - 1818
 WPA Records - 200 pgs

 - perfect bound
 TN-0925

 \$30.00

 ROANE
 CO
 TN
 COUNTY
 COURT

 MINUTES
 1819-1821
 WPA Records - 231

 pgs - perfect bound
 TN-0644
 \$35.00

REVOLUTIONARY WAR PENSION APPLICATIONS FROM ROANE COUNTY, TN Mariles Douthat - TN-0287 \$12.50

ROANE CO TN BIOGRAPHIES -a reprint of the Goodspeed's history and biographical study of this county - 1887 originally - full name index -15 pgs. TN-0515 \$5.00

JOHN McCLELLAN'S SURVEY BOOK -4th District of East TN 1808-1810 James L. Douthat - TN-0288 \$18.50

WATTS BAR RESERVOIR
CEMETERIES James L. Douthat - TVA
Records of grave and cemetery removals for
the reservoir. TN-0135 \$20.00

COLONEL RETURN JONATHAN MEIGS
-DAY BOOK NUMBER 2 - James L.
Douthat - TN-0851 \$20.00

<u>ROANE CO TN WITNESS DOCKET</u> <u>BOOK 1802-1815</u> - Full name indexed. TN-0845 \$9.50

ROANE CO TN TRIAL DOCKET BOOK 1810-1830 - TN-0846 \$15.00

ROBERTSON CO TN

1820 ROBERTSON CO TN CENSUS TN-0114 \$6.00

1836ROBERTSONCOTNCIVILDISTRICTSANDTAXLIST- JamesL.DouthatTN-1140\$10.00

ROBERTSON COUNTY, TN - WILLS, INVENTORIES, BONDS, ETC. 1796 - 1812 - W. P. A. RECORDS - 192 pages - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2021

The wills give a great deal of personal family information while the inventory gives a clue to the status of that family in the neighborhood.

TN-1475 \$50.00.

ROBERTSON CO., TN - Marriage Records
- Vol. 1 - 1839-1861 - W.P.A. Records - 199
pgs - soft cover - full name index - 2016
TN-1425 \$40.00

ROBERTSON CO TN MINUTES OF THE COUNTY COURT - Vol 5 1818-1820 - WPA Records - 268 pages - full name index - perfect bound - 8.5 x 11 inches - reprinted 2005 TN-1287 \$40.00

RUTHERFORD CO TN

1810 RUTHERFORD CO TN CENSUS TN-0115 \$6.00

1820 RUTHERFORD CO TN CENSUS TN-0729 \$9.00

RUTHERFORD COUNTY, TN -RECORD BOOK A - 1804 - 1814 - W.

P. A. Records - 76 pages - soft cover full name index - reprinted 2021.

That is to say all of the different types of court records as the time are found in this volume. The index is, as are all W. P. A. Records, keyed to the original book page number and the page number of this manuscript. TN-1473 \$25.00.

RUTHERFORD CO., TN - Tax Lists 1809-1813 - WPA Records - 138 pgs - soft cover full name index - reprinted 2012

TN-1345 \$30.00

RUTHERFORD COUNTY, TN-MARRIAGE RECORDS 1838 - 1845 - W.

P. A. Records - 116 pages - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2020.

The marriage records in this volume contain the names of the couple and the official at the wedding. Included in these records. TN-1463 \$32.50

RUTHERFORD COUNTY, TN - Wills, Inventories, Settlements - Volume IV -

1816-1820 - W. P. A. Records - 83 pages soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2017. TN-1436 \$23.50

MAP OF RUTHERFORD CO., TN - 1878 - d. g. Beers & Co., - 44 x 58 inches - four MP-CR233 \$50.00 colors.

RUTHERFORD CO TN - COURT MINUTES BOOK N 1819 -WPA Records -151 pages - perfect bound - full name index -8.5 x 11 inches - reprinted 2005

TN-1291 \$30.00

RUTHERFORD CO TN BIBLE AND FAMILY RECORDS - Tombstone Inscriptions and Other Miscellaneoous Records - WPA Records - 198 pages - perfect bound - full name index - 8.5 x 11 inches reprinted 2005 TN-1292 \$35.00

1837 TENNESSEE VOLUNTEERS - Full TN-0857 \$8.50 name indexed.

RUTHERFORD CO TN BIOGRAPHIES a reprint of the Goodspeed's history and biographical study of this county - 1887

originally - full name index - 89 pgs. TN-0516

\$18.00

SCOTT CO TN

SCOTT CO., TN MARRIAGES - Vols. A, B, & C - 1854-1880 - WPA Records -154 pgs - full name index - 2014 TN-1388 \$30.00

SCOTT CO, TN COURT MINUTES 1850-1855 WPA Records - 152 pgs indexed

TN-0606 \$20.00

SEQUATCHIE CO TN

1830 SEQUATCHIE VALLEY CENSUS

TN-0066 \$7.50

1840 SEQUATCHIE VALLEY **CENSUS**

TN-0014 \$7.50

1860 SEQUATCHIE CO TN CENSUS

TN-0025 \$7.50

SEQUATCHIE VALLEY LAND **GRANTS - Primarily in the**

Nineteenth Century - James L. Douthat - 103 pages - soft cover alphabetical listing of names - index to names not in the alphabetical listing. Giving the acreage and location of TN-1466 \$27.50 each grant.

SEQUATCHIE COUNTY, TENNESSEE - Births and Deaths 1881-1913 - James L. Douthat - 45 pages - soft

cover - full name index - 2017

These births and deaths are some of the rare items in Tennessee development. Most of the counties of Tennessee did not start keeping these records until after 1912. The records may or may not be complete, but they fill in a gap in the history of an area during the 1880 to 1900 period when the Federal Census are no longer available. This is a very vital time period when one is doing their family tree. The spelling of the names may vary from the normal but this is copied just as the clerk wrote the information.

TN-1441 \$18.50

SEQUATCHIE CO., TN CHURCH RECORDS - WPA Records - 86 pgs - full name index - 2014 TN-1387 \$19.50

These records are of the Dunlap Baptist Church minutes from 1868 to 1899. In the Methodist records from 1903 until 1911, we have the Methodist Episcopal, South Quarterly Conference Records for the time period for the Dunlap Circuit which included Dunlap, Chapel Hill, Davis Chapel and New Life churches.

SEQUATCHIE CO TN WILLS AND **INVENTORIES 1858-1895** - WPA Records - 316 pages - full name index - perfect bound

- 8.5 x 11 inches - reprinted 2005

The Wills and Inventories of the estates always go hand in hand for a good picture of the life and time of the individuals who have died TN-1295 \$40.00

SEOUATCHIE VALLEY

RECORDS - Including three books

- "Sequatchie Families" -
- "Sequatchie Bible Records" and
- "Revolutionary War Veterans".

CD-0009 \$15.00

SEQUATCHIE CO TN COURT

MINUTES 1858-1874 - WPA Records - 86 pages - perfect bound - full name index - 8.5 x 11 inches - reprinted 2005

TN-1297 \$22.00

SEQUATCHIE CO TN BIOGRAPHIES

taken from the Compendium of Biographies for Sequatchie County.

TN-0990 \$10.00

REVOLUTIONARY WAR VETERANS OF SEQUATCHIE VALLEY James L. Douthat

The biographical sketches of those veterans of the Revolution that lived at least part of their lives in Sequatchie Valley. TN-1112 \$20.00

SEQUATCHIE VALLEY BIBLE RECORDS James L. Douthat - a collection of various Bibles from valley residents. TN-0055 \$10.00

SEQUATCHIE CO TN MARRIAGES 1858-1881 James L. Douthat - from original TN-0003 \$7.50

SEQUATCHIE FAMILIES James L. Douthat - a collection of 81 biographical sketches of families TN-0024 \$15.00

sources.

SEVIER CO TN

1840 SEVIER CO TN CENSUS TN-1270 \$10.00

1880 SEVIER CO TN CENSUS TN-1017 \$20.00

MAP OF SEVIER CO TN - 1794 - 11 x 17 inches - four colors - a recreation of the original boundaries of Sevier Co. from 1794 onto a contemporary map which gives great insight into the development of the county.

MP-CR33 \$10.00

SEVIER CO TN MARRIAGES 1856-1873 WPA Records - 156 pgs - index as per the original court records.

TN-0645 \$22.50

SEVIER CO TN BIOGRAPHIES - a reprint of the Goodspeed's history - full name index - 13 pgs. TN-0517 \$3.50

ENTRY BOOK - 5th SURVEY DISTRICT BOOK C 1816-1823 - Grants Numbered 1601-2548 See notes in Anderson Co., TN. TN-0397 \$29.50

SHELBY CO TN

SHELBY COUNTY, TENNESSEE -MARRIAGE BOOK #3 - 1864-1865 - W. P. A. Records - 40 pages - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2020.

In these marriage records, we find the names of the bride and groom as well as the name of their security and the official.

TN-1458 \$12.50

1837 SHELBY CO TN TAX LIST

James L. Douthat - 28 pgs - soft cover - full name index TN-1233 \$8.50

SHELBY CO TN WILL RECORDS C1 - 1830-1847 - WPA Records - 234 pages - perfect bound - full name index - 8.5 x 11 inches - reprinted 2005

TN-1285 \$42.00

SHELBYCO.,TNNEWSPAPERABSTRACTSTHROUGH1859- HelenRowland - 395 pgs - perfect bound - full nameindex.TN-1250\$55.00

SHELBY COUNTY, TENNESSEE WPA RECORDS - TN-0764 \$30.00

SMITH CO TN

SMITH CO TN MARRIAGES 1838, 1845-1854 WPA Records - indexed - as found in the original records in courthouse TN-0538 \$12.00

SMITH CO., TN BIBLE AND TOMBSTONE RECORDS WITH SOME CHURCH MINUTES - WPA Records - 115 pgs - soft bound - full name index TN-1273 \$25.00

SMITH CO TN COURT MINUTES 1799-1804 - WPA RECORDS - 139 pgs - perfect bound - indexed TN-1071 \$30.00

<u>SMITH</u> <u>CO</u> <u>TN</u> <u>WILLS</u> <u>&</u> <u>INVENTORIES</u> 1805-1809 - WPA Records - 111 pgs - perfect bound - indexed TN-1070 \$22.50

<u>SMITH</u> <u>CO</u> <u>TN</u> <u>WILLS</u> <u>&</u> <u>INVENTORIES</u> <u>- 1812-1814</u> - WPA Records - 91 pgs - perfect bound - index TN-1072 \$18.50

 SMITH
 CO
 TN
 WILLS
 &

 INVENTORIES
 - 1814-1816
 - WPA

 Records - 89 pgs - perfect bound - TN-1073
 \$18.00

<u>SMITH CO TN WILL BOOK 4 - 1820-1823</u> - WPA Records - 130 pgs - perfect bound - indexed. TN-1069 \$27.00

<u>SMITH CO TN DEED BOOK B 1801-1807 - INDEX</u> WPA Records
TN-0539 \$15.00

<u>SMITH CO TN DEED BOOK C 1807-</u> <u>1811- INDEX</u> WPA Records TN-0540 \$12.00

SMITHCOTNBIOGRAPHIES- areprintof theGoodspeed's historyandbiographicalstudyof this county- 1887originally- fullnameindex-57pgs.TN-0518\$12.00

STEWART CO TN

1798 MONTGOMERY CO TN TAX
LIST James L. Douthat - this listing includes those living in what would later become Stewart Co. TN
TN-1093 \$8.00

1820 STEWART CO TN CENSUS - A new transcription by James L. Douthat TN-1107 \$12.50

STEWART CO TN DEEDS - Vol 3 1789-1818 WPA Records TN-0541 \$14.00 <u>STEWART CO TN DEEDS - Vol 4 1810-</u> <u>1813</u> WPA Records - full text of each deed. TN-0554 \$25.00

STEWART CO TN BIOGRAPHIES - a reprint of the Goodspeed's history - full name index - 70 pgs. TN-0519 \$15.00

SULLIVAN CO TN

MAP OF SULLIVAN AND
WASHINGTON COS TN - 1779 - 11 x 17
inches - color - a recreation of the original
boundaries of these two counties overlaying
a contemporary map for greater clarity of
development. MP-CR29 \$10.00

BIRD'S EYE VIEW OF BRISTOL, VA-TN IN 1912 - 18.5 x 33 inches - color originally published by T. M. Fowler this map represents the city of Bristol, VA-TN MP-CR15 \$30.00

<u>SULLIVAN CO., TN - Early Tax Lists - 1796-1797-1811-12</u> - James L. Douthat - 48 pgs - soft cover - index TN-1404 \$11.00

SULLIVAN CO., TN - 1836 Civil Districts and Tax Lists - James L. Douthat - 49 pgs soft cover - index TN-1403 \$11.50

SULLIVAN CO., TN - Rhea Papers -WPA Records - 119 pgs - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2012 TN-1354 \$25.00

<u>SULLIVAN CO TN WILL BOOK 1 1830-</u> <u>1870</u> WPA Records - 159 pgs - full text TN-0646 \$25.00

<u>SULLIVAN CO. TN MARRIAGES 1861-</u> <u>1870 WPA Records - 120 pgs - perfect bound TN-0968 \$20.00</u>

SULLIVAN CO., TN DEED BOOK 1 - 1775 -1788 - WPA - 99 pages - perfect bound - full name index

TN-1300 \$20.00

SULLIVAN CO., TN DEED BOOK 2 1789-1795 - WPA - 125 pages - perfect bound - full name index TN-1301 \$25,00

SULLIVAN CO TN DEED BOOK 3 1795-1802 perfect bound - abstracted - indexed

TN-0978 \$30.00

<u>SULLIVAN CO TN DEED BOOK 4 -</u> <u>1802-1807</u> abstracted -indexed - 130 pgs perfect bound TN-0979 \$26.00

<u>SULLIVAN CO TN DEED BOOK 5 -</u> <u>1807-1808 1834-1838</u> abstracted - indexed -112 pgs - perfect bound

TN-0975 \$18.50

SULLIVAN CO TN DEED BOOK 6 - 1809-1815 abstracted - indexed - perfect bound TN-0980 \$35.00

SULLIVAN CO TN DEED BOOK 8 1819-1820 1837-1840 abstracted - 70 pgs indexed - perfect bound

TN0982 \$15.50

<u>SULLIVAN CO TN DEED BOOK 10 -</u> <u>1824-1835</u> abstracted - indexed - perfect bound - 126 pgs TN-0984 \$27.50

<u>SULLIVAN CO TN BIOGRAPHIES</u> - a reprint of the Goodspeed's history- full name index - 23 pgs. TN-0520 \$5.00

SUMNER CO TN

MAP OF SUMNER AND HAWKINS - 1786
- 11 x 17 - full color - This map is a recreation
of the original boundaries of these two
Tennessee counties at the time period of 1786
overlaying a contemporary map to show the full
extent of their boundaries.

MP-CR31 \$10.00

1820 SUMNER CO TN CENSUS TN-0119 \$6.00

1837 TENNESSEE VOLUNTEERS - the report of the Tennessee militia called up for service against the Indians of Florida as given to the 25th Congress of the U.S.

TN-0857 \$8.50

<u>SUMNER COUNTY, TENNESSEE TAX</u> <u>LISTS 1787-1794</u> - WPA records - 64 pgs soft cover - full name index

TN-1310 \$15.00

<u>SUMNER</u> <u>COUNTY</u>, <u>TENNESSEE</u> <u>-</u> <u>CEMETERY RECORDS</u> - W.P.A. Records -84 pages - soft cover - full name index reprinted 2018.

These records are a combination of those pages of the W.P.A. materials sent to the State Archives when the project ended in 1940 and those pages not returned to the Archives but retained by the State Supervisor of the total project for further work. In the 1980s, Mountain Press purchased those non-returned files from the estate of the State Supervisor and in that collection were a large number of these records found in this volume. The total cemeteries cataloged by the W.P.A. was about

126 in all. Most of these are small plots located on various farms around the county. To our surprise, we find there are a large number of persons buried in this county who were born in the 18th century and many fought in the American Revolutionary War.

TN-1454 \$24.50

SUMNER COUNTY, TENNESSEE
SHILOH PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH
MINUTES 1793-1847 - WPA Records - 10
pgs - soft cover - full name index.
TN-1309 \$5.00

SUMNER CO TN BIBLE RECORDS -

Zoie Lynne Bowen - 38 pgs - perfect bound - indexed TN-1052 \$10.00

SUMNER CO., TN - Beech Cumberland Presbyterian Church Minutes - Vol. 2 -1869 - 1899 - W.P.A. Records - 70 pgs. soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2013 TN-1378 \$16.00

SUMNER CO TN MISCELLANEOUS RECORDS - Zoie Lynne Bowen - 64 pgs - perfect bound - indexed

TN-1054 \$18.00

SUMNER CO TN BIOGRAPHIES - a reprint of the Goodspeed's history and biographical study of this county - 1887 originally - full name index - 109 pgs.

TN-0521

\$22.00

TIPTON CO TN

1836 TIPTON CO., TN CIVIL
DISTRICT & TAX LIST - James L.
Douthat - soft cover - indexed
TN-1180 \$10.00

TIPTON CO., TN - RUFFIN FAMILY
RECORDS - WPA - 32 pgs - soft cover full name index - reprinted 2011
TN-1322 \$8.50

TIPTON CO., TN - MARRIAGE
RECORDS BOOK "B" 1840-1860 WPA - 76 pgs - soft cover - full name
index - re-printed 2011 TN-1325
\$16.00

TIPTON CO TN BIOGRAPHIES - a reprint of the Goodspeed's history - full name index -47 pgs. TN-0522 \$10.00

TIPTON CO TN MISCELLANEOUS
RECORDS WPA Records - Sallie Hayes 140 pgs - perfect bound

TN-0955 \$27.50

TROUSDALE CO TN

TROUSDALE CO TN BIOGRAPHIES a reprint of the Goodspeed's history- full name index- 12 pgs. TN-0523 \$4.00

UNICOI CO TN

<u>UNICOI CEMETERY LISTING</u> - Zoie Lynne Bowen - 140 pgs - perfect bound indexed

These records are taken from a hand-written copy of the WPA collection taken in 1939. TN-1050 \$27.50

UNICOI CO TN BIOGRAPHIES - a reprint of the Goodspeed's history and biographical study of this county - 1887 originally - full name index - 6 pgs.

TN-0524 \$2.50

UNION CO TN

<u>UNION CO TN BIOGRAPHIES</u> - a reprint of the Goodspeed's history and biographical study of this county - 1887 originally - full name index - 10 pgs TN-0525 \$3.50

UNION CO TN CEMETERIES WPA
Records - Sallie Hayes - 68 pgs - perfect
bound TN-0953 \$15.00

VAN BUREN CO TN

VAN BUREN CO., TN - County Court Records - 1840 - W.P.A. Records - 25 pages - soft cover - full name index - 2016 TN-1423 \$6.50

VAN BUREN COUNTY, TENNESSEE -

TOMBSTONES - W. P. A. Records - 60 pages - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2017. TN-1430 \$17.00

VAN BUREN CO., TN - Marriage Vol. A

- 1840-1861 - W.P.A. Records - 82 pgs - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2013

TN-1384 \$17.50

VAN BUREN BIOGRAPHIES - taken from the Compendium of Biographies for Van Buren County. TN-0991 \$8.50

WARREN CO TN

1870 WARREN CO TN CENSUS TN-0395 \$31.00

1880 WARREN CO TN CENSUS TN-0327 \$40.00

1900 WARREN CO TN CENSUS TN-0328 \$40.00

1910 WARREN CO TN CENSUS TN-0329 \$40.00

WARREN CO TN CEMETERY BOOK 1-Cemeteries A-F Almetia Cunningham and Martha Holt with Betty M. Majors, editor - 236 pages - full name index - perfect bound TN-0880 \$38.50

WARREN COUNTY TN CEMETERY
BOOK 2 Cemeteries G-L - as per above - 312
pgs - perfect bound TN-0881 \$38.50

WARREN CO TN DEED BOOK A 1808-1818 Betty M. Majors - 46 pgs full name index - TN-0576 \$10.00

WARREN CO TN WILL BOOKS 1 - 3, Volume 1 1827-1858 Betty M. Majors, 212 pgs -hard cover - full name index. TN-0574 \$23.50

<u>WARREN CO TN WILL BOOKS 4-7 1858-1887</u> - Betty M. Majors - 220 pgs - 6 x 9 hard cover - indexed TN-0848 \$23.50

 WARREN
 CO
 TN
 WILLS
 &

 SETTLEMENTS | Vol 3| 1887-1910
 Betty M.

 Majors - 5.5 X 8.5 - soft cover - indexed - 220
 rn-0992
 \$23.50

WARREN CO TN BIOGRAPHIES - a reprint of the Goodspeed's history- full name index - 54 pgs. TN-0526 \$11.00

1837 TENNESSEE VOLUNTEERS - the report to the 25th Congress of the United States, this report contains the names of those Tennesseans called up from the militia for service against the Indians of Florida.

TN-0857 \$8.50

WARREN CO TN MARRIAGES 1900-1950 Robert A. C. Hillis, Jr.

TN-0330 \$45.00

WARREN CO TN MARRIAGES 2 - 1951-1975 Robert A.C. Hillis, Jr.

TN-0394 \$35.00

MAP OF SULLIVAN & WASHINGTON

COS TN - 1779 11 x 17 - A reconstruction of the original boundaries of these two counties overlaying a contemporary map of the area. Great for research.

MP-CR29 \$10.00

MAP OF WASHINGTON CO TN CEMETERIES - 20 x 27 inches - four colors - map shows the locations of cemeteries, churches, cities, towns and communities, roads, waterways, and other landmarks

MP-CR56 \$30.00

WASHINGTON DISTRICT NORTH CAROLINA - Now Washington County, TN - TAX LISTINGS 1778-1781 - James L. Douthat - 88 pages - soft cover - full name index - 2017.

Before there was a state called Tennessee, and before this there was The Territory South of the River Ohio and The State of Franklin and The Watauga Association all after the Washington District of North Carolina which was begun in November 1775. Regardless of the name changes of the area in question the important fact is that this is the earliest listing of residents of the area that was to become Tennessee on June 1, 1796. In looking over the names, we can see the beginnings of the history of the state with these men paying their tax as early as 1778. This early tax list has some unique features in it such as "the name 'single man' or the name 'religion' such as Dunkers, Minonite, etc" The tax list is unique in it does not account only for livestock or acreage but "cash money on hand". There were no banks at the time so the territory needed to know of financial support if needed. Even when John Sevier became Governor in 1796 he would borrow money from individuals and stores to keep the state solvent.

TN-1438 \$17.50

WASHINGTON COUNTY, TENNESSEE
- TAX LIST 1814 - 1819 - W. P. A. Records
- 177 pages - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2018

In this volume, the taxes are collected in the militia companies under the name of their Captain. These companies became to basis for the later Civil Districts established by the State in 1835. We have included a catalog of those Captains and the years of the taxes collected under them.

TN-1446 \$45,00

WASHINGTON COUNTY, TENNESSEE-TOMBSTONE RECORDS - WPA Records -48 pages - soft cover - full name index

TN-1308 \$10.00

WASHINGTON CO TN SUPERIOR
COURT OF LAW AND EQUITY - 17911799 - WPA Records - 135 pages - perfect
bound - full name index - 8.5 x 11 inches reprinted 2005 TN-1288 \$21.00

WASHINGTON CO., TN - Court of Pleas

Quarter Session 1798-1799 - W.P.A.

Records - 50 pgs - soft cover - full name index

TN-1357 \$10.00

<u>WASHINGTON CO TN WILL BOOK 00 - 1779-1821</u> W.P.A. Records - 517 pgs - perfect bound TN-1159 \$75.00

WASHINGTON CO., TN - Inventories of Estates - Vol. O - 1822-1831 - W.P.A. Records - 86 pgs - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2013 TN-1381 \$18.50

WASHINGTON CO., TN - 1836 Civil Districts and 1838 Tax Listing - James L. Douthat - 53 pgs - soft cover - full name index - map - 2012 TN-1358 \$12.50

CD-0002 - WASHINGTON CO., TN - 1840
Census and 1836 Civil Districts and Tax
Listing - disc contains both the original and the transcription of these two items.

CD-0002 \$10.00

1840 WASHINGTON CO., TN CENSUS -James L. Douthat - 28 pgs - full name index soft cover - 2012

This version contains the full copy of the information contained on both pages of the original census. TN-1361 \$7.50

WASHINGTON CO TN BIOGRAPHIES - a reprint of the Goodspeed's history and biographical study of this county - 1887 - originally - full name index - 39 pgs.

TN-0527 \$8.00

WAYNE CO TN

WAYNE CO TN BIOGRAPHIES - a reprint of the Goodspeed's history- full name index - 54 pgs. TN-0528 \$11.00

WAYNE COUNTY, TENNESSEE - 1836
TAX AND CIVIL DISTRICTS - 30 pages
- soft cover - full name index - 2018

Here is presented the 1836 Civil Districts as authorized by the State Legislature in 1835. A hand drawn map was to accompany the listing of the Districts.

WASHINGTON CO TN

Also the 1836 Tax list was the first full every county tax listing in the state showing the land owners with their acreage and other with no land. TN-1360 \$10.00

WEAKLEY CO TN

WEAKLEY CO TN WILL AND RECORDS BOOK - 1828-1842 - WPA Records - 196 pages - full name index - perfect bound - 8.5 x 11 inches - reprinted 2005

TN-1294 \$32.50

THE DRESDEN GOSSIPER - 1866 - Ann Marie Saunders, transcriber - soft cover - full name index - 56 pgs. TN-1194 \$10.00

THEY SERVED THE FLAG - Second
World War Veterans of Weakley Co.,
Tennessee - Richard L. Saunders and Marvin L.
Downing - 128 pgs - soft cover - ISBN 1930670-05-2 TN-1195 \$16.00

WEAKLEY CO TN MISCELLANEOUS RECORDS Sallie Hays - 106 pgs - perfect bound - indexed TN-0985 \$22.50

WEAKLEY CO TN BIOGRAPHIES - a reprint of the Goodspeed's history and biographical study of this county - 1887 originally - full name index - 52 pgs.

TN-0529 \$11.00

WHITE CO TN

MAP OF WHITE CO TN CEMETERIES -

22 x 34 inches - four color - information taken from the USGS topo and Tennessee DOT maps MP-CR47 \$30.00

WHITE CO TN COUNTY COURT MINUTES 1819-1820 - WPA Records - full text of the materials as found in the original.

TN-0608 \$15.00

WHITE CO TN COURT OF PLEAS 1835 -

1841 WPA Records - 473 pgs - perfect bound TN-0927 \$55.00

WHITE CO TN COURT MINUTES 1814 -

1817 WPA Records - 542 pgs - perfect bound TN-0928 \$65.00

WHITE CO TN MINUTE BOOK 1820

WPA Records - 55 pgs - perfect bound TN-0929 \$10.00

WHITE CO TN MINUTE BOOK 1820 -

1823 WPA Records - 596 pgs - perfect bound TN-0930 \$70.00

WHITE CO TN MINUTE BOOK 1824 -

<u>1827</u> WPA Records - 762 pgs - perfect bound TN-0931 \$85.00 WHITE CO TN WILLS & INVENTORIES 1831 - 1840 WPA Records - 250 pgs- perfect bound

TN-0932

\$30.00

WHITE CO TN BIOGRAPHIES - a reprint of the Goodspeed's history and biographical study of this county - 1887 originally - full name index - 41 pgs.

TN-0530 \$9.50

WILLIAMSON CO TN

1820 WILLIAMSON CO TN CENSUS TN-0123 \$6.00

WILLIAMSON COUNTY, TN -TAX LISTINGS 1800-1801, 1805 -

James L. Douthat - 66 pages - soft cover - full name index - 2020

Here we have the 1800 and 1801 tax listing with the added 1805 that only list those white polls and black polls.

TN-1459 \$20.00

WILLIAMSON COUNTY, TENNESSEE - Volume 1 - Wills -Inventories - Administrations - 1800 -

1812 - W. P. A. Records - 195 pages - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2020.

These are very early records of the wills, inventories and sales of the estates of many of the early settlers in the area. The names are given as they are found in the original records of the county and no correction in spelling, etc of any of the names.

TN-

1460 - \$50.00

WILLIAMSON CO TN

BIOGRAPHIES a reprint of the Goodspeed's history and biographical study of this county - 1887 originally - full name index - 88 pgs.

TN-0531

WILSON CO TN

WILSON CO TN MINUTES OF THE COUNTY COURT - 1809-1819 - WPA Records - 142 pages - perfect bound - full name index - 8.5 x 11 inches - reprinted 2005

TN-1286 \$25.00

WILSON COUNTY, TENNESSEE - Bible, Family and Tombstone Records - 121 pages - soft cover - full name index.

TN-1307 \$25.00

WILSON CO TN BIOGRAPHIES - a reprint of the Goodspeed's history and biographical study of this county - 1887 originally - full name index - 70 pgs

TN-0532 \$14.00

TEXAS RECORDS

FIRST SETTLERS OF THE REPUBLIC
OF TEXAS - Volume 1 - Carolyn R. Ericson
and Frances T. Ingmire - 292 pages - soft
cover - full name index - 8.5 x 11 inches 1982 TX-0020 \$50.00

FIRST SETTLERS OF THE REPUBLIC OF TEXAS - Volume 2 Ericson and Ingmire - 281 pages - perfect bound - full name index - 8.5 x 11 inches - 1982

TX-0021 \$50.00

UNDER SIX FLAGS - The Story of Texas - M. E. M. Davis - 194 pages - perfect bound - 5.5 x 8.5 inches - full name index - reprinted 2005 TX-0019 \$21.50

THE SPANISH ABANDONMENT AND REOCCUPATION OF EAST TEXAS - 1773-1779 - Herbert E. Bolton - 74 pages - perfect bound - full name index - 8.5 x 11

inches - reprint 2005

TX-0017 \$15.00

HISTORY OF SAN ANTONIO AND OF THE EARLY DAYS IN TEXAS - Robert Sturmberg - 133 pages - perfect bound - full name index - 8.5 x 11 inches - reprinted 2005 TX-0018 \$28.00

TEXAS RANGERS SERVICE RECORDS 1830-1846

Frances T. Ingmire - 171 pgs - soft cover FI-0460 \$37.50

TEXAS RANGERS SERVICE RECORDS-1847-1900 - Each of these six volumes are alphabetical listings of those men who served Texas as Rangers from 1847 to 1900

Volume 1 A-C FI-0461 \$37.50 Volume 2 D-G FI-0462 \$25.00 Volume 3 H-K FI-0463 \$25.00 Volume 4 L-N FI-0464 \$30.00 Volume 5 O-S FI-0465 \$35.00 Volume 6 T-Z FI-0466 \$23.50 FULL SET OF ABOVE SIXVOLUMES FI-0467 \$150.00

CD-0013 - TEXAS RANGERS 1830-1900 - The above six volumes of records are found on this disc with the Texas Ranger's Service Records. CD-0013 \$40.00

SPECIAL PRESIDENTIAL PARDONS FOR CONFEDERATE SOLDIERS - 530pgs - index

2 Volumes GN-0229 \$60.00

CD-0028 - Special Presidential Pardons - The above two volumes are found on this single disc. CD-0028 \$25.00

EARLY TEXAS NEWS 1831-1848 Helen Smothers Swenson - 136 pgs - perfect bound indexed FI-0080 \$25,00

CONFEDERATE OFFICERS OF TEXAS
Francis T. Ingmire - 119 pgs - perfect bound
FI-0088 \$33.00

<u>LIFE OF ROBERT CAVELLIER De</u>

<u>LaSALLE</u> Jared Sparks - 250
pgs - perfect bound
GN-0164 \$20.00

TEXAS FRONTIERSMEN 1839-1860 -Frances T. Ingmire -FI-0459 \$22.50

MAPS

TEXAS - 1834 - Colton's Map of Texas in four colors MP-0530 \$15.00

1855 U.S.. MP-0092 \$2.50

THE UNITED STATES IN 1820 - Four Colors
MP-0157 \$12.50

TEXAS AND THE WAR WITH MEXICO MP-0433 \$1.00

THE CIVIL WAR IN THE WEST MP-0434 \$1.00

COUNTY RECORDS

ANDERSON CO TX MARRIAGE RECORDS 1846-1875 FI-0487 \$12.50

ANDERSON CO TX MARRIAGE <u>RECORDS 1875-1900</u> FI-1052 \$17.50 ANDERSON CO TX LAND TITLES

1831-1878 F1-0051
\$10.00

ANGELINA CO TX 1850 CENSUS
WITH TAX PAYERS
FI-1150 \$10.00

ANGELINA AND ARANSAS COS TX
LAND TITLES 18311878
FI-0076 \$10.00

ANDREWS AND ARCHER COS TX LAND TITLES 1831-1878 FI-0052 \$10.00

ARMSTRONG CO TX MARRIAGE RECORDS 1890-1910 F1-1151 \$10.00

ARMSTRONG CO TX LAND TITLES
1831-1877 FI-0121 \$10.00

ATASCOSA CO TX INDEX TO PROBATE CASES 1857-1939 FI-1138 \$7.50

ATASCOSA CO TX MARRIAGE RECORDS 1856-1899 REGISTERS 1-4 FI-0480 \$13.00

ATASCOSA CO TX - LAND TITLES 1831-1877 FI-0122 \$10.00

ATASCOSA CO TX CEMETERY
INSCRIPTIONS - Includes Benton City,
Brite, Rutledge Cemeteries.
FI-1077 \$10.00

AUSTIN CO TX MARRIAGE RECORDS 1824-1835 FI-1133 \$7.50

AUSTIN CO., TX - History and
Biographical Sketches - 96 pages - full
name index TX-0030 \$21.00

<u>AUSTIN & BANDERA COS TX LAND</u> <u>TITLES 1831-1878</u> FI-0025 \$10.00

BASTROP CO TX MARRIAGE RECORDS BOOK A - 1851-1870 FI-0470 \$12.50

BASTROP AND LEE COS TX - THE WEND COLONY OF TEXAS 1854 FI-0473 \$10.00

BASTROP CO TX LAND RECORDS 1831-1877 FI-0381 \$6.00

BAYLOR CO TX LAND TITLES - 1831- 1878 FI-0024 \$8.50

BEE CO TX SELECTED CEMETERIES
-Evergreen, Lebanon, and Mineral
Cemeteries given. FI-1152 \$7.50

BEE AND BORDEN COS TX LAND TITLES 1831-1878 FI-0023 \$11.50

BELL CO TX LAND TITLES 1831-1878 FI-0019 \$10.00

BEXAR CO., TX - History and Biography - 96 pages - full name index TX-0031 \$21.00

BEXAR CO TX LAND TITLES 1831-1878 FI-0021 \$10.00

BEXAR CO TX DEPENDENTS OF THE CIVIL WAR FI-1153 \$13.00

BEXAR CO TX SELECTED
CEMETERIES - FI-0476 \$18.00

BEXAR CO TX MARRIAGE RECORDS 1837-1866 FI-0445 \$15.00

BLANCO CO TX MARRIAGES
RECORDS 1876-1880 FI-0593 \$6.00

BORDEN AND BEE COS TX LAND TITLES 1831-1878 FI-0023 \$11.50

BOSQUE CO TX MARRIAGES 1860-1890 FI-0096 \$15.00

BOSQUE CO TX MARRIAGES
RECORDS 1891-1896 FI-1118 \$12.50

BOWIE CO TX INDEX TO PROBATE RECORDS 1883-1940 FI-1143 \$10.00

BRAZORIA CO., TX - History and Biography - 62 pages - full name index TX-0032 \$14.00

BRAZORIA CO TX MARRIAGES 1829-1844 FI-1155 \$12.50

BRAZORIA CO TX INVENTORY OF
THE COLONIAL ARCHIVES OF
TEXAS 1832-1837 - some Spanish deeds,
marriages probate cases, court records etc.
FI-0361 \$18.00

BRAZORIA CO TX FIRST SETTLERS Gifford White - 49 pgs - soft cover
Most land records of this area of
Texas. FI-1160 \$15.00

BRAZORIA CO TX INDEX TO PROBATE RECORDS 1832-1939

FI-1159 \$10.00

BRAZOS CO TX MARRIAGES 1844-1878 BOOKS A-B FI-1156 \$17.50

BRAZOS CO TX INDEX TO PROBATE CASES 1878-1938 FI-0018 \$12.50

BROWN CO TX - INVENTORY OF
COUNTY ARCHIVES - 151 pgs - inventory
of the records of the various offices in the
Court House.

FI-0059 \$42.50

BROWN CO TX INDEX TO PROBATE
CASES FI-1123 \$12.50

<u>CALDWELL CO., TX - History and</u> <u>Biography</u> - 76 pages - full name index TX-0033 \$16.50

CALDWELL CO TX MARRIAGES 1848-1869 FI-1158 \$7.50

<u>CALDWELL CO TX MARRIAGES 1868-</u> <u>1873</u> FI-1161 \$15.00

CALDWELL CO TX MARRIAGES 1874-1886 FI-1162 \$15.00

1870 CALDWELL CO TX CENSUS FI-1157 \$17.50

CALDWELL, CALLAHAN AND
CAMERON COS TX LAND TITLES
1831-1878 FI-0017 \$11.00

CALHOUN CO TX MARRIAGE RECORDS 1847-1890 FI-1163 \$12.50

<u>CALHOUN CO TX - INVENTORY OF</u> <u>COUNTY ARCHIVES</u> - 121 pgs - an inventory of the records in each of the County offices in the Court House.

FI-0054 \$33.50

CALHOUN & BLANCO COS TX LAND TITLES 1831-1878 FI-0015 \$11.00

CAMERON, CALDWELL AND
CALLAHAN COS TX LAND TITLES 1831 - 1878 FI-0017 \$11.00

CAMP CO TX INDEX TO PROBATE CASES - 1871-1939 FI-0098 \$7.50

<u>CASS CO TX MARRIAGE RECORDS</u> <u>1847-1880</u> FI-0497 \$15.00 CHAMBERS CO TX INDEX TO PROBATE CASES 1876-1939 FI-1164 \$10.00

CHAMBERS CO TX MARRIAGE

RECORDS 1875-1899

FI-1165 \$15.00

CLAY CO TX MARRIAGES 1875-1891

FI-1160 \$12.50

COKE CO TX MARRIAGES 1890-1900 FI-1167 \$12.50

COLEMAN CO TX INDEX TO PROBATE CASES 1876-1939 FI-1081 \$7.50

COLLINS CO TX - LAND TITLES 1835-1878 FI-0123 \$7.50

COLORADO CO., TX - History and Biography - 58 pages - full name index TX-0034 \$13.00

COLORADO CO TX MARRIAGE BOOK A - 1837-1845

FI-0386 \$10.00

COMAL CO TX MARRIAGE
RECORDS 1846-1853 FI-1168 \$7.50

COMAL CO TX REGISTER OF PROBATE CASES 1846-1907

FI-0493 \$12.50

COMAL CO TX AND NEW BRAUNS-FELS GERMAN IMMIGRATION SHIPS F1-0387 \$12.50

COOKE CO TX MARRIAGE <u>RECORDS 1849-1879</u> FI-0095 \$12.50

COOKE CO TX EARLY DAYS
History of county 1848-1873
F1-0477 \$17.50

CORYELL CO TX MARRIAGE RECORDS BOOK A-B 1854-1870 FI-1104 \$10.00

CROCKETT CO TX MARRIAGE RECORDS 1892-1912

FI-1169 \$10.00

CROSBY CO TX MARRIAGE
RECORDS - BOOK 1 1886-1909
FI-1065 \$12.50
DEAF SMITH CO TX MARRIAGE
BOOK 1 - 1891-1916
FI-1170 \$10.00

DELTA CO TX INDEX TO PROBATE CASES - 1870-1939 FI-0030 \$14.50

<u>DENTON CO TX MARRIAGE 1875-1891</u> FI-0032 \$22.50

DENTON CO TX - INVENTORY OF ARCHIVES FI-0124 \$25.00

<u>DeWITT CO., TX - History and</u> <u>Biography</u> - 60 pages - full name index TX-0035 \$14.00

DeWITT CO TX - INVENTORY OF COUNTY ARCHIVES 129 pgs FI-0055 \$35.00

<u>DeWITT CO TX MARRIAGE BOOKS</u> <u>A-B - 1846-1865 - Vol 1</u> FI-1079 \$15.00

<u>DeWITT CO TX MARRIAGE BOOK C - 1865-1876</u> FI-1084 \$15.00

FANNIN CO TX MARRIAGES 1838-1870 FI-0389 \$10.00

1850 FANNIN CO TX CENSUS & CONSORTS F1-0026 \$25.00

1870 FANNIN CO TX CENSUS FI-1171 \$20.00

FANNIN CO TX CONFEDERATE PENSION APPLICATIONS FI-1129 \$18.50

FANNIN CO TX LAND TITLES 1831-1878 FI-0027 \$16.50

FANNIN CO TX REHOBETH CHURCH AND CEMETERY 1852-1911 FI-0363 \$12.50

FANNIN CO TX LOG BOOK 1885-1889 - MADDREY & HUNTER LIVERY STABLE FI-0022 \$20.00

FAYETTE CO TX - INVENTORY OF
CO ARCHIVES - 174 pgs - an inventory
record of each of the holdings of every
County Office as of 1939.
FI-0060 \$48.00

FAYETTE CO., TX - History and Biography - 96 pages - full name index TX-0036 \$20.00

FAYETTE CO TX MARRIAGES 1838-1870 FI-0101 \$13.50

FORT BEND CO., TX - History and Biography - 54 pages - full name index TX-0037 \$12.00

FORT BEND CO TX MARRIAGES 1838-1868 FI-1172 \$12.50

FRANKLIN CO TX INDEX TO PROBATE RECORDS 1875-1939 FI-0041 \$10.00

FREESTONE CO TX MARRIAGES 1857-1872 FI-0468 \$12.50

FRIO CO TX MARRIAGE BOOKS 1-3 - 1871-1900 FI-1173 \$15.00

FRIO CO TX SELECTED CEMETERIES - includes:

FI-1174 \$7.50

GALVESTON CO TX MARRIAGE BOOK A - 1838-1850FI-1125 \$10.00

GLASSCOCK CO TX MARRIAGE RECORDS 1883-1910 FI-1175 \$10.00

GOLIAD CO., TX - History and Biography - 57 pages - full name index TX-0038 \$13.00

GOLIAD CO TX MARRIAGE RECORDS 1870-1890

FI-1055 \$12.50

GONZALES CO TX MARRIAGE BOOK A - 1829-1866 FI-0488 \$15.00

GONZALES CO TX MARRIAGE BOOK B-1867-1889 FI-0496 \$15.00

GONZALES COUNTY, TEXAS AND
Southwest Texas History - Goodspeed - 130
pages - soft cover - full name index reprinted 2016. TX-0039 \$35.00

GRAY CO TX MARRIAGE RECORDS BOOK 1 1902-1928 FI-1176 \$12.50

GRAYSON CO TX MARRIAGE RECORDS 1846-1877

FI-0013 \$23.00

GREGG CO TX INDEX TO PROBATE FI-1177 \$10.00

GREGG CO TX - INVENTORY OF COUNTY ARCHIVES -182 pgs - an inventory of the records in each of the County Offices through 1939.

FI-0061 \$49.00

<u>GUADALUPE CO., TX - Southwest Texas</u> <u>History</u> - Goodspeed - 69 pgs - soft cover - full name index - 2016

History and Biographical sketches. TX-0040 \$15.50

GUADALUPE CO TX MARRIAGES BOOKS A-B - 1847-1874

FI-0471 \$10.00

GUADALUPE CO TX INDEX TO PROBATES 1846-1939

FI-1178 \$12.50

<u>HALL CO TX MARRIAGE BOOK 1 -</u> 1890-1912 FI-1179 \$10.00

HAMILTON CO TX MARRIAGES 1876-1891 FI-0102
\$12.50

HARDIN CO TX INDEX TO PROBATES 1867-1939 FI-0370 \$10,00

HARDIN CO TX MARRIAGES 1858-1899 FI-1137 \$15.00

BIOGRAPHICAL MEMORIAL OF TOMBALL & HARRIS COUNTIES 192 pgs - limited number of copies

TX-0009 \$35.00

HARRIS CO TX PROCEEDINGS OF THE CONVENTION OF TEXAS

VETERANS HELD AT HOUSTON
MAY 13-15, 1873 FI-1180 \$15.00

HARRIS CO TX - PROCEEDINGS OF THE FIRST ANNUAL MEETING TEXAS VETERANS - May 20-21, 1874 - FI-0662 \$15.00

HARTLEY CO TX MARRIAGE RECORDS 1891-1924

FI-0668 \$7.50

HAYS CO TX INVENTORY OF
COUNTY ARCHIVES - 110 pages - an
inventory record of the holdings of each of
the County Offices through 1939.
FI-0058 \$30.00

HAYS CO TX INDEX TO PROBATES 1848-1939 FI-1135 \$10.00

HAYS COUNTY, TEXAS - Southwest Texas History - Goodspeed - 91 pages soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2016.

TX-0041 \$25.00

HAYS CO TX MARRIAGES 1848-1867

- Vol 1

FI-1101 \$6.50

HAYS CO TX MARRIAGES 1868-1889 -Vol 2 FI-1182 \$15.00

HEMPHILL CO TX MARRIAGE RECORDS 1887-1910 FI-1183 \$12.50

HILL CO TX MARRIAGES 1873-1880

FI-0094 \$10.00

HOOD CO TX - INVENTORY OF COUNTY ARCHIVES - 74 pgs - an inventory of the record holdings in each of the County Office through 1939. FI-0053 \$21.50

HOPKINS CO TX MARRIAGE RECORDS 1846-1880 FI-0377 \$10.00

HOUSTON CO TX MARRIAGES BOOK A-C FI-1184 \$15.00

1850 HUNT CO TX CENSUS FI-1186 \$10.00

1870 HUNT CO TX CENSUS FI-0392 \$15.00

<u>HUNT CO TX - HARGRAVE COLLEGE</u>
<u>-1895</u> A listing of the various students in schools in the area. FI-0126 \$10.00

<u>HUNT CO TX ARCHIVES AND</u> <u>PIONEERS - Vol 1</u> Frances Ingmire - 447 pgs - hard bound

FI-1185 \$50.00

HUNT CO TX ARCHIVES AND
PIONEERS Vol 2 Frances Ingmire - 249
pgs FI-0375 \$22.50

HUNT CO TX ARCHIVES AND
PIONEERS Vol 3 Frances T. Ingmire - 342
pgs - as above FI-0481 \$45.00

HUNT CO TX CEMETERIES Vol 1
Robert Lee Thompson and Kathy Lynn
Penson - 228 pgs - 74 cemeteries - maps
FI-0002 \$45.00

HUNT CO TX CEMETERIES Vol 2 R. L. Thompson and Kathy L. Penson - 230 pgs - 19 cemeteries - maps FI-0003 \$45.00

HUNT CO TX CEMETERIES Vol 3 R. L. Thompson and Kathy L. Penson - 230 pgs -11 cemeteries - maps FI-0004 \$45.00 HUNT CO TX CEMETERIES Vol 4 - Robert Lee Thompson and Kathy Lynn Penson - 242 pgs - perfect bound - surname index. FI-0458 \$50.00

Full Set of the Above FI-0005 \$160.00

<u>HUNT CO TX - MARRIAGES 1846-1880</u> FI-1124 \$10.00

HUNT CO TX MARRIAGES 1881-1889 FI-0097 \$10.00

<u>HUNT CO TX - REGISTERED VOTERS</u> 1867 - 1872 FI-0391 \$10.00

HUNT CO TX JOHNNY REB - rosters, personal information, widow's pension applications, and diary of CSA soldier Fountain E. Pitts Harrell.

FI-0106 \$18.50

HUNT CO TX - LOG BOOK OF J. W. McGUFFIN TAX LISTING - A listing on a private collection of the tax listings - shows thousands not on the 1870 census.

FI-1050 \$15.00

HUNT CO TX RECORD BOOK D Vol 1 records from 1852-1855 on adoptions, deeds, citizenship applications, court proceedings, divorces, etc. FI-1187 \$18.00

HUTCHINSON CO TX MARRIAGE BOOK A 1901-1914 FI-1188 \$7.50

IRION CO TX MARRIAGES 1889-1904 FI-1189 \$12.50

JACK CO TX 1870 CENSUS FI-1190 \$10.50

JACK CO TX PROBATE RECORDS -Lucille Garner - 31 pages - soft cover alphabetical listing - 8.5 x 11 inches - 1981 FI-0791 \$7.50

JACK CO TN - Proofs of Heirship - Lucille Garner - 82 pages - soft cover - surname index - 8.5 x 11 inches - 1981 FI-0790 \$12.00

JACK CO TX - Miscellaneous Records -Lucille Garner - 76 pages - soft cover surname index - 8.5 x 11 inches - 1981 FI-0794 \$15.00

JACK CO TX - Minutes of Commissioners Court - Volume 1 - Lucille Garner - 38 pages - soft cover - surname index - 8.5 x 11 inches - 1981

FI-0783 \$7.50

JACK CO TX MARRIAGES 1890 - 1900 FI-0173 \$18.50 JACK CO., TX - 1887 DROUTH [sic] SUFFERERS & TAX ROLLS 1858-

<u>1861</u> - Lucille Garner - 34 pgs FI-0795 \$10.00

JACKSON CO TX - INVENTORY OF COUNTY ARCHIVES - 109 pgs - an inventory of the records held in each of the County Offices through 1939. FI-0057 \$30.00

JACKSON CO TX MARRIAGES
BOOK A-C 1840-1890 FI-0103
\$12.50

1860 JACKSON CO TX CENSUS FI-1191 \$11.50

1870 JACKSON CO TX CENSUS FI-1192 \$13.50 1880 JASPER CO TX CENSUS

JASPER CO TX MARRIAGES 1849-1880

FI-1193 \$10.00

FI-1194 \$16.50

YOUR ANCESTORS OF JASPER CO

TX Frances Ingmire and Helen Swenson
FI-0393 \$12.50

1850 JEFFERSON CO TX CENSUS FI-0125 \$16.50

1870 JEFFERSON CO TX CENSUS FI-1195 \$15.00

<u>JEFFERSON CO TX MARRIAGES</u> <u>1837-1899</u> FI-0394 \$15.00

JONES CO TX MARRIAGES 1881-1892

FI-1196 \$10.00

KARNES CO TX MARRIAGES 1867- 1894 FI-1049 \$7.50

KENDALL CO TX MARRIAGES 1862- 1900 FI-1197 \$15.50

<u>KERR CO TX MARRIAGE BOOK A -</u> **1856-1866** FI-1198 \$6.50

KIMBLE CO TX MARRIAGES 1884-1893 FI-0395 \$10.00

LAVACA CO., TX - Southwest Texas <u>History</u> - 73 pgs - soft cover - full name index - 2016 TX-0042 \$16.50

<u>LAVACA CO TX MARRIAGE BOOK</u> <u>A-B - 1847-1868</u> FI-1096 \$15.50 <u>LAVACA CO TX MARRIAGE BOOK C</u> -1868-1882 FI-1092 \$15.50

<u>LEE CO TX - WEND COLONY</u> FI-0473 \$10.00

<u>LIBERTY CO TX MARRIAGE BOOK</u> <u>A-B - 1875-1899</u> FI-0707 \$12.50

<u>LIBERTY CO TX INDEX TO PROBATE</u> <u>CASES 1850-1939</u> FI-0045 \$14.00

<u>LIPSCOMB CO TX MARRIAGES 1887-</u> 1910 FI-1201 \$12.50

<u>LLANO CO TX MARRIAGE BOOKS 1-</u> <u>2 - 1880-1903</u> FI-1094 \$12.50

<u>LYNN CO TX MARRIAGES -1903-1910</u> FI-1202 \$6.50

<u>McLENNAN CO TX MARRIAGES Vol 1</u> -1850-1870 FI-1203 \$15.50

<u>McLENNAN CO TX MARRIAGES Vol 2</u> - 1871-1881 FI-1204 \$15.50

MARION CO TX INDEX TO PROBATES 1860-1939 FI-1136 \$7.50

MATAGORDA CO., TX - Southwest

Texas History - Goodspeed - 61 pgs - soft
cover - full name index - 2016
. TX-0043 \$14.00

MEDINA CO TX MARRIAGES 1848-1886 FI-0490 \$12.50

MEDINA CO TX CEMETERIES Vol 1 FI-1139 \$10.00

MEDINA CO TX CEMETERIES Vol 2 FI-0044 \$10.50

MENARD CO TX MARRIAGES 1876-1893 FI-1205 \$8.50

MILAM CO TX - INVENTORY OF COUNTY ARCHIVES
FI-0120 \$25.00

MILLS CO TX MARRIAGES 1887-1893 FI-1206 \$12.50

 $\frac{\text{MILLS CO TX - INVENTORY OF}}{\text{COUNTY ARCHIVES}}$

FI-0119 \$16.50

MORRIS CO TX INDEX TO PROBATES 1876-1939

FI-0388 \$8.50

78 NACOGDOCHES CO TX MARRIAGES FI-0364 \$12.50 1837-1872 1898 NAVARRO CO TX MARRIAGE BOOK A - 1846-1855 FI-1114 \$10.00 **NEWTON CO TX MARRIAGES 1846-**FI-0100 \$12.50 1871 NEWTON CO TX INDEX TO PROBATE CASES 1846-1939 FI-0043 \$10.00 NOLAN CO TX INDEX TO PROBATE CASES 1881-1939 FI-0479 \$8.50 NUECES COUNTY, TEXAS and Southwest Texas History - Goodspeed Publication - 54 pages - soft cover - full name 1839-1881 TX-0044 \$10.00 index - reprinted 2016 \$12.00 OCHILTREE CO TX MARRIAGE 1838-1875 BOOK 1 1889-1909 FI-1207 \$12.50 ORANGE CO TX - INVENTORY OF COUNTY ARCHIVES 194 pgs - an inventory of the holdings of each of the County Offices as of 1939. 1905 FI-0056 \$50.00 ORANGE CO TX MARRIAGE BOOKS A-B 1852-1894 FI-0104 \$15.50

ORANGE CO TX INDEX TO PROBATE

CASES 1852-1939 FI-0042 \$11.50 ORANGE CO TX CEMETERY

INSCRIPTIONS Vol 1 -

FI-0727 \$25.00

PALO PINTO CO TX MARRIAGES 1858-1881 FI-1060 \$15.50

PANOLA CO TX MARRIAGES 1846-FI-0047 \$16.50 1889

PARKER CO TX MARRIAGES - Vol. 2 1889-1893 FI-1211 \$15.50

PARMER CO TX MARRIAGES 1909-FI-0396 \$12.50 <u>1915</u>

PECOS CO., TX MARRIAGES 1875-1955 TX-0022 \$8.00 - Volume I

PECOS CO TX MARRIAGES 1925-1938 -Volume II TX-0013 \$11.00

PECOS CO TX MARRIAGES 1939-1947 -TX-0014 \$11.00 Volume III

POTTER CO TX MARRIAGES 1888-FI-1209 \$8.50

RAINS CO TX CEMETERY INSCRIPTIONS - Vol 1 FI-1142 FI-1142 \$18.00

REAGAN CO TX MARRIAGES 1903-FI-1115 \$9.50

1850 RED RIVER CO. TX CENSUS FI-0036 \$15.00

1870 REFUGIO CO TX CENSUS FI-1212 \$14.00

REFUGIO CO TX - MARRIAGES FI-0139

ROBERTSON CO TX MARRIAGES FI-0001 \$14.50

ROBERTSON CO TX INDEX TO PRO-BATES 1838-1939 FI-0037 \$24.50

RUNNELS CO TX MARRIAGES 1880-FI-1213 \$15.00

RUNNELS CO TX INDEX TO PRO-BATES 1886-1939 FI-1214 \$8.50

RUSK CO TX INDEX TO PROBATES 1843-1939 FI-0397 \$12.50

HEMPHILL, TX - MINUTES OF FIRST BAPTIST CHURCH 1858-1890 -242 pgs - indexed - listings of Baptist and Methodist Ministers who served in the TX-0010 church and area. \$35.00

SAN AUGUSTINE CO TX **MARRIAGES 1837 - 1880** FI-0073 \$11.50

SAN SABA CO TX INDEX TO PROBATES 1866-1939

FI-0038 \$8.50

SAN SABA CO TX MARRIAGES 1856-<u> 1910</u> FI-0099 \$15.50

SCHLEICHER CO TX MARRIAGES 1901-1909 FI-0140 \$8.00

SHELBY CO TX INDEX TO PROBATES 1881-1939 FI-0050 \$15.50

SMITH CO TX MARRIAGES 1902-1905

FI-1215 \$15.00

STEPHENS CO TX MARRIAGE BOOKS A-B - 1876-1894 FI-1210 \$14.00

STERLING CO TX MARRIAGE BOOK 1 1891-1900 FI-1063 \$10.00

SUTTON CO TX MARRIAGES 1890-1900 FI-0484 \$7.50

TAYLOR CO., TX MARRIAGES 1878-FI-0049 \$12.50 <u> 1898</u>

TITUS CO TX INDEX TO PROBATES 1893-1938 FI-0105 \$8.50

BIOGRAPHICAL MEMORIES OF TOMBALL & HARRIS CO TX - 192 pgs - supply very limited TX-0009 \$35.00

TOM GREEN CO TX - MARRIAGE BOOK A-B 1875-1888 FI-0141 \$7.50

TRINITY CO TX INDEX TO PRO-BATES 1872-1939 FI-0111 \$8.50

TRINITY CO TX - CSA SOLDIERS PENSIONS FI-0142 \$10.00

TYLER CO TX MARRIAGES 1847-1888 FI-0441 \$10.00

VAN ZANDT CO TX MARRIAGES 1855-1880 FI-0048 \$15.00

VAN ZANDT CO TX SOME HISTORY Wentworth Manning - 1919 - 207 pgs. FI-1144 \$45.00

VICTORIA CO., TEXAS - Southwest Texas History - Goodspeed - 79 pages - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2016. TX-0046 \$21.00

VICTORIA CO TX MARRIAGES 1838-FI-0039 \$16.00

WALKER CO TX MARRIAGES 1846-1856 FI-1062 \$8.50

WALLER CO TX INDEX TO PROBATE FI-1216 \$8.50 CASES

WASHINGTON CO TX MARRIAGES 1837-1870 FI-0469 \$15.00

WEBB CO., TX - History and Biography -60 pages - full name index TX-0047 \$13.00

WHARTON CO., TX - History and Biography - 60 pages - full name index TX-0048 \$14.00

WILLIAMSON CO TX MARRIAGES 1849-1860 FI-0472 \$8.50

<u>WILLIAMSON CO TX MARRIAGES - Vol. 2 1860-1884</u> FI-1061 \$12.50

WILLIAMSON CO TX MARRIAGES 1885-1901 FI-1053 \$16.00

WILLIAMSON CO TX INDEX TO PROBATE CASES 1848-1939

FI-1064 \$12.50

WILSON CO., TX - History and Biography - 64 pages - full name index TX-0049 \$14.00

<u>WILSON CO TX MARRIAGES 1860-</u> 1876 FI-1102 \$8.50

WISE CO TX MARRIAGES 1881-1893 FI-0452 \$15.50

WOOD CO TX INDEX TO PROBATE CASES 1857-1939 FI-1051 \$10.00

Check our website: www.mountainpress.com

VIRGINIA RECORDS

1835 VIRGINIA PENSIONERS OF THE AMERICAN REVOLUTIONARY WAR RESIDENTS - J. T. McAllister - 80 pages - soft cover - reprinted 2019

This is an inventory of those soldiers who were living in the year 1835. This volume contains two listings, first the names of those pensioners who have moved outside of Virginia and the list shows the state and county they lived in at the time. The second listing is of those who remained in state and are shown with the name of the county at the time. VA-0771 \$24.00

PENSIONERS OF VIRGINIA MILITIA IN REVOLUTIONARY WAR - J. T.

McAllister - 231 pages - soft cover - location index - battles index - full name index reprinted 2019

During the American Revolutionary War, Virginia contributed a huge

number of men to fight for the freedom of the country. After the war many were pensioned with either land or money. In 1835 and accounting of those men was taken. Presented in this volume are the service records and biographical sketches of several hundred of those pensioned soldiers

VA-0773 \$69.00

PROCEEDINGS OF THE COMMITTEES OF SAFETY OF CUMBERLAND AND ISLE OF WIGHT COUNTIES OF VIRGINIA -

1775-1776 - 54 pages - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2017

The Committee of Safety for these two counties was responsible for the safety of the county meaning that they directed the militia of the area whenever there was trouble with the hostile element who roamed the countryside. In some cases it was the Indians from local tribes and most of the time from pirates just plain highway men who robbed travelers. In a couple of years their job would be transferred to the plight of the colonist against the mother country. At that time they would be on the look out for Tories in the neighborhood.

VA-0737 \$17.50

THE VIRGINIANS ON THE OHIO AND MISSISSIPPI 1742 - by Fairfax Harrison - 24 pages - soft cover - full name index and index to other items, i.e. creeks

index and index to other items, i.e. creeks, rivers, etc. - reprinted 2018.

According to Samuel Kercheval, written in 1833 there is the story of on John Howard and his son who discovered the Valley of the South Branch, crossed the Alleghany Mountains and on the Ohio killed a very large buffalo bull. They took the hide and stretched it over a wooden frame of ribs and floated down the Ohio River and onto the Mississippi in 1742. It is recorded in the Executive Journal of the Virginia Council that as early as 1737 this same John Howard offered to go onto the Lakes and Mississippi River to explore. This volume is his story and records of that exploration. VA-0738 \$7.50

THE SETTLEMENT OF SOUTHWEST VIRGINIA - Judge Lyman Chalkley - 26 pages - soft cover -

full name index - reprinted 2018

Southwestern Virginia was a area opened for settlement in the early eighteenth century and settlers came by the droves. However, it was a very contested area as the Native Americans were there first and claimed this land as theirs. The

early settlers built forts and formed several methods of defense to keep their settlement safe. At the same time, these early settlers were people of adventure and they always wanted to know what was just over the next hill. The more they explored, the more they were impressed with the land and the bounty of it. This volume is their story from the early days.

VA-0739 \$7.50

VIRGINIANS & WEST VIRGINIANS IN

MISSOURI PRIOR TO 1900 - James L.

Douthat - 60 pages - alphabetical listing 2017. VA-0736 \$17.00

1900 VIRGINIA TEACHERS - 131 pgs - soft cover - index VA-0732 \$27.00

1919 REPORT OF TEACHERS CERTIFICATION - 140 pgs - alphabetical VA-0733 \$30.00

ROSTER OF WAR OF 1812 -SOUTHSIDE VIRGINIA - 304 pages perfect bound - full name index - 2007 VA-0697 \$50.00

ROSTER OF THE WAR OF 1812 -

Shenandoah - 104 pgs - soft cover - full named index - reprinted 2005

A listing of the muster rolls and pay rolls of the Regiments in the Shenandoah Valley during this period.

VA-0688 \$22.00

CD-0006 - Roster of the War of 1812 - Contains the above two volumes on one disc. CD-0006\$25.00

<u>VIRGINIA MILITARY BOUNTY LAND</u> <u>IN THE NORTHWEST TERRITORY</u> - 28

pgs - soft cover - full name index- 2009 VA-0717 \$7.50

PUBLIC OFFICERS OF VIRGINIA 1680 -41 pages - soft cover - full name index VA-0703 \$5.50

PUBLIC OFFICERS OF VIRGINIA 1702 - 25 pages - soft cover - full name index

VA-0709 \$4.50 PUBLIC OFFICERS OF VIRGINIA 1714 -

24 pages - soft cover - full name index VA-0710 \$4.50

STOCKHOLDERS IN THE LONDON COMPANY - 20 pages - soft cover - full name index. VA-0708 \$5.00

<u>VIRGINIA SOLDIERS IN NORTHWEST</u> <u>TERRITORY - 1777</u> - 28 pgs

The roster of those who served in the NW Territory for a time to settle several disputes. VA-0704 \$6.00

VIRGINIA NAVY AND MARINES - In The American Revolution - 22 pages - soft cover full name index

VA-0702 \$5.00

SOME EMIGRANTS TO VIRGINIA - W. G. Standard - 84 pages - soft cover - 5.5 x 8.5 inches - reprinted 2005

VA-0691 \$9.50

VIRGINIA WILLS BEFORE 1799 - William Montgomery Clemens - 116 pages - soft cover new index

VA-0683 \$15.00

SOLDIERS OF THE FRENCH-INDIAN WAR ON WESTERN WATERS -Montgomery County, Virginia Soldiers and Land Grants with Rosters of Various Units -157 pgs - soft cover - full name index - 8.5 x 11 VA-0712 \$25.00

MONTGOMERY COUNTY, VIRGINIA -The First One Hundred Years - Judge C. W. Crush and Frances Terry Ingmire - 213 pages perfect bound - index by Ingmire.

VA-0685 \$45.00

1840 MOUNTAIN EMPIRE CENSUS James L. Douthat - soft or hard cover and indexed. VA-0667 \$75.00

CD-0007 - 1840 MOUNTAIN EMPIRE CENSUS - The above book found on this one CD-0007 \$25.00

PILLAR OF FIRE - The Drama of Holston United Methodism In a Changing World -Robert L. Hilten - 270 pgs - hard cover - indexed - photographs TN-1187 \$25.00

SPECIAL PRESIDENTIAL PARDONS FOR CONFEDERATE SOLDIERS

530 pgs - index

GN-0229 \$60.00 2 Vols

CD-0028 - Special Presidential Pardons - This volume contains both of the above volumes. CD-0028 \$25.00

COLONIAL BOUNDARIES OF VIRGINIA AND MARYLAND - includes a color map of the area in question as seen from across the United States. VA-0638 \$8.50

VIRGINIANS IN TENNESSEE 1850 Mike K. Williams - compiled records of the residents of Tennessee in 1850 who came from Virginia VA-0226 \$25.00 originally.

THE LIFE AND TIMES OF REV. SAMUEL PATTON D. R. M'Anally - 374 pgs - perfect bound - new index GN-0154 \$28.50

LIFE OF PATRICK HENRY Alexander H. GN-0165 \$15.00 Everett

JOURNAL OF AN EXPLORATION Dr. Thomas Walker - 70 pgs soft cover. VA-0592 \$8.00

MAPS

VIRGINIA & NORTH CAROLINA

MP-0010 \$2.50

<u>Virginia - 1624</u> - John Smith - 16 x 20 MP-CR306 \$25.00

<u>Virginia - 1667 - John Ferrar - 11 x 14 - </u> published by John Overton

MP-CR305 \$25.00

Lands of Lord Fairfax 1747 - survey of the Northern Neck - 16 x 19 -MP-CR221 \$25.00

Virginia-West Virginia - North Carolina - 1860 - Mitchell - 17 x 22

MP-CR420 \$25.00

U.S. IN 1803-1810 MP-0084 \$2.50

REVOLUTIONARY WAR IN THE SOUTH MP-0085 \$2.50

THE FRONTIER IN THE REVOLUTIONARY WAR - 1780-1783 MP-0087 \$2.50

COLONIAL ROADS MP-0089 \$2.50

COLONIAL ROADS & TRAILS MP-0090 \$2.50

VIRGINIA & CAROLINAS 1663-1729 MP-0095 \$2.50

THE AMERICAN SOUTH - 1606 - Four Colors MP-0151 \$15.00

COLONIAL AMERICA IN 1718 - Four MP-0152 \$15.00 Colors

VIRGINIA AND MARYLAND IN 1676 MP-0155 \$15.00

1781 PENINSULA BATTLE OF YORKTOWN & WILLIAMSBURG MP-0522 \$2.50

WASHINGTON'S MARCH TO

YORKTOWN MP-0523 \$2.50

THE U. S. IN 1820 - Four Colors -MP-0157 \$15.00

VIRGINIA, MARYLAND AND **DELAWARE IN 1755** - Four Colors MP-0159 \$15.00

THE SOUTHERN PROVINCES - Four Colors

MP-0160 \$15.00

EARLY MIGRATION TRAILS

MP-0389 \$2.50

VIRGINIA'S NORTHERN NECK - 1736-MP-0400 \$2.50 1737

MAP OF VIRGINIA [& WEST VIRGINIA] 1848 - Crozet - 22 x 34 inches four colors - heavy paper

The details of each county is shown in color with the mountain ranges MP-CR340 \$35.00 given..

VIRGINIA IN 1853 MP-0401 \$2.50

THE CIVIL WAR IN VIRGINIA MP-0440 \$1.00

FAIRFAX LANDS - 1747 - drawn by John Warner 1727-1741 - 11.8 x 13.8 inches MP-CR221 \$30.00

ALBEMARLE CO VA

1790 ALBEMARLE CO VA CENSUS 18 VA-0595 \$3.50 pages

HOWE'S HISTORY OF VIRGINIA -Southside Virginia VA-0646 \$8.50

ROSTER OF WAR OF 1812 -SOUTHSIDE VIRGINIA - see page 69

ALLEGHANY CO VA

1840 ALLEGHANY CO VA CENSUS VA-0680 \$5.00

1860 ALLEGHANY CO VA CENSUS VA-0256 \$20.00

HOWE'S HISTORY OF VIRGINIA -Shenandoah Valley

VA-0648 \$5.00

AMELIA CO VA

1790 AMELIA CO VA CENSUS - 19 pages VA-0598 \$3 50

ROSTER OF WAR OF 1812 - SOUTHSIDE VIRGINIA - See page 69

AMELIA CO VIRGINIA WILL BOOKS
Bel Hubbard Wise - a combination of the Will
Books and Order Books for the same period of

Books and Order Books for the same period of time gives a clearer picture of the events as neither contains the whole information:

Will Book 3 - 1780-1786 VA-0426 \$18.00 Will Book 4 - 1786-1792 VA-0427 \$14.50 Will Book 5 - 1793-1799 VA-0428 \$20.00

HOWE'S HISTORY OF VIRGINIA -Southside Virginia VA-0646 \$8.50

AMHERST CO VA

<u>VIRGINIA WILLS BEFORE 1799</u> - William Montgomery Clemens - 116 pages - soft cover - new index

An alphabetical listing of the wills before 1799 from Amherst, Bedford, Campbell, Loudoun, Prince William and Rockbridge Counties. These abstracted wills are reprinted from the 1924 original records and include a new index to those who do not fit the alphabetical listing.

VA-0683 \$15.00

ROSTER OF WAR OF 1812 - SOUTHSIDE VIRGINIA - See page 69

<u>HOWE'S HISTORY OF VIRGINIA - Southside Virginia</u> VA-0646 \$8.50

AUGUSTA CO VA

<u>AUGUSTA COUNTY, VIRGINIA -</u> <u>MILITIA COURT RECORDS 1755-1780 -</u>

James L. Douthat - 118 pages - soft cover - full name index - 2018

The Court Martial records consist of an accounting of their service, some were fined and some were confined to jail for an absence or desertion of their duty.

VA-0767 \$32.00

AUGUSTA CO., VA 1782 TAX LISTING

James L. Douthat - 28 pages - soft cover - alphabetical listing - 2012

VA-0723 \$6.00

AUGUSTA COUNTY, VIRGINIA -SURVEY BOOK OF JAMES PATTON AND WILLIAM PRESTON - 1752-1755 - transcribed by James L. Douthat - 224 pgs - soft cover - 8.5 x 11 inches - full name index. VA-0716 \$40.00

LAND GRANTS IN FINCASTLE
COUNTY, VIRGINIA 1772-1776 - James
L. Douthat - 790 pages - soft cover - full

name index - 8.5 x 11 inches - 2008 VA-0713 \$15.00

l 1840 AUGUSTA CO., VA CENSUS - James L. Douthat - 49 pgs - soft cover - full name

VA-0676 \$15.00

AUGUSTA CO VA - Indian Wars 1754-1764

- 13 pages - soft cover - full name index VA-0706 \$4.00

1812 MILITIA OF VIRGINIA FOR THE SHENANDOAH VALLEY - 104 pages - perfect bound - 8.5 x 11 inches - full name index - reprinted 2005 VA-0688 \$22.00

THE REVEREND JOHN CRAIG'S BAPTISMAL RECORDS 1740-1749

VA-0315 \$10.00

HOWE'S HISTORY OF VIRGINIA - Shenandoah Valley VA-0648 \$5.00

CD-0041 - AUGUSTA CO., VA RECORDS

- The disc contains the 1782 Tax Listing, the
1840 Census, James Patton Survey Book and
the 1812 Militia of the Shenandoah Valley.

CD-0041 \$15.00

BATH CO VA

1840 BATH CO., VA CENSUS - James L. Douthat - 17 pgs - soft cover - full name index VA-0677 \$6.50

HOWE'S HISTORY OF VIRGINIA - Shenandoah Valley VA - 0648 \$5.00

BEDFORD CO VA

1850 BEDFORD CO VA CENSUS VA-0247 \$30.00

ROSTER OF WAR OF 1812 -SOUTHSIDE VIRGINIA - See page 69

<u>VIRGINIA</u> <u>WILLS</u> <u>BEFORE</u> 1799 - William Montgomery Clemens - 116 pages - soft cover - new index

VA-0683 \$15.00

BEDFORD CO VA BIRTH REGISTER
Vol 1 1853-1856 Ann Chilton - a listing of
the original records with the full name index.
VA-0569 \$27.50

<u>BEDFORD CO VA BIRTH REGISTER - Vol 2 1856-1866</u> Ann Chilton - 220 pgs - perfect bound - indexed.

VA-0593 \$35.00

BEDFORD CO VA DEED BOOK A-1 - 1754-1762 Ann Chilton - an alphabetical abstracting of the deed book for this time period. Indexed. VA-0158 \$11.50

BEDFORD CO VA DEED BOOK C-3 1766-1771 Ann Chilton VA-0570 \$10.00

<u>BEDFORD CO VA DEED BOOK B-2</u> 1761-1766 Ann Chilton VA-0571 \$10.00

BEDFORD CO VA WILL BOOKS 1-2 Ann Chilton - VA-0211 \$18.50

BEDFORD CO VA WILL BOOK 3 Ann Chilton - abst. of Will Book 3 for 1794-1810. VA-0311 \$10.00

BEDFORD CO VA DEATH RECORDS 1853-1860, 1868-1880 Marvin U. Neighbors abst. of records - does not include the colored or slave records, indexed.

VA-0250 \$35.00

REMNANTS OF WAR 1861-1865 Ann Chilton - a valuable record of men and the area during the Civil War -VA-0104 \$22.50

REVOLUTIONARY WAR PENSIONS OF BEDFORD CO VA Ann Chilton -VA-0230 \$12.50

HOWE'S HISTORY OF VIRGINIA -Southside Virginia VA-0646 \$8.50

BLAND CO VA

1870 BLAND CO., VA CENSUS - Parke Bogle - 44 pages - soft cover - index
Paragraph style of entries with names, ages, occupations etc.
VA-0662 \$10.00

<u>1880 BLAND CO., VA CENSUS -</u> <u>Annotated</u> - Parke C. Bogle - 95 pges - perfect bound - full name index.

VA-0678 \$22.50

1890 BLAND CO., VA TAX LIST - Denise A. Smith - 112 pages - perfect bound - full name index. VA-0682 \$24.00

1920 BLAND CO., VA CENSUS - Parke C. Bogle - 54 pgs - soft cover - full name index. VA-0674 \$15.00 **BLAND CO VA BIOGRAPHIES** R. A. Brock - a reprint of his 1880's edition of these biographies. Indexed.

VA-0153 \$5.00

BLAND CO VA COURT ORDER BOOK 1872-1877 VA-0645 \$28.50

BLAND CO VA COURT ORDER BOOK 1884-1891 VA-0652 \$28.50

BLAND CO VA MARRIAGES

Each of the following volumes contain the information found in the County Court Records of the Marriages. Usually, the names of the couple, ages, marital status prior to the wedding, parents and occupations are given. Each book is somewhat different, but the records that are recorded are found here. All of the volumes are perfect bound and contain an index to each of the names given.

BLAND CO VA MARRIAGES - Volume 1 - 1861-1929 - Jo Ann Tickle Scott - 192 pgs VA-0664 \$40.00

BLAND CO VA MARRIAGES - Volume 2 - 1930 - 1957 - Jo Ann Tickle Scott - 374 pgs VA-0684 \$65.00

BLAND CO VA MARRIAGES - Volume 3 Part 1 - 1958-1968 - 120 pages VA-0692 \$25.00

BLAND CO VA MARRIAGES - Volume 3
Part 2 - 1971-1981 - 103 pages
VA-0693 \$22.50

BLAND CO VA MARRIAGES - Volume 4 Part 1 - 1981-1990 - 126 pages VA-0694 \$26.00

BLAND CO VA MARRIAGES - Volume 4
Part 2 - 1990 - 1995 - 99 pages
VA-0695 \$20.00

BLAND CO VA MARRIAGES - Volume 5 - 1995 - 2001 - 140 pages

VA-0711 \$25.00

MORE BLAND CO VA MARRIAGES AND NEW BURIAL SITES - 1968-1971 - JoAnn Tickle Scott - 50 pages

VA-0696 \$10.00

CD-0016 - BLAND CO., VA MARRIAGES
- Contains the marriages from 1861-2001 on one disc. CD-0016 \$45.00

THE STONES BEAR WITNESS - Vol 1 - Jo Ann Tickle and Parke C. Bogle - 216 pgs maps - index VA-0644 \$30.00 THE STONES BEAR WITNESS - Vol 2
- Jo Ann Tickle and Mr. & Mrs. H. G.
Richardson, Jr. - 118 pgs - maps - full name index
VA-0668 \$24.00

BLAND CO VA DEED BOOK #1 - 1861 - 1870 by Parke C. Bogle - 49 pgs - full name index VA-0672 \$10.00

BLAND CO VA WILL BOOK #1 - 1861-1901 - Parke C. Bogle - 40 pgs VA-0659 \$10.00

BLAND CO VA - OBITUARIES AND DEATH RECORDS - Parke C. Bogle - 88 pgs - soft cover - indexed

. VA-0656 \$20.00

** MORE OBITUARIES OF BLAND CO VA - Parke C. Bogle - 138 pages - perfect bound - 8.5 x 11 inches - 2005 VA-0686 \$30.00

JOURNAL OF DR. JOHN HOWE HOGE

- 1877-1896 - transcribed by Robert H. &
Hudith Hetherington - 188 pgs - full name
index annotated - perfect bound.

VA-0679 \$40.00

BLAND CO., VA MAP - 1890s - 11x17 MP-0540 \$30.00

BOTETOURT CO VA

BOTETOURT CO., VA - 1784 TAX LISTING - James L. Douthat - 20 pgs soft cover - alphabetical listing - 2012 VA-0722 \$5.00

1810 BOTETOURT CO VA CENSUS VA-0632 \$5.50

1840 BOTETOURT CO VA CENSUS VA-0681 \$10.00

1812 MILITIA OF VIRGIINIA FOR THE SHENANDOAH VALLEY - 104 pages - perfect bound - 8.5 x 11 inches - full name index - reprinted 2005 VA-0688 \$22.00

BOTETOURT CO VA WILL BOOK A
1770 - 1801 Ann Chilton - an abstracting of
the records. VA-0243\$16.00

HOWE'S HISTORY OF VIRGINIA -Shenandhoah Valley

VA-0648 \$5.00

BRUNSWICK CO VA

HOWE'S HISTORY OF VIRGINIA - Southside Virginia VA-0646 \$8.50

BRUNSWICK CO., VA - 1782 Persons
Who Gave Aid in the American
Revolution - 13 pages - soft cover - full
name index VA-0699 \$4.00

BUCKINGHAM CO VA

HOWE'S HISTORY OF VIRGINIA - Southside Virginia VA-0646 \$8.50

ROSTER OF WAR OF 1812 -SOUTHSIDE VIRIGNIA - See page 70

CAMPBELL CO VA

CAMPBELL CO BIOGRAPHIES R. A. Brock - reprint of his 1880's ed. - indexed. VA-0139 \$7.50

<u>ROSTER OF WAR OF 1812 - SOUTHSIDE VIRIGNIA - VA-0698 \$50.00</u>

<u>VIRGINIA</u> <u>WILLS</u> <u>BEFORE</u> <u>1799</u> - William Montgomery Clemens - 116 pages - soft cover - new index

VA-0683 \$15.00

HOWE'S HISTORY OF VIRGINIA -Southside Virginia VA-0646 \$8.50

CAROLINA CO VA

HOWE'S HISTORY OF VIRGINIA - Northern Virginia VA-0647 \$5.00

CHARLES CITY CO VA

CHARLES CITY COUNTY, VIRGINIA - 1704 QUIT RENT - 12 pages - soft cover - alphabetical - 2017 reprinted VA-0740 \$5.00

HOWE'S HISTORY OF VIRGINIA -Tidewater VA-0650 \$5.00

CHARLOTTE CO VA

HOWE'S HISTORY OF VIRIGNIA - Southside Virginia VA-0648 \$8.50

ROSTER OF WAR OF 1812 - SOUTHSIDE VIRGINIA - See page 69

CHARLOTTE CO VA WILL BOOK 1 -

<u>1765-1791</u> Bel H. Wise - 82 pgs - soft cover VA-0429 \$18.50

CHARLOTTE CO VA WILL BOOK 2 -

<u>1791-1805</u> Bel H. Wise - 80 pgs - soft cover VA-0430 \$18.50

CHESTERFIELD CO VA

HOWE'S HISTORY OF VIRGINIA -Southside Virginia VA-0646 \$8.50

ROSTER OF WAR OF 1812 -SOUTHSIDE VIRGINIA - See page 69

CLARKE CO VA

1840 CLARKE CO VA CENSUS - James L.

Douthat - 17 pages - soft cover - 8.5 x 11 inches - full name index - 2005

VA-0687 \$5.00

HOWE'S HISTORY OF VIRGINIA -Shenandoah Valley

VA-0648 \$5.00

CULPEPER CO VA

HOWE'S HISTORY OF VIRGINIA -Northern Virgnia VA-0647 \$5.00

1783 CULPEPER COUNTY, VIRGINIA TAX LIST - 40 pages - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2018

This is one of the earliest of tax listing for the county and is very important as so many of the colonial soldiers from this county moved west following the Revolutionary War and settled in what is now Kentucky. Virginia settled many of the claims against it for service in the war, therefore giving land in the western portion of the state in lieu of payment for their service.

VA-0766 \$12.50

CUMBERLAND CO VA

PROCEEDINGS OF THE
COMMITTEES OF SAFETY OF
CUMBERLAND AND ISLE OF WIGHT
COUNTIES OF VIRGINIA - 1775-1776 -

54 pages - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2017

VA-0737 \$17.50

HOWE'S HISTORY OF VIRGINIA - Southside Virginia VA-0646 \$8.50

ROSTER OF WAR OF 1812 -SOUTHSIDE VIRGINIA - See page 69

DINWIDDLE CO VA

HOWE'S HISTORY OF VIRGINIA -Southside Virginia VA-0646 \$8.50

ROSTER OF WAR OF 1812 -SOUTHSIDE VIRGINIA - See page 69

DINWIDDLE CO VA BIOGRAPHIES

R. A. Brock - a reprint of his 1880's edition
- indexed. VA-0144 \$5.00

ELIZABETH CITY CO VA

1704 ELIZABETH CITY COUNTY, VIRGINIA - QUIT RENT - 12 pages soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2018.

In this, the only listing of the quit rent for the area, it gives the names of persons living there in 1704 who paid this "tax" for the lands they purchased from the crown.

VA-0741 \$5.00

HOWE'S HISTORY OF VIRGINIA -Tidewater VA-0650 \$9.00

ESSEX CO VA

1704 ESSEX CO., VA QUIT RENT LIST - 12 pages - soft cover - alphabetical some what - 2017 VA-0742 \$5.00

HOWE'S HISTORY OF VIRGINIA – Tidewater VA-0650 \$9.00

FAIRFAX CO VA

HOWE'S HISTORY OF VIRGINIA -Northern Virginia VA-0647 \$5.00

FAUQUIER CO VA

HOWE'S HISTORY OF VIRGINIA -Northern Virginia VA-0647 \$5.00

FINCASTLE CO VA

<u>LAND GRANTS IN FINCASTLE</u> <u>COUNTY, VIRGINIA 1772-1776</u> -

James L. Douthat - 70 pages - soft cover - full name index - 8.5 x 11 inches - 2008 VA-0713 \$15.00

SOLDIERS OF THE FRENCH-INDIAN WAR ON WESTERN WATERS - 155 pages - soft cover - 2009 VA-0712 \$25.00 FINCASTLE CO VA - see Montgomery Co., VA for Plott Books A-C. These are Fincastle Records.

FLOYD CO VA

1840 FLOYD CO VA CENSUS - 19 pages VA-0635 \$10.00

1850 FLOYD CO., VA CENSUS VA-0317 \$25.00

HOWE'S HISTORY OF VIRGINIA - Mountain Empire

VA-0649 \$5.00

FLUVANNA CO VA

HOWE'S HISTORY OF VIRGINIA -Southside Virginia

VA-0646 \$8.50

ROSTER OF WAR OF 1812 -SOUTHSIDE VIRGINIA - See page 69

FRANKLIN CO VA

1840 FRANKLIN CO VA CENSUS VA-0658 \$15.00

1850 FRANKLIN CO VA CENSUS VA-0248 \$39.50

HOWE'S HISTORY OF VIRGINIA - Mountain Empire

VA-0649 \$5.00

1812 MILITIA OF VIRGIINIA FOR THE SHENANDOAH VALLEY - 104

FREDERICK CO VA

pages - perfect bound - 8.5 x 11 inches - full name index - reprinted 2005

A listing of the muster rolls and pay rolls of the Regiments in the Shenandoah Valley during the War of 1812.

VA-0688 \$22.00

HOWE'S HISTORY OF VIRGINIA -Shenandoah Valley

VA-0648 \$5.00

GILES CO VA

1810 GILES CO VA CENSUS VA-0372 \$5.00 1840 GILES CO VA CENSUS - 18 pages VA-0636 \$10.00

GILES CO VA - Register of Births 1855-1880 - James L. Douthat - 120 pgs - soft cover - full name index - 2015

VA-0731 \$27.50

HOWE'S HISTORY OF VA - Mountain Empire VA-0649 \$5.00

GILES COUNTY VIRGINIA 1815 TAX
AND SURVEY Netti Schreiner-Yantis contains the information of this year.
VA-0379 \$5.50

GILES CO., VA BIOGRAPHIES R. A. Brock's biographical sketches of the area - reprint VA-0205 \$10.00

GLOUCHESTER CO VA

<u>HOWE'S HISTORY OF VIRGINIA –</u> <u>Tidewater</u> VA-0650 \$9.00

1704 GLOUCESTER COUNTY,

VIRGINIA - QUIT RENT - 14 pages - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2018

This listing of the first land owners in the county is called a "quit rent" but in reality is a tax on the lands they own at the time. A great collection of the names of the land owners at the time living in the county.

VA-0743 \$5.00

GOOCHLAND CO VA

HOWE'S HISTORY OF VIRGINIA - Southside Virginia VA-0646 \$8.50

ROSTER OF WAR OF 1812 -SOUTHSIDE VIRGINIA - See page 69

GRAYSON CO VA

1810 GRAYSON CO VA CENSUS VA-0585 \$3.50

1840 GRAYSON CO VA CENSUS -35 pages VA-0637 \$10.00

1860 GRAYSON CO VA CENSUS VA-0316 \$16.50

<u>HOWE'S HISTORY OF VIRGINIA -</u> <u>Mountain Empire</u>

VA-0649 \$5.00

GRAYSON CO., VA MARRIAGE BOOK

1 - 1793-1852 - James L. Douthat - 88 pages
- soft cover - full name index - 2014
VA-0728 \$20.00

CD-0053 GRAYSON CO., VA - Marriage Book 1 - 1793-1852 - This CE contains both the original court records and the above transcription. CD-0053 \$25.00

GRAYSON CO VA WILL BOOK 1 1796 - 1839 James L. Douthat - abstract of

the records VA-0178 \$14.00

GRAYSON CO., VA MAP - 11 x 17 - 1890s MP-0538 \$30.00

GREENE CO VA

HOWE'S HISTORY OF VIRIGINIA -Southside Virginia VA-0646 \$8.50

ROSTER OF WAR OF 1812 - SOUTH-SIDE VIRGINIA VA-0697 \$50.00

GREENSVILLE CO VA

1782 GREENSVILLE CO., VA
PROPERTY VALUATION
IMPRESSED DURING THE
REVOLUTIONARY WAR - 24 pages soft cover - full name index - 2009
VA-0714 \$5.00

ROSTER OF WAR OF 1812 -SOUTHSIDE VIRGINIA - See page 70

GREENSVILLE CO., VA MARRIAGE BONDS 1781-1808 - 45 pages - soft cover - full name index

VA-0705 \$10.00

HOWE'S HISTORY OF VIRGINIA - Southside Virginia

VA-0646 \$8.50

HALIFAX CO VA

1790 HALIFAX CO VA CENSUS -47 pages VA-0596 \$6.00

1810 HALIFAX CO VA TAX LIST VA-0586 \$6.00

1820 HALIFAX CO VA CENSUS VA-0261 \$7.50

HOWE'S HISTORY OF VIRGINIA -Southside Virginia VA-0646 \$8.50

ROSTER OF WAR OF 1812 - SOUTHSIDE VIRGINIA - See page 70

VIRGINIA AND VIRGINIANS R. A. Brock's biographical sketches of the area reprint VA-0145 \$7.50

HANOVER CO VA

HOWE'S HISTORY OF VIRGINIA -Southside Virginia VA-0646 \$8.50

ROSTER OF WAR OF 1812 -

SOUTHSIDE VIRGINIA - See page 69

HENRICO CO VA

HOWE'S HISTORY OF VIRGINIA -Southside Virginia VA-0646 \$8.50

HENRICO COUNTY, VIRGINIA - 1704 QUIT RENT - 16 pages - soft cover reprinted 2018

In this volume, you will find the listing of the land owners of the period with the number of acres they controlled VA-0756 \$5.00

ROSTER OF WAR OF 1812 -SOUTHSIDE VIRGINIA - See page 69

HENRY CO VA

1810 HENRY CO VA TAX LIST VA-0581 \$2.50

1820 HENRY CO VA CENSUS VA-0225 \$5.00

1840 HENRY CO VA CENSUS VA-0657 \$10.00

1850 HENRY CO VA CENSUS VA-0318 \$25.00

HOWE'S HISTORY OF VIRGINIA -Mountain Empire VA-0649 \$5.00

ISLE OF WIGHT

PROCEEDINGS OF THE
COMMITTEES OF SAFETY OF
CUMBERLAND AND ISLE OF WIGHT
COUNTIES OF VIRGINIA - 1775-1776 54 pages - soft cover - full name index -

reprinted 2017 VA-0737 \$17.50

ISLE OF WIGHT - Records - 17 pages - soft cover - full name index.

VA-0700 \$5.00

ISLE OF WIGHTE COUNTY,
VIRGINIA - 1704 QUIT RENT - 16 pages
- soft cover - full name index - reprinted
2018.

These quit rents were the tax paid by land owners for the land. Most of the cost was returned form the Crown back to the colony for expenses incurred by them.

VA-0744 \$5.00

<u>HOWE'S HISTORY OF VIRGINIA -</u> <u>Tidewater Virginia</u> VA-0650 \$9.00

Tidewater Virginia

Tidewater

VA-0650 \$9.00

JAMES CITY CO VA

JAMES CITY COUNTY, VIRGINIA -1704 QUIT RENT - 8 pages - soft cover reprinted 2018

In this Quit Rent, you will find the listing of land owners and the number of acres over which they presided.

VA-0745 \$5.00

VA-0650 \$9.00

1810 JAMES CITY CO VA TAX LIST VA-0583 \$2.50

HOWE'S HISTORY OF VIRGINIA -Tidewater Virginia

VIRGINIA AND VIRGINIANS R. A. Brock VA-0145 \$7.50

MAP OF "JAMES CITTY" VA 1607-1608 MP-0482 \$2.50

KING & QUEEN CO VA

HOWE'S HISTORY OF VIRGINIA -Tidewater Virginia

VA-0650 \$9.00

KING AND QUEEN COUNTY, VIRGINIA - CIVIL WAR RECORDS -

103 pages - soft cover - full name index. In this volume there are listing of a couple of units of Confederate soldiers from the county as well as letters to and from home as well as a daily diary of a local citizen VA-0775 \$28.50

KING GEORGE CO VA

HOWE'S HISTORY OF VIRGINIA -Northern Virginia VA-0647 \$5.00

KING WILLIAM CO VA

1810 KING WILLIAM CO, VA TAX VA-0579 \$2.50 LIST

HOWE'S HISTORY OF VIRGINIA -Tidewater Virginia

VA-0650 \$9.00

LANCASTER CO VA

HOWE'S HISTORY OF VIRGINIA -

VA-0650 \$9.00

LEE CO VA

1810 LEE CO VA TAX LIST VA-0448 \$2.50

1840 LEE CO VA CENSUS VA-0653 \$10.00

HOWE'S HISTORY OF VIRGINIA -Mountain Empire

VA-0649 \$5.00

LEE COUNTY, VA DEED BOOK RECORDS Reda T. Duckworth - an abstracting of each of the volumes as given and these include some will, probate, inventories slave records - each indexed

Vol 1 1793-1804 VA-0439 \$15.00 Vol 2 1805-1812 VA-0440 \$15.00 VA-0441 \$15.00 Vol 3 1813-1820

LOUDOUN CO VA

VIRGINIA WILLS BEFORE 1799 -William Montgomery Clemens - 116 pages soft cover - new index

VA-0683 \$15.00

LOUISA CO VA

1810 LOUISA CO VA TAX LIST VA-0580 \$3.50

ROSTER OF WAR OF 1812 -SOUTHSIDE VIRGINIA - See page69

HOWE'S HISTORY OF VIRGINIA -Southside Virginia

VA-0646 \$8.50

LUNENBURG CO VA

HOWE'S HISTORY OF VIRGINIA -Southside Virginia VA-0646 \$8.50

ROSTER OF WAR OF 1812 - SOUTH-SIDE VIRGINIA - See page 69

MADISON CO VA

HOWE'S HISTORY OF VIRGINIA -Northern Virginia

VA-0647 \$5.00

MATTHEWS CO VA

HOWE'S HISTORY OF VIRGINIA -

MECKLENBURG CO VA

1810 MECKLENBURG CO VA TAX VA-0577 \$5.50

ROSTER OF WAR OF 1812 -SOUTHSIDE VIRGINIA - See page 70

HOWE'S HISTORY OF VIRGINIA -Southside Virginia

VA-0646 \$8.50

MIDDLESEX CO VA

1704 OUIT RENT MIDDLESEX CO., VA -12 pages -soft cover - full name index -VA-0746 \$5.00 reprinted 2018

1810 MIDDLESEX CO VA TAX LIST VA-0578 \$3.00

HOWE'S HISTORY OF VIRGINIA -VA-0650 \$9.00 Tidewater

MONTGOMERY CO VA

MONTGOMERY CO, VA - PLOTT BOOKS A AND B 1773-1783 - James L. Douthat - 96 pages - soft cover - full name VA-0726 \$22.50 index - 2014

MONTGOMERY CO., VA - PLOTT BOOK C 1783-1788 - James L. Douthat - 31 pgs - soft cover - full name index -2014 VA-0727 \$9.00

CD-0052 MONTGOMERY CO., VA Plott Books A-C 1773-1788 This CD contains the original copies of the court records with the original plats of each of the entries and the transcribed copy of each of the above two CD-0052 \$30.00 books.

1782 MONTGOMERY COUNTY, VA TAX LIST - 20 pages - soft cover - alphabetical VA-0718 \$5.00 listing.

1840 MONTGOMERY CO VA CENSUS -18 pages VA-0640 \$10.00

HOWE'S HISTORY OF VIRGINIA -Mountain Empire

VA-0649 \$5.00

EARLY SETTLERS OF MONTGOMERY CO VA 1810-1850 CENSUS James L.

Douthat - indexed and special forms for all the census from 1810 through 1850

VA-0014 \$20.00

SOLDIERS OF THE FRENCH-INDIAN WAR ON WESTERN WATERS Montgomery County, Virginia Soldiers and Land Grants with Rosters of Various Units.

- 155 pages - soft cover - 2009

VA-0712 \$25.00

MONTGOMERY CO VA WILL BOOK 1

1786 - 1809 James L. Douthat - abstract of the first records of this western VA county. VA-0103 \$12.50

MONTGOMERY CO VA DEED BOOK 1

1773 - 1789 James L. Douthat - includes some records of WV, Fincastle Co., as well as the first records of this area.

VA-0137 \$17.50

MONTGOMERY CO VA BIOGRAPHIES -

R. A. Brock - a reprint of his 1880's edition of VA-0206 \$10.00 sketches in the area

MONTGOMERY COUNTY, VIRGINIA -

The First One Hundred Years - Judge C. W. Crush and Frances T. Ingmire - 213 pages perfect bound - surname index.

VA-0685 \$45.00

CD-0001 - MONTGOMERY CO., VA RECORDS - Found on this single disc are the 1810-1850 Census, Will Book 1, Deed Book 1

and the Soldiers of the French-Indian War. CD-0001 \$25.00

MONTGOMERY CO VA MAPS

1864 - 21 x 27 inches MP-0532 \$30.00 1860s - 21 x 27 inches MP-0533 \$30.00

1890s - 11 x 17 inches MP-0535 \$30.00

NANSEMOND CO VA

NANSEMOND COUNTY, VIRGINIA -

1704 QUIT RENT - 10 pages - soft cover full name index - 2018

This volume of the Ouit Rents of the year 1704 is the only listing of those rents taken by the area showing the listing of those land owners who had plantations in the area.

VA-0747 \$5.00

1810 NANSEMOND CO VA TAX LIST

VA-0575 \$5.50

VIRGINIA AND VIRGINIANS - R. A.

Brock - a reprint of the 1880's edition of biographical sketches from the county

VA-0145 \$7.50

NELSON CO VA

ROSTER OF WAR OF 1812 -SOUTHSIDE VIRGINIA - See page 70

NEW KENT CO VA

NEW KENT COUNTY, VIRGINIA -

1704 QUIT RENT - 24 pages - soft cover

- reprinted 2018

In this 1704 Quit Rent you will find the names of the land owners with the number of acres they are responsible for in this quit rent or tax listing.

VA-0794 \$5.00

HOWE'S HISTORY OF VIRGINIA -VA-0650 \$9.00

Tidewater

NORFOLK CO VA VIRGINIA QUIT RENT LIST 1704 -

Norfolk County - 16 page -soft cover alphabetical listing - reprint 2017

VA-0750 \$5.00

NORFOLK CO BIOGRAPHIES R. A.

Brock - a reprint of the 1880's sketches of VA-0146 \$5.00 the area

HOWE'S HISTORY OF VIRGINIA -

Tidewater

VA-0650 \$9.00

NORTHAMPTON CO VA

NORTHAMPTON COUNTY,

VIRGINIA - 1704 QUIT RENT - 16 pages - alphabetical - soft cover - reprinted

2018 In this volume of quit rents, a sum paid as a tax for the land owned by the individual, the first recorded at the time.

VA-0751 \$5.00

1810 NORTHAMPTON CO VA TAX

LIST

VA-0576 \$2.50

NORTHAMPTON CO., VA **MARRIAGE BONDS 1706-1800 - 56**

pages - soft cover - full name index

VA-0698 \$12.00

HOWE'S HISTORY OF VIRGINIA -

Tidewater

VA-0650 \$9.00

NORTHUMBERLAND CO VA

HOWE'S HISTORY OF VIRGINIA -Tidewater

VA-0650 \$9.00

NOTTOWAY CO VA

VIRGINIA AND VIRGINIANS R. A.

Brock - biographical sketches reprinted from 1880. This county is combined with others

in the volume. VA-0145 \$7.50

ROSTER OF WAR OF 1812 -

SOUTHSIDE VIRGINIA - See page 69

HOWE'S HISTORY OF VIRGINIA -

Southside Virginia

VA-0646 \$8.50

ORANGE CO VA

1810 ORANGE CO VA TAX LIST

VA-0574 \$2.50

HOWE'S HISTORY OF VIRGINIA -

Northern Virginia

VA-0647 \$5.00

PAGE CO VA

1840 PAGE CO VA CENSUS

VA-0114 \$5.00

HOWE'S HISTORY OF VIRGINIA -

Shenandoah Valley

VA-0648 \$5.00

PATRICK CO VA

1810 PATRICK CO VA TAX LIST

VA-0573 \$2.50

1840 PATRICK CO VA CENSUS

VA-0665 \$10.00

1850 PATRICK CO VA CENSUS

VA-0246 \$20.00

HOWE'S HISTORY OF VIRGINIA -

Mountain Empire VA-0649 \$5.00

PATRICK CO VA DEATH REGISTER

1853-1870 Anne W. James - indexed.

VA-0438 \$25.00

PITTSYLVANIA CO VA

from the records 1790 PITTSYLVANIA CO VA CENSUS -HOWE'S HISTORY OF VIRGINIA -VA-0597 \$5.00 \$12.50 Southside Virginia VA-0646 \$8.50 37 pages PULASKI CO BIOGRAPHIES R. A. Brock 1810 PITTSYLVANIA CO VA CENSUS PRINCE GEORGE CO VA - reprint of his 1880's sketches of the area VA-0641 \$6.50 VA-0207 \$7.50 1704 OUIT RENT PRINCE GEORGE 1820 PITTSYLVANIA CO VA CENSUS CO., VA - 8 pages - soft cover -VA-0224 \$7.50 alphabetical - reprinted 2018 VA-0752 1870 Victoria Glynn -VA-0333 \$22.50 1850 PITTSYLVANIA CO VA CENSUS \$5.00 HOWE'S HISTORY OF VIRGINIA -VA-0404 \$27.50 Mountain Empire VA-0649 \$5.00 ROSTER OF WAR OF 1812 - SOUTHSIDE VIRGINIA -VA-0697 \$50.00 HOWE'S HISTORY OF VIRGINIA -CD-0014 - PULASKI CO., VA RECORDS -Tidewater Virginia VA-0650 \$9.00 MARRIAGES OF PITTSYLVANIA CO VA 1862-1875 Mike K. Williams - more than 2600 CD-0014 \$12.50 VA-0222 \$37.50 PRINCE WILLIAM CO VA marriages <u>VIRGINIA WILLS BEFORE 179</u>9 -RAPPAHANNOCK CO VA WILLS OF PITTSYLVANIA CO VA 1820-1845 Mike Williams - 46 pgs - perfect bound William Montgomery Clemens - 116 pages VA-0590 \$10.00 - soft cover - new index HOWE'S HISTORY OF VIRGINIA -VA-0683 \$15.00 CONFEDERATE SOLDIERS OF PITTSYLVANIA CO VA & DANVILLE -Northern Virginia VA-0647 \$5.00 HOWE'S HISTORY OF VIRGINIA -Mike K. Williams - over 3,000 men from the RICHMOND, VA Northern Virginia VA-0647 \$5.00 area are listed with rank, units and some personal data of many of the men are given VA-0223 \$12.50 RICHMOND CITY BIOGRAPHIES R. PRINCESS ANNE CO VA <u>PITTSYLVANIA CO VA BIOGR</u>APHIES -VA-0151 \$8.00 R. A. Brock - reprint of his 1880's sketches 1704 QUIT RENT PRINCESS ANNE the area CO., VA - 15 pages - soft cover - full name VA-0140 \$7.50 HOWE'S HISTORY OF VIRGINIA index - reprinted 2018 VA-0753 \$5.00 MARRIAGES OF PITTSYLVANIA CO, Tidewater Virginia VA-0650 \$9.00 HOWE'S HISTORY OF VIRGINIA -VA 1831-1861 Mike Williams - 110 pages -VA-0411 \$25.00 Tidewater Virginia VA-0650 \$9.00 ROANOKE CO VA HOWE'S HISTORY OF VIRGINIA -PULASKI CO VA 1840 ROANOKE CO VA CENSUS Southside Virginia VA-0646 \$8.50 VA-0245 \$10.00 1840 PULASKI CO VA CENSUS - 12 ROANOKE CO VA BIOGRAPHIES R. VA-0642 \$5.00 A. Brock - reprint of his 1880's sketches of POWHATAN CO VA VA-0208 \$5.00 **PULASKI COUNTY VA BIRTHS 1853**the area 1870 from the original records now found HOWE'S HISTORY OF VIRGINIA only on microfilm in the State Archives HOWE'S HISTORY OF VIRGINIA -VA-0263 \$16.50 Southside Virginia VA-0646 \$8.50 Mountain Empire VA-0649 \$5.00 **ROSTER OF WAR OF 1812 -**EARLY SETTLERS OF PULASKI CO VA James L. Douthat - the 1840 and 1850 **SOUTHSIDE VIRIGNIA - See page 69**

PRINCE EDWARD CO VA

VIRGINIA AND VIRGINIANS R. A. Brock - reprint of his 1880's biographical VA-0145 \$7.50 sketches

ROSTER OF WAR OF 1812 - SOUTH-SIDE VIRGINIA - VA-0697 \$50.00

Census with index and special forms VA-0015 \$15.00

GATES TO GLORY Malita W. Murphy the cemetery records of over 8,000 burials in some 33 different cemeteries in county. VA-0002 \$20.00

PULASKI CO VA WILL BOOKS 1-2 1840-1870 James L. Douthat - abstracted VA-0003

PULASKI COUNTY VA DEATHS 1853-

This disc contains the Early Settlers, Will Books 1-2, Births 1853-1870 and Biographies.

A. Brock - reprint of his 1880's sketches of

ROCKBRIDGE CO VA

ROCKBRIDGE CO., VA - 1782 Tax Listing - James L. Douthat - 20 pgs - soft cover - alphabetical listing - 2012. Most of the county was frontier at

this time and Europeans flocked here for the cheap land that enabled even the poorest a chance to change their lives.

VA-0721 \$5.00

1850 ROCKBRIDGE CO VA CENSUS VA-0255 \$35.00

1812 MILITIA OF VIRGIINIA FOR THE SHENANDOAH VALLEY - 104 pages - perfect bound - 8.5 x 11 inches - full name index - reprinted 2005 VA-0688 \$22.00

VIRGINIA WILLS BEFORE 1799 - William Montgomery Clemens - 116 pages - soft cover-new index VA-0683 \$15.00

ROCKBRIDGE CO VA MARRIAGES

1851-1885 Louise M. Perkins - 475 pgs of information on grooms and brides
VA-0334 \$48.50

ABSTRACTS OF ROCKBRIDGE CO VA CIRCUIT COURT WILL BOOK 1 1809-1874 Rhonda R. McClure - abstract of the original records given

VA-0413 \$10.00

ROCKBRIDGE CO VA DEED BOOK B
1788-1793 James L. Douthat - transcribed from the original records - surname index
VA-0258 \$18.50

<u>HOWE'S HISTORY OF VIRGINIA -</u> Shenandoah Valley VA-0648 \$5.00

ROCKINGHAM CO VA

1812 MILITIA OF VIRGIINIA FOR THE SHENANDOAH VALLEY - 104 pages - perfect bound - 8.5 x 11 inches - full name index - reprinted 2005

A listing of the muster rolls and pay rolls of the Regiments in the Shenandoah Valley during the War of 1812. VA-0688 \$22.00

HOWE'S HISTORY OF VIRGINIA -Shenandoah Valley VA-0648 \$5.00

RUSSELL CO VA

1810 RUSSELL CO VA TAX LIST VA-0447 \$3.50

1840 RUSSELL CO VA CENSUS VA-0663 \$10.00

1850 RUSSELL COUNTY, VA CENSUS VA-0083 \$29.50

1870 RUSSELL COUNTY, VA CENSUS VA-0332 \$30.00

RUSSELL COUNTY, VIRGINIA - WILL BOOKS 1803-1850 and THE 1840

<u>CENSUS</u> - 49 pages - soft cover - full name index - 2018

This volume contains an abstraction of the Will Books from 1803 until 1850 and the 1840 Federal Census. These two resources together will yield a great deal of information about the early inhabitants of this section of Virginia.

VA-0768 \$17.50

HOWE'S HISTORY OF VIRGINIA - Mountain Empire VA-0649 \$5.00

SCOTT CO VA

1840 SCOTT CO VA CENSUS VA-0660 \$8.00

HOWE'S HISTORY OF VIRGINIA -Mountain Empire VA-0649 \$5.00

SHENANDOAH CO VA

1812 MILITIA OF VIRGIINIA FOR
THE SHENANDOAH VALLEY - 104
pages - perfect bound - 8.5 x 11 inches - full
name index - reprinted 2005

A listing of the muster rolls and pay rolls of the Regiments in the Shenandoah Valley during the War of 1812.

VA-0688 \$22.00

HOWE'S HISTORY OF VIRGINIA -Shenandoah Valley VA-0648 \$5.00 SMYTH CO VA

1840 SMYTH CO VA CENSUS VA-0661 \$8.00

1870 SMYTH CO VA CENSUS VA-0436 \$25.00

SMYTH CO VA WILL BOOK A 1832-1844 & BOOK 1 - 1838-1898 James L. Douthat - an abstracting of the records VA-0105 \$10.00

SMYTH CO BIOGRAPHIES - R. A. Brock - reprint of his 1880's sketches of the area VA-0209 \$7.50

HOWE'S HISTORY OF VIRGINIA - Mountain Empire VA-0649 \$5.00

<u>SMYTH CO., VA MAP</u> - 1890s - 11x17 MP-0539 \$30.00

SOUTHAMPTON CO VA

HOWE'S HISTORY OF VIRGINIA -Tidewater VA-0650 \$9.00

SPOTSYLVANIA CO VA

EARLY SPOTSYLVANIA CO., VA RECORDS - 54 pgs - soft cover - full name index - 2010.

Contains some of the early marriage licenses from 1722 - 1750; early slave owners; and the 1782 tax list of the area. VA-0715 \$12.50

HOWE'S HISTORY OF VIRGINIA -Northern Virginia VA-0647 \$5.00

STAFFORD CO VA

HOWE'S HISTORY OF VIRGINIA -Northern Virginia VA-0647 \$5.00

SURRY CO VA

SURRY COUNTY, VIRGINIA - 1704 QUIT RENT - 16 pages - soft coverreprinted 2018

This 1704 Quit Rent is a listing of land owners at the time period with the number of acres they controlled. This is what we would call a tax list today.

VA-0754 \$5.00

SURRY CO., VA MARRIAGE BONDS 1772-1791 - 14 pages - soft cover - full name index

Gives the date, names of the bride, groom and security in most all cases with some few giving the parents/guardians. Some are listed under the name of the minister who performed the ceremony.

VA-0707 \$4.50

HOWE'S HISTORY OF VIRGINIA -Tidewaater Virginia VA-0650 \$9.00

SUSSEX CO VA

HOWE'S HISTORY OF VIRGINIA -Tidewater Virginia VA-0650 \$9.00

TAZEWELL CO VA

TAZEWELL COUNTY, VIRGINIA - EARLY SETTERS - 1810 - 1850 - James L. Douthat - 90 pages - alphabetical listing of names - soft cover - 2017.

VA-0735 \$26.50

1810 TAZEWELL CO VA CENSUS VA-0449 \$3.50

1820 TAZEWELL CO VA CENSUS VA-0376 \$4.00

1830 TAZEWELL CO VA CENSUS VA-0377 \$4.00

1840 TAZEWELL CO VA CENSUS - 23 pages VA-0639 \$10.00

1850 TAZEWELL CO VA CENSUS VA-0405 \$20.00

1860 TAZEWELL CO VA CENSUS VA-0406 \$20.00

1880 TAZEWELL CO VA CENSUS VA-0407 \$30.00

CD-0042 TAZEWELL CO., VA CENSUS -This disc contains the census from 1810 -1880. CD-0042 \$15.00

HOWE'S HISTORY OF VIRGINIA -Mountain Empire VA-0649 \$5.00

TAZEWELL CO VA SURVEY BOOK 1 - 1801-1824 James L. Douthat - 90 pgs - indexed - perfect bound.

VA-0600 \$17.50

TAZEWELL CO., VA - Birth Records 1853-1870 - Part 1 1853-1860 - James L. Douthat -129 pgs - soft cover - full name index - 29012. VA-0720 \$30.00

CD-0005 - TAZEWELL CO., VA - Birth Records Part 1 - 1853-1860 - The disc includes both the original records and the above transcription. CD-0005 \$20.00

TAZEWELL CO VA MARRIAGE RECORDS 1-2 1800-1853 Pauline Haga -

VA-0442 \$15.00

TAZEWELL CO VA MARRIAGE RECORDS 3 1854-1866 Pauline Haga -VA-0443 \$10.00

TAZEWELL CO VA BIOGRAPHIES
Brock VA-0152 \$14.00

JAMES THE CAPTIVE - the story of the massacre as told by James, the son of Capt. James Moore, who was captured by the Shawnee two years prior to the Moore massacre.

VA-0671 \$5.00

CD-0024 - THE CAPTIVES OF ABB'S VALLEY - Contains both the 1854 and the 1942 edition of this volume on one disc.

CD-0024 \$20.00

<u>TAZEWELL CO., VA MAP</u> - 1890s - 11x17

MP-0537 \$30.00

WARREN CO VA

1840 WARREN CO VA CENSUS VA-0651 \$10.00

HOWE'S HISTORY OF VIRGINIA - Shenandoah Valley VA-0648 \$5.00

WARWICK CO VA

WARWICK COUNTY, VIRGINIA -1704 QUIT RENT - 12 pages - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2018 In this Quit Rent you will find

the land owners at that time and the number of acres each possessed. The amount of the rent was actually a tax list for the time and the taxes

VA-0770 \$5.00

HOWE'S HISTORY OF VIRGINIA -Tidewater Virginia VA-0650 \$9.00

WASHINGTON CO VA

1830 WASHINGTON CO VA CENSUS VA-0008 \$7.50 1840 WASHINGTON CO VA CENSUS VA-0013 \$7.50

WASHINGTON CO VA CIVIL WAR RECORDS James L. Douthat - annotated listing of men who served from the county.

VA-0034

\$15.00

WASHINGTON CO., VA - Roster of Confederate Soldiers - James L. Douthat - 109 pages - soft cover - full name index - 2014

VA-0729 \$25.00

CD-0051 WASHINGTON CO., VA - Roster of CSA Soldiers - Included on this CD is a copy of the original records from 1913 and also the transcribed version from the above book. CD-0051 \$30.00

WASHINGTON CO VA BIOGRAPHIES

R. A. Brock - reprint of his 1880's sketches.

VA-0150 \$12.00

THE REVEREND DANIEL H. CARR'S JOURNAL 1884-1890 Dr. Carr served the Methodist churches of East Tazewell and Liberty Hill from 1881-1885

VA-0177 \$5.00

THE MILITIA OF WASHINGTON CO VA 1777-1835 Gerald H.Clark -

VA-0410 \$30.00

WASHINGTON CO VA WATER WAYS
11 X 17 map of the county, showing the major
communities and water ways.
MP-0391 \$2.50

HOWE'S HISTORY OF VIRGINIA -Mountain Empire VA-0649 \$5.00

WESTMORELAND CO VA

HOWE'S HISTORY OF VIRGINIA - Tidewater Virginia VA-0650 \$9.00

WYTHE CO VA

CD-0015 - WYTHE CO., VA RECORDS
This disc contains the following: Early
Wythe Settlers, Tax List 1793-1800, Civil
War Records, Will Books 1-2 and
Biographies. CD-0015 \$17.50

1840 WYTHE CO VA CENSUS VA-0643 \$10.00

EARLY WYTHE SETTLERS James L. Douthat -the full 1810 through 1850 census VA-0006 \$25.00

1860 WYTHE CO VA CENSUS VA-0063 \$20.00

1880 WYTHE CO VA CENSUS VA-0001 \$20.00

WYTHE CO VA TAX 1793-1800 James L. Douthat & Malita Warden Murphy - indexed VA-0037 \$15.00

WYTHE CO VA CIVIL WAR RECORDS

James L. Douthat - annotated listing of men
from the area VA-0062 \$15.00

WYTHE CO VA WILL BOOKS 1-2
1790-1822 James L. Douthat - abstracted and indexed in one volume
VA-0005 \$12.50

WYTHE CO VA BIOGRAPHIES R. A. Brock - reprint of 1880's biographical sketches VA-0210 \$16.00

WYTHE COUNTY VIRGINIA 1800
PERSONAL TAX AND DEEDS Netti

Schreiner-Yantis - contains the data from this time period. VA-0378 \$8.00

WYTHE CO VA MAPS

1860s - 21 x 27 1890s - 11 x 17 MP-0534 \$30.00 MP-0536 \$30.00

YORK CO VA

1704 QUIT RENT YORK CO., VA - 13 pages - soft cover - full name index -

reprinted 2018 VA-0755 \$5.00

YORK CO., VA - Records - 29 pages - soft cover - full name index

VA-0701 \$7.50

HOWE'S HISTORY OF VIRGINIA - Tidewater Virginia VA-0650 \$9.00

WEST VIRGINIA RECORDS

ROSTER OF THE WAR OF 1812-47 pgs - soft cover - full name index - 2013 WV-0107 \$10.00

HARDESTY'S COUNTY MAPS OF WEST VIRGINIA - 1882-1884 - H. H. Hardesty - 28 pgs - 11 x 17 inches - soft cover. WV-0105 \$12.50

EARLY HISTORY OF WEST VIRIGNIA - H. H. Hardesty - 62 pages - full name index

- H. H. Hardesty - 62 pages - full name and - reprinted 2010. WV-0104 \$14.50

1905 WEST VIRGINIA COMMUNITY & BUSINESS DIRECTORY - James L.

Douthat - 41 pages - soft cover - 11 x 17 size map of the state - alphabetical RD-WV \$10.00

THE SOLDIERY OF WEST VIRGINIA -

Virgil A. Lewis - 250 pages - perfect bound - 8.5 x 11 inches - full name index - reprinted 2005 WV-0061 \$35.00

SPECIAL PRESIDENTIAL PARDONS FOR CONFEDERATE SOLDIERS - 530 pgs - index 2 vols GN-0229 \$60.00

HOWE'S HISTORY OF VIRGINIA - West Virginia - WV-0056 \$10.00 MAPS

West Virginia - Virginia - North Carolina - 1860 - Mitchell - 17x22 M P - C R 4 2 0

\$25.00

BARBOUR CO WV

BARBOUR CO WV HISTORY AND BIOGRAPHIES - Hardesty - 53 pgs - soft cover - full name index - 2010

WV-0070 \$12.50

BARBOUR CO., VA [NOW WV] BIRTH RECORDS 1854-1859 - James L. Douthat -105 pages - soft cover - full name index - 8.5 x 11 inches - 2010. WV-0100 \$22.00

BERKELEY CO., WV

1782 BERKELEY CO WV TAX LIST -

26 pgs - soft cover - alphabetical. WV-0099 \$6.00

 BERKELEY
 CO.,
 WV
 BIRTH

 RECORDS 1853-1860 - James L. Douthat

 98 pgs - soft cover - full name index - 2011

 WV-0106 \$21.50

CD-0010 - Berkeley Co., WV Births - This CD contains both the original court records and the above transcription. CD-0010 \$15.00

BERKELEY CO WV HISTORY AND BIOGRAPHY - 132 pgs - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2010

WV-0071 \$28.00

BRAXTON CO WV

1840 BRAXTON CO WV [VA] CENSUS WV-0059 \$5.00

BROOKE CO WV

1840 BROOKE CO WV [VA] CENSUS WV-0058 \$7.50

CABELL CO WV

1810 CABEL CO VA [WV] TAX LIST VA-0587 \$2.50

1815 CABELL CO WV TAX LIST WV-0019 \$5.50

1840 CABEL CO VA WV CENSUS - James L. Douthat - 27 pages - soft cover - full name index - 8.5 x 11 inches - 2005

WV-0060 \$8.50

CABELL CO., WV HISTORY AND BIOGRAPHIES - Hardesty - 37 pgs - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2010.

WV-0073 \$10.00

CALHOUN CO WV

CALHOUN COUNTY, VIRGINIA [NOW WV] BIRTH RECORDS 1855-1860 AND DEATH RECORDS 1855-1859 - James L. Douthat - 46 pages - soft cover - full name index - 8.5 x 11 inches - 2010.

WV-0101 \$10.00

CLAY CO WV

CLAY COUNTY, VIRGINIA [NOW WV] BIRTH AND DEATH RECORDS 1858-

1860 - James L. Douthat - 34 pgs - soft coverfull name index - 8.5 x 11 inches - 2010. WV-0102 \$9.50

FAYETTE CO WV

FAYETTE, CO WV MARRIAGES 1830 -

1870 Pauline Haga - full records found in the courthouse as given, full name index WV-0013 \$25.00

FAYETTE Co., WV DEATHS 1866-1888
- Pauline Haga - 132 pages - perfect bound -

- Pauline Haga - 132 pages - perfect bound - full name index WV-0067 \$27.00

FAYETTE CO., WV BIRTHS AND DEATHS 1854-1859 - James L. Douthat - 88 pgs - soft cover - full name index.

GREENBRIER CO WV

WV-0103 \$20.00

1790 GREENBRIER VA [WV] CENSUS WV-0042 \$3.50

1810 GREENBRIER CO VA [WV] VA-0584 \$4.00

1840 GREENBRIER CO VA [WV] WV-0053 \$10.00

GREENBRIER CO WV WILLS 1780-

1865 Pauline Haga - WV-0014 \$20.00

GREENBRIER CO, WV HISTORY AND BIOGRAPHIES - Hardesty - 97 pgs - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2010 WV-0077 \$21.00

HAMPSHIRE CO WV

1790 HAMPSHIRE CO VA [WV]

CENSUS

WV-0043 \$6.00

HARDY CO WV

1810 HARDY CO VA [WV] TAX LIST VA-0582 \$4.00

HARRISON CO WV

1790 HARRISON CO VA [WV] CENSUS WV-0047 \$3.50

HARRISON CO WV HISTORY AND BIOGRAPHIES - 112 pgs - soft cover - full WV-0078 \$24.50 name index.

LEWIS CO WV

LEWIS CO., WV HISTORY AND BIOGRAPHIES - H. H. Hardesty - 62 pgs soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2010 WV-0082 \$15.00

LOGAN CO WV

1830 LOGAN COUNTY, WV CENSUS WV-0020 \$4.00

McDOWELL CO WV

See Tazewell Co. VA for the SURVEY BOOK 1 - This volume will cover most of McDowell County in early land surveys.

MERCER CO WV

MERCER CO WEST VIRGINIA - 1840 CENSUS AND 1838 LAND TAX LIST

Netti Schreiner-Yantis -

WV-0021 \$5.50

1850 MERCER CO WV CENSUS Netti Schreiner-Yantis - WV-0022 \$9.00

1860 MERCER CO (WEST) VIRGINIA CENSUS Betsy M. Holdren - 247 pages -WV-0024 \$22.50

MERCER CO WV DEATHS - 1853 - 1882 Haga - 110 pgs WV-0044 \$27.50

MERCER CO WV MARRIAGES 1854 -1901 Sallie Hayes WV-0041 \$35.00

MONONGALIA CO WV

1790 MONONGALIA CO VA [WV] CENSUS

WV-0049 \$2.50

MONROE CO WV

1850 MONROE CO WV CENSUS WV-0057 \$15.00

1810 MONROE CO WV CENSUS WV-0037 \$7.50

MONROE CO WV DEATHS - 1853 -1870 - Vol 1 - Pauline Haga - 136 pages soft cover - full name index WV-0063 \$25.00

MONROE CO WV WILLS 1799-1879 -Pauline Haga - 149 pages - soft cover - full name index. WV-0066 \$35.00

MONROE CO., WV HISTORY AND BIOGRAPHIES - Hardesty - 78 pgs - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2010. WV-0086 \$17.50

PENDLETON CO WV

1840 PENDLETON CO WV CENSUS VA-0113 \$5.00

PLEASANTS CO WV

PLEASANTS CO WV HISTORY AND BIOGRAPHIES - 62 pgs - soft cover -WV-0087 \$14.00 full name index.

PUTNAM CO. WV

PUTNAM CO WV HISTORY AND BIOGRAPHIES - Hardesty - 83 pgs - soft cover - full name index - reprinted 2010 WV-0089 \$18.50

RALEIGH CO WV

RALEIGH CO WV EARLY DEATHS 1853-1875 Haga - records of the time for those deaths in the county.

WV-0012 \$15.00

RALEIGH CO WV DEATHS 1896-1914 Pauline Haga - Indexed WV-0025 \$12.50

RALEIGH CO WV VETERANS' BURIAL RECORDS WPA Records -

WV-0026 \$18.00

EARLY BIRTHS OF RALEIGH CO WV

1853-1870 Pauline Haga -

WV-0009 \$22.50

EARLY MARRIAGES OF RALEIGH CO

[WV] 1850 - 1870 Pauline Haga -WV-0011 \$18.00

RALEIGH CO [WV] MARRIAGES - 1871 - 1890 Pauline Haga -

WV-0010 \$20.00

RALEIGH CO., WV OBITUARIES FROM - The Raleigh Register 1916-1919 - Pauline Haga - 120 pgs - perfect bound - indexed by

An abstraction of the entries found in the newspaper for these years.

WV-0052 \$25.00 ROANE CO WV

ROANE CO WV HISTORY AND BIOGRAPHIES - 123 pgs - soft cover - full WV-0091 \$25.00 name index

SUMMERS CO WV

1880 SUMMERS CO WV CENSUS WV-0008 \$25.00

SUMMERS CO WV DEATHS 1906-1920 - Pauline Haga - 158 pages - soft cover alphabetical by year.

WV-0064 \$27.50

SUMMERS CO WV WILLS 1871-1900 Pauline Haga - indexed by the year, these wills are given in an abstracted form. WV-0028 \$22.00

SUMMERS CO WV MARRIAGES 1871-1883 Pauline Haga --indexed WV-0027 \$10.00

SUMMERS CO WV DEATHS 1872 -1890 Haga - volume 1 WV-0045 \$20.00

SUMMERS CO WV DEATHS 1891 -1900 Haga - 100 pgs - Volume 2 WV-0046 \$24.50

TYLER CO WY

1840 TYLER CO WV CENSUS WV-0054 \$8.50

TYLER CO WV HISTORY AND BIOGRAPHIES - 85 pgs - soft cover - full WV-0092 \$18.00 name index

WIRT CO WV

WIRT CO WV HISTORY AND

BIOGRAPHIES - 77 pgs - soft cover - full name index WV-0096 \$16.50

WOOD CO WV

1840 WOOD CO WV CENSUS

WV-0055 \$12.50

WYOMING CO WV

WYOMING CO WV MARRIAGES 1854 - 1889 - Vol 1 Haga - 118 pgs - perfect bound WV-0040 \$22.50 WYOMING CO WV MARRIAGES

1890 - 1902 - Vol 2 Hage - 94 pgs - perfect

WV-0048 \$20.00

WYOMING CO WV DEATH

RECORDS 1853-1894 - Pauline Haga - 139 pages - soft cover - full name index

WV-0065 \$28.00

INFORMATION

If you would like to continue getting information about sales, promotions and new materials you need to "opt in" on the opening page of the website. This allows us to send you information on new products and promotions.

You have to select to opt in with your e-mail address in order to obtain this information.

Do you have "brick walls" that are in your way of research. We present a series of articles to help you climb over, go under or get around these walls. On the opening page of our website are two different links to this series. You can subscribe to receive them every few weeks free of charge. Many different subjects are offered in this series. Feel free to make comments.

Check out our second website - <u>www.southerngenealogybooks.com</u>. There you will find a good listing of out of print books for sale at a reasonable price. They are listed under "JLD Library". Many of them are

we have acquired over the years.

Mountain Press

MOUNTAIN PRESS 4503 Anderson Pike SIGNAL MOUNTAIN, TENNESSEE 37377 423-886-6369 - OFFICE

from our library at Mountain Press and some are extra copies

CHECK
WEBSITE
FOR
MORE DETAILS
AND
SURNAME INDEX
OF
EACH
BOOK IN THIS
CATALOG!!